BKDI (BYQY)

# STATISTICS CANADA CATALOGUE

Business, Provincial and Municipal Relations Division Updated to January 1, 1983 Version française de cette publication disponible sur demande Published under the authority of the Minister of Supply and Services Canada 7-2010-501

1983

# **Table of Contents**

#### PREFACE / v

#### INTRODUCTION / 1

How to Use the Catalogue / 1 How to Order Publications / 1 How Prices are Determined / 1 Other Data Formats and How to Order Them / 2 How to Get Help / 2

#### **NEW PUBLICATIONS / 4**

#### **DISCONTINUED PUBLICATIONS / 6**

#### TITLE, PRICE AND OTHER CHANGES / 9

#### **PUBLICATIONS / 11**

#### General / 11

- 11 General / 11
- 12 Working Manuals / 12
- 13 Comprehensive Studies / 13
- 14 Productivity Studies / 16
- 15 Input-Output Tables / 16
- 16 Seasonal Variations / 16

#### Primary Industries / 17

- 21 Farm Income, Values and General Production / 17
- 22 Farm Crops / 18
- 23 Farm Livestock and Animal Products / 18
- 25 Forestry / 19
- 26 Mining / 19

#### Manufacturing / 21

- Description of Reports 7 21
- 31 General Surveys / 21
- 32 Foods, Beverages and Tobacco / 22
- 33 Leather and Rubber Products / 24
- 34 Textiles and Apparel / 25
- 35 Wood and Furniture Products / 25
- 36 Paper Products and Printing / 26
- 41 Primary Metals (Manufactured)
  - and Fabricated Metal Products / 27
- 42 Machinery and Transportation Equipment / 28
- 43 Electrical Equipment / 29
- 44 Non-metallic Mineral Products / 30
- 45 Petroleum and Coal Products / 30
- 46 Chemicals / 31
- 47 Miscellaneous Manufactures / 31

#### Transportation, Communications and Utilities / 33

- 51 Air Transport / 33
- 52 Rail Transport / 33
- 53 Road Transport / 34
- 54 Water Transport / 35
- 55 Pipeiine Transport / 35
- 56 Communications / 35
- 57 Other Utilities / 36

#### Commerce, Construction, Finance and Prices / 38

- 61 Business Conditions / 38
- 62 Prices and Consumer Expenditure / 40
- 63 Merchandising and Services / 41
- 64 Construction and Housing / 43
- 65 External Trade / 45
- 66 International Travel / 45
- 67 Balance of Payments and International Investments / 46
- 68 Government Finance / 46

# Employment, Unemployment and Labour Income / 48

- 71 Labour Force / 48
- 72 Employment and Earnings / 49
- 73 Unemployment Insurance / 50
- 74 Employee Benefit Plans / 50

#### Education, Culture, Health and Welfare / 52

- 81 Education / 52
- 82 Public Health / 53
- 83 Hospitals and Health Manpower / 54
- 84 Vital Statistics / 55
- 85 Justice Statistics / 55
- 86 Welfare Statistics / 56
- 87 Culture Statistics / 56

#### Census / 59

#### Population Estimates and Projections / 59

#### 1976 Census of Canada / 61

- Population: Geographic Distributions / 61
- Population. Demographic Characteristics / 61
- Supplementary Bulletins: Geographic and
  - Demographic / 61
- Dwellings and Households / 61
- Families / 62
- Supplementary Bulletins: Housing and Families / 62
- Labour Force Activity / 62
- Supplementary Bulletins: Economic
  - Characteristics / 62
- Census Tracts: Population and Housing
  - Characteristics / 63

## **Table of Contents**

Provincial Census Tracts / 63
Census of Agriculture / 64
Special Series — Agriculture / 64
Selected Data for Census Farms, Classified
by Economic Class / 65
Popular Series / 65
Enumeration Area Reference List Series / 66
Administrative Report / 66

1981 Census of Canada / 67 National Series / 67 Provincial Series / 67
Profile Series A / 68
Census of Agriculture / 70
Census — Analytical and Reference
Products / 71

TITLE, SUBJECT AND COMMODITY INDEX / 73

**PUBLICATIONS ORDER FORM / 143** 

# **Preface**

This edition of the Statistics Canada Catalogue of publications describes, as it has in past years, all publications up to 10 years old and still available for sale. This year, however, it has two new features. It describes some of the 1981 Census of Canada publications, as well as a number of selected 'Departmental' publications. Everything listed has been released prior to January 1, 1983. Please see the "How to Order" section of the Introduction for more information.

Selected 'Departmental' publications carry an 'X' within their Catalogue number and follow immediately after regular priced publications of the same general subject.

As long as recipients leave their address when they obtain the annual Catalogue, they will automatically be sent the mid-year Supplement.

One set of the Catalogue (one English copy, one French copy and the Supplement) is free. Additional copies of the Catalogue cost \$5.00 and can be ordered from any of the Statistics Canada regional reference centres listed in the "How to Get Help" section of the Introduction.

The 1983 Statistics Canada Catalogue was prepared in the Reference Products Section of the Business, Provincial and Municipal Relations Division by Susan Strader, assisted by Tim Closter and Pauline Ford.

# Introduction

#### HOW TO USE THE CATALOGUE

This Introduction explains how to use the Catalogue, how to order publications, what else is available and where to obtain information or help. It is followed by three sections that record the changes which have occurred since the release of last year's Catalogue. The Catalogue then splits into the two major sections of the book.

Section one is a listing of publications arranged by Catalogue number and by subject. The entries include the Catalogue number, title, frequency, language(s), number of pages, first issue released (or the data year of the publication), International Standard Serial (or Book) Number, price and a paragraph describing the contents of the publication.

Section two is a title, subject and commodity index arranged alphabetically and cross-referenced for better user access. Where applicable authors' names are printed in bold face type. Publication titles are in italics. Please see the first page of the Index for a further explanation.

**HOW TO ORDER PUBLICATIONS** 

Please note that there are now two types of Statistics Canada publications listed in this Catalogue: the "regular priced" publications (e.g. 53-216) and "Departmental" publications (e.g. 53-X-216). The "regular priced" publications should be ordered from Publication Sales and Services, authorized Bookstore Agents, other local bookstores, or most of the regional reference centres of Statistics Canada. The "Departmental" publications should be ordered from Statistics Canada offices and may also be available from local bookstores. There is a small service and handling fee for the "Departmental" publications. The order form at the back of this Catalogue gives further information, and the addresses of the Statistics Canada offices are listed in the "How to Get Help" section.

To order either type of publication please list the publication title, catalogue number and issue, and type of order required, i.e., subscription or individual copy.

Payment must accompany all publication orders. Cheques and money orders should be made payable to the Receiver General for Canada. Payment by Visa and MasterCard credit cards is also accepted, provided the number and expiry date of the card are noted on the order

torm. An extra charge is levied if first class, air mail or courier service is requested. To cover additional postage and handling charges, on "regular priced" publications customers from outside Canada must add 20% to quoted prices.

Postage stamps and currency should not be used in ordering publications by mail. Remittances from foreign countries should be by international money order.

Under the 'Full Publication Service' customers can automatically obtain copies of "regular priced" publications. The cost per annum is \$4,240 for inside Canada orders and \$5,088 for outside Canada orders. Not included in this service are: publications from the decennial or quinquennial Census of Population (\$1,700 for 1981 Census); the Census of Agriculture (\$175 for 1981 Census); or the Statistics Canada "Departmental" publications.

Organizations such as schools, school boards, colleges, universities and public libraries are allowed a 30% discount on priced publications.

N.B. Prices listed in the Catalogue are subject to change without notice.

#### **HOW PRICES ARE DETERMINED**

Prices for the "regular" priced publications are set to recover printing and handling charges. No attempt is made to recover the costs of collecting and analysing the data. Statistics Canada's marketing team is continuously promoting publications to increase sales. The "Departmental" publications usually carry a small service fee.

### Introduction

# OTHER DATA FORMATS AND HOW TO ORDER THEM

# Canadian Socio-Economic Information Management System (CANSIM®)

CANSIM is Statistics Canada's computerized data bank and information retrieval service. Nearly all of the data appearing in publications, as well as many more data, are available from CANSIM via terminal, on computer printout. or in machine readable form. CANSIM, on one hand allows the retrieval of the latest statistics such as Labour Force Estimates and Consumer Price Index on the same day they are released to the public, and on the other hand contains extensive historical data relevant to time series analysis. CANSIM also provides on-line access to statistics for the Censuses of Population and Housing for 1971, 1976 and 1981. The information in CANSIM is of two types: time series statistics which show changes over time; and crossclassified statistics which show the relationships between different data at a given point in time. The CANSIM data are available through a number of data processing service companies.

Details on CANSIM may be obtained from the CANSIM Division, Statistics Canada, R.H. Coats Building, Holland Avenue, Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0T6, (613) 995-0575 and from the regional reference centres of Statistics Canada.

#### Data in Microform

In addition to publications and on-line computer tabulations, Statistics Canada makes data available in microform. The regional reference centres listed in the "How to Get Help" section can provide further information.

A complete collection of Statistics Canada publications is offered on microfiche by Micromedia Limited of Toronto. The collection includes many rare and out of print items. For details, please contact the firm at 144 Front Street West, 5th Floor, Toronto, Ontario M5J 2L7, (416) 593-5211.

### **Data on Magnetic Tape**

Data on magnetic tape can be obtained on the following subjects and from the following Divisions: Census of Population and Housing, Census of Agriculture, Labour Force Survey. Survey of Consumer Finance. Survey of Family Expenditure, and from External Trade Division.

For complete information on the availability of magnetic tapes, please contact the regional offices of Statistics Canada, the subject-matter area or watch for 11-514, Sources of Unpublished Data due to be released this fall.

#### HOW TO GET HELP

#### **Guides and Indexes**

Statistics Canada publishes numerous guides and indexes to assist users. A recently published companion to this Catalogue is the *Historical Catalogue of Statistics Canada Publication*, 1918-80, (Catalogue number 11-512E). The annual Catalogue excludes data which are more than 10 years old, which have been discontinued prior to 1982, or which are out-of-print. This information can be retrieved from the Historical Catalogue.

Another valuable publication is 11-513E the *Bibliography* of Federal Data Sources, Excluding Statistics Canada, 1981. It includes social and economic data that are produced on a regular basis by selected federal departments and agencies other than Statistics Canada.

Two new publications due for release in the Spring and in the Fall of 1983 are *Sources of Unpublished Data*, 11-514E and 11-515E. *Index to Municipal Data*, 1982.

A number of publications listed in the 1983 Catalogue may also assist users in locating needed statistics and in keeping up-to-date with new releases. They include the Statistics Canada Daily (11-001E). Infomat (11-002E), New Surveys (11-006), Listing of Supplementary Documents (11-207). CANSIM Summary Reference Index (12-202E). The Standard Industrial Classification (12-501E). The Standard Occupational Classification, 1980 (12-565E). The Standard Geographical Classification (12-567), The Canadian International Trade Classification (65-502E) and Guide to Federal Government Labour Statistics (72-512).

Non-catalogued reference aids include Statistical Information on Transportation Available from Federal and Provincial Governments, Statistical Information on Municipalities Available from Provincial and Territorial Governments, the Directory of Health Division Information, CANSEL (an on-line computer index to CANSIM), and FACTS (an on-line browsing system for census tabulations). For further information on these products, please contact any Statistics Canada regional reference centre.

Statistics Canada also publishes a number of materials designed to assist in the accessing and use of data. Among these are Finding and Using Statistics; How a Manufacturer Can Profit From Facts; How Contractors and Builders Can Profit From Facts; How Communities Can Use Statistics; Understanding Labour Force Data; and Your Guide to the Consumer Price Index. Each is available from regional reference centres. (All but the latter two publications carry a handling fee of \$1.00.)

Registered Trademark of Statistics Canada.

## Introduction

# Library Access to Statistics Canada Publications

Users who want to consult Statistics Canada publications may do so at any regional reference centre, at the Statistics Canada Library in the R.H. Coats Building in Ottawa, or at any of the more than 60 libraries across Canada that carry all Statistics Canada publications. Over 45 of these are Full Depository Libraries, which automatically receive all federal government publications free of charge. They include most provincial legislative libraries, and many university and public libraries.

#### **Statistics Canada Advisory Services**

The agency has eight regional offices across Canada and a Central Inquiries Service in Ottawa. Each Office offers an inquiry service, a professional consultation service, a data distribution and promotion service, an education service and a data collection service.

Across Canada, Statistics Canada Advisory Services' reference centres can be reached at

ST. JOHN'S 3rd Floor. Viking Building, Crosbie Road, St. John's, Newfoundland A1B 3P2 772-4073

HALIFAX 3rd Floor. Sir John Thompson Building, 1256 Barrington Street, Halifax, Nova Scotia B3J 1Y6 426-5331

MONTREAL 10th Floor, Alexis Nihon Plaza, 1500 Atwater Avenue, Montreal, Quebec H3Z 1Y2 283-5725

OTTAWA Lobby, R.H. Coats Building, Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0T6 992-4734

TORONTO
10th Floor,
25 St. Clair Avenue East.
Toronto, Ontario
M4T 1M4
966-6586

WINNIPEG 6th Floor, General Post Office Building, 266 Graham Avenue, Winnipeg, Manitoba R3C 0K4 949-4020

REGINA 5th Floor, 530 Midtown Centre, Regina, Saskatchewan S4P 2B6 359-5405

EDMONTON 2nd Floor. Hys Centre, 11010-101 Street, Edmonton, Alberta T5H 4C5 420-3027

VANCOUVER Main Floor, 1145 Robson Street, Vancouver, British Columbia V6E 3W8 666-3691

Toll-free access is provided in all provinces and territories. for users who reside outside the local dialing area of any of the regional reference centres.

Newfoundland and Labrador Zenith 0-7037

Nova Scotia, New Brunswick and Prince Edward Island 1-800-565-7192

Quebec 1-800-361-2831

Ontario 1-800-268-1151

Manitoba 1-800-282-8006

Saskatchewan 1(112)800-667-3524

Alberta 1-800-222-6400

British Columbia (South and Central) 112-800-663-1551

Yukon and Northern B.C. (area served by NorthwesTel) Zenith 0-8913

Northwest Territories (area served by NorthwesTel) Zenith 2-2015

# **New Publications**

25-002 Shipments of Solid Fuel Burning Heating Products. First issue, quarter ended March 1982.

The following is a list of Statistics Canada publications that have been issued since the 1982 Catalogue was published. For serial publication, the date of first issue is given. Please turn to the 1981 Census section (just before the Index) for the list of new Census publications.

11-402E Canada Year Book, 1980-81	21-X-501 The Census of Manufactures and the Labour Force Survey; Some Experimental Approaches to Comparing Establishment and Household Survey
11-512E Historical Catalogue of Statistics Canada Publication, 1918-80	Data, 1982.
11-513E Bibliography of Federal Data Sources, Excluding Statistics Canada, 1981.	54-005 Coastwise Shipping Statistics. First issue, first quarter 1981.
12-566 Guide to Sub-provincial Data (Excluding Census Data), 1979.	<b>54-209 International Vessel Traffic Statistics.</b> First issue 1979.
12-567 Standard Geographical Classification, vol. I, The Classification, and vol. IA, Reference Maps, 1981.	61-518 Investment Statistics: Manufacturing Sub- industries, Canada, 1960-77.
12-568 Standard Geographical Classification, vol. II. The Index, 1981.	61-519 Selected Financial Statistics of Charitable Organizations, 1980.
12-X-501 Processing Municipal Updates at Statistics Canada, 1982.	62-551 Family Expenditure in Canada, vol. III. All Canada: Urban and Rural, 1978.
12-567 Household Facilities by Income and Other Characteristics, 1980.	62-552 Machinery and Equipment Price Indexes by Industry of Purchase, 1971-79.
12-576 Income Estimates for Sub-provincial Areas, 1977.	62-553 The Consumer Price Index Reference Paper; Concepts and Procedures, Updating Based on 1978 Expenditures.
12-576 Income Estimates for Sub-provincial Areas, 1978.	62-X-501 Distribution of 1978 Consumer Price Index Expenditures: Canada and 15 Urban Centres, 1982
13-576 Income Estimates for Sub-provincial Areas,	
1070.	63-532 Funeral Directors, 1980.
16-501 Seasonal Variations in the Canadian Economy: Employment and Unemployment, 1982.	63-538 Retail Trade Historical Statistics, 1972-79.
21-X-501E Data Collection and Estimating Procedures of the Animal Products Unit, 1982.	63-540 Origin and Destination of Goods of Merchandising Establishments, 1979.
21-X-503E Farm Operating Expenses and Depreciation Charges: Data Sources, Concepts and Methods,	<b>63-608</b> Operating Results, Retail Florists, 1979.
1982.	63-610 Operating Results, Hardware Retail Stores, 1980.
21-X-505E Field Crop Statistics: Data Sources and Estimating Procedures, 1982.	63-611 Operating Results, Women's Retail Clothing Stores, 1980.

63-612 Operating Results, Retail Family Clothing Stores,

1980.

## **New Publications**

- 64-X-501 Household Facilities and Equipment, 1977-81.
- 71-531 Patterns of Full- and Part-year Employment and Unemployment: Results of the Annual Work Patterns Survey, 1977 to 1980.
- 71-X-501 Family Characteristics and Labour Force Activity, 1982.
- 71-X-502 Persons not in the Labour Force: Job Search Activities and the Desire for Employment, 1982.
- 71-X-503 Results from the Absence from Work Surveys, 1978 to 1981.
- 71-X-504E Demographic Trends and Their Impact on the Canadian Labour Market.
- 81-259 Postgraduation in Plans of 1981 Ph.D. Graduates. First issue 1981.
- 81-573 Part-time Degree Students: Tomorrow's Majority?
- 82-215 Basic Facts on Therapeutic Abortions, Canada. First issue 1980.
- 82-539E Health and Economic Activity: A Time Series Analysis of Canadian Mortality and Unemployment Rates, 1950-77.
- 82-X-501 Causes of Accidents, 1977.
- 83-X-201 Selected Tables from the Annual Return of Special Care Facilities, 1979-80.

- 83-522E An Analysis of Hospital Expenditures in Canada, 1976.
- **85-211E Correctional Services in Canada.** First issue 1980-81.
- 86-503 The Living Arrangements of Canada's Older Women.
- 86-508 Social Security, National Programs, vol. IV. Family Allowances and Related Programs, 1982.
- 86-509 Social Security, National Programs, vol. V. Old Age Security, Guaranteed Income Supplement and Spouse's Allowance, 1982.
- 86-510 Social Security, National Programs, vol. VI. Social Allowances and Services, 1982.
- 86-X-501 Initial Results from the 1981 Survey of Child Care Arrangements, 1982.
- 87-003 Travel-Log, First issue, June 1982.
- 87-503 Travel to Work, 1976-80.
- 87-504 Canadian Travel Survey: Canadians Travelling in Canada, 1979 and 1980.
- 87-505 Culture Statistics, Canada's Professional Actos and Actresses: Employment and Income, 1979.
- 91-522 Household and Family Projections: Canada, Provinces and Territories, 1976-2001.
- 92-X-501 The Municipal Structure in Canada: Problems it Creates for the Users of Statistics, 1982.
- 92-X-502 Geography and the 1981 Census of Canada. 1982.

# **Discontinued Publications**

34-209 Wool Yarn and Cloth Mills. Last issue, 1980,

34-210 Miscellaneous Textile Industries. Last issue.

available. See 34-223.

1980, available. See 34-224.

The following is a list of Statistics Canada publications that have been officially discontinued since the 1982 Catalogue was published. The date of last issue is shown after the title and in all cases, the last issues of publications have been released.

	publish	ed. The date of last issue is shown after the title and in	all cases,	the last issues of publications have been released.
	32-023	Fruit and Vegetable Preservation. Issue no. 24 Pack of Processed Spinach has been discontinued. Last issue. January 1982. available.		Foundation Garment Industry. Last issue, 1980, available. See 34-217.
		available.	34-213	Fur Goods Industry. Last issue, 1980, available. See 34-218.
	32-205			
		231.	34-215	Knitting Mills. Last issue, 1980, available. See 34-218. (S.I.C. 2310, 2392) and 34-223 (S.I.C.
	32-206	Distilleries. Last issue, 1980, available. See 32-231.		2391).
			34-219	Felt and Fibre Processing Mills. Last issue, 1980,
	32-207	Wineries. Last issue, 1980, available. See 32-231.		available. See 34-224.
32	20.004	Observation and Mark Propagation Local insura	34-222	Automobile Fabric Accessories Industry. Last issue, 1980, available. See 42-210.
	32-221	Slaughtering and Meat Processors. Last issue, 1980, available. See 32-232.		
			35-209	Wooden Box Factories. Last issue, 1980,
	32-227	Poultry Processors. Last issue. 1980, available. See 32-232.		available. See 35-208.
		000 02 002.	35-210	Coffin and Casket Industry. Last issue, 1980,
	33-202	<b>Leather Tanneries.</b> Last issue, 1980, available. See 33-207.		available. See 35-208.
			35-211	<b>Household Furniture Manufacturers</b> . Last issue, 1980, available. See 35-216.
	33-203	Shoe Factories and Boot and Shoe Findings Manufacturers. Last issue, 1980, available. See		
		33-207.	35-212	Office Furniture Manufacturers. Last issue, 1980, available. See 35-216.
	33-205	Miscellaneous Leather Products Manufacturers. Last issue, available. See 33-207.	35-213	Miscellaneous Furniture and Fixtures Manufacturers, Last issue, 1980, available. See 35-216.
	34-202	Canvas Products and Cotton and Jute Bags		
		Industries. Last issue. 1980, available. See 34-224.	35-214	Electric Lamp and Shade Manufacturers. Last issue. 1980, available. See 43-213.
	34-203	Cordage and Twine Industry. Last issue, 1980. available. See 34-224.	36-001	Hardboard. Last issue, February 1982, available. See 36-003.
	34-205	Cotton Yarn and Cloth Mills. Last issue, 1980, available. See 34-223.	36-205	Asphalt Roofing Manufacturers. Last issue, 1980, available. See 36-215.
	34-208	Man-made Fibre, Yarn and Cloth Mills. Last issue, 1980, available. See 34-223.	36-206	Miscellaneous Paper Converters. Last issue, 1980, available. See 36-215.
	24.000	Wash Wash and Olsah Mills Look issue 1000		

36-207

Paper and Plastic Bag Manufacturers. Last issue.

36-213 Corrugated Box Manufacturers. Last issue, 1980,

1980, available. See 36-216.

available. See 36-216.

## **Discontinued Publications**

- **36-214** Folding Carton and Set-up Box Manufacturers. Last issue, 1980, available. See 36-216.
- **41-002 Steel Imgots and Pig Iron.** Last issue, March 1982, available. See 41-001.
- **41-203** Iron and Steel Mills. Last issue, 1980, available. See 41-231.
- **41-204** Aluminum Rolling, Casting and Extruding. Last issue, 1980, available. See 41-230.
- **41-207 Fabricated Structural Metal Industry.** Last issue, 1980, available. See 41-232.
- **41-215 Metal Rolling, Casting and Extruding.** Last issue, 1980, available. See 41-230.
- **41-220 Steel Pipe and Tube Mills.** Last issue. 1980. available. See 41-231.
- **41-223 Boiler and Plate Works.** Last issue, 1980, available. See 41-232.
- 41-224 Copper and Copper Alloy Rolling, Casting and Extruding. Last issue, 1980, available. See 41-230.
- **41-226** Iron Foundries. Last issue, 1980, available. See 41-231.
- **42-205 Boatbuilding and Repair.** Last issue, 1980, available. See 42-218.
- **42-206 Shipbuilding and Repair.** Last issue, 1980, available. See 42-218.
- **42-209 Motor Vehicle Manufacturers.** Last issue, 1980. available. See 42-219.
- **42-212 Miscellaneous Vehicle Manufacturers.** Last issue, 1980 available, See 42-219.
- 43-203 Manufacturers of Small Electrical Appliances. Last issue, 1980, available. See 43-212.
- 43-204 Manufacturers of Major Appliances: Electric and Non- electric. Last issue, 1980, available. See 43-212.

- 43-205 Manufacturers of Household Radio and Television Receivers. Last issue, 1980, available. See 43-212.
- 43-208 Battery Manufacturers. Last issue, 1980, available, See 43-213.
- 43-210 Manufacturers of Miscellaneous Electrical Products. Last issue, 1980, available. See 43-213.
- **43-211 Manufacturers of Lighting Fixtures.** Last issue, 1980, available. See 43-213.
- **44-202 Abrasives Manufacturers.** Last issue, 1980, available. See 44-220.
- **44-204 Cement Manufacturers.** Last issue, 1980, available. See 44-219.
- **44-205** Concrete Products Manufacturers. Last issue, 1980, available. See 44-219.
- **44-209 Lime Manufacturers.** Last issue, 1980, available. See 44-220
- 44-210 Miscellaneous Non-Metallic Mineral Products Industries. Last issue, 1980, available. See 44-220.
- **44-211 Ready-Mix Concrete Manufacturers.** Last issue, 1980, available. See 44-219.
- **44-213** Stone Products Manufacturers. Last issue, 1980. available. See 44-220.
- **44-214 Refractories Manufacturers.** Last issue, 1980, available. See 44-220.
- **44-215** Clay Products Manufacturers: From Domestic Clays. Last issue, 1980, available. See 44-218.
- 44-216 Clay Products Manufacturers: From Imported Clays. Last issue, 1980, available. See 44-218.
- **45-205 Petroleum Refineries.** Last issue, 1980, available. See 45-209.
- **45-207** Miscellaneous Petroleum and Coal Products Industries. Last issue, 1980, available. See 45-209.

## **Discontinued Publications**

- **46-209** Manufacturers of Pharmaceuticals and Medicines. Last issue, 1980, available. See 46-223.
- **46-211** Manufacturers of Plastics and Synthetic Resins. Last issue, 1980, available, See 46-222.
- **46-214 Manufacturers of Soap and Cleaning Compounds.** Last issue, 1980, available. See 46-223.
- **46-215 Manufacturers of Toilet Preparations.** Last issue, 1980, available. See 46-223.
- **46-219 Manufacturers of Industrial Chemicals.** Last issue, 1980, available. See 46-224.

- **46-220 Manufacturers of Mixed Fertilizers.** Last issue, 1980. available. See 46-224.
- **47-208** Plastics Fabricating Industry. Last issue, 1980, available. See 46-222.
- 56-003 Radio Broadcasting. Last issue, December 1981, available.
- 67-201 System of National Accounts, The Canadian Balance of International Payments. Last issue, 1978, out of print. See fourth quarter 67-001.
- **82-209** Hospital Morbidity: Canadian Diagnostic List. Last issue, 1975, available.

# Title, Price and Other Changes

The following is a list of changes of titles, and all other changes, that have been made since the 1982 catalogue of Publications was issued. For title changes, the old title is shown in italics following the new title. For other changes, the exact nature of the change is specified.

Statistics Canada has been able to keep the prices of its regular statistical publications constant since 1979. (Prices for most publications are set following a designated page count formula.) However, rapidly increasing costs of production and especially of distribution have forced the department to initiate a more stringent review of the pricing structure of its publications.

Effective February 1, 1983 there will be an increase in the prices of the bureau's regular publications. (The new prices are listed in this issue of the Catalogue.) However, in keeping the the guidelines of the federal government's price restraint program, the increase will be 6% or lower.

Prices apply only to purchases within Canada and are subject to change without notice. Customers from outside Canada must add 20% to quoted prices. For additional information see "How to Order Publications", p. 1.

- **36-003** Particleboard, Waferboard and Hardboard. Title changed with the April 1982 issue. Formerly Particleboard and Waferboard.
- **46-002** Industrial Chemicals and Synthetic Resins. Title changed with the January 1982 issue. Formerly Specified Chemicals.
- 47-006 Production and Shipments of Blow-Moulded Plastic Bottles. Reinstated with the Quarter ended June 30, 1982. Formerly Production and Shipments of Plastic Bottles.
- 61-005 System of National Accounts, Gross Domestic Product by Industry. Title changed with the July 1981 issue. Formerly System of National Accounts. Domestic Product by Industry. Including the Index of Industrial Production.

- 61-202 System of National Accounts, Provincial Gross Domestic Product by Industry. Title changed with the 1979 issue. Formerly System of National Accounts, Domestic Product by Industry, Survey of Production.
- 61-213 System of National Accounts, Gross Domestic Product by Industry. Title changed with the 1980 issue. Previously System of National Accounts, Domestic Product by Industry. Real Domestic Product by Industry.
- **62-547 Urban Family Expenditure,** 1976. Price changed with reprint. Now \$10.00 per issue.
- 63-210 Retail Chain and Department Stores. Title changed with the 1979 issue. Formerly Retail Chain Stores.

# **Publications**

### General

#### General

11-001E Statistics Canada Daily Daily E. and F. Up to 16 pp. First issue, February 1932 ISSN 0380-612X \$0.30 a copy, \$75.00 a year

Contains news summaries and announcements of reports, reference papers and other releases and a list of titles of the publications released. Essential for those who want to keep informed day by day on all information issued by Statistics Canada.

11-002E Infomat. Weekly E. and F. Up to 8 pp. First issue, October 1932 ISSN 0380-0547 \$0.50 a copy. \$25.00 a year

Weekly digest highlighting major Statistics Canada reports, reference papers and other releases. Contains charts, summary of latest monthly statistics and a complete list of publications released during the week, arranged alphabetically by originating division.

11-003E Canadian Statistical Review. Monthly E. and F. Up to 131 pp. First issue, January 1926 ISSN 0008-509X \$3.70 a copy. \$37.00 a year. Weekly (11-004) and annual (11-206) are free to subscribers of 11-003.

Summarizes Canadian economic indicators and statistics showing monthly or quarterly figures for most recent two years. Data are entirely derived from CANSIM. Includes seasonally adjusted major indicators and charts and features articles on general economic conditions and special subjects.

11-004 Canadian Statistical Review: Weekly Supplement.
Weekly Bilingual Up to 15 pp. First issue. January 1951
ISSN 0300-0273 Free Available only to subscribers of
11-003

Contains the most recent figures produced by Statistics Canada and other agencies that are released in the weeks preceding an issue and that will appear in the following issue of the *Canadian Statistical Review*. Designed to keep users of the Review closely informed of the most recent changes in the major statistical series.

11-006 New Surveys: Notes on Statistical Survey Activity within the Federal Government. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 53 pp. First issue, 1975 ISSN 0381-4432 \$5.30 a copy, \$21.20 a year

This publication reports on new surveys and major revisions to existing surveys being conducted by federal government departments and agencies. The publication contains brief abstracts of surveys reported to Statistics Canada in compliance

with Treasury Board Canada's Administrative Policy Manual, Chapter 425, issued December 1978.

11-201 Statistics Canada Annual Report. Annual Bilingual 40 pp. First issue 1919 ISSN 0703-2633 Free

Covers the operations and services of the bureau during the fiscal year under review. Includes an overview and a summary of bureau activity in major areas such as economic statistics, industry statistics, socio-economic statistics, the census, research and development, user/respondent services and liaison.

11-206 Canadian Statistical Review: Annual Supplement to Section I. Annual Bilingual 49 pp. First issue 1961 ISSN 0705-5765 \$6.35

Contains monthly and quarterly historical records, adjusted and unadjusted for seasonality, of all the series in section I of the Canadian Statistical Review.

**11-207 Listing of Supplementary Documents.** Annual Bilingual 73 pp. First issue 1980 ISSN 0228-5134 Free

A systematic inventory of supplementary Statistics Canada documents available to the public. Included are technical papers, memoranda, discussion and working papers.

**11-402E Canada Year Book**, 1980-81. Biennial E. and F. 1.004 pp. ISSN 0068-8142 \$17.95

An authoritative reference work giving textual and tabular information on Canada's physical and natural resources, social and economic conditions, government organizations, industry, finance and legal system. Formerly issued annually as 11-202E.

**11-403E Canada Handbook.** Biennial E. and F. 344 pp. First issue 1980-81 ISSN 0705-5331 \$6.35

Canada Handbook presents a view of Canada's life — its people and its land. The striking colour photographs, concise text and statistical tables of this biennial publication offer current information on all aspects of Canadian society. Economic development, history, education, farming, recreation, communications, technology and government services are among the many subjects included in the 49th edition covering 1980-81. Formerly issued annually as 11-203E.

11-510 Towards a Comprehensive Framework for Environmental Statistics: A Stress-response Approach, 1979.
Occasional Bilingual 90 pp. \$1.05

Presents some of the conceptual work on environmental information undertaken at Statistics Canada. A framework for organizing statistics for environmental analysis and assessment is discussed under the following titles. (1) The Need for Environmental Information. (2) Ecological Perspective and the Design of Environmental Information Systems: and, (3) Framework for Environmental Statistics — Recent Experience of Statistics Canada.

**11-511E Perspectives Canada III.** Occasional E. and F. 312 pp. 1980 ISBN 0-660-10508-X \$9.95

Contains selected statistical series describing the quality of life experienced by Canadians and the major social trends affecting Canadian society. Topics include population, family, health, education, income, consumption, work, leisure, crime and environment, profiles of 23 Canadian urban areas, and the native Indian population. Histories of the development of social security and energy consumption in Canada, a comparison of selected Canadian and American indicators, and a survey of Canadian attitudes are also featured. Textual material accompanying the statistical information discusses the principal causes of the major trends and their impact on related social phenomena. Lists of suggested readings are included. Formerly 11-508 Perspectives Canada II.

11-512E Historical Catalogue of Statistics Canada Publications, 1918-80. Occasional E. and F. 337 pp. ISBN 0-660-10964-6 \$15.00

Provides a complete record of all catalogued publications of Statistics Canada and the Dominion Bureau of Statistics. Documents the publishing program of the Bureau from its formation in 1918 to December 31, 1980. Includes references to materials dating from the 1851 Census of Canada and a number of publications of other federal departments issued prior to 1918. Supersedes the *Historical Catalogue of Dominion Bureau of Statistics*, 1918-60, and eleven catalogues of publications from 1960 to 1981, including the 1981 issue of of the Statistics Canada Catalogue.

11-513E Bibliography of Federal Data Sources, Excluding Statistics Canada, 1981. Occasional E. and F. 189 pp. ISBN 0-660-11045-8 \$10.00

Brings together, for the first time, sources of social and economic data which are produced on a basis by other federal departments and agencies. Describes the contents of such published sources, which were researched in the summer of 1981. Contains a listing of table titles and subject index. Covers almost all departments, a cross-section of agencies, commissions and boards, and some crown corporations.

# **Working Manuals**

12-201 Changes to Municipal Boundaries, Status and Names. Annual Bilingual 31 pp. First issue 1974 ISSN 0700-2009 \$4.75

Describes the changes in municipal boundaries, the census population figures on the current municipal boundaries, the area

involved in the changes, and the Standard Geographic Classification code, before and after the changes.

**12-202E CANSIM, Summary Reference Index.** Annual E, and F. 126 pp. First issue 1977 ISSN 0706-0807 \$8.45

The index summarizes the contents of the CANSIM Main Base by subject and source. It provides a key to the *CANSIM, Main Base Series Directory*, (available on computer printouts), and is the first step in identifying availability of data on the CANSIM system. Amendments to this publication are issued periodically. Formerly issued as a non-catalogued publication.

12-205 Inventory of Statistics Canada Questionnaires on Microfiche. Annual Bilingual First issue 1980 \$212.00 The Inventory is a two-part publication, both parts are available separately. Part I, two hundred microfiche, 12-205M costs \$201.40. Part II, the index (which provides access to the microfiche) 12-205S, ISSN 0713-9349 costs \$10.60.

The Inventory provides complete coverage for all the questionnaires used in Statistics Canada in the collection of its statistical programs. This includes administrative forms from other federal and provincial government departments and agencies from which Statistics Canada derives statistics. Wherever possible, it also includes related enumerator/respondent instruction material.

**12-501E Standard Industrial Classification**, 1980, Occasional E. and F. 528 pp. ISBN 0-660-10672-8 \$25.00

Classifies establishments to industry classes on the basis of their principal activities. The basic concepts of the 1980 edition of the classification are the same as the 1970 edition through some conceptual refinements have been incorporated — the number of divisions has been increased, the coding structure has been made hierarchical and a four-digit class-level has been added.

12-548E Models for Time Series. Occasional E. and F. 83 pp. \$1,40

Identifies and analyzes basic hypotheses of various time series models with emphasis on univariate models. Discusses estimation methods, underlying assumptions and limitations; error models, autoregressive models, moving average and autoregressive moving average models in both frequency and time domains. Separate chapters on ergodicity and time series with seasonality. Includes bibliography.

12-560 Social Concepts Directory: A Guide Towards Standardization in Statistical Surveys. Occasional Bilingual 140 pp. ISBN 0-660-50608-4 \$8.00

The directory provides advice to the occasional survey planner on the formulation of questions, concepts and classifications in social survey design.

12-564E The X-11-ARIMA Seasonal Adjustment Method. By Dr. E.B. Dagum Occasional E. and F. 119 pp. \$8.00

Chapter I discusses the foundations of the method and gives a detailed description of the new options. Chapter II deals with the composition of various seasonally adjusted series and introduces some tests to analyze the smoothness of the composite. The composition can be made by summation, subtraction, multiplication and division. Chapter III is the user's manual of the corresponding computer package.

**12-565E Standard Occupational Classification**, 1980. Occasional E. and F. 656 pp. ISBN 0-660-10673-6 \$25,00

The classification (formerly the *Occupational Classification Manual* vol. I, 12-536E and vol. II, 12-537E) provides a systematic classification structure to identify and to categorize the entire range of occupational activity in Canada. It consists of 23 major groups, which are subdivided into minor and into unit groups. Definitions are provided for each occupational group, as well as classified and alphabetical indexes to which some 15,000 occupational titles have been assigned.

12-566 Guide to Sub-provincial Data (Excluding Census Data), 1979. Occasional Bilingual 269 pp. ISBN 0-660-50609-2 \$15.00

Provides information on sub-provincial data, table titles, row headings and geographic coverage in 43 non-census publications released by Statistics Canada in 1979. An index of place names allows identification of the data found in these publications by economic region, county or census division, municipality and by unincorporated villages. Updates and supplements 12-558 Guide to Urban Data Excluding Census Data), 1971.

#### Standard Geographical Classification

The Standard Geographical Classification is a system for the identification and coding of geographical areas. It consists of a structured set of geographical units — provinces, counties and municipalities or equivalent units.

12-567 Standard Geographical Classification, vol. I. The Classification, and vol. IA, Reference Maps, 1981.
Occasional Bilingual 504 pp. vol. I, and 34 maps vol. IA ISBN 0-660-50617-3 \$25.00 If purchased in conjunction with 12-568 the package price is \$40.00

Provides a detailed explanation of the concepts and structure of the 1981 Standard Geographical Classification. Tables list all units of the 1981 SGC, census metropolitan areas, census agglomerations and foreign countries; appendices list changes since 1976, and maps (bound separately as Volume IA) identify the location of all units. The effective data for all geographical units is January 1, 1981.

12-568 Standard Geographical Classification, vol. II, The Index, 1981. Occasional Bilingual 791 pp. ISBN 0-660-50618-1 \$25.00 If purchased in conjunction with 12-567 the package price is \$40.00

Shows all places in Canada in numerical order by SGC code and alphabetically by province. For updates to municipal changes and associated Standard Geographical Classification codes, refer to 12-201. Changes to Municipal Boundaries, Status and Names.

12-X-501 Processing Municipal Updates at Statistics Canada. Occasional Bilingual 66pp. November 1982 ISBN 0-660-51889-9 \$5.00

This publication is a synopsis of the workshop on the processing of municipal information held in Ottawa on September 22, 1981, It contains the discussions that took place and an overview of the project to expand Statistics Canada's system of the municipal geographic and cartographic information to the provinces and the territories.

## Comprehensive Studies

13-001 System of National Accounts, National Income and Expenditure Accounts. Quarterly Billingual Up to 67 pp. First issue 1953 ISSN 0318-708X \$6.35 a copy, \$25.40 a year

Contains gross national product and its principal components, sources and disposition of personal income and gross saving, government revenue and expenditure by level of government, transactions of residents with non-residents, gross national expenditure in constant (1971) dollars, implicit price indexes, analysis of recent trends and occasional short articles of a technical or analytical nature. A quarterly information bullelin containing preliminary data is available from the Gross National Product Division.

13-002P System of National Accounts, Financial Flow Accounts: Preliminary Data. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 10 pp. First issue 1971 ISSN 0380-0938 Free Available on request to subscribers of 13-002

Contains advance financial flows data for the following sectors: monetary authorities, chartered banks, public financial insitutions, federal government, provincial and local governments and hospitals, social security funds, and rest of the world.

13-002 System of National Accounts, Financial Flow Accounts.

Quarterly Bilingual Up to 160 pp. First issue 1968 ISSN 0380-092X \$7.95 a copy, \$31.80 a year

Contains matrices, economic sector and financial category tables, as well as a review of Canadian financial and monetary developments.

13-003 Science Statistics. Service Bulletin Bilingual Up to 6 pp. First issue 1977 ISSN 0706-0793 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Statistics of science and technology prepared by the Science Statistics Centre. Contains summary statistics from recently completed surveys and studies, descriptions of current surveys, and notices of available statistical tabulations.

13-004E Current Economic Analysis. Monthly E. and F. Up to 79 pp. First issue, February 198I ISSN 0228-5819 \$2.65 a copy. \$26.50 a year

Provides an integrated description of current macro-economic

conditions based on latest monthly releases of all relevant data. Includes an index of leading indicators. Also provides a summary of news developments and analytically useful transformations of data (e.g. percentage changes, ratios, smoothed data, etc.) in the form of tables and charts. Occasionally contains in-depth methodological and sectoral studies.

13-201 System of National Accounts, National Income and Expenditure Accounts: The Annual Estimates. Annual Bilingual 110 pp. First issue 1938 ISSN 0703-0037 \$8.45

Contains series for breakdowns of sector accounts including industrial distribution of gross domestic product, geographical distribution of personal income, and government revenues and expenditures. Contains summary and special detail tables and reconciliation statements. Measures components of gross national expenditure in constant dollars. CANSIM matrix numbers are provided for all tables. See also 13-001, 13-531 and 13-549.

13-206 Income Distributions by Size in Canada: Preliminary Estimates. Annual Bilingual 23 pp. First issue 1971 ISSN 0317-5405 \$4.75

Preliminary estimates of family and individual incomes by size of income, region/province, family size, number of children, age and sex of family head or individual. Includes income shares by quintiles, incidence and characteristics of low income families and unattached individuals. Statistics derived from the Survey of Consumer Finances conducted annually since 1972.

**13-207** Income Distributions by Size in Canada. Annual Bilingual 156 pp. First issue 1971 ISSN 0575-8750 \$8.45

Estimates of family and individual incomes by size of income, major source of income, region/province, sex and other characteristics. Includes income shares by quintiles and incidence and characteristics of low income families and unattached individuals. Statistics derived from the Survey of Consumer Finances conducted annually since 1972.

**13-208** Family Incomes: Census Families. Annual Bilingual 50 pp. First issue 1971 ISSN 0703-7368 \$6.35

Distributions of census families and persons not in families by size of income, major source of income, region/province, age, sex and other characteristics. The family concept used is identical to the Canadian census. Statistics are derived from the Survey of Consumer Finances conducted annually since 1972.

13-210 Income After Tax: Distributions by Size in Canada. Annual Bilingual 87 pp. First issue 1971 ISSN 0319-0374 \$7.40

Income distributions for families, unattached individuals and all persons with income are shown on an after-tax basis by selected characteristics such as region, age and sex. Income after tax is defined as total money income (see 13-207) less income taxes paid. Statistics are derived from the Survey of Consumer Finances conducted annually since 1972.

**13-211 Fixed Capital Flows and Stocks.** Annual Bilingual 53 pp. First issue 1926-73 ISSN 0317-5154 \$6.35

Covers the most recent eight years of major companies, as defined in the Standard Industrial Classification. Estimates fixed non-residential capital stocks and flows for construction-type goods, machinery and equipment, and items charged to operating expenses, in current and constant dollars, including price indexes for capital expenditures on the plant and on equipment. Excludes the housing sector. Includes definitions and a list of related publications.

**13-212** Annual Review of Science Statistics. Annual Bilingual 53 pp. First issue 1977 ISSN 0706-2966 \$6.35

Estimates national expenditures on research and development. Provides series for expenditures by the federal government on the natural sciences, by industry and non-profit organizations and by provincial research organizations. Contains series for transfers from U.S. manufacturing affiliates abroad. Includes articles on particular sectors and topics and questionnaires used.

13-213 System of National Accounts, Provincial Economic Accounts: Experimental Data. Annual Bilingual 210 pp. First issue 1961-76 ISSN 0706-3083 \$10.60

Contains statistical tables of gross domestic product and expenditure and government revenue and expenditure, by province. An introduction outlining concepts and methods is also included.

13-531 System of National Accounts, National Income and Expenditure Accounts, vol. I, The Annual Estimates, 1926-74. Occasional Bilingual 345 pp. \$5.25

Provides a comprehensive record of annual national income and expenditure accounts for the period 1926 to 1974. Includes industrial distribution of gross domestic product, geographical distribution of personal income, government supplementary tables, reconciliation statements, special detail and miscellaneous tables. CANSIM matrix numbers provided for all tables. Incorporates results of major historical revision for 1926 through 1970. For effects of revision, see 13-549.

13-533 System of National Accounts, National Income and Expenditure Accounts, vol. II. The Quarterly Estimates, 1947-74. Occasional Bilingual 225 pp. \$3.50

Provides a comprehensive record of the quarterly national income and expenditure accounts for the period 1947 to 1974. Includes gross national product and gross national expenditure, sources and disposition of personal income and government revenue and expenditure. CANSIM matrix numbers provided for all tables. Incorporates results of historical revision for 1947 through 1970. For effects of revision, see 13-549E.

13-549E System of National Accounts, National Income and Expenditure Accounts, vol. III. A Guide to the National Income and Expenditure Accounts: Definitions, Concepts, Sources, Methods. Occasional E. and F. 425 pp. \$6.75

A basic reference compendium which describes and explains the national income and expenditure accounts. Provides a description of the concepts, definitions, content, and sources and methods underlying the statistical estimates. See also 13-531, 13-533.

13-561 Distributional Effects of Health and Education Benefits, Canada, 1974. Occasional Bilingual 152 pp. \$2.10

Data on the utilization of and estimated monetary benefits accruing from health and educational services are analyzed by family income sex age, life cycle, size of family and area of residence. Based on data from the 1975 Survey of Consumer Finances. Includes a bibliography, definitions, discussion of methods, survey questionnaires and lists income-related publications.

13-562 System of National Accounts, Financial Flow Accounts, vol. I. Quarterly Flows, 1962-75. Occasional Bilingual 506 pp. \$7.50

Comprehensive historical record of the financial flow accounts. Includes annual matrices and quarterly and annual time series for all sectors and sub-sectors, as well as for major categories of financial instruments. Reflects all revisions and conceptual changes in the financial flow accounts up to the end of 1976.

13-563 System of National Accounts, Financial Flow Accounts, vol. II Annual Flows and Year-end Financial Assets and Liabilities, 1961-79. Occasional Bilingual 329 pp. ISBN 0-660-50620-3 \$20.00

Includes matrices for year-end outstandings and annual flows, as well as annual time series for all of the sectors and sub-sectors both in terms of annual flows and in terms of financial assets and liabilities outstanding at year-end. The data for outstandings cover the period 1961-79, while those for flows cover the period 1962-79.

13-564E A Compendium of Methods of Error Evaluation in Censuses and Surveys. Occasional E. and F. 25 pp. \$0,70

Presents methods applicable to the assessment of the quality of data obtained from censuses or surveys and the identification of types and sources of error. Types or sources of error discussed include coverage, response and measurement, non-response, coding, data capture, edit and imputation, sampling and estimation.

13-567 Household Facilities by Income and Other Characteristics. 1980. Occasional Bilingual 152 pp. ISBN 0-660-50916-4 \$8.00

Examines, in private households, relationships between income and household facilities and equipment, by region, household type, age of head and other characteristics, and between monthly cash rent and annual income. Also includes selected statistics on low income households. Supersedes 13-567 Household Facilities by Income and Other Characteristics, 1978.

**13-568 Fixed Capital Flows and Stocks**, 1926-78. Occasional Bilingual 348 pp. \$5.25

Presents by industry (manufacturing and non-manufacturing) in current and constant (1971) dollars, estimates of capital formation, capital consumption allowances, and mid-year capital stock from 1926, non-residential investment expenditures from 1871, price indices for capital expenditure on the plant and on equipment from 1871 (1971=100). Contains a list of CANSIM matrices, related publications and an explanatory introduction.

**13-570** The Distribution of Income and Wealth in Canada, 1977. Occasional Bilingual 120 pp. \$7.00

Examines distribution and composition of wealth held by Canadian households in the spring of 1977 by their 1976 incomes, home-ownership status and other relevant variables by defining household's wealth as its total assets less total debts. Data used in this study were collected as a supplement to the 1977 Survey of Consumer Finances.

13-572 Incomes, Assets and Indebtedness of Families in Canada, 1977. Occasional Bilingual 96 pp. ISBN 0-660-50605-X \$7.00

Analyzes asset holdings, indebtedness and wealth of families and unattached individuals as of the spring of 1977 by their 1976 incomes and family characteristics such as age of head, tenure, etc. Also contains two special sections, one analyzing such data by five regions of Canada and the other containing a global comparison of these with similar data published previously.

13-573 Employment by Domestic and Foreign Controlled Enterprises in Canada, 1975. Occasional Bilingual 45 pp. \$6.00

Examines the degree of foreign control of Canadian industry based on establishment statistics, covering eight industry sectors. Is the first comprehensive comparison of industrial integration and diversification of domestic and of foreign controlled business enterprises in Canada. Also provides detailed industrial employment and earnings estimates.

13-574 Employment by Domestic and Foreign Controlled Enterprises in Canada: A Provincial Analysis, 1975.
Occasional Bilingual 53 pp. \$6.00

Presents the first comprehensive provincial analysis of the degree of foreign control of the business segment of Canadian industry based on establishment employment statistics. Provides a comparison of the provincial integration and diversification of domestic and foreign controlled business enterprises in Canada by eight industry sectors. Contains detailed provincial employment and earnings estimates.

13-575 Expenditure Patterns and Income Adequacy for the Elderly, 1969-76. Occasional Billingual 27 pp. \$6.00

The main study, based on the Family Expenditure Surveys for 1969, 1972, 1974 and 1976, shows differences in expenditure patterns of unattached individuals and of married couples in the pre- and post-retirement age groups. An appendix provides more

comprehensive data on living arrangements and wealth position of the elderly, based on the Survey of Consumer Finance for 1977 and 1978.

13-576 Income Estimates for Sub-provincial Areas, 1979.
Occasional Bilingual 41 pp. ISBN 0-660-51856-2 \$6.00
The incorrect ISBN (0-660-515842-2) was printed in the publication.

Estimates of aggregate employment income, non-employment income, and money income before and after taxes for counties, census divisions (CDs) and sub-provincial regions (SRs); percapita money income, and area income maps (as of 1979) for CDs, and per-capita money income for SRs from time to time (not available for 1979). Supersedes 13-576 *Income Estimates for Sub-provincial Areas*, 1978.

**13-577** Earnings of Men and Women: Selected Years, 1967-69. Occasional Bilingual 94 pp. ISBN 0-660-50623-8 \$7.00

Earnings distributions for men and women (with an emphasis on full-time workers) are presented in formats suitable for making comparisons over time. Separate distributions are shown for men and women by province, age. occupation and education. Estimates were derived from data collected by the Survey of Consumer Finances.

## **Productivity Studies**

14-201 System of National Accounts, Aggregate Productivity Measures. Annual Bilingual 44 pp. First issue 1946-65 ISSN 0317-7882 \$6.35

Indexes of output per person employed and per man-hour, and indexes of unit labour costs for all commercial industries as well as industry groupings, including commercial goods-producing industries, commercial service-producing industries, agriculture

and manufacturing. Also provides comparisons with corresponding U.S. official measures where available.

## Input-Output Tables

15-201E System of National Accounts, The Input-output Structure of the Canadian Economy. Annual E. and F. 247 pp. First issue 1971-76 ISSN 0226-2304 \$15.90

This volume contains the accounting framework, classification systems, some special definitions used for the input-output tables, the input-output model used for the impact tables, sources and methods, aggregation parameters, and Make, Use, Final demand and impact tables at two levels of aggregation S and M, as well as tables on margins at level M.

15-202E System of National Accounts, The Input-output Structure of the Canadian Economy, in Constant Prices, Annual E. and F. 194 pp. First issue 1971-76 ISSN 0226-2312 \$10.60

This volume presents input-output tables in constant 1971 prices. Make, Use and Final demand matrices at two levels of aggregation. S and M, are given. A description of the accounting framework and of the deflation process is included. This volume is a companion to 15-201E System of National Accounts, Input-output Structure of the Canadian Economy which gives the corresponding tables at current prices as well as a more complete description of the input-output accounting conventions, per capita money income, and area income maps (as of 1977) for CDs, and per-capita money income for SRs from time to time (not available for 1977).

## **Seasonal Variations**

16-501 Seasonal Variations in the Canadian Economy: Employment and Unemployment. Occasional Bilingual 241 pp. 1982 ISBN 0-660-51853-8 \$10.00

# Farm Income, Values and General Production

**21-001 Farm Cash Receipts.** Monthly Bilingual Up to 8 pp. First issue 1937 ISSN 0703-7945 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Estimates income received by farmers from the sale of farm products by provinces and main commodities, cumulative from January to reference month, data for Canada and provinces. See also 21-202.

**21-002** Farm Wages in Canada. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 4 pp. First Issue 1940 ISSN 0703-2528 \$2.65 a copy, \$10.60 a year

Contains average wage rates for February, May, August and November for all provinces except Newfoundland, Includes rates by the hour, day and month with and without board and lodging provided by employer.

21-202P Farm Net Income: Preliminary. Annual Bilingual 84 pp.
First Issue 1976 ISSN 0706-3113 Free Available only to subscribers of 21-202

Net income of farm operators from farming operations. Includes detailed estimates of farm operating expenses, cash receipts, income in kind and estimates of farm debt and capital investment made in the middle of June, for Canada and the provinces.

**21-202 Farm Net Income.** Annual Bilingual 35 pp. First issue 1940 ISSN 0068-712X \$4.75

Covers net income of farm operators from farming operations. Includes detailed estimates of farm operating expenses, cash receipts, income in kind and estimates of farm debt and capital investment made in the middle of December, for Canada and the provinces.

21-203 Index of Farm Production. Annual Bilingual 16 pp. First issue 1948 ISSN 0068-7146 \$4.75

Index numbers of the physical volume of agricultural production for Canada and the provinces.

21-514 Handbook of Agricultural Statistics, part VI. Livestock and Animal Products, 1871-1973. Occasional Bilingual 126 pp. \$2.10

A handbook of major livestock statistical series covering numbers of farms, values output and disposal, production and disappearance, slaughterings, marketings and prices, for Canada and the provinces. Data start from the earliest year for which records are available.

21-515 Handbook of Agricultural Statistics, part VII, Dairy Statistics, 1920-73. Occasional Bilingual 43 pp. \$1.05

Statistical handbook covering the period 1920 to 1973, Canada and provinces. The series comprises production at farm and manufacturing levels, distribution, farm cash receipts, farm value from dairying, and supply/disposition tables, including per capita consumption of dairy products.

21-516 Handbook of Agricultural Statistics, part I, Field Crops, 1921-74. Occasional Bilingual 189 pp. \$2.80

Comprehensive handbook of major statistical series, covering acreage, yield, production, farm prices and value from 1971 to 1974, for Canada and the provinces.

21-517 Selected Farm Taxfiler Statistics, Canada, 1967-76. Occasional Bilingual 110 pp. \$8.00

Uses a 10% sample of taxation records which were longitudinally linked and concentrates on an analysis of the size of entry into and exit from farming, the degree of income fluctuations experienced by farmers, and the geographic mobility of farmers. As background, the distribution of total net income of farm taxfilers by source and the distribution of farmers by size of net farm income and total net income are presented.

**21-518 Newfoundland Agricultural Statistics,** 1971-80. Occasional Bilingual 20 pp. ISBN 0-660-50619-X \$4.50

Presents statistics on cropland acreages, livestock numbers, farm operating expenses and cash receipts, for the province of Newfoundland.

21-X-501E Data Collection and Estimating Procedures of the Animal Products Unit. Agriculture Methodology Paper (no. 2) Occasional E. and F. 105 pp. March 1982 ISBN 0-660-11151-9 \$6.00

Deals with the collection and estimating procedures used to gather data on the following fields: dairy, poultry and eggs, cold storage stocks of frozen foods, and furs (wildlife and ranch raised). Production, inventories, prices and disappearance are arrived at for these commodities by the methods described.

21-X-503E Farm Operating Expenses and Depreciation Charges:
Data Sources, Concepts and Methods. Agriculture
Methodology Paper (no. 4) Occasional E. and F. 71 pp.
September 1982 ISBN 0-660-f1213-2 \$6.00

Examines the sources, concepts and methods used in the preparation of the series Farm Operating Expenses and Depreciation Charges. Each expense in this series is discussed separately. Definitions of related series are provided, and adjustments limitations and uses of the data are described.

21-X-505E Field Crop Statistics: Data Sources and Estimating Procedures. Agriculture Methodology Paper (no. 5)
Occasional E. and F. 32 pp. November 1982 ISBN 0-660-11241-8 \$5.00

## Farm Crops

22-002 Field Crop Reporting Series. Seasonal Bilingual Up to 11 pp. First issue 1922 ISSN 0575-8548 \$1.55 a copy. \$10.60 a year

Set of eight crop reports covers current acreage, seeding, growth and condition of crops, progress of harvesting, production and stocks. Titles and release dates are listed in crop-reporting calendar issued in January each year. See also 22-007, 22-201. The telegraphic crop report section has been discontinued.

**22-003** Fruit and Vegetable Production. Seasonal Bilingual Up to 31 pp. First issue 1932 ISSN 0383-008X \$2.65 a copy \$26.50 a year

Contains annual estimates of planted acreage and production of principal commercially grown vegetables, mushroom statistics, intentions to contract; contracted acreages and planted acreages of main processing crops, estimated production of principal commercial fruit crops and value of production (grower prices). All data are shown on a provincial basis. See also 32-218.

22-007 Grains and Oilseeds Review. Monthly Bilingual Up to 29 pp. First issue. May 1978 ISSN 0706-3555 \$2.65 a copy, \$26.50 a year

Reports on supply and disposition of the four traditional major wheat exporters, Canada, Australia, United States and Argentina. Current and historic supply and disposition of the principal Canadian grains: wheat, oats, barley, rye, flaxseed, canola and corn. Similar data, with exception of grain corn, at the Prairie Province farm level. Farmers' deliveries of major grains, exports to leading markets prices and domestic processing data.

**22-201 Grain Trade of Canada**. Annual Bilingual 123 pp. First issue 1918 ISSN 0072-5358 \$8.45

Provides a complete summary of acreage, production of grains, marketing, inspections, receipts and shipments, movement within Canada, exports, and flour-milling statistics. See also 22-007.

**22-202 Greenhouse Industry.** Annual Bilingual 36 pp. First issue 1955 ISSN 0527-5329 \$6.35

Identifies a number of establishments, area under glass, value of sales, flower production by type of crops; financial statistics, for Canada and the provinces.

22-203 Survey of Canadian Nursery Trades Industry. Annual Bilingual 31 pp. First issue 1919 ISSN 0318-5184 \$4.75

Sales and purchases of fruit and ornamental nursery stock, financial statistics, for Canada and the provinces.

22-204 Production of Maple Products and Value of Maple Products. Annual Bilingual 5 pp. First issue 1938 ISSN 0317-9672 \$3.15

Describes the production and value of maple syrup and maple sugar, in Canada and producing provinces.

#### Farm Livestock and Animal Products

**23-001 The Dairy Review.** Monthly Bilingual Up to 25 pp. First issue 1932 ISSN 0300-0753 \$2.65 a copy, \$26.50 a year

Statistical summary of the dairy situation in Canada and the provinces, including farm sales of milk for fluid and manufacturing purposes, cash receipts from farm sales, and production and stocks of creamery butter, cheddar cheese and other dairy products and by-products.

23-003 Production and Stocks of Eggs and Poultry. Monthly Bilingual Up to 22 pp. First issue 1948 ISSN 0708-4897 \$2.65 a copy, \$26.50 a year

Estimates of number of layers, net production and disposition of eggs by provinces: estimates of poultry meat supply and disposition on January 1 and hens and pullets on farms on July 1.

23-007 Honey Production. Semi-annual Bilingual Up to 3 pp. First issue 1938 ISSN 0319-3799 \$3.15 a copy, \$6.35 a year

Reports the number of beekeepers and colonies, honey production and value, Canada and provinces.

23-008 Report on Livestock Surveys. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 16 pp. First issue, July 1979 ISSN 0709-6526 \$4.20 a copy, \$16.95 a year

Estimates of number of pigs on farms. January 1, April 1, July 1 and October 1, by province. Estimates of numbers of cattle and sheep on farms January 1 and July 1, by province.

**23-202** Production of Poultry and Eggs. Annual Bilingual 22 pp. First issue 1936 ISSN 0068-7189 \$4.75

Covers the production and consumption of poultry and eggs. Canada and the provinces.

23-203 Livestock and Animal Products Statistics. Annual Bilingual 68 pp. First issue 1909 ISSN 0068-7154 \$7.40

Detailed statistical coverage of livestock population, marketings, meat stocks, wool and other animal products.

**23-204 Shorn Wool Production.** Annual Bilingual 4 pp. First issue 1931 ISSN 0527-6179 \$3.15

Sheep shorn, yield per fleece and total production.

**23-205** Wool Production and Supply. Annual Bilingual 3 pp. First issue 1939 ISSN 0315-0265 \$3.15

Reports the production of shorn and pulled wool, exports, imports, and domestic disappearance.

**23-207 Fur Production.** Annual Bilingual 18 pp. First issue 1919 ISSN 0318-787X \$4.75

Production of pelts by provinces with source, wildlife or ranch raised.

**23-208 Report on Fur Farms.** Annual Bilingual 21 pp. First issue 1919 ISSN 0318-7888 \$4.75

Number of fur farms and fur animals, number and value of pelts taken, by province and kind, exports and imports.

## **Forestry**

25-001 Pulpwood and Wood Residue Statistics. Monthly Bilingual Up to 7 pp. First issue 1958 ISSN 0575-9536 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Monthly and cumulative data on production, consumption and inventories of pulpwood, for Canada and the provinces.

25-002 Shipments of Solid Fuel Burning Heating Products.
Quarterly Bilingual 1 p. First issue, quarter ended March
1982 ISSN 0713-6196 \$2.65 a copy, \$10.60 a year

Manufacturer's shipments (units and value) of heating stoves, cooking stoves, free standing and prefabricated fireplaces, furnaces and residential boilers (including 'add-on' and combination).

**25-201 Logging.** Annual Bilingual 31 pp. First issue 1922 ISSN 0701-645X \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 031. Principal statistics of the logging industry including number of establishments, number of employees, salaries and wages, cost of fuel and electricity, cost of materials, value of shipments and value added. Commodity detail by province on inputs and outputs. Included are estimates of total forest production, by products and by province.

25-202 Canadian Forestry Statistics. Annual Bilingual 64 pp. First issue 1959 ISSN 0575-805X \$6.35

Forest land by type, by tenure; forest inventories of timber by species; depletion of forest resources, primary forest production, production on farms, principal statistics of the logging, wood, pulp, paper and allied industries; shipments and exports of principal commodities; imports of roundwood; capital and repair expenditures of the forest industries.

**25-505 Canadian Forestry Statistics,** Revised 1974. Occasional Bilingual 56 pp. \$1.05

Historical series covering depletion, primary forest production, shipments, and principal statistics of the logging industry and principal statistics, shipments, value added, exports, etc., for specific forest-based industries including some tables with product detail and others by province. Includes data on forest resources for 1973 by province, also explanatory notes and lists of related publications.

## Mining

26-006 Crude Petroleum and Natural Gas Production. Monthly Bilingual Up to 17 pp. First issue, August 1931 ISSN 0702-6846 \$2.65 a copy. \$26.50 a year

Estimates the production and disposition of crude petroleum and natural gas, by province, monthly and cumulative.

26-201 General Review of the Mineral Industries: Mines, Quarries and Oil Wells. Annual Bilingual 30 pp. First issue 1949 ISSN 0575-8645 \$4.75

Comprehensive final statistics of the mining industry, including production and value of minerals by kind, by province; historical tables of values by main groups; average prices of leading minerals, principal statistics by main group and by province.

26-202 Canada's Mineral Production: Preliminary Estimates.
Annual Bilingual 19 pp. First issue 1927 ISSN 0380-7797
\$4.75

Covers early estimates (released on the first of January) of mineral production by classe and by province; quantities and values.

Reports 22-206 to 26-225 present statistics on the number of mines or plants, average number of employees, salaries and wages, cost of fuel and electricity, cost of materials and gross selling value of products, with comparative totals for earlier years for Canada and breakdown by province. Further detail is also given on fuel by kind and electricity used, quantity and cost, and various products shipped, with selling value at works and quantity. In addition, reports 26-206 and 26-213 provide detailed statistics on the number of wage earners by sex and by month and on the quantity and costs of various materials used.

**26-206 Coal Mines.** Annual Bilingual 32 pp. First issue 1917 ISSN 0705-436X \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 061. See above description.

**26-213** The Crude Petroleum and Natural Gas Industry. Annual Bilingual 38 pp. First issue 1926 ISSN 0068-7103 \$6.35

Covers S.I.C. 064. See above description.

**26-223 Metal Mines.** Annual Bilingual 32 pp. First issue 1978 ISSN 0226-4595 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 052, 057, 058, 059. See above description.

**26-224 Non-metal Mines.** Annual Bilingual 24 pp. First issue 1978 ISSN 0226-4609 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 071, 072, 073, 074. See description above.

**26-225 Quarries and Sand Pits.** Annual Bilingual 21 pp. First issue 1978 ISSN 0226-4617 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 083, 087. See description above.

## **Description of Reports**

Publications listed under "Manufacturing" relate to Division E of the Standard Industrial Classification.

Some of these reports provide summarized and analytical information for manufacturing as a whole, others provide detailed information on individual manufacturing industries or on various commodities.

Although titles of the various reports are broadly indicative of the subject matter covered, explanatory notes have been included under title headings where necessary. Such notes are generally restricted to reports on the manufacturing industries as a whole (sub-group 31) and to those publications on commodities. The reports on individual industries are generally similar to each other in character and include such principal statistics as number of establishments, number and type of employees, and their salaries and wages; cost of fuel and electricity, value of shipments of goods of own manufacture, and value added. Comparative statistics are given for Canada for earlier years and for the preceding year for provinces. Also shown are the value and. where applicable, quantities of major products shipped and purchased materials used by establishments classified to the industry. Some reports show total manufacturers' shipments of relevant commodities without regard to industry of origin, but this is given comprehensively for all commodities in an annual report on products shipped by Canadian manufacturers.

Primarily because annual surveys cannot be initiated until the end of the calendar year and because of the time required to collect edit and compile extensive data, most annual industry reports are not available until a year or more after the end of the year of the survey.

In addition, there are a large number of publications that are published more frequently than once a year and that contain current information on commodities (generally shipments, production or consumption). Although not exactly suitable to industry analyses, except in the case of one-industry commodities, they have proven to be most useful in commodity analyses.

Current estimates of the value of shipments, inventories and orders for manufacturing industries in total, numerous subaggregations and selected industries are issued monthly. They are based on a sample survey of establishments representing about 75% of the shipments, determined from the Census of Manufactures.

## **General Surveys**

31-001 Inventories, Shipments and Orders In Manufacturing Industries. Monthly Bilingual Up to 74 pp. First issue, February 1947 ISSN 0701-7367 \$3.70 a copy, \$37.00 a year

Estimated values of manufacturers' shipments, inventories and

orders by month; Canada totals, durable and non-durable goods industries, major groups and selected individual industries as defined by the Standard Industrial Classification, also grouped by an economic use classification, shipment totals by province, and major group within provinces; inventory to shipment ratios concepts and methods. Principal series also shown after adjustment for seasonal variation.

31-003 Capacity Utilization Rates in Canadian Manufacturing.
Quarterly Bilingual Up to 60 pp. First issue 1961-76 ISSN 0700-1517 \$5.30 a copy, \$21.20 a year

Presents capacity utilization rates for Canadian manufacturing by major group according to the 1970 Standard Industrial Classification, as well as aggregates for durable, non-durable and total manufacturing. The series are an analytical extension of the capital stocks series presented in publication 13-211 Fixed Capital Flows and Stocks.

31-203 Manufacturing Industries of Canada: National and Provincial Areas. Annual Bilingual 235 pp. First issue 1949 ISSN 0382-4144 \$15.90

Principal statistics for Canada and provinces by industry and industry group. Historical and other tabulations. Includes data by type of organization and size of establishment starting with the 1977 issue.

31-209 Manufacturing Industries of Canada: Sub-provincial Areas. Annual Bilingual 397 pp. First issue 1946 ISSN 0382-4012 \$21.20

Detailed small area data. Data totals by industry group and by industry for counties, census metropolitan areas and census agglomerations; industry data by industry group for municipalities and economic regions; size distributions of establishments for census metropolitan areas and selected municipalities; other tabulations and analyses.

31-211 Products Shipped by Canadian Manufacturers. Annual Bilingual 142 pp. First issue 1961 ISSN 0575-9455 \$8.45

Total Canadian and provincial shipments of products according to the Industrial Commodity Classification. Value and, where available, quantities of shipments.

31-212 Consumption of Containers and Other Packaging Supplies by the Manufacturing Industries. Annual Bilingual 29 pp. First Issue 1967 ISSN 0576-0186 \$4.75

Contains consumption data of the manufacturing industries on containers by industry, as well as a detailed breakdown of this consumption.

31-401 Domestic and Foreign Control of Manufacturing, Mining and Logging Establishments in Canada. Biennial Bilingual 90 pp. First issue 1969-70 ISSN 0708-4269 \$8.45

Establishment data by country of control, e.g. Canada, U.S.A. and other foreign countries, from returns of Census of Manufactures and, beginning with the 1974 issue. Censuses of Mines and Logging. Various levels of disaggregation industrially and geographically.

31-402 Industrial Organization and Concentration in Manufacturing, Mining and Logging Industries. Biennial Bilingual 181 pp. First issue 1970 ISSN 0318-8795 \$2.80

Industrial concentration measures for even-numbered years beginning 1968, with some 1965 measures also. Special compilations for enterprises classified entirely to their principal industry.

31-522 Destination of Shipments of Manufacturers, 1974. Occasional Bilingual 227 pp. \$2.80

Shows for each province of origin, the dollar value of total shipments of goods of own manufacture destined to each province and to the export market, by industry and industry group, for each industry and industry group, an origin and destination matrix of manufacturers' total shipments of goods of own manufacture by province, with export destination totals, for census metropolitan areas, destinations of all-industry shipments of manufacturers.

31-524 Inventory Accounting Methods In Manufacturing Industries, 1975. Occasional Bilingual 100 pp. \$2.10

Shows accounting methods used to determine the book value of manufacturers' inventory in 1975 and estimates of the relative importance of each method. Data are available for individual industries and industry groups for each of four inventory categories and total inventory. Also shown are estimates of inventory turnover periods by industry and by stage of fabrication. Includes an explanation of concepts and methods used.

31-528 Concepts and Definitions of the Census of Manufactures.
Occasional Bilingual 118 pp. \$1.40

Concepts and definitions used in the annual Census of Manufactures, with explanations of recent changes up through the 1977 Census. Sample 1977 questionnaires and reporting guide. Harmonization of Industrial Commodity Classification and Standard Industrial Classification, showing to which industries commodities serve to classify establishments.

31-529 Apparent Domestic Availability of Selected Manufactured Products, 1975. Occasional Bilingual 120 pp. \$2.10

Measures the apparent domestic availability for some 800 commodities or groups of commodities listed according to the Industrial Commodity Classification and relating shipments by Canadian manufacturers to imports, exports and re-exports in

order to provide an indication of the apparent market in Canada for the commodities included in the main table of the report.

31-X-501 The Census of Manufactures and the Labour Force Survey: Some Experimental Approaches to Comparing Establishment and Household Survey Data. Occasional Bilingual 34 pp. June 1982 ISBN 0-660-51829-5 Free

Examines some reasons for the differences between manufacturing industry employment totals from the Census of Manufactures and the Labour Force Survey. Presenting historical data, the study finds appropriate occupational groupings of Labour Force data closely match Census production worker totals for Canada.

## Foods, Beverages and Tobacco

32-001 Monthly Production of Soft Drinks. Monthly Bilingual 1 p. First issue, March 1954 ISSN 0527-575X \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Production data for month and cumulative period together with comparisons with earlier periods.

32-004 Shipments of Animal and Poultry Feeds. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 4 pp. First issue, January 1948 ISSN 0227-1737 \$2.65 a copy, \$10.60 a year

Volume of shipments of selected animal and poultry feeds by province of origin.

32-006 Oils and Fats. Monthly Bilingual Up to 5 pp. First issue, January 1950 ISSN 0527-5911 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Domestic purchases and production of deodorized oils. Manufacturers' sales of deodorized oils by type, packaged margarine, shortening and salad oils. Oilseed crushings: production and stocks of vegetable oils meal.

**32-010** Stocks of Fruit and Vegetables. Monthly Bilingual Up to 8 pp. First issue, July 1936 ISSN 0705-4289 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Stocks in cold and common storage on first day of each month.

32-011 Canned and Frozen Fruits and Vegetables. Monthly Bilingual Up to 3 pp. First issue. April 1934 ISSN 0702-6528 \$1.55 a copy. \$15.50 a year

Pack in terms of total cases, and stocks by container size, of selected (canned) fruits and vegetables by major geographic area. Pack of selected frozen fruits and vegetables.

32-012 Stocks of Frozen Meat Products. Monthly Bilingual Up to 25 pp. First issue, July 1934 ISSN 0703-7333 \$2.65 a copy, \$26.50 a year

Stocks by kinds in cold storage on first day of each month, for Canada and by province.

32-013 The Sugar Situation. Monthly Bilingual Up to 2 pp. First issue, July 1920 ISSN 0380-8378 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Acquisitions, stocks, production and shipments of raw cane sugar and refined cane and beet sugar. Detailed shipments of sugar by type and package size.

32-022 Production and Disposition of Tobacco Products.

Monthly Bilingual Up to 3 pp. First issue, January 1972.
ISSN 0708-336X \$1.55 a copy. \$15.50 a year

Monthly and cumulative production, sales and inventory of cigarettes cigars cut tobacco.

**32-023** Fruit and Vegetable Preservation. Service Bulletin Bilingual Up to 5 pp. First issue, January 1973 ISSN 0380-5042 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Annual seasonal pack of selected individual canned and frozen fruits and vegetables, by major region, by container size at the Canada level. Fresh acquirements of fruits used in processing. No. 24 *Pack of Processed Spinach* has been discontinued. Last issue, January 1982.

32-024 Production and Inventories of Process Cheese and Instant Skim Milk Powder. Monthly Bilingual Up to 2 pp. First issue. October 1972 ISSN 0705-551X \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Monthly and cumulative production and inventory of packaged instant skim milk powder and process cheese with previous year's comparative data.

32-025 Production and Stocks of Tea, Coffee and Cocoa.

Quarterly Bilingual Up to 3 pp. First issue, April 1979
ISSN 0709-2768 \$2.65 a copy. \$10.60 a year

Production and stocks of tea and coffee. Stocks and grindings of cocoa beans.

32-026 Production of Selected Biscuits. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 2 pp. First issue, April 1979 ISSN 0227-1761 \$2.65 a copy. \$10.60 a year

Production of selected biscuits. Formerly Production of Biscuits and Cones.

32-027 Confectionery. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 2 pp. First issue.

March 1981 ISSN 0710-4294 \$2.65 a copy, \$10.60 a year

Quarterly and cumulative volume of shipments of domestically produced confectionery at the manufacturers' level. Formerly *Biscuits and Confectionery* (publication no. 32-016.)

(See the first page of chapter 3, *Manufacturing* for a general description of annual publications 32-202 to 32-230, inclusive.)

32-202 Biscuit Manufacturers. Annual Bilingual 19 pp. First issue 1920 ISSN 0527-4826 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 1071.

**32-203 Bakeries.** Annual Bilingual 23 pp. First issue 1918 ISSN 0527-480X \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 1072.

**32-205 Breweries.** Annual Bilingual 19 pp. First issue 1919 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0527-4869 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 1093. See 32-231 Alcoholic Beverage Industries, to be released soon.

**32-206 Distilleries.** Annual Bilingual 19 pp. First issue 1918 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0527-5024 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 1092. See 32-231 Alcoholic Beverage Industries, to be released soon.

**32-207 Wineries.** Annual Bilingual 16 pp. First issue 1919 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0384-4854 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 1094. See 32-231 *Alcoholic Beverage Industries*, to be released soon.

**32-208 Soft Drink Manufacturers.** Annual Bilingual 20 pp. First issue 1920 ISSN 0527-6217 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 1091.

**32-209 Dairy Products Industry.** Annual Bilingual 23 pp. First issue 1917 ISSN 0318-2711 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 104,

**32-213 Confectionery Manufacturers.** Annual Bilingual 17 pp. First issue 1918 ISSN 0575-8246 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 1081.

**32-214** Feed Industry. Annual Bilingual 26 pp. First issue 1930 ISSN 0700-0073 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 106.

**32-216** Fish Products Industry. Annual Bilingual 20 pp. First issue 1949 ISSN 0527-5172 \$4,75

Covers S.I.C. 102.

32-217 Stocks of Food Commodities in Cold Storage and Other Warehouses. Annual Bilingual 17 pp. First issue 1936 ISSN 0527-6268 \$4.75

Summary tables of stocks of dairy products, poultry and red meats and fruits and vegetables, by months and by provinces.

**32-218 Fruit and Vegetable Processing Industries.** Annual Billingual 30 pp. First issue 1918 ISSN 0384-4420 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 103.

32-221 Slaughtering and Meat Processors. Annual Bilingual 25 pp. First issue 1917 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0384-4951 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 1011. See 32-232 Meat and Poultry Products Industries, to be released soon.

32-222 Cane and Beet Sugar Processors. Annual Bilingual 16 pp. First issue 1918 ISSN 0384-2843 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 1082.

**32-223 Vegetable Oil Mills.** Annual Bilingual 19 pp. First issue 1918 ISSN 0527-6403 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 1083.

**32-224** Miscellaneous Food Processors. Annual Bilingual 24 pp. First issue 1918 ISSN 0384-3696 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 1089.

32-225 Tobacco Products Industries. Annual Bilingual 21 pp. First issue 1918 ISSN 0300-0249 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 151, 153.

**32-227 Poultry Processors.** Annual Bilingual 20 pp. First Issue 1960 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0575-9366 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 1012. See 32-232 Meat and Poultry Products Industries, to be released soon.

32-228 Flour and Breakfast Cereal Products Industry. Annual Billingual 20 pp. First issue 1970 ISSN 0700-0324 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 105.

32-229 Apparent Per Capita Food Consumption in Canada, part I. Annual Bilingual 32 pp. First issue 1979 ISSN 0226-823X \$4.75

Canadian supply and disposition of cereals, sugars and syrups, meats and pulses and nuts, with apparent per capita food consumption estimates in retail and fresh equivalent measures.

Also includes detailed data on the nutritional value of foods consumed.

32-230 Apparent Per Capita Food Consumption in Canada, part II. Annual Bilingual 75 pp. First issue 1979 ISSN 0226-8248 \$6.35

Canadian supply and disposition of fruits, vegetables, poultry, eggs, oils and fats, fish and dairy products, with apparent per capita food consumption estimates in retail and fresh equivalent measures.

#### Leather and Rubber Products

33-002 Footwear Statistics. Monthly Bilingual Up to 4 pp. First issue, January 1926 ISSN 0380-707X \$1.55 a copy. \$15.50 a year

Production of footwear, by type and by shoe factories in Canada.

33-003 Consumption, Production and Inventories of Rubber.

Monthly Bilingual Up to 5 pp. First issue, March 1947
ISSN 0008-2651 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Production and inventories of rubber in Canada. Consumption of rubber by type and by end product.

(See the first page of chapter 3. *Manufacturing* for a general description of annual publications 33-202 to 33-206, inclusive.)

**33-202 Leather Tanneries.** Annual Bilingual 16 pp. First issue 1918 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0384-3270 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 172. See 33-207 *Leather Industries*, to be released soon.

33-203 Shoe Factories and Boot and Shoe Findings Manufacturers, Annual Bilingual 25 pp. First issue 1918 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0384-4986 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 174, 1792. See 33-207 Leather Industries, to be released soon.

33-205 Miscellaneous Leather Products Manufacturers. Annual Bilingual 19 pp. First issue 1920 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0384-4811 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 1799, See 33-207 *Leather Industries*, to be released soon

33-206 Rubber Products industries. Annual Bilingual 21 pp. First issue 1919 ISSN 0300-0214 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 1623, 1624, 1629.

## **Textiles and Apparel**

(See the first page of chapter 3, *Manufacturing* for a general description of annual publications 34-202 to 34-222, inclusive.)

34-202 Canvas Products and Cotton and Jute Bags Industries.
Annual Billingual 24 pp. First issue 1932 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0700-0278 \$4,50

Covers S.I.C. 1871, 1872. See 34-224 Textile Products Industries, to be released soon.

34-203 Cordage and Twine Industry. Annual Bilingual 17 pp. First issue 1919 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0527-4990 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 184. See 34-224 Textile Products Industries, to be released soon.

**34-205** Cotton Yarn and Cloth Mills. Annual Bilingual 19 pp. First issue 1918 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0527-5016 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 181. See 34-223 Fibre, Yarn and Cloth Mills, to be released soon.

34-208 Man-made Fibre, Yarn and Cloth Mills. Annual Bilingual 29 pp. First issue 1921 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0300-3795 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 1831, 1832. See 34-223 Fibre, Yarn and Cloth Mills, to be released soon.

**34-209** Wool Yarn and Cloth Mills. Annual Bilingual 16 pp. First issue 1918 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0300-1202 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 182. See 34-223 Fibre, Yarn and Cloth Mills, to be released soon.

**34-210 Miscellaneous Textile Industries.** Annual Bilingual 50 pp. First issue 1949 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0300-0257 \$6.00

Covers (S.I.C. 1891 to 1894, 1899), thread mills, narrow fabric mills: embroidery, pleating and hemstitching; textile dyeing and finishing plants; and miscellaneous textiles, n.e.s. See 34-224 *Textile Products Industries*, to be released soon.

34-212 Foundation Garment Industry. Annual Bilingual 16 pp. First issue 1920 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0384-2967 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 248. See 34-217 Women's and Children's Clothing Industries.

**34-213 Fur Goods Industry.** Annual Bilingual 20 pp. First issue 1921 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0384-2940 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 246. See 34-218 Miscellaneous Clothing Industries.

**34-215 Knitting Mills.** Annual Bilingual 39 pp. First issue 1918 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0384-3343 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 2310, 2391, 2392, See 34-218 (S.I.C. 2310, 2392) Miscellaneous Clothing Industries and 34-223 (S.I.C. 2391) Fibre, Yarn and Cloth Mills to be released soon.

**34-216 Men's Clothing Industries.** Annual Bilingual 32 pp. First issue 1918 ISSN 0527-5679 \$4,75

Covers S.I.C. 2431, 2432.

34-217 Women's and Children's Clothing Industries. Annual Bilingual 43 pp. First issue 1918 ISSN 0384-4498 \$6.35

Covers S.I.C. 2441, 2442, 245.

**34-218 Miscellaneous Clothing Industries.** Annual Bilingual 20 pp. First issue 1949 ISSN 0384-3769 \$6.35

Covers S.I.C. 175, 2491, 2492, 2499.

**34-219 Felt and Fibre Processing Mills.** Annual Bilingual 20 pp. First issue 1960 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0700-0731 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 1851, 1852. See 34-224 Textile Products Industries, to be released soon.

34-221 Carpet, Mat and Rug Industry. Annual Bilingual 19 pp. First issue 1960 ISSN 0527-4893 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 186.

34-222 Automobile Fabric Accessories Industry. Annual Bilingual 16 pp. First issue 1970 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0700-0588 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 188. See 42-210 Motor Vehicle Parts and Accessories Manufacturers.

#### **Wood and Furniture Products**

**35-001 Construction Type Plywood.** Monthly Bilingual Up to 5 pp. First issue, January 1953 ISSN 0708-6229 \$1.55 a copy. \$15.50 a year

Production, domestic and export shipments and month-end stocks of construction-type plywood; monthly and cumulative.

35-002 Production, Shipments and Stocks on Hand of Sawmills East of the Rockies: Excluding Newfoundland and Prince Edward Island. Monthly Bilingual Up to 12 pp. First issue. January 1946 ISSN 0380-464X \$2.65 a copy. \$26.50 a year

Production, shipments and stocks of sawn lumber by kinds of wood, of sawmills east of Rockies, provincial totals.

35-003 Production, Shipments and Stocks on Hand of Sawmills in British Columbia. Monthly Bilingual Up to 9 pp. First issue, January 1947 ISSN 0318-7942 \$2.65 a copy. \$26.50 a year

Production, shipments and stocks on hand of sawn lumber by kinds of wood, of sawmills in British Columbia.

35-006 Quarterly Shipments of Office Furniture Products.

Quarterly Bilingual Up to 4 pp. First issue, March 1972
ISSN 0701-7898 \$2.65 a copy. \$10.60 a year

Manufacturers' shipments of selected office furniture products, including wooden and metal furniture, record equipment and systems, quarterly and cumulative.

(See the first page of chapter 3, *Manufacturing* for a general description of annual publications 35-204 to 35-214, inclusive.)

**35-204 Sawmills and Pianing Mills and Shingle Mills.** Annual Bilingual 44 pp. First issue 1917 ISSN 0318-7128 \$6.35

Covers S.I.C. 2511, 2513.

35-205 Sash, Door and Other Millwork Plants. Annual Bilingual 24 pp. First issue 1917 ISSN 0384-4560 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 2541, 2543. Includes individual industry reports for manufacturers of prefabricated buildings and manufacturers of kitchen cabinets.

**35-206 Veneer and Plywood Mills.** Annual Bilingual 19 pp. First issue 1944 ISSN 0316-3946 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 252.

**35-208 Miscellaneous Wood Industries.** Annual Bilingual 23 pp. First issue 1960 ISSN 0575-9056 \$6.35

Covers S.I.C. 2591, 2592, 2593.

**35-209 Wooden Box Factories.** Annual Bilingual 19 pp. First issue 1960 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0576-0070 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 256. See 35-208 Miscellaneous Wood Industries.

**35-210 Coffin and Casket Industry.** Annual Bilingual 16 pp. First issue 1960 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0527-4915 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 258. See 35-208 Miscellaneous Wood Industries.

35-211 Household Furniture Manufacturers. Annual Bilingual 24 pp. First issue 1960 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0300-1199 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 2611, 2619. See 35-216 Furniture Manufacturers, to be released soon.

**35-212 Office Furniture Manufacturers.** Annual Bilingual 19 pp. First issue 1960 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0384-4080 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 264. See 35-216 Furniture Manufacturers, to be released soon.

35-213 Miscellaneous Furniture and Fixtures Manufacturers.
Annual Bilingual 21 pp. First issue 1960 Last issue 1980
ISSN 0300-0222 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 266. See 35-216 Furniture Manufacturers, to be released soon.

35-214 Electric Lamp and Shade Manufacturers. Annual Bilingual 19 pp. First issue 1960 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0384-4161 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 268. See 43-213 Miscellaneous Electrical Industries, to be released soon.

## Paper Products and Printing

36-001 Hardboard. Monthly Bilingual Up to 3 pp. First issue, January 1953 Last issue, April 1982 ISSN 0318-790X \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Production, domestic and export shipments of tempered or treated and of non-tempered or untreated hardboard and semi-hardboard.

36-002 Rigid Insulating Board: Wood Fibre and Mineral Products. Monthly Bilingual Up to 4 pp. First issue, January 1933 ISSN 0318-7934 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Production, domestic and export shipments of building board, asphalted sheathing board, and roof insulating board.

36-003 Particleboard, Waferboard and Hardboard. Monthly Bilingual Up to 4 pp. First issue, July 1965 ISSN 0714-1629 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Production, domestic and export shipments of particleboard and waferboard, monthly and cumulative. Formerly *Particle Board*.

36-004 Corrugated Boxes and Wrappers. Monthly Bilingual Up 10 3 pp First issue. September 1975 ISSN 0380-7037 \$1.55 a copy. \$15.50 a year

Manufacturers' shipments of corrugated boxes and wrappers by regions; monthly and cumulative.

(See the first page of chapter 3, *Manufacturing* for a general description of annual publications 36-203 to 36-214, inclusive.)

**36-203 Printing, Publishing and Allied Industries.** Annual Bilingual 62 pp. First issue 1920 ISSN 0575-9412 \$6.35

Covers S.I.C. 286 to 289

**36-204** Pulp and Paper Mills. Annual Bilingual 31 pp. First issue 1917 ISSN 0384-4633 \$4,75

Covers S.I.C. 271.

**36-205 Asphalt Roofing Manufacturers.** Annual Bilingual 16 pp. First issue 1929 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0384-2746 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 272. See 36-215 Miscellaneous Paper Converters including Asphalt Roofing, to be released soon.

**36-206** Miscellaneous Paper Converters. Annual Bilingual 25 pp. First Issue 1920 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0527-5725 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 274. See 36-215 Miscellaneous Paper Converters including Asphalt Roofing, to be released soon.

**36-207** Paper and Plastic Bag Manufacturers. Annual Bilingual 20 pp. First issue 1960 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0575-9293 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 2733. See 36-216 Paper Box and Bag Manufacturers to be released soon.

36-213 Corrugated Box Manufacturers. Annual Bilingual 20 pp. First issue 1961 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0384-465X \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 2732. See 36-216 Paper Box and Bag Manufacturers, to be released soon.

**36-214 Folding Carton and Set-up Box Manufacturers.** Annual Bilingual 17 pp. First issue 1961 Last Issue 1980 ISSN 0384-4676 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 2731. See 36-216 Paper Box and Bag Manufacturers to be released soon.

# Primary Metals (Manufactured) and Fabricated Metal Products

**41-001 Primary Iron and Steel.** Monthly Bilingual Up to 14 pp. First Issue. January 1946 ISSN 0380-7851 \$2.65 a copy. \$26.50 a year

Furnace charges, production and shipments of pig iron and ferroalloy, and steel ingots and castings, production and disposition of rolled steel products.

41-002 Steel Ingots and Pig Iron. Monthly Bilingual Up to 2 pp.
First issue. June 1938 Last Issue. April 1982 ISSN 03800814 \$1.50 a copy. \$15.00 a year

Production of steel ingots and pig iron by months for a three-year period annual figures for 10 years. See 41-001.

41-006 Steel Wire and Specified Wire Products. Monthly Bilingual Up to 6 pp. First issue, April 1949 ISSN 0380-0822 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Production and shipments of steel wire, wire fencing, nails and staples.

41-011 Production and Shipments of Steel Pipe, Tubing and Fittings. Monthly Bilingual Up to 7 pp. First issue, January 1977 ISSN 0703-007X \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Production, own use and shipments for sale (domestic and export), of steel pipe, of tubing and of fittings. Previously published in 41-001 *Primary Iron and Steel*.

41-013 Cemented Tungsten Carbide Blanks and Tools. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 2 pp. First issue, January 1978 ISSN 0705-5684 \$2.65 a copy, \$10.60 a year

Quarterly dollar value of domestic shipments of cemented tungsten carbide blanks and of tools.

(See the first page of chapter 3, *Manufacturing* for a general description of annual publications 41-203 to 41-228, inclusive.)

**41-203 Iron and Steel Mills.** Annual Bilingual 22 pp. First issue 1927 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0575-884X \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 291. See 41-231 Iron, Steel and Pipe Mills, Including Foundries, to be released soon.

41-204 Aluminum Rolling, Casting and Extruding. Annual Bilingual 17 pp. First issue 1920 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0527-477X \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 296. See 41-230 Non-Ferrous Metal Rolling, Casting and Extruding, to be released soon.

41-207 Fabricated Structural Metal Industry. Annual Bilingual 19 pp. First issue 1930 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0527-5091 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 302. See 41-232 Fabricated Structural Metal Boiler and Plate Works. to be released soon.

**41-208 Hardware, Tool and Cutlery Manufacturers.** Annual Bilingual 23 pp. First issue 1927 ISSN 0575-8696 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 306.

**41-212 Scrap Iron and Steel.** Annual Bilingual 6 pp. First issue 1948 ISSN 0380-8238 \$3.15

Consumption, imports and exports of scrap iron and steel, for most recent five-year period.

**41-214 Smelting and Refining.** Annual Bilingual 24 pp. First issue 1927 ISSN 0384-4935 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 295.

41-215 Metal Rolling, Casting and Extruding. Annual Bilingual 21 pp. First issue 1934 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0575-898X \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 298, See 41-230 Non-Ferrous Metal Rolling. Casting and Extruding, to be released soon.

**41-216** Wire and Wire Products Manufacturers. Annual Bilingual 25 pp. First issue 1927 ISSN 0576-0062 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 305.

41-220 Steel Pipe and Tube Mills. Annual Bilingual 19 pp. First issue 1960 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0527-6241 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 292. See 41-231 Iron, Steel and Pipe Mills including Foundries, to be released soon.

41-221 Ornamental and Architectural Metal Industry, Annual Billingual 30 pp. First issue 1960 ISSN 0527-5997 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 3031, 3039.

41-223 Boiler and Plate Works. Annual Bilingual 20 pp. First issue 1960 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0527-4842 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 301. See 41-232 Fabricated Structural Metal Boiler and Plate Works, to be released soon.

41-224 Copper and Copper Alloy Rolling, Casting and Extruding. Annual Bilingual 16 pp. First issue 1960 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0700-1053 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 297. See 41-230 Non-Ferrous Metal Rolling. Casting and Extruding, to be released soon.

41-225 Heating Equipment Manufacturers. Annual Bilingual 20 pp. First issue 1960 ISSN 0575-870X \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 307.

**41-226** Iron Foundries. Annual Bilingual 17 pp. First issue 1960 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0527-5458 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 294. See 41-231 Iron, Steel and Pipe Mills including Foundries, to be released soon.

41-227 Metal Stamping, Pressing and Coating Industry. Annual Bilingual 31 pp. First issue 1960 ISSN 0527-5687 \$4.75

**41-228 Miscellaneous Metal Fabricating Industries.** Annual Bilingual 24 pp. First issue 1960 ISSN 0575-903X \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 309.

## **Machinery and Transportation Equipment**

(See the first page of chapter 3, *Manufacturing* for a general description of annual publications 42-202 to 42-217, inclusive.)

**42-202** Agricultural Implement Industry. Annual Bilingual 19 pp. First issue 1918 ISSN 0527-4753 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 311.

**42-203** Aircraft and Aircraft Parts Manufacturers. Annual Bilingual 16 pp. First issue 1937 ISSN 0384-2711 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 321.

**42-205 Boatbuilding and Repair.** Annual Bilingual 19 pp. First issue 1920 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0527-4834 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 328. See 42-218 Shipbuilding and Boatbuilding, to be released soon.

**42-206** Shipbuilding and Repair. Annual Bilingual 17 pp. First issue 1937 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0527-6144 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 327. See 42-218 Shipbuilding and Boatbuilding, to be released soon.

**42-207 Machine Shops.** Annual Bilingual 21 pp. First issue 1937 ISSN 0384-3963 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 308.

**42-209 Motor Vehicle Manufacturers.** Annual Bilingual 20 pp. First issue 1919 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0575-9129 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 323. See 42-219 Motor Vehicle Industries, to be released soon.

**42-210** Motor Vehicle Parts and Accessories Manufacturers.
Annual Bilingual 23 pp. First issue 1926 ISSN 0527-5857 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 325.

**42-211 Railroad Rolling Stock Industry.** Annual Bilingual 16 pp. First issue 1927 ISSN 0575-9579 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 326.

Covers S.I.C. 3041, 3042.

**42-212 Miscellaneous Vehicle Manufacturers.** Annual Bilingual 16 pp. First issue 1920 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0527-5741 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 329. See 42-219 Motor Vehicle Industries, to be released soon.

**42-214** Miscellaneous Machinery and Equipment Manufacturers.

Annual Bilingual 28 pp. First issue 1960 ISSN 0527-5717 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 315.

**42-215** Commercial Refrigeration and Air Conditioning Equipment Manufacturers. Annual Bilingual 16 pp. First issue 1960 ISSN 0527-4931 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 316.

**42-216 Office and Store Machinery Manufacturers.** Annual Bilingual 16 pp. First issue 1960 ISSN 0527-589X \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 318.

**42-217 Truck Body and Trailer Manufacturers.** Annual Bilingual 21 pp. First issue 1960 ISSN 0527-6365 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 3241 to 3243.

## **Electrical Equipment**

**43-001 Domestic Refrigerators and Freezers.** Monthly Bilingual Up to 2 pp. First issue, January 1946 ISSN 0380-6081 \$1.55 a copy \$15.50 a year

Production, sales by region, and factory stocks.

43-002 Domestic Washing Machines and Ciothes Dryers.

Monthly Bilingual Up to 2 pp. First issue, January 1946
ISSN 0380-609X \$1.55 a copy. \$15.50 a year

Production, sales by region, and factory stocks.

**43-003 Specified Domestic Electrical Appliances.** Monthly Bilingual Up to 2 pp. First issue, January 1958 ISSN 0410-5907 \$1.55 a copy. \$15.50 a year

Production, shipments and month-end stocks of specified electric appliances, including air space heaters, can-openers, coffee-makers, flat-irons, floor-polishers, food mixers, hair dryers, frying-pans, kettles, knives, toasters, vacuum cleaners, and waffle-irons.

43-005 Factory Sales of Electric Storage Batteries. Monthly Bilingual Up to 3 pp. First issue, January 1935 ISSN 0380-7061 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Sales by type, number and value.

43-009 Electric Lamps. Monthly Bilingual Up to 4 pp. First issue, January 1978 ISSN 0705-5536 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Quantity and value of manufacturer's sales (including imports) of electric lamps, by type.

(See the first page of Chapter 3. *Manufacturing* for a general description of annual publications 43-203 to 43-211, inclusive.)

43-203 Manufacturers of Small Electrical Appliances. Annual Bilingual 17 pp. First issue 1960 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0575-8939 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 331. See 43-212 Appliance, Radio and Television Manufacturers, to be released soon.

43-204 Manufacturers of Major Appliances: Electric and Nonelectric. Annual Bilingual 19 pp. First issue 1960 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0527-5547 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 332. See 43-212 Appliance. Radio and Television Manufacturers, to be released soon.

43-205 Manufacturers of Household Radio and Television Receivers. Annual Bilingual 16 pp. First issue 1960 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0527-5520 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 334. See 43-212 Appliance, Radio and Television Manufacturers, to be released soon.

**43-206 Communications Equipment Manufacturers.** Annual Bilingual 20 pp. First issue 1960 ISSN 0527-494X \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 335.

**43-207** Manufacturers of Electrical Industrial Equipment. Annual Bilingual 21 pp. First issue 1960 ISSN 0527-5512 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 336.

**43-208 Battery Manufacturers.** Annual Bilingual 19 pp. First issue 1960 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0527-4818 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 3391. See 43-213 Miscellaneous Electrical Industries, to be released soon.

**43-209 Manufacturers of Electric Wire and Cable.** Annual Bilingual 19 pp. First issue 1960 ISSN 0527-5504 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 338.

43-210 Manufacturers of Miscellaneous Electrical Products.

Annual Bilingual 20 pp. First issue 1960 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0527-5555 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 3399. See 43-213 Miscellaneous Electrical Industries, to be released soon.

**43-211 Manufacturers of Lighting Fixtures.** Annual Bilingual 20 pp. First issue 1969 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0384-3793 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 333. See 43-213 Miscellaneous Electrical Industries, to be released soon.

#### **Non-metallic Mineral Products**

**44-001 Cement.** Monthly Bilingual Up to 3 pp. First issue, August 1931 ISSN 0380-6898 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Production, shipments, stocks on hand, monthly and cumulative.

44-003 Gypsum Products. Monthly Bilingual Up to 3 pp. First issue, August 1931 ISSN 0380-7223 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Production, factory shipments and factory stocks; monthly and cumulative.

**44-004 Mineral Wool: Including Fibrous Glass Insulation.**Monthly Bilingual Up to 2 pp. First issue. January 1950 ISSN 0229-6098 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Production and shipments: monthly and cumulative.

(See the first page of Chapter 3, *Manufacturing* for a general description of annual publications 44-202 to 44-216, inclusive.)

**44-202** Abrasives Manufacturers. Annual Bilingual 16 pp. First issue 1927 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0575-7851 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 357. See 44-220 Miscellaneous Non-Metallic Mineral Manufaturers. to be released soon.

**44-204 Cement Manufacturers.** Annual Bilingual 11 pp. First issue 1924 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0384-2916 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 352. See 44-219 Cement Industries, to be released soon.

44-205 Concrete Products Manufacturers. Annual Bilingual 29 pp. First issue 1927 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0382-0971 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 3541, 3542. See 44-219 Cement Industries, to be released soon.

**44-207 Glass and Glass Products Manufacturers.** Annual Bilingual 20 pp. First issue 1927 ISSN 0575-8661 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 3561, 3562.

**44-209** Lime Manufacturers. Annual Bilingual 15 pp. First issue 1927 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0527-5474 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 358. See 44-220 Miscellaneous Non-Metallic Mineral Manufacturers to be released soon.

**44-210** Miscellaneous Non-metallic Mineral Products Industries.
Annual Bilingual 19 pp. First issue 1927 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0381-9256 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 3599. Mineral wool insulation, gypsum wallboard and asbestos products. Foundry supplies (core oil, facings, partings, etc.), expanded perlite and vermiculite. See 44-220 Miscellaneous Non-Metallic Mineral Manufacturers, to be released soon.

44-211 Ready-mix Concrete Manufacturers. Annual Bilingual 20 pp. First issue 1960 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0527-611X \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 355. See 44-219 Cement Industries. to be released

**44-213 Stone Products Manufacturers.** Annual Bilingual 16 pp. First issue 1960 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0527-6276 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 353. See 44-220 Miscellaneous Non-Metallic Mineral Manufacturers, to be released soon.

**44-214 Refractories Manufacturers.** Annual Bilingual 16 pp. First issue 1960 Last Issue 1980 ISSN 0527-6128 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 3591. See 44-220 Miscellaneous Non-Metallic Mineral Manufacturers, to be released soon.

44-215 Clay Products Manufacturers: From Domestic Clays.
Annual Bilingual 16 pp. First issue 1960 Last issue 1980
ISSN 0700-088X \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 3511. See 44-218 Clay Products Industries, to be released soon.

44-216 Clay Products Manufacturers: From Imported Clays.
Annual Bilingual 16 pp. First issue 1960 Last issue 1980
ISSN 0575-8203 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 3512. See 44-218 Clay Products Industries, to be released soon.

#### **Petroleum and Coal Products**

45-001 Asphalt Roofing. Monthly Bilingual Up to 5 pp. First issue. April 1932 ISSN 0380-5786 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Production and shipments by areas and exports: monthly and cumulative.

**45-002** Coal and Coke Statistics. Monthly Bilingual Up to 16 pp. First issue. June 1921 ISSN 0380-6847 \$2.65 a copy. \$26.50 a year

Production, imports, exports and disposition of coal by provinces supply and disposition of coke in Canada.

**45-004 Refined Petroleum Products.** Monthly Bilingual Up to 107 pp. First issue, January 1946 ISSN 0380-8629 \$3.70 a copy, \$37.00 a year

Crude oil received by refineries (imports by source of supply); refinery operations, shipments and inventories by areas.

**45-205** Petroleum Refineries. Annual Bilingual 26 pp. First issue 1918 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0068-7162 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 3651, 3652. Historical summary and current year's principal statistics, including the number of employees, salaries and wages paid fuel and raw materials used and the value of products shipped details of individual products made and of materials used. See 45-209 Refined Petroleum and Coal Products, to be released soon.

45-207 Miscellaneous Petroleum and Coal Products Industries.
Annual Billingual 16 pp. First issue 1952 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0384-4757 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 369. Principal statistics, including number of establishments, employees salaries and wages, cost of fuel and materials, value of shipments, and inventories. See 45-209 Refined Petroleum and Coal Products, to be released soon.

#### Chemicals

46-002 Industrial Chemicals and Synthetic Resins. Monthly Billingual Up to 5 pp. First issue, April 1958 ISSN 0712-8592 \$1.55 a copy \$15.50 a year

Production of specified chemicals and synthetic resins; monthly and cumulative.

(See the first page of Chapter 3, *Manufacturing* for a general description of annual publications 46-209 to 46-221, inclusive.)

46-209 Manufacturers of Pharmaceuticals and Medicines.
Annual Bilingual 17 pp. First issue 1927 Last issue 1980
ISSN 0701-7340 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 374. See 46-223 Pharmaceuticals. Cleaning Compounds and Toilet Preparations, to be released soon.

**46-210** Paint and Varnish Manufacturers. Annual Bilingual 20 pp. First issue 1925 ISSN 0384-4714 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 375.

**46-211 Manufacturers of Plastics and Synthetic Resins.** Annual Bilingual 16 pp. First issue 1949 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0527-5571 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 373. See 46-222 *Plastic Industries*, to be released soon.

**46-214** Manufacturers of Soap and Cleaning Compounds.
Annual Bilingual 20 pp. First issue 1918 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0384-3912 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 376. See 46-223 Pharmaceuticals. Cleaning Compounds and Toilet Preparations, to be released soon.

**46-215 Manufacturers of Toilet Preparations.** Annual Bilingual 19 pp. First issue 1930 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0384-3882 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 377. See 46-223 Pharmaceuticals, Cleaning Compounds and Toilet Preparations. to be released soon.

**46-216 Miscellaneous Chemical Industries.** Annual Bilingual 28 pp. First issue 1927 ISSN 0700-0464 \$4,75

Covers S.I.C. 3791, 3799.

**46-219 Manufacturers of Industrial Chemicals.** Annual Bilingual 24 pp. First issue 1960 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0527-5539 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 3781, 3782, 3783, See 46-224 Industrial and Agricultural Chemical Products, to be released soon.

**46-220 Manufacturers of Mixed Fertilizers.** Annual Bilingual 16 pp. First issue 1960 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0090-0397 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 372. See 46-224 Industrial and Agricultural Chemical Products, to be released soon.

**46-221** Sales of Toilet Preparations in Canada. Annual Bilingual 5 pp. First issue 1963 ISSN 0575-9633 \$3.15

Commodity sales of toilet preparations as reported by manufacturers and distributors. Contains list of reporting firms.

#### Miscellaneous Manufactures

47-001 Production and Shipments of Floor Tiles. Monthly Bilingual Up to 2 pp. First issue, January 1948 ISSN 0706-2281 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Production and factory shipments, monthly and cumulative.

47-003 Papermakers' and Other Felts. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 3 pp. First issue March 1972 ISSN 0706-2567 \$2.65 a copy. \$10.60 a year

Shipments to Canadian and foreign markets of dryer felts and fabrics, wet felts and jackets and plastic forming fabrics, Includes data on destination of foreign shipments.

47-004 Production and Sales of Phonograph Records and Prerecorded Tapes in Canada. Monthly Bilingual Up to 3 pp. First issue, February 1973 ISSN 0706-229X \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Manufacturers' production and distributors' net shipments and sales, by region, monthly and cumulative.

47-005 Factory Shipments of High Pressure Decorative Laminate Sheet. Quarterly Bilingual 1 p. First issue. March 1978 ISSN 0706-2664 \$2.65 a copy, \$10.60 a year

Manufacturers' shipments to domestic customers only.

47-006 Production and Shipments of Blow-moulded Plastic Bottles. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 3 pp. First issue, quarter ended March 31, 1982 ISSN 0713-9098 \$2.65 a copy, \$10.60 a year

Production and shipments of blow moulded plastic bottles by end use. Also materials used in production. Formerly *Production and Shipments of Plastic Bottles*.

(See the first page of Chapter 3, *Manufacturing* for a general description of annual publications 47-204 to 47-211, inclusive.)

**47-204** Sporting Goods and Toy Industries. Annual Bilingual 25 pp. First issue 1925 ISSN 0575-979X \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 3931, 3932.

**47-205 Miscellaneous Manufacturing Industries.** Annual Bilingual 51 pp. First issue 1930 ISSN 0575-9021 \$6.35

Covers S.I.C. 3991 to 3999.

**47-206** Scientific and Professional Equipment Industries. Annual Bilingual 22 pp. First issue 1960 ISSN 0384-4242 \$6.35

Covers S.I.C. 3911 to 3915.

**47-208** Plastics Fabricating Industry. Annual Bilingual 24 pp. First issue 1960 Last issue 1980 ISSN 0384-4196 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 165. See 46-222 *Plastics Industries*, to be released soon.

47-209 Signs and Displays Industry. Annual Bilingual 20 pp. First issue 1960 ISSN 0527-6187 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 397.

**47-211 Jewellery and Silverware Industry.** Annual Bilingual 20 pp. First issue 1961 ISSN 0384-3378 \$4.75

Covers S.I.C. 392.

# **Transportation, Communications and Utilities**

## Air Transport

51-002 Air Carrier Operations in Canada. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 121 pp. First issue. August 1972 ISSN 0008-2570 \$6.35 a copy, \$25.40 a year

Reports on the activities of approximately 750 domestic and foreign air carriers operating in Canada. It contains information on passengers, miles and hours flown; on goods and mail carried and financial data on the revenue, expenses and income derived from the operations of these carriers.

51-003 International Air Charter Statistics. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 42 pp. First issue 1970 ISSN 0705-4297 \$5.30 a copy, \$21.20 a year

Reviews air charters operated by Canadian and foreign airlines between Canada and other countries.

51-004 Aviation Statistics Centre. Service Bulletin Bilingual Up to 6 pp. First issue 1968 ISSN 0068-7057 \$1.55 a copy. \$15.50 a year

Provides timely statistics on airports, air transport and other aspects of aviation, produced from surveys conducted by the Aviation Statistics Centre on behalf of Transport Canada and of the Canadian Transport Commission.

51-005 Air Carrier Traffic at Canadian Airports. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 113 pp. First issue 1976 ISSN 0701-7928 \$7.95 a copy. \$31.80 a year

Statistics on the volume of passengers, mail and cargo; the number of flights generated by scheduled airlines and international charter load information, for the top 50 airports in Canada.

51-203 Air Carrier Traffic at Canadian Airports. Annual Bilingual 113 pp. First issue 1968 ISSN 0705-5781 \$8.45

Statistics and graphs on the volume of passengers, mail and cargo. Also shows the number of flights generated by scheduled airlines and the total number of aircraft movements, unit toll, and other commercial, private and government flights for the top 25 airports in Canada.

51-204 Air Passenger Origin and Destination: Domestic Report. Annual Bilingual 280 pp. First issue 1968 ISSN 0703-2692 \$15.90

Sets forth statistics on the volume of domestic air passenger traffic generated at Canadian cities and carried between pairs of Canadian points. The data may be used to indicate the relative community of interest between Canadian cities.

51-205 Air Passenger Origin and Destination: Canada/United States Report. Annual Bilingual 644 pp. First issue 1968 ISSN 0705-4343 \$26.50

Presents an integrated set of Canada/US air passenger origindestination statistics, and is the result of an agreement between Canada and the Civil Aeronautics Board in the US to exchange data from their respective surveys. The data may be used to indicate the relative community of interest between points in Canada and points in the United States.

51-206 Air Carrier Financial Statements. Annual Bilingual 44 pp. First Issue 1970 ISSN 0380-5174 \$6.35

An annual statistical review of the financial operations of approximately 700 Canadian air carriers. Statements of income, balance sheets and operating expenses are shown in 10 tables and four charts.

51-207 International Air Charter Statistics. Annual Bilingual 60 pp. First issue 1974 ISSN 0709-3667 \$6.35

Contains a review of all air charter operations between Canada and other countries performed by both Canadian and foreign airlines

### **Rail Transport**

**52-001 Railway Carloadings.** Monthly Bilingual Up to 8 pp. First issue, January 1924 ISSN 0380-6308 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Cars and tons of revenue freight loaded in Canada by 70 commodities for Class I and II railways, showing breakdown between eastern and western Canada. Summary tables and charts included. Considered a good indicator of current business activity.

**52-003** Railway Operating Statistics. Monthly Bilingual Up to 22 pp. First issue, January 1921 ISSN 0318-5964 \$2.65 a copy, \$26.50 a year

Reports on railway operating finances and traffic and operating statistics for major railways, showing Canadian National and Canadian Pacific operations separately. Contains current and cumulative data.

52-004 Railway Transport. Service Bulletin Bilingual Up to 6 pp. First issue, April 1971 ISSN 0700-2211 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

A statistical service to industry, government and other users, devoted to monthly release of summary highlights on railway operating statistics and monthly railway carloadings.

**52-205** Railway Freight Traffic. Annual Bilingual 172 pp. First issue 1921 ISSN 0317-3445 \$10.60

Provincial and national data on revenue freight carried by Class I and II railways in Canada. Shows originations, terminations, receipts from and deliveries to US rail connections, by 320 SCC-based commodity classes. Also shows net movement of traffic to and from regions.

**Railway Transport** Comprehensive statistical series on the operations of all common carrier railways operating in Canada. Report published in six parts. 52-207 to 52-212.

52-207 Railway Transport, part I. Comparative Summary Statistics. Annual Bilingual 51 pp. First issue 1919 ISSN 0706-2028 \$6.35

Comparative summary statistics covering latest five-year period are presented along with aggregates for all railways including, for the most part, information contained in Parts II-V. Also includes accident statistics.

**52-208** Railway Transport. part II. Financial Statistics. Annual Bilingual 29 pp. First issue 1919 ISSN 0706-2044 \$4.75

Financial statistics including income account, balance sheet, and tax accruals for all railways and separately for the largest railways in Canada.

52-209 Railway Transport, part III. Equipment, Truck and Fuel Statistics. Annual Bilingual 31 pp. First issue 1919 ISSN 0706-2060 \$4.75

Equipment, truck and fuel statistics, including some separate data for the largest railways in Canada plus some provincial breakdowns.

52-210 Railway Transport, part IV. Operating and Traffic Statistics. Annual Bilingual 30 pp. First issue 1919 ISSN 0706-2079 \$4.75

Operating and traffic statistics, including equipment mileages, and freight and passenger traffic data separately for the nine largest railways in Canada.

52-211 Railway Transport, part V. Freight Carried by Principal Commodity Classes. Annual Bilingual 101 pp. First issue. 1919 ISSN 0706-2087 \$10.60

Freight carried by principal commodity classes, including freight originated, terminated, delivered to and received from US rail connections. Separate data shown for each of the largest railways in Canada.

52-212 Railway Transport, part VI. Employment Statistics. Annual Bilingual 25 pp. First issue 1919 ISSN 0706-2095 \$4.75

Employee statistics, including number of employees, service hours paid for total compensation, hourly and annual wage data

by occupational classifications. Separate details shown for Canadian Pacific and Canadian National.

52-213 Canadian National Railways and Canadian Pacific Limited. Annual Bilingual 23 pp. First issue 1968-72 ISSN 0317-6711 \$4.75

Provides a five-year summary of principal statistics of the two major railway systems — the Canadian National Railways and Canadian Pacific Limited.

52-214 Railway Transport: Railway Commodity Origin and Destination Statistics. Annual Bilingual 111 pp. First issue 1976-79 ISSN 0229-883X \$8.45

Provides a four-year summary of tonnages and related revenues of CN and CP Rail for principal commodities and commodity groups by provinces of origin and destination. Also shown is marine import/export and US by rail.

## **Road Transport**

53-003 Urban Transit. Monthly Bilingual Up to 4 pp. First issue, January 1955 ISSN 0380-5948 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Revenue passengers carried, revenue vehicle miles run of urban transit systems with gross annual operating revenues from urban transit operations exceeding \$500,000.

**53-006** Road Transport. Service Bulletin Bilingual Up to 6 pp. First issue. August 1971 ISSN 0702-8121 \$1.55 a copy. \$15.50 a year

A statistical service to industry, government and other users, providing early release of summary information on the road transport industry.

**53-215** Passenger Bus and Urban Transit Statistics. Annual Bilingual 62 pp. First issue 1956 ISSN 0383-5766 \$6.35

Investment, operating revenues, expenses and other data on intercity and rural bus companies and urban transit systems.

53-218 Road Motor Vehicles: Fuel Sales. Annual Bilingual 11 pp. First issue 1960 ISSN 0703-654X \$4.75

Gross and net sales of gasoline and net sales of diesel oil and of liquefied petroleum gas used for automotive purposes, by year and month, by province and territory.

53-219 Road Motor Vehicles: Registrations. Annual Bilingual 19 pp. First issue 1960 ISSN 0706-067X \$4.75

Registration of motor vehicles by type including passenger automobiles, trucks, motorcycles, buses, trailers and others; an historical table of total registrations, other licences including drivers' chauffeurs and dealers' licences. Motor vehicle

registrations are shown by census divisions and municipalities, where available.

53-222 Motor Carriers: Freight and Household Goods Movers. Annual Bilingual 165 pp. First issue 1961 ISSN 0705-5978 \$10.60

Investment, operating revenues, expenses and other data on forhire freight carriers.

**53-224 For-hire Trucking Survey.** Annual Bilingual 101 pp. First issue 1970 ISSN 0382-0939 \$6.35

Provides information on the domestic inter-city movement of goods by Canada's for-hire trucking industry. Main tabulations include data on transport revenues, tons carried and ton-miles for provinces and major cities.

## **Water Transport**

54-003 Water Transport. Service Bulletin Bilingual Up to 6 pp. First issue. April 1971 ISSN 0380-0350 \$1.55 a copy. \$15.50 a year

A statistical service to industry, government and other users consisting of early release of summary data on shipping activity, including port activity, major commodities loaded and unloaded and container movements.

54-004 International Vessel Traffic Statistics. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 152 pp. First issue. April 1979 ISSN 0709-4779 \$7.95 a copy, \$31.80 a year

Statistics on the type of cargo carried by marine transport in international shipping in Canadian coastal waters, the Great Lakes and the St. Lawrence Seaway.

54-005 Coastwise Shipping Statistics. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 100 pp. First issue, first quarter 1981 ISSN 0228-4405 \$6.35 a copy, \$25.40 a year

Statistics on commodities carried by marine transport in domestic shipping in Canadian coastal waters, in the Great Lakes and in the St. Lawrence Seaway as well as vessel movements by type, province and region. Beginning with the first quarter 1981 data, this publication replaces the monthly Shipping Statistics (publication 54-002) which contained data on coastwise vessel traffic.

**54-205 Water Transportation.** Annual Bilingual 76 pp. First issue 1946 ISSN 0380-0342 \$6.35

Presents principal statistics on private, government and for-hire water carriers. Includes number, kind, operating status and registry of vessels, gives property value, additions and retirements. Contains an explanation of methodology, a glossary, questionnaires and a list of related publications.

54-209 International Vessel Traffic Statistics. Annual Bilingual 140 pp. First issue 1979 ISSN 0710-1015 \$8.45

Contains statistics on the type of cargo carried by marine transport for international shipping in Canadian coastal waters, in the Great Lakes and in the St. Lawrence Seaway.

**54-210 Coastwise Shipping Statistics.** Annual Bilingual 117 pp. First issue 1978 ISSN 0225-1507 \$8.45

This publication presents statistics on the carriage of goods by ship in Canadian coastal waters, the Great Lakes and the St. Lawrence Seaway. The information is collected by means of a series of reporting forms, which are completed by agents or operators of vessels and which are forwarded to Statistics Canada for editing, compilation and processing.

## **Pipeline Transport**

55-001 Oil Pipeline Transport. Monthly Bilingual Up to 14 pp, First issue, July 1951 ISSN 0380-4615 \$2.65 a copy. \$26.50 a year

Receipts and deliveries by source and by movement of crude oil and refined petroleum products by gathering and trunk lines, by provinces, barrel-miles, operating revenues.

**55-002 Gas Utilities.** Monthly Bilingual Up to 15 pp. First issue, June 1959 ISSN 0380-2329 \$2.65 a copy, \$26.50 a year

Receipts and disposition of natural gas by province, month, daily average send-outs, commodity miles, sales, imports and exports.

**55-201 Oil Pipeline Transport.** Annual Bilingual 35 pp. First issue, 1975 ISSN 0410-5591 \$4.50

Covers S.I.C. 515. Barrels of oil carried by gathering and trunk lines by province, by month; receipts and deliveries, barrel-miles, pipeline mileage, balance sheet, property account revenues, expenses, income, employees, salaries and wages.

#### Communications

**56-001 Communications.** Service Bulletin Bilingual Up to 8 pp. First issue, June 1971 ISSN 0380-0334 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Provides early release of summary information on telecommunications, including the telephone industry and other telecommunications carriers, radio and television broadcasting, cable television, and miscellaneous data of general interest. Contains monthly releases on telephone statistics and radio time sales and quarterly information on telecommunications.

56-002 Telephone Statistics. Monthly Bilingual Up to 4 pp. First issue, April 1977 ISSN 0707-9753 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Operating revenue and expenses, salaries and wages, construction expenditures, number of toll messages, employees and telephones by type of service are shown, as aggregated from reports of 13 major Canadian telephone systems.

56-003 Radio Broadcasting. Monthly Bilingual Up to 7 pp. First issue, January 1977 Last issue, December 1981 ISSN 0708-2762 \$1.50 a copy, \$15.00 a year

Monthly air time sales, national and local, reported by Canadian radio broadcasting stations. AM and FM are shown by province or region and for selected metropolitan areas.

**56-201 Telecommunications Statistics.** Annual Bilingual 16 pp. First issue 1917 ISSN 0703-7252 \$4.75

Revenues, expenses, number of messages sent, mileage operated, employees, salaries and wages, by company.

56-202 Telephone Statistics: Preliminary Report on Large Telephone Systems. Annual Bilingual 4 pp. First issue 1955 ISSN 0380-7835 \$3.15

Telephones by type of service, selected employment and financial statistics, and number of telephone calls for 14 of the larger telephone systems operating in Canada.

**56-203 Telephone Statistics.** Annual Bilingual 52 pp. First issue 1918 ISSN 0380-7843 \$6.35

Number of telephone calls, telephones by type of service and organization; wire and pole-line mileage, employees, salaries and wages, assets, liabilities and net worth data, and revenue and expenditure by province.

56-204 Radio and Television Broadcasting. Annual Bilingual 45 pp. First issue 1961 ISSN 0575-9560 \$6.35

Revenue and expenses by administrative department, area and revenue group, balance sheet data; property, plant, and equipment, employee statistics.

**56-205 Cable Television.** Annual Bilingual 39 pp. First issue 1967 ISSN 0703-7244 \$6.35

Wireline facilities, subscribers and contracts by area, operating revenue and expenses by area and by revenue group, employee statistics by area, income and surplus accounts, and assets, liabilities and net worth data.

### Other Utilities

57-001 Electric Power Statistics. Monthly Bilingual Up to 17 pp. First issue, January 1933 ISSN 0380-0229 \$2.65 a copy, \$26.50 a year

Generation by utilities and industrial establishments, imports and exports, energy made available for use in Canada, secondary

energy used, sales to ultimate customers by rate category, cumulative monthly totals for year to date, by province.

57-003 Quarterly Report on Energy Supply/Demand in Canada.
Quarterly Bilingual Up to 145 pp. First issue 1976 ISSN
0702-0465 \$6.35 a copy, \$25.40 a year

Energy balance sheets in natural units and heat equivalents in primary and secondary forms, by province, each showing data on production, trade, interprovincial movements, conversion, and consumption by sectors. Analytical tables and details on nonenergy products are shown.

57-202 Electric Power Statistics, vol. II. Annual Statistics.
Annual Bilingual 70 pp. First issue 1917 ISSN 0380-9765
\$7.40

Supply and disposition of electricity together with number of customers and value of sales, also employees, salaries and wages, financial statistics, fuels used to generate electricity and historical tabulation of supply and disposal of electric energy, by province.

57-203 Electricity Bills: For Domestic, Commercial and Small Power Service, Examples of the Application of Rates.

Annual Bilingual 14 pp. First issue 1925 ISSN 0575-8378 \$4.75

Examples of electricity bills for domestic, commercial and small power service in cities and representative municipalities.

57-204 Electric Power Statistics, vol. I. Annual Electric Power Survey of Capability and Load. Annual Bilingual 58 pp. First issue 1955 ISSN 0380-951X \$6.35

Current and projected data of capability and load of producers of electric energy by province.

57-205 Gas Utilities: Transport and Distribution Systems. Annual Bilingual 40 pp. First issue 1959 ISSN 0527-5318 \$6.35

Receipts and disposition of natural gas by month and by province; pipeline mileage; balance sheet, property account, income account, employees and earnings.

57-206 Electric Power Statistics, vol. III. Inventory of Prime Mover and Electric Generating Equipment. Annual Bilingual 139 pp. First issue 1971 ISSN 0702-6609 \$8.45

A list of generating plants in Canada by ownership, showing the location, year of installation, name-plate rating and other details of each unit as at end of the year.

57-208 Consumption of Purchased Fuel and Electricity by the Manufacturing, Mining, Logging and Electric Power Industries. Annual Bilingual 80 pp. First issue 1975 ISSN 0705-4327 \$7.40

Fuel and electricity consumption by individual industry in

manufacturing, mining electric utility and logging areas, by fuel type (quantity and value) and by province. The series excludes any self-produced energy and fuel use for non-energy purposes, but include the use of fuels for transportation, heating, etc., as well as for industrial applications.

57-506 Consumption of Purchased Fuel and Electricity by the Manufacturing, Mining and Electric Power Industries, 1962-74. Occasional Bilingual 277 pp. \$3.50 This publication shows historical data for the period 1962-74 on the consumption of purchased fuel and electricity (quantity and value terms), by the mining, manufacturing and electric power industries in Canada.

## **Business Conditions**

61-001 Cheques Cashed. Monthly Bilingual Up to 8 pp. First issue, January 1924 ISSN 0705-5404 \$1.55 a copy. \$15.50 a year

Value of cheques cashed against individual accounts by type of deposit account for 50 cities across Canada also provides turnover ratios by type of account.

61-003P Industrial Corporations: Financial Statistics, Preliminary Data. Quarterly Bilingual 16 pp. First issue. October 1974 ISSN 0225-9168 Free Available to subscribers of 61-003

Contains preliminary income statement data for 47 industries and three totals for the past quarter and for the comparable quarter one year ago.

61-003 Industrial Corporations: Financial Statistics. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 322 pp. First issue, October 1954 ISSN 0380-7525 \$10.60 a copy, \$42.40 a year

Contains statements of estimated assets, liabilities and shareholders' equity by industry, and estimated revenue, expenses, profits and retained earnings by industry. Effective first quarter, 1979, aggregate industry by industry totals are no longer available for assets and liabilities.

61-005 System of National Accounts, Domestic Product by Industry, Gross Domestic Product by Industry. Monthly Bilingual Up to 93 pp. First issue. October 1961. ISSN 0711-852X \$3.15 a copy. \$31.50 a year

Contains industry real output measures (monthly quantities produced revalued using base year prices) for Canada. Approximately 150 seasonally adjusted and unadjusted industries and aggregates (constant dollars and indexes) are shown as well as special groupings. Includes charts and analytical text.

61-006 Financial Institutions: Financial Statistics. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 199 pp. First issue 1963 ISSN 0380-075X \$7.95 a copy, \$31.80 a year

A comprehensive set of financial data, including balance sheet, income and expense statement, retained earnings statement, reserve accounts statement, and source and application of funds statement for financial institutions operating in Canada.

61-202 System of National Accounts, Provincial Gross Domestic Product by Industry. Annual Bilingual 94 pp. First issue 1920 ISSN 0712-8762 \$7.40

Features estimates of provincial output for most goods-producing industries (agriculture, forestry, fishing, hunting and trapping, mining, manufacturing, construction and electric power) extending back to 1926. In addition to the above census value

added (or value added) data, the publication includes (1) current price estimates of provincial Gross Domestic Product, for most of the goods-producing industries and, (2) constant (1971) price provincial output estimates for electric power and total manufacturing and all major groups. Provides descriptions of concepts, sources and methods.

61-203 Federal Government Enterprise Finance: Income and Expenditure, Assets, Liabilities and Net Worth. Annual Bilingual 66 pp. First issue 1958-60 ISSN 0575-8505 \$6.35

An analysis of financial statements of federal government enterprises, comprising details of assets, liabilities and net worth, surplus, revenue and expenditure by industry. Contains a list of the enterprises and their prime functions and an outline of concepts, terminology and classifications.

61-204 Provincial Government Enterprise Finance: Income and Expenditure, Assets, Liabilities and Net Worth. Annual Bilingual 124 pp. First issue 1958-61 ISSN 0575-9463 \$8.45

An analysis of financial statements of provincial government enterprises, comprising details of assets, liabilities and net worth, surplus, current revenue and expenditure on a comparative basis, by industry and by province. Also contains a chart on the organization, size and main functions of provincial government enterprises, and an outline of concepts, terminology and classifications.

61-205 Private and Public Investment in Canada: Outlook.
Annual Bitingual 50 pp. First issue 1968 ISSN 0318-2274
\$6.35

Presents intended annual capital and repair expenditures on construction and on machinery and equipment, analyzed by sector and selected industry group for Canada and provinces and by selected industry group for manufacturing only for metropolitan areas compared with actual data for two preceding years. Includes technical notes and an appraisal of proposed spending.

61-206 Private and Public Investment in Canada: Mid-Year Review. Annual Bilingual 40 pp. First issue 1968 ISSN 0707-9559 \$6.35

Includes updated estimates of intended capital spending in the current year, superseding estimates published at the beginning of the year in publication 61-205. Comparative figures are also included for the first estimates of intended outlays and the preliminary estimates of actual expenditures in the preceding year. National and provincial aggregates are provided by sector and selected industry groups. Metropolitan area totals are not compiled for this mid-year publication.

61-207P Corporation Financial Statistics: Preliminary Data on Matched Corporations. Annual Bilingual 11 pp. First issue 1979 ISSN 0229-6233 Free Available only to subscribers of 61-207

Partial and incomplete data on the assets, equity, sales and pretax profits of matched corporations in 182 industries.

61-207 Corporation Financial Statistics. Annual Bilingual 214 pp. First issue 1965 ISSN 0575-8262 \$10.60

Contains aggregate balance sheet, income and expense, profit and retained earnings information for corporations classified by 182 industries. Since 1969, the previous year's revised data (as well as current year's financial items) are included, along with the 15 commonly used key ratios.

61-208P Preliminary Data on Corporation Income Taxes and the Provincial Allocation of Taxable Income. Annual Bilingual 8 pp. First issue 1979 ISSN 0229-6101 Free Available only to subscribers of 61-208

Estimates, based on partial data, of federal and provincial corporation income taxes and taxable income by province, for major industry groups.

**61-208** Corporation Taxation Statistics. Annual Bilingual 144 pp. First Issue 1965 ISSN 0576-0119 \$8.45

Taxation of corporation income, indicating the industries earning the income on which income tax is based, the province in which that income is earned and a reconciliation of corporation profit with taxable income and with taxes, including a general review and analysis of the data presented for the reference year.

**61-209** Credit Unions. Annual Bilingual 103 pp. First issue 1966 ISSN 0576-0100 \$7.40

A comprehensive report on the operation and financial performance of credit unions and caisses populaires operating in Canada. Statistics, by province and nationally and by local and central credit unions, covers aspects all the way from number of members and employees to size and type of credit unions, to balance sheets operating statements, undistributed surplus statements, and reserve accounts.

61-210 Annual Report of the President of the Treasury Board under the Corporations and Labour Unions Returns Act, part I, Corporations. Annual Bilingual 268 pp. First issue 1970 ISSN 0704-6650 \$15.90

Aggregate financial information for large corporations stratified between foreign and Canadian. The foreign control component is disaggregated into "United States" and "other" for major industries. "Other foreign" is presented for eight industry divisions. Analysis of aggregate concentration commencing 1975 includes leading non-financial enterprises ranked by sales. It includes interest dividends and business service payments to non-residents.

61-213 System of National Accounts, Gross Domestic Product by Industry. Annual Bilingual 249 pp. First issue 1971-74 ISSN 0710-7269 \$10.60

This publication contains, for the period from 1971, annual estimates of gross output, intermediate inputs, and gross domestic product in current and constant (1971) prices. Also included are monthly and quarterly estimates of constant-price gross domestic product. Additional analytical detail is provided by the aggregations of the industry estimates according to demand category; e.g., consumer goods and services, capital formation and internediate inputs.

61-214 Investment Statistics: Manufacturing Sub-industries and Selected Energy Related Industries, Outlook. Annual Bilingual 20 pp. First issue 1978 ISSN 0229-7361 \$4.75

The totals in this publication represent the sub-industry detail for the 20 major industry groups of manufacturing shown in Table 3 of the publication *Private and Public Investment in Canada: Outlook* (publication 61-205) released about two months earlier. These estimates of capital and repair expenditures are based on the same questionnaire surveys of establishments engaged in manufacturing from which estimates are compiled for publication 61-205 at an earlier period for timeliness. In both publications estimates for the most recent year represent intended spending. Estimates for the immediately preceding year are preliminary actual and totals for the penultimate year represent actual or final expenditures.

61-215 Capital Expenditures of Domestic and Foreign Controlled Establishments in Manufacturing, Mining and Forestry. Annual Bilingual 28 pp. First issue 1977-79 ISSN 0226-403X \$6.35

This report presents capital and repair expenditures of manufacturing, mining and forestry establishments in Canada subdivided by country of control (United States, other foreign and Canada). It contains two sets of tabulations. The first distributes capital and repair expenditures by control for the major industry groups of the above mentioned industries at the national level. The second provides a provincial distribution, giving a country-of-control breakdown for manufacturing, mining and forestry.

61-515 Selected Financial Statistics of Associations, 1974. Occasional Bilingual 29 pp. \$0.70

Revenue, employment and expenditure data for professional and other trade and industry associations. Chambers of Trade, etc., for Canada and the provinces.

**61-517** Inter-Corporate Ownership, 1979-80. Occasional Bilingual 1,062 pp. ISBN 0-660-50900-8 \$35,00

A directory of who controls whom in Canadian business, including major takeovers to July 1, 1980. This report traces ownership of corporations to the ultimate owner. It also provides provincial and S.I.C. data. Information is based primarily upon returns filed under the Corporations and Labour Unions Returns Act.

61-518 Investment statistics: Manufacturing Sub-industries, Canada, 1960-77. Occasional Bilingual 48 pp. ISBN 0-660-50907-5 \$6.00

The totals in this publication represent the historical sub-industry detail for the same 20 major industry groups of manufacturing shown in Table 3 of *Private and Public Investment in Canada* (Publication 61-205). Estimates for 1978 to date appear in *Investment Statistics Manufacturing Sub-industries and Selected Energy Related Industries* (Publication 61-214).

61-519 Selected Financial Statistics of Charitable Organizations, 1980. Occasional Bilingual 139 pp. ISBN 0-660-51852-X \$8.00

This report presents revenues and expenditures by source, for all registered Charitable Organizations by group, i.e., Welfare, Health, Education, Religion, Community and Miscellaneous for Canada, the Provinces and Territories.

## **Prices and Consumer Expenditure**

**62-001 The Consumer Price Index.** Monthly Bilingual Up to 32 pp. First issue, January 1935 ISSN 0703-9352 \$2.65 a copy. \$26.50 a year

Monthly release of the consumer price index for Canada and for the 15 regional cities. Provides a descriptive capsule summary of retail price movements and the factors underlying them. Also contains the following tabular information latest price index movements for the seven major components: price index changes on one and 12-month bases for an extensive number of components and groups historical monthly information, seasonally adjusted monthly price movements, and price indexes reclassified according to categories of goods and services.

62-003 Index Numbers of Farm Prices of Agricultural Products, 1971=100. Monthly Bilingual Up to 4 pp. First issue, June 1946 ISSN 0380-7541 \$1.55 a copy. \$15.50 a year

Overall indexes of prices received by farmers from the sale of farm products. Canada and the provinces. Notes regarding content methods and sources.

**62-004** Farm Input Price Index. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 17 pp. First issue, August 1944 ISSN 0383-4875 \$4.20 a copy. \$16.95 a year

Indexes of prices of commodities and services used in Canadian farming operations for Eastern. Western and all Canada. Contains up to three years of quarterly and annual statistics.

**62-007** Construction Price Statistics. Monthly Bilingual Up to 81 pp. First issue. November 1974 ISSN 0319-8243 \$3.15 a copy. \$31.50 a year

Contains price indexes of inputs into construction, contractors selling prices and special purpose aggregations of price indexes for construction and machinery and equipment relating to specified categories of capital expenditures. Presents detailed residential and non-residential input price indexes, and summaries of other construction statistics, as well as periodic articles relating to new or revised construction price statistics.

**62-010 Consumer Prices and Price Indexes.** Quarterly Bilingual Up to 120 pp. First issue, December 1975 ISSN 0380-691X \$6.35 a copy, \$25.40 a year

Highlights current and historical statistics on consumer prices and related price indexes. A separate section contains information on place to place comparative consumer prices. The edition for the last quarter of the calendar year includes a supplement examining price movements in retrospect for the last 12 months.

62-011 Industry Price Indexes. Monthly Bilingual Up to 77 pp. First issue 1971-75 ISSN 0700-2033 \$3,70 a copy, \$37,00 a year

Monthly and annual indexes of industry selling prices for manufacturing industries, with commodity detail; purchase price indexes of selected industrial materials, and energy selling price indexes, tables, charts and graphs, explanation of methods used.

62-543 Industry Selling Price Indexes: Manufacturing, 1971=100, 1956-76. Occasional Bilingual 228 pp. \$3.50

A comprehensive revision of the Industry Selling Price Indexes relating to manufacturing industries, for the period 1956-76. The revision is the second major updating of the industries and commodities and features the following changes. (1) the introduction of the 1971 time and weight base, replacing the 1961 base. (2) the adoption of the 1970 Standard Industrial Classification. (3) an increase in the number of industries and commodities covered. (4) improved price sampling. (5) where feasible, more detailed weighting to take into account the breakdown of commodity shipments among establishments in 1971; and (6) a revised numbering system to facilitate identification of price series. For those users wishing to make longer term comparisons, a table indicating the comparability of 1971 and 1961 Industry Selling Price Indexes is included. Current monthly data are published in 62-011.

**62-546** The Consumer Price Index: Concepts and Procedures, Revision Based on 1974 Expenditures. Occasional Bilingual 93 pp. \$1.40

Describes the eighth revision of the CPt, incorporating weights based on 1974 family spending patterns but retaining time base 1971=100. Includes background on index construction and weighting, historical continuity and discussion of pricing, major changes in concepts and procedures, comparisons of indexes based on 1974 and 1967 weights.

**62-547 Urban Family Expenditure**, 1976. Occasional Bilingual 242 pp. \$10.00

Shows summary of family expenditure and detailed average expenditure in eight major cities classified by important family characteristics such as family type, family income, class of tenure, age, etc. Also contains tables by family income quintile group showing summary of family expenditure for 1974 and 1976 for the same eight cities.

**62-548 Urban Family Food Expenditure**, 1978. Occasional Bilingual 267 pp. \$10.00

Shows summary of average weekly food expenditure and detailed average weekly food expenditure and quantity in 16 cities classified by family characteristics. Also contains a set of tables which facilitate comparisons with the 1974 and 1976 surveys for 14 and eight cities respectively.

**62-551** Family Expenditure in Canada, vol. III. All Canada: Urban and Rural, 1978. Occasional Bilingual 204 pp. ISBN 0-660-50602-5 \$10.00

Shows a summary of family expenditures by family type, family income, class of tenure, age of head, etc., as well as selected detailed average expenditures for families living in both urban and rural areas of the ten Provinces. Information is also provided for these five regions. Atlantic Provinces, Quebec, Ontario, Prairie Provinces and British Columbia.

**62-552** Machinery and Equipment Price Indexes by Industry of Purchase, 1971-79. Occasional Bilingual 94 pp. ISBN 0-660-50614-9 \$7.00

Base-weighted price indexes are presented for the purchases of machinery and equipment made by 43 Canadian businesses and government industries. Also provided are outlines of concepts, methods, and definitions as well as tables of quarterly and annual price indexes by origin (domestic or imported), and for some commodity components. Historical industry data, back to 1896 in some instances, on capital stock base- weighted price indexes of machinery and equipment are also given. Updates are published quarterly in *Construction Price Statistics*, (publication 62-007) and on CANSIM.

62-553 The Consumer Price Index Reference Paper: Concepts and Procedures, Updating Based on 1978 Expenditures.
Occasional Bilingual 151 pp. ISBN 0-660-50919-9 \$8.00

This reference document, released in conjunction with ninth updating of the CPI, describes all aspects of the CPI, including definition, scope, concepts, data collection, calculation and interpretation of the index. Also includes a number of appendices pertaining to 1978 weighting diagram and classification system, and a comparison between 1974 and 1978 weighted indexes.

62-X-501 Distribution of 1978 Consumer Price Index Expenditures: Canada, and 15 Urban Centres.

Occasional Bilingual 7 pp. ISBN 0-660-51624-1 \$3.00

## Merchandising and Services

**63-002 Department Store Sales and Stocks.** Monthly Bilingual Up to 41 pp. First issue, February 1938 ISSN 0380-7045 \$3.15 a copy, \$31.50 a year

Total sales by number of outlets, provinces, and selected metropolitan areas, and sales and inventories by departments: Canada, month and cumulative, current and previous year.

63-004 Department Store Sales by Regions. Monthly Bilingual 1 pp. First issue 1950 ISSN 0709-8650 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Total sales, percentage changes of department store sales. Canada, Atlantic Provinces, and the remainder of Canada by province.

63-005 Retail Trade. Monthly Bilingual Up to 67 pp. First issue, January 1929 ISSN 0380-6146 \$3.70 a copy, \$37.00 a year

Total retail sales by provinces and kind of business, for chain and independent stores, seasonally adjusted sales. Contact the Merchandising and Services Division of Statistics Canada for special issues giving revised seasonally adjusted data.

**63-007** New Motor Vehicle Sales. Monthly Bilingual Up to 19 pp. First issue, January 1932 ISSN 0705-5595 \$2.65 a copy. \$26.50 a year

Number and value of new passenger cars, trucks and buses sold by province and by source of origin (Canada, US or imported), month and cumulative, current and previous year. Monthly unit sales, by type and origin seasonally adjusted. See also 42-209 for manufacturers' shipments, and 53-219 for registrations.

**63-008** Wholesale Trade, Monthly Bilingual Up to 8 pp. First issue, November 1935 ISSN 0380-7894 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Estimated dollar sales and inventories (at cost) of wholesale merchants (excluding agents and brokers, manufacturers' sales branches and primary product dealers) for 26 kind-of-business groups, monthly and cumulative, current and previous year.

**63-011 Restaurant, Caterer and Tavern Statistics.** Monthly Bilingual Up to 4 pp. First issue, June 1967 ISSN 0226-2320 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Contains estimated restaurant, caterer and tavern statistics for Canada and the provinces, by chains and independents and by kind of business. Also includes revised figures for the previous month and cumulative-to-date estimates for chains and independents.

**63-014 Merchandising Inventories.** Monthly Bilingual Up to 24 pp. First issue, May 1972 ISSN 0380-7177 \$2.65 a copy. \$26.50 a year

Consolidates inventories and stocks/sales ratios of wholesale merchants, chain stores, department stores and independent retail dealers. Inventories represent stocks of merchandise on hand at the end of the month or quarter.

**63-202** The Control and Sale of Alcoholic Beverages in Canada.
Annual Bilingual 31 pp. First issue 1928 ISSN 0705-4319
\$4.75

Presents annual and historical tables of government revenue from the control, sales and taxation of alcoholic beverages. Contains

data on the sale of beverages by volume and by value by type by province and per capita, on warehousing transactions, imports, exports and retail sales by non-government outlets, as well as balance sheet information of provincial liquor boards and commissions.

**63-204 Traveller Accommodation Statistics.** Annual Bilingual 19 pp. First issue 1949 ISSN 0380-5956 \$4.75

Statistics on hotels, motels, tourist camping grounds and other types of traveller accommodation (e.g., receipts, employment, expenses, occupancy).

**63-206 Motion Picture Production.** Annual Bilingual 14 pp. First issue 1952 ISSN 0527-5768 \$4.75

Number of employees, salaries, gross revenues, and an analysis of types of films produced.

**63-207 Motion Picture Theatres and Film Distributors.** Annual Bilingual 23 pp. First issue 1930 ISSN 0380-6294 \$4.75

Statistics on admissions, number of features shown, prices, etc.

**63-210 Retail Chain and Department Stores.** Annual Bilingual 107 pp. First issue 1933 ISSN 0227-017X \$7.40

Focuses on retail sales of chain and department store organizations by kind of business, by province, by selected localities, by number of stores operated and by annual sales volume, statistics on stocks on hand at year end, cost of goods sold, and gross margins, and distributions covering sales volume, physical size, sales per square foot (metre), department store commodities and "major" and "junior" type department stores.

**63-213 Vending Machine Operators.** Annual Bilingual 31 pp. First issue 1958 ISSN 0527-6411 \$6.35

Sales of merchandise by vending machine operators through automatic vending machines, type of machine and by location, Canada and the provinces.

**63-218 Direct Selling in Canada.** Annual Bilingual 17 pp. First issue 1966-67 ISSN 0590-5702 \$4.75

Discusses non-store retail sales, giving data on commodities sold and breakdowns by method of distribution, from premises, by mail or door-to-door.

**63-219 Campus Book Stores.** Annual Bilingual 16 pp. First issue 1966-69 ISSN 0380-6286 \$4.75

Retail sales by commodities — textbooks, trade books stationery and supplies and sundries — with employees and payroll, by regions, provinces and Canada, for academic years. List of contributors.

**63-222 Computer Service Industry.** Annual Bilingual 15 pp. First issue 1972 ISSN 0318-4064 \$4.75

Provides operating revenue and expenses of companies engaged in providing computer services as a major activity, computer service revenue of companies and institutions engaged in providing these services to the public as a secondary activity; survey objectives, definitions, questionnaire content, and methodology.

63-224 Market Research Handbook. Annual Bilingual 882 pp. First issue 1975 ISSN 0590-9325 \$31.80

Comprehensive compendium of Canadian marketing information derived from various Statistics Canada sources, other federal government agencies and international organizations. Includes 263 tables and 39 charts containing general economic indicators for Canada and other countries; government finances and employment, socio- economic characteristics; personal income and expenditure, housing and household facilities, merchandising and services industries data, expanded coverage of small area data, i.e., metropolitan areas and census agglomerations; extensive notes, and a glossary of terms

**63-524** Franchising in Canada's Food Serving Industry, 1973. Occasional Bilingual 32 pp. \$0.70

Summary of statistical data relating to sales, employment, selected expenses, services and facilities for franchise food serving locations. Canada and provinces.

**63-532 Funeral Directors**, 1980. Occasional Bilingual 24 pp. ISBN 0-660-50903-2 \$4.50

Receipts by source and type of service, average funeral cost, inventory, purchases and expenditures, provinces and revenue size groups. Supersedes *Funeral Directors*, 1976, (publication 63-532).

**63-533** Motor Vehicle, Equipment and Machinery Rentals, 1976. Occasional Bilingual 26 pp. \$0.70

Rental and leasing receipts and expenditures of cars, trucks and trailers and of machinery and equipment, provinces and revenue size groups.

**63-534** Offices of Architects, 1977. Occasional Bilingual 16 pp. \$0.70

Gross fees, expenses and employment by category. Building classifications of Canadian projects in relation to province, size of firm and type of client.

63-536 Restaurants, Caterers and Taverns Industry Survey, 1978. Occasional Bilingual 15 pp. \$4.50

Restaurants, cateriers and taverns industry, total net sales and receipts, by source of receipt, by kind of business and number of establishments, Canada, provinces and territories, 1978.

**63-537 Engineering and Scientific Services,** 1978. Occasional Bilingual 36 pp. ISBN 0-660-50611-4 \$4.50

Principal statistics of all establishments. Consulting engineering projects both domestic (by sector and province) and foreign (by sector and geographic area) are included. Other engineering and scientific services (laboratory, surveying, etc.) by nature of business and class of customer are tabulated separately.

**63-538 Retall, Trade Historical Statistics,** 1972-79. Occasional Billingual 670 pp. ISBN 0-660-50613-0 \$25.00

Presents unadjusted monthly estimates of relail sales for Canada, the provinces, the territories and for four selected metropolitan areas by trade group and type of organization from 1972 through 1979; seasonally adjusted monthly totals for each province, and by trade group for Canada, and a comparison of unadjusted and seasonally adjusted current and constant dollar estimates for Canada. Also contains information on kind of business definitions, composition of trade groups, classification of metropolitan areas and comparisons of retail trade data with other sources.

63-540 Origin and Destination of Goods of Merchandising Establishments, 1979. Occasional Bilingual 157 pp. ISBN 0-660-50917-2 \$8.00

This report provides for the first time, statistics on the movement of goods handled by wholesale merchants by measuring the value of goods acquired by and shipped to provinces, the Yukon and the Northwest Territories and globally by other countries. The results of the survey are distributed according to the province of residence of the wholesale merchant and according to the Standard Industrial Classification.

63-601 Merchandising Businesses Survey: Wholesale Merchants. Annual/Various Bilingual 39 pp. First issue 1973 ISSN 0382-5337 \$6.35

Provides data on number of establishments, volume of trade, purchases, year-end inventories, and salaries and wages, by Standard Industrial Classification and kind of business. Canada and economic regions. Number of locations and volume of trade by Standard Industrial Classification, Canada and regions.

63-602 Merchandising Businesses Survey: Agents and Brokers. Annual/Various Bilingual 24 pp. First issue 1974. ISSN 0700-2025 \$4.75

Statistics centre on total volume of trade, gross commissions earned and value of goods bought or sold on commission by kind of business and Standard Industrial Classification. Some tables present data for Canada and economic regions, while others give breakdowns for Canada and by province.

Reports 63-603 to 63-612 contain ratios of gross profit, detailed expense items and net profit as a percentage of net sales for incorporated and for unincorporated firms. These ratios are stratified by sales size and by province or region wherever possible. In order to enhance the usefulness of the data, both the "mean" and the "median" are shown for each financial ratio.

**63-603 Operating Results, Men's Retail Clothing Store.** Annual/ Various Bilingual 29 pp. First issue 1974 \$6.35

See above description.

**63-606** Operating Results, Retail Shoe Stores. Annual/Various Bilingual 51 pp. First issue 1977 \$6.35

See above description.

**63-607** Operating Results, Retail Drug Stores. Annual/Various Bilingual 53 pp. First issue 1978 \$6.35

See above description.

**63-608 Operating Results, Retail Florists.** Annual/Various Bilingual 44 pp. First issue 1979 \$6.35

See above description.

63-609 Operating Results, Independent Retail Jewellery Stores. Annual/Various Bilingual 50 pp. First issue 1978 \$6.35

See above description.

**63-610 Operating Results, Retail Hardware Stores,** 1980. Annual/Various Bilingual 61 pp. \$6.35

See above description. Supersedes 63-605 Operating Results. Independent Retail Hardware Stores.

**63-611 Operating Results, Women's Retail Clothing Stores,** 1980. Annual/Various Bilingual 55 pp. \$6.35

See above description. Supersedes 63-604 Operating Results, Independent Women's Retail Clothing Stores.

**63-612 Operating Results, Retail Family Clothing Stores,** 1980. Annual/Various Bilingual 61 pp. \$6.35

See above description.

# Construction and Housing

**64-001 Building Permits.** Monthly Bilingual Up to 107 pp. First issue. December 1922 ISSN 0318-8809 \$3.70 a copy. \$37.00 a year

Statistics of building permits issued by municipalities number of new dwelling units by type value of residential, commercial, governmental and institutional building construction for individual municipalities, metropolitan areas, census divisions and provinces. Greater detail by type and value of structures for provinces.

**64-002** Housing Starts and Completions. Monthly Bilingual Up to 36 pp. First issue. April 1946 ISSN 0319-8278 \$3.15 a copy, \$31.50 a year

Construction of new permanent dwellings in Canada, showing starts, completions and units under construction, monthly figures

for provinces and urban centres of 10,000 or greater population; quarterly estimates for all areas.

64-003 Construction Statistics. Service Bulletin Bilingual Up to 5 pp. First issue 1978 ISSN 0705-5692 \$1.55 a copy. \$15.50 a year

Provides a convenient source of information for those engaged in analyzing the housing market. The data covers such topics as annual and quarterly provincial capital expenditures, per capita value of construction by metropolitan areas, duration of construction of apartment buildings and growth of housing stock on a regional basis.

**64-201 Construction in Canada.** Annual Bilingual 84 pp. First issue 1951 ISSN 0527-4974 \$7.40

Presents total value of construction work performed, with analyses in current and constant dollars, by new and repair by type of structure, by type of construction by industry and by province. Includes separate analyses of labour content and cost of materials, and a general annual review.

**64-202** Household Facilities and Equipment. Annual Bilingual 42 pp. First Issue 1947 ISSN 0318-5273 \$4.75

Special survey of household facilities taken in April or May of each year. Estimates of cooking facilities, heating facilities, water supply bathroom facilities, refrigerators, washing machines, vacuum cleaners, sewing machines, telephones, radios and television sets, record players and tape-recorders in Canadian homes, tenure and number of rooms per dwelling, size of household, and households with automobiles, garages, overnight camping equipment and snowmobiles.

**64-203 Building Permits.** Annual Bilingual 60 pp. First issue 1966 ISSN 0575-7975 \$7.40

Annual summaries of data on the number and value of building permits issued in more than 1.600 Canadian municipalities. Data presented in similar form to those available in monthly publication 64-001.

**64-204** The Mechanical Contracting Industry. Annual Bilingual 37 pp. First issue 1967 ISSN 0576-0097 \$6.35

Analyzes the organization, output, labour characteristics, revenue, operating costs and capital expenditures by province or region of the mechanical contracting industry (including plumbing, wet and dry heating, air conditioning, sheet metal work, etc.). Presents summary statistics of balance sheet information and financial ratios. Includes notes on methodology, sample questionnaires and table of reliability levels.

64-205 The Electrical Contracting Industry. Annual Bilingual 37 pp. First issue 1969 ISSN 0702-8083 \$6.35

Principal statistics on electrical contractors performing work on all types of building and engineering construction. The data are provided by size group, Canada and provinces, by major type of construction, type of work and legal entity. Includes value of work performed, labour content, cost of materials used and other component items of the profit and loss statement. Selected balance sheet information and a series of financial ratios are also presented.

64-206 The Highway, Road, Street and Bridge Contracting Industry. Annual Bilingual 43 pp. First issue 1970 ISSN 0706-2451 \$6.35

Principal statistics on general contractors primarily engaged in highway, road, street and bridge construction. The data are provided by size group, type of construction, labour content, subcontracts, cost of materials used and other component items of the profit and loss statement. Selected balance sheet information and a series of financial ratios are also presented.

64-207 The Non-residential General Building Contracting Industry. Annual Bilingual 35 pp. First issue 1971 ISSN 0703-7295 \$6.35

Principal statistics on general contractors primarily engaged in non-residential building construction. The data are provided by size group, Canada and provinces, by type of work and by type of construction, includes value of work performed by type of structure, labour content, sub-contracts, cost of materials and other component items of the profit and loss statement. Selected balance sheet information and a series of financial ratios are also presented.

64-208 The Residential General Building Contracting Industry.

Annual Bilingual 35 pp. First issue 1973 ISSN 0705-5501

\$6.35

Principal statistics on general contractors primarily engaged in residential building construction. The data are provided by size group. Canada and provinces, by type of work and type of construction. Includes value of work performed by type of structure, labour content, sub-contracts, cost of materials and other components of the profit and loss statement. Selected balance sheet information and a series of financial ratios are also presented.

**64-209** The Heavy Engineering Contracting Industry. Annual Bilingual 56 pp. First issue 1975 ISSN 0704-8858 \$7.40

Principal statistics on general contractors primarily engaged in construction of heavy facilities such as electric power, waterworks and sewage, gas and oil, marine and other heavy projects excluding highways, roads, streets and bridges. The data are provided by size groups, Canada and provinces. It includes value of work performed, labour content, sub-contracts, materials and other components of the profit and loss statement. Selected balance sheet information and a series of financial ratios are also presented.

**64-210 The Special Trades Contracting Industry.** Annual Bilingual 93 pp. First issue 1975 ISSN 0705-6125 \$8.45

Analyzes the organization, output, labour characteristics, revenue, operating costs and capital expenditures by province or region of 36 contracting trades, including wet heating, environments control, well drilling, tilling, siding and elevator installation.

Includes brief notes on methodology, sample questionnaires and a table of reliability levels.

64-X-501 Household Facilities and Equipment, 1977-81. (Revised Estimates). Occasional Bilingual 46 pp. ISBN 0-660-51980-1 \$5.00

## **External Trade**

65-001 Summary of External Trade. Monthly Bilingual Up to 51 pp. First issue, January 1947 ISSN 0318-2347 \$3.15 a copy, \$31.50 a year

Summarized presentation of two-year quarterly totals of exports and imports, seasonally adjusted, by seven geographical areas and selected commodity groupings; current and previous month and three-year cumulative totals by country and commodity categories, exports by province of lading and imports by province of clearance; charts, indexes of prices and volumes. A monthly information bulletin releasing preliminary merchandise trade statistics is available from the External Trade Division, Statistics Canada.

**65-003 Exports by Countries.** Quarterly Bilingual Up to 399 pp. First issue, March 1944 ISSN 0703-0533 \$10.60 a copy. \$42.40 a year

Values only of domestic exports by countries and commodity categories showing three-year figures of latest and preceding quarter together with cumulative year-to-date totals (distributed by province of lading). Domestic exports to 19 census subdivisions in the US by commodity categories and regions of lading, cumulative current year only.

65-004 Exports by Commodities. Monthly Bilingual Up to 401 pp. First issue, January 1944 ISSN 0318-238X \$5.30 a copy. \$53.00 a year

Quantity and value of domestic exports showing countries to which commodity was exported, (monthly figures and cumulative totals), re-exports by commodity group, by countries, and non-trade special transactions by commodities and countries.

**65-006 Imports by Countries.** Quarterly Billingual Up to 261 pp. First issue March 1944 ISSN 0318-2606 \$7.95 a copy. \$31.80 a year

Values only of imports by countries and commodity categories, showing three-year figures of latest and immediately preceding quarters together with cumulative totals (distributed by province of clearance).

65-007 Imports by Commodities. Monthly Bilingual Up to 415 pp. First issue, January 1944 ISSN 0318-2398 \$5.30 a copy, \$53.00 a year

Quantity and value of imports, showing countries from which commodity was imported (monthly figures and cumulative totals); and special transactions — non-trade by countries and commodities.

**65-202 Exports: Merchandise Trade.** Annual Bilingual 1,158 pp. First issue 1939 ISSN 0317-5375 \$37,10

Summary tables of exports by country, by trading area, by section, by modes of transport and by regions of lading, detailed figures for three years of exports by commodities and countries, domestic exports to 19 census subdivisions in the US by commodity categories and regions of lading for latest year; total exports by modes of transport, value and quantity by commodity group, (two calendar years from 1972).

65-203 Imports: Merchandise Trade, Annual Bilingual 1,040 pp. First issue 1939 ISSN 0380-1349 \$31.80

Summary tables of imports by countries, by sections, free and dutiable imports and duty initially collected. Detailed figures for three years of imports by commodities and countries, of free and dutiable imports and duty collected in the latest year.

65-207 Imports: Merchandise Trade, Commodity Detail. Annual Bilingual 1,273 pp. First issue 1976-77 ISSN 0707-7513 \$37.10

This report shows statistics by Canadian International Trade Classification (CITC) commodity class by country from which the goods were first consigned directly to Canada. The CITC contains some 16,000 commodity classes compared with the approximately 2,700 classes of the Import Commodity Classification (ICC) used in the monthly and annual publications.

65-502E Canadian International Trade Classification: Reference Manual, in Effect January 1, 1978 Occasional E. and F. 627 pp. \$9.75

The CITC consists of approximately 16,000 seven-digit commodity coded headings organized in a commodity classification structure compatable with the Standard Commodity Classification. The alphabetic index contains approximately 45,000 items with their commodity codes. This publication is an essential aid in the preparation of Customs Import documents as declared items must be coded according to this classification. To assist in this coding the introduction outlines the concept of the classification structure, provides an explanation of terms used and special instructions, the codes for UNITS of MEASURE, an index of abbreviations used in the classification and a three-digit summary of the classification.

#### International Travel

66-001 Travel Between Canada and Other Countries. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 211 pp. First issue 1931 ISSN 0380-2094 \$7.95 a copy, \$31.80 a year

Non-residents entering Canada by country and Canadian residents returning from abroad. Travel between Canada and the United States show both vehicles and persons as well as mode of transport. Data are disaggregated by province and port. Quarterly estimates of receipts and payments on international travel are presented.

66-002 International Travel: Advance Information. Monthly Bilingual Up to 2 pp. First issue 1948 ISSN 0705-5269 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Summary of numbers of travellers between Canada and other countries and selected categories of non-residents (mainly one or more nights traffic) by province of entry, preliminary to publication 66-001.

**66-201 Travel Between Canada and Other Countries.** Annual Bilingual 71 pp. First issue 1920 ISSN 0317-6738 \$7.40

Non-resident travel in Canada and Canadian travel abroad is analyzed by country of residence, expenditures, length of stay, type of transportation, purpose of trip, accommodation used, and destinations.

# Balance of Payments and International Investments

67-001 System of National Accounts, Quarterly Estimates of the Canadian Balance of International Payments. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 123 pp. First issue 1953 ISSN 0410-5788 \$6.35 a copy. \$25.40 a year

Summary of main items of current and capital transactions between Canada and other countries and of Canada's reserve position for the current and two previous years with comment on developments in the period covered. A bulletin releasing preliminary data is available from Balance of Payments Division. Statistics Canada.

67-002 Security Transactions with Non-residents. Monthly Bilingual Up to 25 pp. First issue 1935 ISSN 0702-6587 \$2.65 a copy, \$26.50 a year

Security transactions between residents of Canada and residents of the United States, the United Kingdom, Continental Europe and other countries by type of securities. December issue contains an annual review and each quarterly issue contains comments on new issues and retirements of securities.

67-201 System of National Accounts, The Canadian Balance of International Payments. Annual Bilingual 200 pp. First issue 1920 Last issue 1978 ISSN 0318-8817 \$10.00

Comment on and statistical analysis of current and capital account transactions between Canada and other countries. Notes on contents and definitions of accounts are also included.

67-202 System of National Accounts, Canada's International Investment Position. Annual Bilingual 131 pp. First issue 1926-67 ISSN 0318-8868 \$8.45

A detailed analysis of foreign investments in Canada and Canadian investments abroad, analytical information on the relative position of foreign capital in the ownership and control of Canadian industry, and the financing of investment and the distribution of income.

67-506E The Canadian Balance of Payments and International Investment Position: A Description of Sources and Methods, Occasional E. and F. 481 pp. ISBN 0-660-10727-9 \$20.00

Describes the sources of statistics for Canada's balance of payments and international investment position and the methodology used in their construction. Also outlines the organizational structure of the Balance of Payments Division and the linkages between the series and other parts of the System of National Accounts.

67-507 Mergers, Plant Openings and Closings of Large Transnational and Other Enterprises: An Analysis of Canadian Manufacturing and Mining by Country of Control, 1970-76. By J.S. McVey Occasional Bilingual 114 pp. ISBN 0-660-50604-1 \$7.00

This report analyzes the importance of new plant openings, and plant closings, acquisitions and divestitures that occurred within foreign and domestically controlled enterprises in the mining and manufacturing industries.

67-509 Canadian Imports by Domestic and Foreign Controlled Enterprises, 1978. Occasional Bilingual 46 pp. ISBN 0-660-50902-4 \$6.00

This analysis of 1978 Canadian import statistics is the first comprehensive study in which the country of control of each importing firm is identified. The relative degree of import orientation of foreign and Canadian controlled firms operating in Canada has been measured by employing a ratio of a firm's imports to its sales. The degree to which foreign-controlled firms' imports were sourced from their home countries has also been analyzed. In addition, the study illustrates the degree of import concentration in Canada.

#### **Government Finance**

68-202 Consolidated Government Finance: Fiscal Year Ended Nearest to December 31. Annual Bilingual 62 pp. First issue 1954 ISSN 0575-8254 \$6,35

A consolidation of the revenue and expenditure transactions of federal provincial and local governments in Canada. Also presents a separate consolidation of the revenue and expenditure transactions of provincial and local governments.

**68-203** Local Government Finance: Preliminary Estimates.
Annual Bilingual 56 pp. First issue 1949 ISSN 0318-6121
\$6.35

Presents estimates (current year) and preliminary (preceding year) provincial and national aggregations of the principal items of local government revenue and expenditure classified according to financial management concepts. Also presents preliminary and estimated data for urban regions.

68-204 Local Government Finance: Revenue and Expenditure, Assets and Liabilities, Actual. Annual Bilingual 52 pp. First Issue 1944 ISSN 0703-2749 \$6.35

Presents provincial and national aggregates of local government actual revenue and expenditure classified according to financial management series concepts. Also includes details of financial assets and liabilities and long-term debt.

**68-205** Provincial Government Finance: Revenue and Expenditure (Estimates). Annual Bilingual 109 pp. First issue 1951 ISSN 0575-9501 \$8.45

Standardized data drawn from provincial budgets and estimates provide forecasts of provincial government revenues by source and expenditure by function, with five-year summaries. Includes analyses of revenue sources and expenditures and federal-provincial fiscal agreements.

**68-207** Provincial Government Finance: Revenue and Expenditure. Annual Bilingual 108 pp. First issue 1950 ISSN 0575-9498 \$8.45

Standardized data drawn from provincial public accounts provides forecasts of provincial government revenues by source and expenditure by function, with five-year summaries. Includes

analyses of revenue sources and expenditures and federal-provincial fiscal agreements.

68-209 Provincial Government Finance: Assets, Liabilities, Source and Application of Funds. Annual Bilingual 116 pp. First issue 1950 ISSN 0710-1023 \$8.45

Standardized data drawn chiefly from provincial public accounts provide data of provincial assets and liabilities, with analyses of sources and uses of funds, and outstanding bond issues.

68-211 Federal Government Finance: Revenue and Expenditure, Assets and Liabilities. Annual Bilingual 52 pp. First issue 1953 ISSN 0575-8521 \$6.35

An analysis of federal government revenue and expenditure, assets, liabilities and surplus within the Financial Management concepts, providing functional, economic cross-classifications together with analysis of sources and uses of funds, transfers to other levels of government, special fund operations and bonded debt. Also provides a reconciliation of financial management revenue and expenditure to budgetary revenue and expenditure as per public accounts.

### Labour Force

71-001 The Labour Force. Monthly Bilingual Up to 153 pp. First issue November 1945 ISSN 0380-6804 \$3.70 a copy. \$37.00 a year

Presents adjusted and unadjusted estimates of labour force, employment and unemployment, with unemployment and participation rates analyzed by selected geographic, demographic and occupational variables. Includes updates to historical series contained in 71-201, occasional special analyses and sample questionnaire. A bulletin containing preliminary data is available.

71-201 Historical Labour Force Statistics: Actual Data, Seasonal Factors, Seasonally Adjusted Data. Annual Bilingual 295 pp. First issue 1953-67 ISSN 0703-2684 \$15.90

This publication presents a selection of historical labour force statistics and related seasonal adjustment information. It also contains several hundred time series, derived from the monthly labour force survey.

71-202 Annual Report of the Minister of Supply and Services
Canada under the Corporations and Labour Unions
Returns Act, part II, Labour Unions. Annual Bilingual 105
pp. First issue 1970 ISSN 0228-345X \$8.45

Contains statistical summaries and analysis of labour union activity in Canada including organization and structure of the unions, male and female union membership, geographical location and industry of local unions, affiliations and union financial activity. Also included is the extent of the affiliation of organized labour in Canada with International Unions. Formerly Annual Report of the Minister of Industry. Trade and Commerce under the Corporations and Labour Unions Returns Act, part II, Labour Unions.

71-202S Annual Report of the Minister of Supply and Services Canada Under the Corporations and Labour Unions Returns Act, part II. Labour Unions: Supplement. Annual Bilingual 140 pp. First issue 1970 ISSN 0228-3468 Free Available only to subscribers of 71-202

Contains supplementary information from 71-202. Formerly Annual Report of the Minister of Industry, Trade and Commerce under the Corporations and Labour Unions Returns Act, part II, Labour Unions Supplement.

71-523E Special Labour Force Studies, series B, no. 6. Short-term Variations in Student and Non-student Labour Force Participation Rates, 1966-73. Occasional E, and F, 58 pp. \$1.05

The impact of seasonal and cyclical fluctuations in labour demand on the labour supply of students and non-students for the period 1966-73 is examined in this study. The analysis is based on estimates of labour force participation rates for students and nonstudents within the 14 to 24 age category constructed from monthly Labour Force Survey data.

71-526 Methodology of the Canadian Labour Force Survey, 1976. Occasional Bilingual 139 pp. \$2.10

Presents a general but comprehensive description of the revised Canadian Labour Force Survey which was introduced in 1975 and whose main function is to provide national and provincial estimates of employment and unemployment. It gives an account of the various stages of the sampling design and estimation procedures.

71-527E Special Labour Force Studies, series A. no. 11. The Flow Components of Unemployment in Canada, 1978.
Occasional E. and F. 41 pp. \$1.05

Analyzes demographic and geographic differences in unemployment rates for 1973 with comparisons to 1964 for *flow components* proportion of the labour force unemployed during 1973, the number of times persons were unemployed and the length of unemployment.

**71-529 Labour Force Annual Averages,** 1975-78. Occasional Bilingual 210 pp. \$2.80

This publication provides annual averages (for the years 1975 to 1978) of the tables published in 71-001. The data are derived from population projections based on the 1976 Census.

71-530 An Overview of Volunteer Workers in Canada, 1980. Occasional Bilingual 83 pp. ISBN 0-660-50905-9 \$7.00

A descriptive analysis of the results of a national survey conducted by Statistics Canada in February 1980. The report examines in some detail the socio-demographic characteristics of volunteer workers, as well as the nature and extent of volunteer work for the period February 1979 to February 1980. Similar data for the reference week are also discussed. The report includes a total of 28 summary tables.

71-531 Patterns of Full- and Part-Year Employment and Unemployment: Results of the Annual Work Patterns Survey, 1977 to 1980. Occasional Bilingual 83 pp. ISBN 0-660-50915-6 \$7.00

Provides data on labour force activities of individual respondents for one full year. Contains forty tables. Discusses survey content, method of deriving variables and data quality.

71-X-501 Family Characteristics and Labour Force Activity.

Labour Force Survey Research Paper (no. 29)

Occasional Bilingual 37 pp. June 1982 ISBN 0-660-51808-2 \$5.00

This document describes the types of data on the family characteristics of individuals which can be produced from the monthly Labour Force Survey. The statistics include estimates of employment and unemployment by presence and age of child, by presence or absence of spouse, etc.

71-X-502 Persons not in the Labour Force: Job Search Activities and the Desire for Employment 1982. Labour Force Survey Research Paper (no. 30) Occasional Bilingual 45 pp. ISBN 0-660-51888-0 \$5.00

Addresses persons not in the labour force who say they want work but are not actively seeking it. It includes data on reasons for not looking for work, recent work and job search experience, expectations of finding work, etc.

- 71-X-503 Results from the Absence from Work Surveys, 1978 to 1981. Labour Force Survey Research Paper (no. 32) Occasional Bilingual 30 pp. ISBN 0-660-51989-5 \$5.00
- 71-X-504E Demographic Trends and Their Impact on the Canadian Labour Market. Occasional E. and F. 223 pp. November 1981 \$6.00

## **Employment and Earnings**

**72-002** Employment, Earnings and Hours. Monthly. Bilingual Up to 127 pp. First issue, December 1922 ISSN 0380-6936 \$4.20 a copy, \$42.00 a year

Industry and area data on industrial employment, average weekly earnings, average weekly hours, average hourly earnings.

72-004 Federal Government Employment. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 64 pp. First issue, April 1952 ISSN 0575-8491 \$5.30 a copy. \$21.20 a year

Analyzes employment and earnings by month of federal government employees by province of location, occupational group, department and function for public servants and by province of location for employees of crown corporations.

72-005 Estimates of Labour Income. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 50 pp. First issue. June 1947 ISSN 0318-9007 \$5.30 a copy. \$21.20 a year

Monthly estimates of wages and salaries and supplementary labour income on an unadjusted and seasonally adjusted basis by industry for Canada and the provinces, with annual totals for the last five years.

**72-007** Provincial Government Employment. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 40 pp. First issue. October 1959 ISSN 0527-608X \$5.30 a copy, \$21.20 a year

Number and earnings of provincial government employees, full-time and other, by function for departmental services; summary information for provincial institutions of higher learning, provincial government enterprises, and workmen's compensation boards.

**72-008** Estimates of Employees by Province and Industry Monthly Bilingual Up to 35 pp. First issue, December 1964 ISSN 0575-8432 \$3.15 a copy, \$31.50 a year

Monthly estimates of total employment in non-agricultural industries for Canada and the provinces.

72-009 Local Government Employment. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 24 pp. First issue, January 1967 ISSN 0703-7392 \$4.20 a copy, \$16.95 a year

Employment and payrolls of municipal governments by province, metropolitan areas, major urban areas, and population group.

**72-205** Federal Government Employment in Metropolitan Areas.
Annual Bilingual 38 pp. First issue 1968 ISSN 0527-5148
\$6.35

An analysis of the number and regular earnings estimates of federal government employees 'by department, sex and occupational category within each of the Census Metropolitan Areas during the month of September each year. Also includes a list of the Census Metropolitan Areas and their components and a glossary of principal terms.

72-512 Guide to Federal Government Labour Statistics, 1979. Occasional Bilingual 162 pp. ISBN 0-660-50608-8 \$7.00

The Guide provides researchers and others using federal government labour statistics with a reference document to 92 different surveys and administrative data sources plus reference to about 500 publications. The information covered includes the reference period and frequency, the number of reporting units, the industry coverage, the occupational and geographical detail collected, and the terminology and concepts used.

**72-516** Estimates of Employees by Province and Industry, 1961-76. Occasional Bilingual 83 pp. \$1.40

Presents monthly estimates of total employees by industry and province in the non-agricultural sector — both seasonally adjusted and unadjusted series, 1961 to 1976. The monthly series is continued in 72-008.

**72-517 Employment, Earnings and Hours,** 1978. Occasional Bilingual 144 pp. \$2.10

Contains revised statistics on employment, earnings and hours worked, for the months of January to April 1978.

72-602 Accommodation, Food and Recreational Services: Employment, Earnings and Hours of Work. Annual/ Various Bilingual 128 pp. Only issue 1972 ISSN 0317-6746 \$2.10

Presents data on employment, earnings and hours of work in the accommodation, food services, amusement and recreation industries for full-time, part-time and casual workers by occupation and sex, for Canada, provinces and selected metropolitan areas, with breakdowns for large and small firms.

72-603 Finance, Insurance and Real Estate: Employment, Earnings and Hours of Work. Annual/Various Bilingual 142 pp. Only issue 1973 ISSN 0319-4949 \$2.10

Contains data on employment, earnings and hours of work of male and female employees in finance, insurance and real estate (1970 Standard Industrial Classification). These statistics are broken down into full-time, part-time and casual employees under four occupational groupings. Data are given for Canada, provinces and the 22 census metropolitan areas.

72-610 Labour Costs in Canada: Finance, Insurance and Real Estate. Annual/Various Bilingual 84 pp. Only issue 1970 ISSN 0319-4930 \$1.00

Published jointly by Statistics Canada and the federal Department of Labour. Analyses the elements of employers' labour costs, including payment for time worked and for fringe benefits, for Canada and regions. Includes separate breakdowns for salaried employees and wage-earners, extensive survey notes and sample questionnaire.

72-611 Labour Costs in Canada: Transportation, Communication and Other Utilities. Annual/Various Bilingual 155 pp. Only issue 1970 ISSN 0706-5973 \$1.50

Published jointly by Statistics Canada and the federal Department of Labour. Analyses the elements of employers labour costs, including payment for time worked and for fringe benefits, for Canada and regions, includes separate breakdowns for salaried employees, operating employees and wage-earners, extensive survey notes and sample questionnaire.

**72-612 Labour Costs in Canada: Manufacturing.** Annual/Various Bilingual 127 pp. Only issue 1971 ISSN 0075-7551 \$2.10

Published jointly by Statistics Canada and the federal Department of Labour. Analyses the elements of employers' labour costs, including payment for time worked and for fringe benefits, for Canada and regions. Includes separate breakdowns for salaried employees and wage-earners. 1968 cost comparison, extensive survey notes and sample questionnaire.

72-613 Labour Costs in Canada: Mines, Quarries and Oil Wells. Annual/Various Bilingual 71 pp. Only issue 1972 ISSN 0319-4922 \$1.40

Published jointly by Statistics Canada and the federal Department of Labour. Analyses the elements of employers labour costs, including payment for time worked and for fringe benefits, for Canada and regions. Includes separate breakdowns for salaried employees and wage-earners. 1969 cost comparison and extensive survey notes and sample questionnaire.

**72-615** Labour Costs in Canada: Trade, Annual/Various Bilingual 122 pp. Only issue 1972 ISSN 0381-5463 \$2.10

Published jointly by Statistics Canada and the federal Department of Labour. Analyses the elements of employers labour costs, including payments for time worked and for fringe benefits, for

Canada and regions. Includes separate breakdowns for salaried employees and full and part-time wage-earners, extensive survey notes and sample questionnaire.

72-616 Labour Costs in Canada: Education, Libraries and Museums. Annual/Various Bilingual 65 pp. Only issue 1974 ISSN 0380-2108 \$1.05

Analyses the elements of employers' labour costs, including payment for time worked and for fringe benefits, for Canada and regions. Includes separate breakdowns for teaching and non-teaching staff, extensive survey notes and sample questionnaire.

72-617 Labour Costs in Canada: Services to Business Management. Annual/Various Bilingual 47 pp. Only issue 1975 ISSN 0384-2606 \$1.05

Analyses the elements of employers' labour costs, including payment for time worked and for fringe benefits, for Canada and regions. Includes extensive survey notes and sample questionnaire.

## **Unemployment Insurance**

**73-001P Preliminary Unemployment Insurance Statistics.** Monthly Bilingual Up to 17 pp. First issue July 1979 ISSN 0702-8067 Free Available to subscribers of 73-001

Claims received: preliminary beneficiary count; weeks and amount of benefit: regional unemployment rates.

73-001 Statistical Report on the Operation of the Unemployment Insurance Act. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 113 pp. First issue, February 1942 ISSN 0382-4098 \$6.35 a copy. \$25.40 a year

Estimates of the insured population, claims received, claims allowed, final beneficiary counts, weeks and amount of benefit; disqualifications and disentitlements; regional unemployment rates.

73-201 Benefit Periods Established and Terminated Under the Unemployment Insurance Act. Annual Bilingual 47 pp. First issue 1942 ISSN 0707-0292 \$6.35

Contributors, beneficiaries (unduplicated count), benefit periods established benefit periods terminated.

### **Employee Benefit Plans**

74-001 Quarterly Estimates of Trusteed Pension Funds.
Quarterly Bilingual Up to 8 pp. First issue, January 1973
ISSN 0700-205X \$2.65 a copy, \$10.60 a year

Provides estimates of income, expenditures and the distribution of assets by major investment categories in respect of trusteed pension plan funds.

**74-201 Trusteed Pension Plans: Financial Statistics.** Annual Bilingual 58 pp. First issue 1957 ISSN 0575-9978 \$6.35

Presents in its tables, charts and comments, information on income, expenditures and assets of all trusteed pension plan funds in Canada.

**74-401** Pension Plans in Canada. Biennial Bilingual 84 pp. First issue 1970 ISSN 0701-5488 \$7.40

Provides details of the terms and conditions of all employer sponsored pension plans in Canada. It includes precise data on such conditions as eligibility, employee contribution rates, retirement benefits, retirement ages, vesting and death benefits.

## Education

81-002 Education Statistics. Service Bulletin Bilingual Up to 6 pp. First issue, October 1979 ISSN 0709-7883 \$1.55 a copy, \$15.50 a year

Provides advance and timely information on education in Canada and the provinces. Includes data on enrolment, instructional staffs and finance, for all levels of education.

81-202 Salaries and Qualifications of Teachers in Public Elementary and Secondary Schools. Annual Bilingual 64 pp. First issue 1936 ISSN 0318-3874 \$6.35

Classification of all full-time school instructional and administrative staff at the elementary/secondary school level in all provinces according to salary level, experience, years of education approved for salary purposes, tenure and age.

**81-204 Universities: Enrolment and Degrees.** Annual Bilingual 69 pp. First issue 1949 ISSN 0706-3652 \$6.35

Gives data on winter session undergraduate and graduate enrolment by province, institution, faculty, and sex. Covers enrolment data for full-time, part-time, summer and correspondence courses. Also includes detailed tables on students in faculties of medicine, dentistry, nursing and engineering and applied sciences.

81-208 Financial Statistics of Education. Annual Bilingual 100 pp. First issue 1954 ISSN 0703-9328 \$7.40

Presents financial statistics on all levels of education and on vocational training and related cultural activities.

81-210 Elementary/Secondary School Enrolment. Annual Bilingual 36 pp. First issue 1960-61 ISSN 0704-6596 \$4.75

Presents statistics of enrolment in elementary and secondary schools in Canada and includes data for provincial public school systems, private schools and schools operated under the auspices of the Government of Canada.

81-219 Tuition and Living Accommodation Costs at Canadian Universities. Annual Bilingual 30 pp. First issue 1966-67 ISSN 0318-2991 \$4.75

Contains condensed information on typical tuition and other academic fees for several faculties, costs at university-operated residences, general sources of information, and details of the Canada Student Loans Plan.

**81-220** Advance Statistics of Education. Annual Bilingual 32 pp. First issue 1967-68 ISSN 0575-786X \$4,75

Provides a brief summary of basic education statistics at the beginning of the school year number of schools, teachers, enrolment by province for all three levels, number of university graduates for the country as a whole, and global estimates of expenditures on education by sources of funds. These data are estimates.

81-222 Enrolment in Community Colleges. Annual Bilingual 39 pp. First issue 1969-70 ISSN 0382-0920 \$6.35

Data on full-time fall enrolment and information on instructional staff and technical assistants in community colleges and other related non-university postsecondary institutions in Canada.

81-229 Education in Canada: A Statistical Review. Annual Bilingual 154 pp. First issue 1973 ISSN 0706-3679 \$8.45

Deals with all levels of education, providing figures and background information on institutions, teachers and students, and also on financial expenditures for Canada and the provinces. Analyses the nature of the growth in education, and provides data on the educational attainment of the population and of the labour force.

**81-241 Teachers in Universities.** Annual Bilingual 45 pp. First issue 1971-72 ISSN 0707-9737 \$6.35

Presents statistical tables and commentary relating to the population and salaries of full-time teachers, broken down into three distinct sections salaries, age and qualification characteristics, and social and other characteristics.

81-254 Educational Staff of Community Colleges and Vocational Schools. Annual Bilingual 80 pp. First issue 1976-77 ISSN 0706-2990 \$7.40

This publication presents detailed tabular data on salaries, experience, education, age, sex. origin, level of instruction and provincial certification requirements of educational staff in community colleges and vocational schools. Additional tabular data available by direct request to ACCESS (Annual Community College Educational Staff System).

81-257 Minority and Second Language Education: Elementary and Secondary Levels. Annual Bilingual 42 pp. First issue 1975-76 and 1976-77 ISSN 0706-3717 \$6.35

Statistics of enrolment and participation rates, by province, for programs where French is the language of instruction outside of Quebec and for French as a second language, comparable data for English in Quebec, time series analysis with 1970-71 as base.

81-258P Salaries and Salary Scales of Full-Time Teaching Staff at Canadian Universities. Annual Bilingual 69 pp. First issue 1979-80 ISSN 0225-3690 Free

The preliminary edition of 81-258 only contains information on those institutions that made their data available at the time of publication. See also 81-258.

81-258 Salaries and Salary Scales of Full-Time Teaching Staff at Canadian Universities. Annual Bilingual 99 pp. First issue 1979-80 ISSN 0225-3682 \$7.40

Presents salary statistics (averages, medians and percentiles) and salary scales of university teachers by rank and by institution. Data are included for all institutions with teaching staff of 30 or more that have authorized Statistics Canada to release their data. This publication appears in three editions: the preliminary edition (81-258P), the supplementary edition (81-258S), and the final edition (81-258), which contains all the data from the first two editions as well as any additional information.

81-258S Salarles and Salary Scales of Full-Time Teaching Staff at Canadian Universities. Annual Bilingual 32 pp. First issue 1979-80 ISSN 0225-3704 Free

The Supplementary edition of 81-258 contains information that was not available when the preliminary edition was released. See also 81-258.

81-259 Postgraduation Plans of 1981 Ph.D. Graduates. Annual Bilingual 43 pp. First issue 1981 ISSN 0714-7961 \$6.35

Presents statistical information on the number and proportion of 1981 doctoral degree recipients by field of study, postgraduation plans, expected occupational groupings and expected work activities. Other tabular data on migration, expected income, proportions accepting postdoctoral fellowships, duration and type of study and citizenship of graduates are also included.

81-566 The Educational Profile of University Graduates, 1973. Occasional Bilingual 23 pp. \$0.70

The report is based on the 1973 survey of university graduates. The degree holders in Canada at the time of the survey are classified by field of study and last highest qualifications, sex, year of birth, country of birth, period of immigration and place of education.

81-568 Historical Compendium of Education Statistics: From Confederation to 1975. Occasional Bilingual 324 pp. \$5.25

This set of historical statistics gives national and provincial breakdown of enrolment, teachers, graduates and finance at the elementary, secondary and post-secondary levels. The time series extend from the earliest date that comparable figures are available to the mid-seventies.

81-571 1976 University and College Graduates: Doctoral Degree Recipients. Occasional Bilingual 39 pp. \$4.50

Describes the employment rates, two years after graduation, of

doctoral degree recipients of 1976. Data on employment are provided for each field of study. For graduates who were employed, information is given on occupations, work activities, annual salaries, and levels of satisfaction with employment. Also included are detailed tables on geographic mobility, levels of satisfaction with education program, sources of financial support for doctoral program and employment aspirations. The study surveyed some 1,400 doctoral degree recipients from Canadian universities in provinces other than Quebec.

81-572E Job Market Reality for Postsecondary Graduates: Employment Outcome by 1978, Two Years after Graduation. By W. Clark and Z. Zsigmond Occasional E. and F. 509 pp. ISBN 0-660-10825-9 \$10.00

This report, which is based on a June 1978 survey of former postsecondary students, presents detailed job outcomes for graduates of each of 62 fields, documenting differences between men and women and their levels of job satisfaction. Also gives provincial comparisons and migration of graduates.

81-573 Part-time Degree Students: Tomorrow's Majority? By R. Belanger. D. Lynd and M. Mouelhi Occasional Bilingual 56 pp. ISBN 0-660-51850-3 \$6.00

Shows the part-time credit enrolment of Canadian universities from 1939 to 1979 and characteristics of the participants for the 1970's. Also presents projections of part-time credit enrolment of universities to the year 2000, based on constant (1979) aggroup participation rates and on changing ones, due to the influence of identified socio-economic variables.

### **Public Health**

**82-206 Hospital Morbidity.** Annual Bilingual 181 pp. First issue 1968 ISSN 0575-8742 \$10.60

Counts of cases separated from all general and allied special hospitals in Canada, and number of days of hospital care given to these cases, by the detailed list of three-digit categories of the International Classification of Diseases. For each diagnostic group, cases and days information, including rates, is shown for both sexes, for five age groups and for nine provinces. Figures back to 1960 are also available.

**82-207 Cancer in Canada.** Annual Bilingual 144 pp. First issue 1969-70 ISSN 0227-1788 \$8.45

Counts of new cases reported to provincial tumour registries by site of tumour, age, sex, and method of diagnosis (Ontario excluded).

82-208 Surgical Procedures and Treatments: A Report on the Surgical Operations and Non-surgical Procedures Performed on In-patients in Canadian Hospitals. Annual Bilingual 169 pp. First issue 1969 ISSN 0317-3720 \$10.60

Counts of primary surgical procedures in general and allied special hospitals by province, age, sex, and length of stay.

82-209 Hospital Morbidity: Canadian Diagnostic List. Annual Bilingual 105 pp. First issue 1969 Last issue 1975 ISSN 0380-6855 \$8.00

Similar to publication 82-206 except that the 188 Canadian diagnostic list is used rather than the more detailed three-digit International Classification of Diseases. Adapted.

82-211 Therapeutic Abortions. Annual Bilingual 135 pp. First issue 1972 ISSN 0700-138X \$8.45

Therapeutic abortion cases reported by the 10 provinces and the Yukon Territory, therapeutic abortions to residents of reporting provinces abortion rates per 100 live births by provinces and quarters; comparative figures of therapeutic abortions and abortion rates per 100 live births, and information relating to selected demographic, social and medical items of information for therapeutic abortion cases.

**82-212 Tuberculosis Statistics: Morbidity and Mortality.** Annual Bilingual 20 pp. First Issue 1973 ISSN 0708-4277 \$4.75

Admissions, discharges and deaths of patients during the year and patients in institutions at the end of the year classified by medical, social and personal characteristics, anti-tuberculosis activities and historical tables.

**82-215 Basic Facts on Therapeutic Abortions, Canada.** Annual Bilingual 21 pp. First issue 1980 ISSN 0711-9283 \$4.75

This report contains basic information about therapeutic (legal) abortions in Canada. Topics include number and rate of therapeutic abortions by province and Canada totals, hospitals with therapeutic abortion committees by province, selected demographie and medical characteristics of the women obtaining the abortions, and some comparative international legal abortion statistics. Formerly 82-211P Therapeutic Abortions, Canada, Advance Information.

82-539E Health and Economic Activity: A Time Series Analysis of Canadian Mortality and Unemployment Rates, 1950-77.

By O.B. Adams Occasional E. and F. 68 pp. ISBN 0-660-10888-7 \$7.00

This report comprises a time-series analysis of the relationship between Canadian unemployment rates, and sex-age-cause of death-specific mortality rates, during the 1950-77 period. The report attempts to provide some answers to the following questions is there an association between unemployment and mortality rates in Canada: what is the direction of such an association and how general is the association with respect to cause of death and demographic characteristics?

# Hospitals and Health Manpower

83-201 List of Canadian Hospitals and Special Care Facilities.
Annual Bilingual 274 pp. First issue 1942 ISSN 0225-5642 \$15.90

List of hospitals operating during the year in each province by

category (public, private or federal), type, ownership and capacity. Formerly List of Canadian Hospitals and Related Facilities.

83-204 Mental Health Statistics, vol. I. Institutional Admissions and Separations. Annual Bilingual 63 pp. First issue 1932 ISSN 0380-6510 \$6.35

Medical and social characteristics of patients of Canadian psychiatric in-patient facilities admitted and separated during the reporting year.

83-205 Mental Health Statistics, vol. III. Institutional Facilities, Services and Finances. Annual Bilingual 51 pp. First Issue 1953 ISSN 0380-6545 \$6.35

Statistics on the facilities, services and finances of mental institutions.

**83-217 Hospital Statistics: Preliminary Annual Report.** Annual Bilingual 8 pp. First issue 1961 ISSN 0381-8802 \$3.15

Number of hospitals operating and reporting, bed capacity, patient-days, personnel, paid hours per patient-day, operating fund expenditure and per diem costs.

83-231 Compendium of Selected Health Manpower Statistics.
Annual Bilingual 106 pp. First issue 1976 ISSN 0706-7976 \$8.45

Incorporates into one publication, information on all health occupations for which data is collected by the Health Manpower Statistics Section — nurses, physiotherapists, radiological technicians, and dental hygienists. Each health occupation is represented by a separate chapter containing a description of the survey methodology, the data items collected, the individuals who may be contacted regarding the acquisition of unpublished information, some basic tabulations relating to the respective health manpower group, and other sources of health manpower data.

**83-232 Hospital Annual Statistics.** Annual Bilingual 496 pp. First issue 1976 ISSN 0228-5142 \$21.20

Public, private and federal general and allied special hospitals number of facilities and approved bed complement, by province, type of hospital, service and size, movement of patients: laboratory, radiology and other diagnostic and therapeutic services; administrative and support services, personnel and paid hours of work, and operating income and expenditures for public hospitals. Replaces 83-227, 83-228 and 83-229.

83-X-201 Selected Tables from the Annual Return of Special Care Facilities. Annual Bilingual 135 pp. First issue 1977-78 ISSN 0715-2884 \$4.00

83-520E A Prognosis for Hospitals: The Effects of Population Change on the Need for Hospital Space, 1967-2031. Occasional E, and F, 92 pp. \$7.00

This paper provides four projections of the demand for hospital space and concomitant costs, by age groups and by sex, for the period ranging from 1976 to 2031. Alternatives are presented to show how costs could be reduced if the demand was met through greater use of lower care facilities. Special emphasis is placed on the aging Canadian population.

83-521E Retirement and Mortality: An Examination of Mortality in a Group of Retired Canadians 1979-80, By O.B. Adams and L.A. Lefebvre Occasional E. and F. 31 pp. \$4.50

In this exploratory study, the mortality pattern of a cohort of Canada Pension Plan retirees having retired in 1970 at the age of 65 was observed for the first four years of retirement. The results were then compared to the corresponding age-specific death rates in the Canadian population, exclusive of CPP retirees.

83-522E An Analysis of Hospital Expenditures in Canada. 1976. By D.E. Angus. L.A. Lefebvre and C. Strohmenger Occasional E. and F. 66 pp. ISBN 0-660-10729-5 \$7.00

Examines the average hospital expenditure generated during an individual's lifetime, the cost of medical services by major disease category and the effects of demographic changes on total hospital expenditure.

## **Vital Statistics**

**84-001 Vital Statistics.** Quarterly Bilingual Up to 16 pp. First issue 1948 ISSN 0317-3135 \$2.65 a copy. \$10.60 a year

Registrations of births, marriages and deaths by province; comparative and cumulative totals.

84-203 Causes of Death: Provinces by Sex and Canada by Sex and Age, Detailed Categories of the International Classification of Diseases, (ICD). Annual Bilingual 217 pp. First issue 1965 ISSN 0380-7533 \$10.60

Number of deaths by three-digit categories and four-digit subcategories of the International Classification of Diseases, Injuries, and Causes of Death, by sex for the provinces, and by sex and five-year age groups for Canada.

84-204 Vital Statistics, vol. I, Births and Deaths. Annual Bilingual 61 pp. First issue 1971 ISSN 0225-7386 \$6.35

Detailed data and cross-classification of births. Includes data for Canada, provinces, counties or census divisions and districts, metropolitan areas and census agglomerations. Also contains an historical table on population by sex and age by province, and a general summary of vital statistics for counties, census divisions or districts and urban places by provinces.

84-205 Vital Statistics, vol. II. Marriages and Divorces. Annual Bilingual 35 pp. First issue 1971 ISSN 0700-1460 \$6.35

Numbers and rates of marriages and divorces. Includes data for Canada, provinces, counties, census divisions or districts. Also contains an historical table on population, by sex and age, and a

general summary of vital statistics for census divisions or districts and urban places, by province.

84-206 Vital Statistics, vol. III. Mortality, Summary List of Causes. Annual Bilingual 96 pp. First issue 1971 ISSN 0225-7394 \$7.40 (1980 — \$15.00 for this issue only)

Numbers of deaths and rates, life expectancy, natural increase. Details of deaths and rates by cause and sex. Also contains an historical table on population by province, and by age and sex for Canada, as well as a general summary of vital statistics for counties, census divisions and districts, and urban places by province.

**84-532 Life Tables, Canada and Provinces,** 1975-77. Occasional Bilingual 56 pp. \$6.00

Complete life tables based on age-group death rates for the period 1975-77. Canada and provinces.

#### **Justice Statistics**

**85-002** Juristat. Service Bulletin Bilingual 6 pp. First issue, October 1981 Free

Provides readers with timely and succinct statistical information on a variety of justice related programs. Currently, these programs cover the areas of law enforcement, legal aid, adult and juvenile courts, and corrections prepared by the Canadian Centre for Justice Statistics.

85-205 Crime and Traffic Enforcement Statistics. Annual Bilingual 369 pp. First issue 1961 ISSN 0702-6625 \$21,20

Statistical summary of some law enforcement activities in relation to crime and traffic offences as reported by municipal police forces in urban centres of 750 population and over, the Royal Canadian Mounted Police, the Ontario Provincial Police, the Quebec Provincial Police, and the Railway and National Harbours Board Police.

**85-209 Homicide Statistics.** Annual Bilingual 144 pp. First issue 1961-64 ISSN 0706-2788 \$8.45

A detailed integrated study on murders reported to the police showing the following particulars incidents, victims and accused; court procedure, relationship between the accused and victim(s); and social data on the victims and the accused.

**85-211E Correctional Services in Canada,** 1980-81. Annual E. and F. 429 pp. ISSN 0711-6802 \$10.60

The first release in an ongoing annual series on adult correctional services in Canada. Contained in this publication are data descriptive of custodial and non-custodial services in each of the provincial, territorial, and federal sectors. Statistical summaries feature caseload indicators, offender characteristics, and expenditure data. In addition to statistical presentations, narrative summaries examine organizational structures, administrative

procedures, and correctional programs functioning at both the institutional and community level.

**85-504 Motor Vehicle Thefts in Canada**, September and October, 1974. Occasional Bilingual 41 pp. \$1.05

A statistical summary of the results obtained from a two-month survey conducted in Canada during September and October 1974. The information relates to the conditions surrounding individual motor vehicle thefts, e.g., location of vehicle, time, purpose, recoveries, etc., and data pertaining to the offences cleared by police during the survey period, e.g., the number of adults and juveniles charged, etc.

**85-505E Homicide in Canada: A Statistical Synopsis**, 1976. Occasional E. and F. 200 pp. \$2.80

Presents a detailed picture of murder and manslaughter in Canada — what kinds of people are involved in homicides committed under what circumstances, and how the criminal justice system deals with suspects. In addition to statistical information, much of it not previously published in this form, the report also provides a review of the historical development of homicide law and a summary of current Canadian law as the context within which the statistics should be viewed.

85-506E The Future of National Justice Statistics and Information in Canada, 1981, vol. I and vol. II Occasional E. and F. Vol. I, 164 pp. ISBN 0-660-10803-8 Vol. II, 128 pp. 0-660-10804-6 These two volumes are sold only as a set \$16.00

Volume I describes the historical background to the development of justice information and statistics. It also contains a profile of information needs, as established by the provinces and federal agencies, and features an overview of federal and provincial resources in the field of justice information and statistics. Volume II comprises background papers on such topics as the issue of privacy and confidentiality, the development of systems technology and the experience of other jurisdictions in this field.

**85-507 Legal Aid,** 1981. Occasional Bilingual 84 pp. ISBN 0-660-50607-6 \$7.00

Provides a national profile of provincial and territorial legal aid programs. The report discusses components such as oganization, service delivery, financial eligibility, grounds for denying legal aid, and appeal procedures. There are statistical tables on service and finance for the periods 1975-76 to 1978-79.

### **Welfare Statistics**

86-501 Workmen's/Workers' Compensation: Social Security, Provincial Programs, 1980. Occasional Bilingual 63 pp. \$6.00

Contains program description and statistics on claims and compensation. Analyzes characteristics of claimants, degree of disability, duration of wage loss and other variables. Provides analysis in relation to the labour force, general population, and personal income. Statistics on assets and liabilities of the Workmen's Compensation Boards are also included.

86-502 Criminal Injuries Compensation: Social Security, Provincial Programs, 1980. Occasional Bilingual 47 pp. \$6.00

Describes programs to compensate for a person's injury or death as a result of a crime of violence committed by another. Discusses conditions of eligibility, the amount and type of compensation available, appeals on refusal of compensation as well as statistics on applications, awards granted, compensation, type of offence, federal contributions and other variables.

86-503 The Living Arrangements of Canada's Older Women. By S. Fletcher and L.O. Stone Occasional Bilingual 77 pp. ISBN 0-660-50901-6 \$7.00

Provides a review of the living arrangements of Canada's older female population using data from the Census of Canada. Addresses the following central questions: are the living arrangements of older Canadian women conducive to easy access to services from their informal support networks, how does the distribution of living arrangements vary among different age groups of older females, and how has the distribution changed in recent years; and how does the pattern of living arrangements for older men differ from that of older women?

#### **Culture Statistics**

- 86-508 Social Security, National Programs, vol. IV. Family Allowances and related programs, 1982. Occasional Bilingual 104 pp. ISBN 0-660-50911-3 \$7.00
- 86-509 Social Security National, Programs vol. V Old Age Security, Guaranteed Income Supplement and Spouse's Allowance, 1982. Occasional Bilingual 81 pp. ISBN 0-660-50912-1 \$7.00
- 86-510 Social Security, National Programs, vol. VI Social Allowances and Services, 1982. Occasional Bilingual 79 pp. ISBN 0-660-50913-X \$7.00
- 86-X-501 Initial Results from the 1981 Survey of Child Care Arrangements. Labour Force Survey Reference Paper (no. 31) Occasional Bilingual 49 pp. September 1982 ISBN 0-660-51608-X \$5.00

This study contains the results of a Labour Force Survey supplementary survey on child care arrangements. The survey addresses the types of care arrangements used for preschoolage and school-age children, the amount of time spent in non-parental care, the cost of such care, and parental perceptions regarding care arrangements used.

87-001 Culture Statistics. Service Bulletin Bilingual Up to 6 pp. First issue 1978 ISSN 0706-263X \$1.55 a copy. \$15.50 a year

A statistical bulletin providing a medium for the release of

advance and timely information on culture in Canada and the provinces. Includes data on book publishing, media, libraries, museums, artists, Canadian cultural life and other related subjects. Data previously published in 81-001.

87-003 Travel-Log. Service Bulletin Bilingual 6 pp. First issue June 1982 ISSN 0713-2840 \$1.50 a copy, \$6.00 a year

A statistical bulletin providing a medium for the release of advance and timely information on travel, tourism and recreation in Canada and the provinces. Presents data on domestic travel, recreation equipment ownership, travel to work and on the back page presents the National Tourism Indicators which includes the Travel Price Index.

87-401 Travel, Tourism and Outdoor Recreation: A Statistical Digest. Biennial Bilingual 179 pp. First issue 1978 and 1979 ISSN 0380-6316 \$8.45

Presents tables, charts and text on domestic travel, travel to work, international travel, recreation, and tourism. Examines the impact of travel and of recreation as well as the factors influencing them, and presents comparable data for previous years. Formerly issued annually as *Travel, Tourism and Outdoor Recreation: A Statistical Digest* Catalogue 66-202.

**87-501 Culture Statistics, Recreational Activities,** 1976. Occasional Bilingual 94 pp. \$7.00

Presents summary statistics on participation in selected sport, exercise, favourite sport and other leisure activities. Data are presented by area of residence of respondents and by socio-economic characteristics of respondents.

**87-503 Travel to Work**, 1976-80. Occasional Bilingual 67 pp. ISBN 0-660-50621-1 \$6.00

Summarizes statistics and provides analysis from five consecutive fall surveys on method of transportation, distance and time to work, size of automobile used and socio-economic characteristics of commuters. Data are presented at the provincial and Census Metropolitan Area levels. Supersedes 87-502, Culture Statistics, Travel to Work, 1973-77.

87-504 Canadian Travel Survey: Canadians Travelling in Canada, 1979 and 1980. Occasional Bilingual 88 pp. ISBN 0-660-50622-X \$7.00

Provides comparative data, charts and maps on the trips and socio-economic characteristics of Canadians travelling, in eight consecutive quarters. The volume of travel, by Canadians in Canada, their expenditures, purpose of trip, means of transportation, type of overnight accommodation, trip distance, and origin and destination are presented.

87-505 Culture Statistics, Canada's Professional Actors and Actresses: Employment and Income, 1979. Occasional Billingual 64 pp. ISBN 0-660-50918-0 \$6.00

Provides information on respondents to the 1980 Survey of Actors

and Directors who indicated that their primary occupation was acting. Variables examined include rates and sources of employment, sex, age, education and professional training, and income.

87-601 Culture Statistics, Book Publishing: An Industry Analysis. Annual/Various Bilingual 53 pp. First issue 1975 ISSN 0705-6133 \$6.35

Statistics on Canadian book publishers including their activities, financial situation, staff and affiliations with other publishers.

87-602 Culture Statistics, Book Publishing: A Cultural Analysis. Annual/Various Bilingual 56 pp. First issue 1975 ISSN 0706-9332 \$1.05

Gives an analysis of books published or reprinted during the current year, by authorship of titles, book content, sales, and other related categories.

87-603 Culture Statistics, Book Publishing: Text Books. Annual/ Various Bilingual 75 pp. First issue 1975 ISSN 0708-8027 \$7.40

Statistics on text books published in Canada, including translations or adaptations.

87-604 Culture Statistics, Book Publishing: A Financial Analysis.
Annual/Various Bilingual 95 pp. First issue 1975-77
ISSN 0226-4048 \$7.40

Examines the financial health of the book publishing industry in Canada using comparative income statements and financial ratios. Publishers are able to compare their financial status with firms similar to themselves, with all firms, and with the more "profitable" ones.

**87-610 Culture Statistics, Performing Arts.** Annual/Various Bilingual 50 pp. First issue 1976 ISSN 0706-2621 \$6.35

Statistics on performing companies, theatre, music, opera and dance. Also data on attendances.

87-620 Culture Statistics, Film Industry. Annual/Various Bilingual 37 pp. First issue 1978 ISSN 0227-4000 \$4.75

Data and statistics on the production, distribution and exhibition of films in Canada.

87-625 Culture Statistics, Newspapers and Periodicals. Annual/ Various Bilingual 25 pp. First issue 1976-77 ISSN 0706-7518 \$4.75

Statistical report on circulation and revenue of the daily and non-daily newspapers and periodicals.

87-630 Culture Statistics, Radio and Television. Annual/Various Bilingual 31 pp. First issue 1978 ISSN 0225-915X \$4.75

Viewing habits and characteristics of audiences. Includes data on number and coverage of Canadian stations.

87-650 Culture Statistics, Centralized School Libraries in Canada. Annual/Various Bilingual 52 pp. First issue 1974-75 ISSN 0708-7888 \$6,35

Information on elementary and secondary school libraries in Canada and the provinces.

87-651 Culture Statistics, Public Libraries in Canada. Annual/ Various Bilingual 95 pp. First issue 1975 ISSN 0704-884X \$7.40

Gives information on public library systems in centres with populations of 10.000 and over. Previously 81-205.

87-652 Culture Statistics, University and College Libraries In Canada. Annual/Various Bilingual 67 pp. First issue 1972-73 and 1974-75 ISSN 0707-7610 \$6.35

This publication presents summary statistics on library holdings, operating expenditures and full-time library staff, by region for university and college libraries.

87-655 Culture statistics, Museums, Art Galleries and Related Institutions. Annual/Various Bilingual 77 pp. First issue 1974 ISSN 0704-8661 \$1.05

Gives statistics on types of institutions, governing authority, finance, attendance and staff in museums, art galleries and related institutions.

87-656 Culture Statistics, Museums, Art Galleries and Related Institutions: Large Institutions. Annual/Various Bilingual 58 pp. First issue 1976 ISSN 0708-6202 \$1.05

Presents detailed information by region and type for 260 large cultural institutions in Canada. Aspects discussed include attendance, finances, personnel and travelling exhibitions. Large institutions are defined as those with an operating budget of \$40,000 or more.

87-680 Culture Statistics, Government Expenditures on Culture in Canada. Annual/Various Bilingual 35 pp. First issue 1976-77 ISSN 0709-406X \$4.75

Presents detailed information on federal government expenditures on culture. Statistical tables provide a breakdown of data by federal government department or agency, function and economic classification. Expenditures on culture are highlighted in the framework of functional and economic classification.

## Census

# Population Estimates and Projections

91-001 Quarterly Estimates of Population for Canada and the Provinces. Quarterly Bilingual Up to 8 pp. First issue, October 1972 ISSN 0706-4705 \$2.65 a copy, \$10.60 a year

Estimated population of Canada and each province at the beginning of each quarter.

91-201 Estimates of Population for Canada and the Provinces.
Annual Bilingual 9 pp. First issue 1922 ISSN 0708-7012
\$4.75

Estimated population of Canada and each province at June 1 of each year from 1931 to date.

91-202 Estimates of Population by Sex and Age for Canada and the Provinces. Annual Bilingual 32 pp. First issue 1944 ISSN 0707-3194 \$4.75

Estimates of population by sex and age by five-year age groups: explanation of methods used in making estimates.

91-203 Estimates of Population by Marital Status, Age and Sex, Canada and Provinces. Annual Bilingual 27 pp. First issue 1945 ISSN 0227-1796 \$4.75

Estimates of single, married, widowed and divorced, by sex and five-year age groups.

91-204 Estimates of Families for Canada and the Provinces. Annual Bilingual 30 pp. First issue 1947 ISSN 0227-180X \$4.75

Number of families and average size of family by province, children in families by age group and activity.

91-206 Population Estimates for Census Divisions. Annual Bilingual 8 pp. First issue 1967 ISSN 0380-6383 \$3.15

Total population estimates and components of population change (births, deaths and residual), by census division.

91-207 Estimates of Population for the Census Metropolitan Areas of Canada. Annual Bilingual 8 pp. First issue 1972 ISSN 0706-0769 \$3.15

Estimated population for intercensal years for the 23 metropolitan areas of Canada as delineated in the 1976 Census.

91-208 International and Interprovincial Migration in Canada.
Annual Bilingual 29 pp. First issue 1961-62 and 1975-76
ISSN 0703-6698 \$4.75

International and interprovincial migration data in three sections: data sources and methods used to produce estimates of international emigrants and interprovincial migrants, highlights of migration movements in Canada and each province, statistical tables

91-516 Technical Report on Population Projections for Canada and the Provinces, 1972-2001. Occasional Bilingual 233 pp. \$2.10

Includes studies of mortality, fertility and migration used to develop future hypotheses and population projections, extensive demographic data series and in-depth analyses.

91-518 Population: Revised Annual Estimates of Population, by Sex and Age for Canada and the Provinces, 1971-76. Occasional Bilingual 66 pp. \$1.05

Contains intercensal annual population estimates, by sex and single years of age, for Canada and the provinces as of the June 1 reference date. These intercensal estimates are revisions of the postcensal estimates that were previously published in publication 91-202. Details on the data sources and methodology are also provided.

91-519 Revised Annual Estimates of Population by Marital Status, Age and Sex for Canada and the Provinces, 1971-76. Occasional Bilingual 43 pp. \$1.05

Presents, along with the methodology, the revised intercensal estimates of the population, by sex and marital status, in quinquennial age groups from 15 years to 90 years of age, for Canada and the provinces, for the years 1972 to 1975 with June t as the reference date. The census enumerated figures for June 1, 1971 and 1976 are also presented to facilitate comparisons.

91-520 Population Projections for Canada and the Provinces, 1976-2001. Occasional Bilingual 472 pp. \$15.00

This report presents the updated official Statistics Canada population projections, by age and sex, for Canada, the provinces and territories for each year for 1976 to 2001. The report contains text, charts and tables. These projections were based on the regional component method and several sets of projections were made by combining alternative hypothesis regarding future fertility, migration and mortality. The population projections for Canada and the provinces cover the period from 1976 to 2001. However, in order to help planners, the population projections are extended to year 2026 for Canada only.

91-521 Revised Annual Estimates of Population for Census Divisions, 1971-76. Occasional Bilingual 21 pp. \$0.70

Presents the annual intercensal population estimates as of June 1,

## Census

1972 through June 1, 1975 for the census divisions in each province. For purposes of comparison, corresponding data from 1971 and 1976 censuses are also provided. All data refer to geographical boundaries of census divisions as delineated in the 1971 Census.

91-522 Household and Family Projections: Canada, Provinces and Territories, 1976-2001. Occasional Bilingual 133 pp. ISBN 0-660-50624-6 \$8.00

Projections of family and non-family households and of lone parent families by age, sex and marital status of head; with analysis of results and description of assumptions and methods.

92-X-501 The Municipal Structure in Canada: Problems it Creates for the Users of Statistics. Geography Working Paper (no. 1) Occasional Bilingual 22 pp. May 1982 ISBN 0-660-51804-X \$4.00 This working paper reviews the pitfalls inherent in using the municipal structure of Canada as a geographic level for analytical purposes. It also examines the various solutions developed by Statistics Canada to limit the consequences of these pitfalls. The solutions outlined include reduction in the lack of comparability, stability, consistency and coverage.

92-X-502 Geography and the 1981 Census of Canada. Geography Working Paper (no. 2) Occasional Bilingual 48 pp. October 1982 ISBN 0-660-51887-2 \$5.00

Describes the functions of the Geography Division within the 1981 Census: the definitions of the geographic concepts, the preparation and updating of the various cartographic products, the development and the maintenance of the computer systems used for processing the data and the specifications of census outputs in both cartographic and tabular forms.

binder \$38.50

92-820 Introduction to Volume II. Bilingual 78 pp. \$1.50

92-822 Specified Mother Tongues. Bilingual 119 pp. \$4.25

92-821 Mother Tongue. Bilingual 126 pp. \$4.25

# Volume I — Population: Geographic Distributions

	ete set of reports (92 800 to 92-811), including titled cover \$35,75	92-823	Five-year Age Groups. Bilingual 199 pp. \$7.00
92-800	Introduction to Volume I. Bilingual 96 pp. \$1.50	92-824	Marital Status. Bilingual 92 pp. \$4.25
92-801	Federal Electoral Districts. Bilingual 59 pp. \$3.00	92-825	Marital Status by Age Groups. Bilingual 71 pp. \$3.00
92-802	Census Divisions and Subdivisions: Atiantic Provinces. Bilingual 18 pp. \$1.50	92-826	School Attendance and Level of Schooling. Bilingual 407 pp. \$7.00
92-803	Census Divisions and Subdivisions: Quebec. Bilingual 22 pp. \$1.50	92-827	<b>Level of Schooling by Age Groups.</b> Bilingual 87 pp. \$3.00
92-804	Census Divisions and Subdivisions: Ontario. Bilingual 30 pp. \$1.50	92-828	Mobility Status. Bilingual 123 pp. \$4.25
92-805	Census Divisions and Subdivisions: Western Provinces and the Territories. Bilingual 46 pp. \$2.25		me VIII — Supplementary Bulletins: graphic and Demographic
92-806	Municipalities, Census Metropolitan Areas and Census Agglomerations. Bilingual 189 pp. \$2.25	Complete set of reports (92-830 to 92-835), including titled cover binder \$20.25	
92-807	<b>Urban and Rural Distribution.</b> Bilingual 47 pp. \$2.25	92-830	Population of Unincorporated Places, Canada. Bilingual 128 pp. \$4.25
92-808	Federal Electoral Districts: Population and Housing Characteristics. Bilingual 101 pp. \$3.00	92-831	Population, Land Area and Population Density: Census Divisions and Sub-Divisions. Bilingual 92 pp. \$3.00
92-809	Census Metropolitan Areas and Census Agglomerations: Population and Housing Characteristics. Bilingual 229 pp. \$7.00	92-832	Single Years of Age. Bilingual 35 pp. \$2.25
92-810	Municipalities 5,000 Population and Over: Population and Housing Characteristics, Bilingual 177 pp. \$5.75	92-833	Mother Tongue by Age Groups. Bilingual 38 pp. \$2.25
92-811	Reference Maps. Bilingual 112 pp. \$4.25	92-834	Mobility Status and General Population Characteristics. Bilingual 126 pp. \$4.25
	me II — Population: Demographic	92-835	Specified Age Groups. Bilingual 194 pp. \$4.25
	eteristics  Ite set of reports (92-820 to 92-828), including titled cover	Volur	ne III — Dwellings and Households

binder \$30.25

pp. \$1.50

Complete set of reports (93-800 to 93-810), including titled cover

93-801 Dwellings, Private Households and Families. Bilingual 12

93-800 Introduction to Volume III. Bilingual 84 pp. \$1.50

93-802	Occupied Private Dwellings by Structural Type and Tenure. Bilingual 158 pp. \$5.75	93-831	Family Composition. Bilingual 82 pp. \$3.00
93-803	Occupied Private Dwellings by Private Household	93-832	Husband-Wife Families. Bilingual 321 pp. \$7.00
30 000	Characteristics. Bilingual 28 pp. \$1.50	93-833	Lone-parent Families. Bilingual 137 pp. \$4.25
93-804	Occupied Private Dwellings by Characteristics of the Private Household Head. Bilingual 81 pp. \$3.00	93-834	Characteristics of Wives in Husband-Wife Families. Bilingual 31 pp. \$2.25
93-805	Private Households by Size. Bilingual 51 pp. \$3.00	93-835	General Characteristics of Economic Families. Bilingual
93-806	Private Households by Type. Bilingual 35 pp. \$2.25		6 pp. \$1.50
93-807	Private Household Composition. Bilingual 36 pp. \$2.25	Volu	me V — Labour Force Activity
93-808	Private Households by Characteristics of the Head. Bilingual 72 pp. \$3.00	Comple binder	ete set of reports (94-800 to 94-808), including titled cover \$21.00
93-809	Private Households by Marital Status, Sex and Age of Head. Bilingual 189 pp. \$4.25	94-800	Introduction to Volume V. Bilingual 92 pp. \$1.50
		94-801	Labour Force Activity by Sex. Bilingual 50 pp. \$2.25
93-810	Household and Family Status of Individuals. Bilingual 43		
	pp. \$2.25	94-802	Labour Force Participation Rates by Age and Sex: Canada, Provinces and Census Divisions. Bilingual 76 pp. \$2.25
Volur	me IV — Families		
Comple binder S	ete set of reports (93-820 to 93-825), including titled cover \$17.00	94-803	Labour Force Participation Rates by Age and Sex: Census Agglomerations and Municipalities. Bilingual 102 pp. \$3.00
93-820	Introduction to Volume IV, Bilingual 86 pp. \$1.50	94-804	Labour Force Participation Rates by Age and Sex and by Marital Status and Sex, 1971 and 1976. Bilingual 10 pp. \$1.50
93-821	Families by Size. Bilingual 65 pp. \$3.00		Ψ1.50
93-822	Families by Family Structure and Family Type. Bilingual 59 pp. \$3.00	94-805	Labour Force Activity by Marital Status, Age and Sex. Bilingual 78 pp. \$3.00
93-823	Families by Number of Children. Bilingual 110 pp. \$4.25	94-806	Labour Force Activity by Age, Sex and Educational Characteristics, Bilingual 106 pp. \$3.00

# Volume IX — Supplementary Bulletins: Housing and Families

Bilingual 3t pp. \$2.25

Bilingual 62 pp. \$3.00

Complete set of reports (93-830 to 93-835), including titled cover binder \$23.75

93-824 Characteristics of Husbands in Husband-Wife Families.

93-825 Characteristics of Parents in Lone-parent Families.

93-830 Private Household Characteristics by Level of Schooling and Mother Tongue of Head. Bilingual 195 pp. \$5.75

# Volume X — Supplementary Bulletins: Economic Characteristics

106 pp. \$2.25

Bilingual 106 pp. \$2.25

Complete set of reports (94-830 to 94-837), including titled cover binder \$21.25

94-807 Labour Force Mobility: Canada and Provinces. Bilingual

94-808 Labour Force Mobility: Census Metropolitan Areas.

94-830 Labour Force Participation Rates by Sex and Maritai Status. Bilingual 41 pp. \$2.25

95-852 Population and Housing Characteristics: Quebec. (Data).
Bilingual 132 pp. \$3.00

94-831	Labour Force Participation Rates by Sex and Level of Schooling. Bilingual 109 pp. \$4.25	95-813	Ottawa-Hull. Bilingual 42 pp. \$2.25
94-832	Labour Force Participation Rates by Age and Sex, 1971	95-814	Peterborough. Bilingual 5 pp. \$1.50
	and 1976. Bilingual 132 pp. \$4.25	95-815	Quebec. Bilingual 38 pp. \$2.25
94-833	Labour Force Activity by Age, School Attendance, Level of Schooling and Sex. Bilingual 8 pp. \$1.50	95-816	Regina. Bilingual 13 pp. \$1.50
94-834	Labour Force Activity by Selected Educational Characteristics. Bilingual 114 pp. \$3.00	95-817	St. Catharines-Niagara. Bilingual 21 pp. \$2.25
94-835	Labour Force Participation Rates of Married Females by	95-818	St. John's. Bilingual 9 pp. \$1.50
	Age. Bilingual 34 pp. \$2.25	95-819	Saint John. Bilingual 13 pp. \$1.50
94-836	Female Labour Force Participation Rates by Level of Schooling, Age, Marital Status and Presence of Children. Bilingual 8 pp. \$1.50	95-820	Sarnia. Bilingual 9 pp. \$1.50
94-837	Labour Force Mobility by Educational Characteristics.	95-821	Saskatoon. Bilingual 9 pp. \$1.50
	Bilingual 73 pp. \$2.25	95-822	Sault Ste. Marie. Bilingual 9 pp. \$1.50
	ne VI — Census Tracts: Population lousing Characteristics	95-823	Sherbrooke. Bilingual 9 pp. \$1.50
		95-824	Sudbury. Bilingual 13 pp. \$1.50
binder \$	te set of reports (95-800 to 95-831), including titled cover :66.00	95-825	Thunder Bay. Bilingual 9 pp. \$1.50
95-800	Brantford. Bilingual 9 pp. \$1.50	95-826	Toronto. Bilingual 145 pp. \$4.25
95-801	Calgary. Bilingual 25 pp. \$2.25	95-827	Trois-Rivières. Bilingual 9 pp. \$1.50
95-802	Chicoutimi-Jonquières. Bilingual 9 pp. \$2.25	95-828	Vancouver. Bilingual 63 pp. \$4.25
95-803	Edmonton. Bilingual 29 pp. \$2.25	95-829	Victoria. Bilingual 17 pp. \$1.50
95-804	Guelph. Bilingual 5 pp. \$1.50	95-830	Windsor. Bilingual 17 pp. \$1.50
95-805	Halifax. Bilingual 17 pp. \$2.25	95-831	Winnipeg. Bilingual 37 pp. \$2.25
95-806	Hamilton, Bilingual 38 pp. \$2.25	Volum	me VII — Provincial Census Tracts
95-807	Kingston. Bilingual 9 pp. \$1.50		
95-808	Kitchener. Bilingual 17 pp. \$2.25	Complete set of reports (95-850 to 95-857), including titled cover binder \$24.00	
95-809	London. Bilingual 17 pp. \$2.25	95-850	Population and Housing Characteristics: Atlantic Provinces. (Data). Bilingual 88 pp. \$3.00
95-810	Moncton. Bilingual 9 pp. \$1.50	95-851	The state of the s
95-811	Montreal. Bilingual 182 pp. \$5.75		only). Bilingual 14 pp. \$3.00

**95-812 Oshawa.** Bilingual 9 pp. \$1.50

- 95-853 Reference Maps: Quebec. (Reference Maps only). Bilingual 25 pp. \$3.00
- 95-854 Population and Housing Characteristics: Ontario. (Data).
   Bilingual 124 pp. \$3.00
  - 95-855 Reference Maps: Ontario. (Reference Maps only). Bilingual 21 pp. \$3.00
  - 95-856 Population and Housing Characteristics: Western Provinces and the Territories. (Data). Bilingual 156 pp. \$3.00
  - 95-857 Reference Maps: Western Provinces and the Territories. (Reference Maps only). Bilingual 59 pp. \$3.00

## Volume XI — Census of Agriculture

These bulletins contain the results of the 1976 Census of Agriculture; numbers of farms, areas, tenure, crops, livestock, farm machinery, hired agricultural labour, off-farm work by operators, capital value, and type of organization are shown in summary tables in the Canada bulletin and, in detailed tables, in separate bulletins for Newfoundland, Prince Edward Island, Nova Scotia and New Brunswick.

Complete set of reports (96-800 to 96-804), including titled cover binder \$21,25

- **96-800 Canada: Summary Tables.** (11 1). Bilingual 136 pp. \$4.25
- 96-801 Newfoundland. (11 2). Bilingual 124 pp. \$4.25
- 96-802 Prince Edward Island. (11 3). Bilingual 111 pp. \$4.25
- 96-803 Nova Scotia, (11 4). Bilingual 138 pp. \$4.25
- 96-804 New Brunswick. (11 5). Bilingual 156 pp. \$4.25

# Volume XII — Census of Agriculture

These bulletins contain the results of the 1976 Census of Agriculture in detailed tables showing numbers of farms, areas, tenure, crops, livestock, farm machinery, hired agricultural labour, off-farm work by operators, capital value, and type of organization, in separate bulletins for Quebec and Ontario.

Complete set of reports (96-805 to 96-806), including titled cover binder \$17.00

96-805 Quebec. (12 - 1). Bilingual 388 pp. \$10.00

## Volume XIII — Census of Agriculture

These bulletins contain the results of the 1976 Census of Agriculture in detailed tables showing number of farms, areas, tenure, crops, livestock, farm machinery, hired agricultural labour, off-farm work by operators, capital value, and type of organization, in separate bulletins, for Manitoba, Saskatchewan, Alberta and British Columbia.

Complete set of reports (96-807 to 96-810), including titled cover binder \$21.50

- 96-807 Manitoba. (13 1). Bilingual 169 pp. \$5.75
- 96-808 Saskatchewan. (13 2). Bilingual 181 pp. \$5.75
- 96-809 Alberta. (13 3). Bilingual 145 pp. \$4.25
- 96-810 British Columbia. (13 4). Bilingual 168 pp. \$5.75

## Special Series — Agriculture

Complete set of reports (96-851 to 96-862), including titled cover binder \$41.45

**96-851 Crops on Census Farms.** (SA - 1). Bilingual 118 pp. \$4.25

Area of crops on census farms, 1951-1976, Canada, crops on census-farms, 1976, by province and census division, including vegetables, tree fruits, small fruits, nursery products, greenhouses and mushroom houses.

96-852 Livestock and Poultry on Census Farms. (SA - 2). Bilingual 60 pp. \$3.00

Livestock and poultry on census farms, 1951-1976. Canada, showing total value of livestock and poultry, numbers and farms reporting, livestock and poultry on census farms, values and numbers, 1976, by province and census division.

**96-853** Machinery and Equipment on Census Farms. (SA - 3). Bilingual 60 pp. \$3.00

Machinery and equipment on census farms, 1951-1976, Canada, showing values, number and farms reporting, machinery and equipment on census farms, 1976, by province and census division.

96-854 Census Farms by Size, Area and Use of Land. (SA - 4). Bilingual 60 pp. \$3.00

Census farms classified by size, area and use of farm land, 1951-1976, Canada, census farms classified by size, area and use of farm land 1976, by province and census division.

96-855 Census Farms Classified by Economic Class and Farms with Sales of \$2,500 or More by Product Type. (SA - 5). Bilingual 60 pp. \$3.00

Census farms classified by economic class, 1961, 1971, 1976, Canada, census farms with sales of \$2,500 or more classified by product type, 1961, 1971, 1976, Canada, census division, census farms with sales of \$2,500 or more by product type, by province and census division.

96-856 Population, Tenure, Age and Residence of Operator, Type of Organization. (SA - 6). Bilingual 59 pp. \$3.00

Population, tenure, age and residence of operator and type of organization for census farms, 1976, by province and census division.

96-857 Number and Area of Census Farms by Census Division. (SA - 7). Bilingual 7 pp. \$0.70

96-858 Number and Area of Census Farms by Census Subdivisions. (SA - 8). Bilingual 75 pp. \$3.00

# Selected Data for Census Farms, Classified by Economic Class

Selected data for census farms, classified by economic class showing total number of farms, operators by tenure, total area of farms and use of farm land, crops, livestock and poultry, farm machinery, total capital value, hired agricultural labour, and days of off-farm work by operators, at the province and census division level.

96-859 Atlantic Provinces. (SA - 9). Bilingual 103 pp. \$4.25

96-860 Quebec. (SA - 10). Bilingual 153 pp. \$4.25

96-861 Ontario. (SA - 11). Bilingual 109 pp. \$4.25

96-862 Western Provinces. (SA - 12). Bilingual 179 pp. \$5.75

96-870E 1976 Census of Agriculture Data Directory. E. and F. 166 pp. \$5.75

96-871 Graphic Presentation. Bilingual 110 pp. \$6.00

This bulletin is a farming "Atlas" for Canada. 114 maps in colour and in black and white display the characteristics of Canadian Agriculture at a glance. This bulletin breaks new ground in census of agriculture data dissemination and is the most ambitious and timely compilation of maps ever put together about Canadian agriculture from census data.

96-872 Evaluation of Data Quality, Bilingual 50 pp. \$2.25

This bulletin contains an evaluation supported by tables of the coverage of the 1976 Census of Agriculture.

## **Popular Series**

The 1976 Census popular studies are produced in a journalistic style with coloured art work, simple graphs and summary tables. These studies are primarily intended for use at the high school and community college/university levels. They may, however, be of interest to the general public and other groups.

98-801E Canada's Families. E. and F. 27 pp. \$1.25

Discusses many of the changes taking place in the traditional structure of the family: today's families are much smaller than ever before; families are more ready to disband if things are not working out between husband and wife, (marriages, however, are on the increase); the number of female lone-parent families rose rapidly between 1971 and 1976, while their male counterparts actually declined; more and more wives are working outside the home and many of them have young children, low income families spend a greater proportion of their budgets on food and shelter than high income families; and by 2001 there could be between 8.4 and 9.1 million families in Canada.

98-802E Canada's Population: Demographic Perspectives. E. and F. 32 pp. \$1.25

Totalled 5.4 million in 1901 and by 1976 had increased to 23 million. The present century witnessed three major trends in population growth since the peak growth rate of 3.4% between 1901 and 1911; the number of females exceeded the number of males for the first time in 1976, the proportion of young children in the population is declining while the proportion of elderly is increasing. Canada's working age population increased from 9.2 million in 1961 to 12.7 million in 1976, single men out-number single women, but widowed women far exceed widowed men. British Columbia and Alberta had the greatest population percentage increase during 1971-76; by 2001 Canada's population is likely to reach between 28.1 and 31 million; and migration is expected to play an important role in future population growth in Canada.

98-803E Canada's Cities. E. and F. 32 pp. \$1.25

Brings together some of the facts about our highly urban population: between 1901 and 1971 the share of the urban population increased from 37.5% to 76.1%; Calgary was Canada's fastest growing census metropolitan area, while the population of the Windsor census metropolitan area actually declined between 1971 and 1976; also during those years, nine central cities recorded declines in their populations; most of the growth has occurred in the suburbs. Thunder Bay has the largest proportion of private households occupying single-detached dwellings among the census metropolitan areas and Montreal the largest proportion occupying apart-ments; and French is the dominant mother tongue for Chicoutimi-Jonquiere and English the most dominant for St. John's. Along with the slowdown in urban growth in recent years (1971-76) there is a hint of a renewed interest in rural living.

98-804E Canada's Female Labour Force. E. and F. 34 pp. \$1.25

Many facts about the female labour force are revealed: close to four million women were in the labour force in 1976; in recent years they have been entering the labour market at a faster rate

than men, nearly two-thirds of the female labour force are married, the majority are in the younger age groups and they tend to have fewer children than those not in the labour force, women have higher unemployment rates than men and they work in a narrower range of industries, and although men have higher average annual incomes than women, some of this difference is accounted for by full- or part-time work and length of work experience.

98-810 Children in Canadian Families. By Sylvia T. Wargon Bilingual 109 pp. \$6.25

The proclamation of 1979 as the "Year of the Child" by the United Nations seemed a fitting occasion for a presentation on Canadian children by Statistics Canada's Social Statistics Field. This publication is intended for those who are interested in statistical series, data sources, and a general picture of the main features of recent demographic trends and aspects of children in Canadian families as revealed in the Canadian census data. The emphasis is on the display of data series not available elsewhere, and on their description and interpretation in broad outline form.

98-811 Living Alone in Canada: Demographic and Economic Perspectives, 1951-76. By Brian R. Harrison. Occasional Bilingual 67 pp. ISBN 0-660-50615-7 \$6.00

An analysis of the demographic, social and economic factors that contributed to the increase in one-person households between 1951 and 1976.

#### **Enumeration Area Reference List Series**

Complete set of reports (99-810 to 99-820) \$30.25

- 99-810 Census Subdivisions: Atlantic Provinces. Bilingual 28 pp. \$2.25
- 99-811 Census Subdivisions: Quebec. Bilingual 45 pp. \$2.25
- 99-812 Census Subdivisions: Ontario. Bilingual 29 pp. \$2.25
- 99-813 Census Subdivisions: Western Provinces and the Territories. Bilingual 66 pp. \$3.00
- 99-814 Census Tracts. Bilingual 108 pp. \$4.25
- 99-815 Provincial Census Tracts: Atlantic Provinces. Bilingual 35 pp. \$2.25

- 99-816 Provincial Census Tracts: Quebec. Bilingual 50 pp. \$2.25
- 99-817 Provincial Census Tracts: Ontario. Bilingual 39 pp. \$2.25
- 99-818 Provincial Census Tracts: Western Provinces and the Territories. Bilingual 74 pp. \$3.00
- 99-819 Components, Census Metropolitan Areas and Census Agglomerations. Bilingual 32 pp. \$2.25
- 99-820 Urban Areas by Census Division. Bilingual 129 pp. \$4.25
- 99-840 Quality of Data, series I. Sources of Error: Coverage. Bulingual 86 pp. \$3.00

The purpose of this bulletin is to investigate coverage errors in the 1976 Census and their impact on the quality of census data. A description of the methodology and the results of the various coverage evaluation studies is presented as well as an analysis of the results.

99-844 Quality of Data, series I, Sources of Error: Sampling and Weighting. Bilingual 69 pp. \$3.00

The bulletin describes the use of sampling in the 1976 Census of Population and Housing and the associated estimation (or weighting) methodology. The methodologies of evaluation studies conducted to assess the effect of sampling and weighting on the quality of the census data are described, the results of these studies presented and analysis given.

## **Administrative Report**

Complete set of reports (99-850 to 99-853) \$13.00

- 99-850 Administrative Report of the 1976 Census, part I. Bilingual 70 pp. \$3.00
- 99-851 Administrative Report of the 1976 Census, part II. Bilingual 25 pp. \$1.50
- 99-852 Administrative Report of the 1976 Census, part III. Bilingual 25 pp. \$1.50
- 99-853 Administrative Report: Supplement of the 1976 Census. Billingual 190 pp. \$7.00

## Volume I — National Series

This series presents data for Canada and the provinces: bulletins are organized to facilitate comparisons at the national level. More detailed data are provided for both national and provincial levels than for lower geographic levels.

#### 1.1 Bulletins Based on 100% Data

#### POPULATION

- 92-901 Age, Sex and Marital Status, Canada, Provinces, Urban Size Groups, Rural Non-farm and Rural Farm, Bilingual 116 pp. ISBN 0-660-51050-2 \$8.50
- 92-902 Mother Tongue, Canada. Provinces, Urban Size Groups, Rural Non-farm. Bilingual 53 pp. ISBN 0-660-51051-0 \$5.50

#### PRIVATE HOUSEHOLDS

92-904 Type, Number of Persons, Composition. Canada, Provinces, Urban Size Groups, Rural Non-farm and Rural Farm. Bilingual 28 pp. ISBN 0-660-51053-7 \$5.50

## CENSUS FAMILIES IN PRIVATE HOUSEHOLDS

92-905 Persons, Children at Home, Structure and Type, Living Arrangements, Canada, Provinces, Urban Size Groups, Rural Non-farm and Rural Farm. Bilingual 81 pp. ISBN 0-660-51054-5 \$7.50

#### Volume 2 — Provincial Series

This series is based on a user-preferred method of data presentation the data are published in separate bulletins for each province. This eliminates the need to purchase data for all provinces when the user is interested only in data for certain provinces.

#### 2.1 Bulletins Based on 100% Data

#### POPULATION GEOGRAPHIC DISTRIBUTIONS

Presents population totals for Census Divisions, urban size groups and rural, Census Metropolitan Areas and Census Agglomerations, urbanized core and fringe with components, and Census Subdivisions.

**93-901 Newfoundland.** Bilingual 39 pp. ISBN 0-660-51087-1 \$5.50

- **93-902 Prince Edward Island.** Bilingual 31 pp. ISBN 0-660-51088-X \$5.50
- 93-903 Nova Scotia. Bilingual 25 pp. ISBN 0-660-51089-8 \$5.50
- **93-904 New Brunswick.** Bilingual 37 pp. ISBN 0-660-51090-1 \$5.50
- 93-905 Quebec. Bilingual 127 pp. ISBN 0-660-51091-X \$8.50
- 93-906 Ontario. Bilingual 83 pp. ISBN 0-660-51092-8 \$7.50
- 93-907 Manitoba. Bilingual 33 pp. ISBN 0-660-51093-6 \$5.50
- 93-908 Saskatchewan. Bilingual 65 pp. ISBN 0-660-51094-4 \$7-50
- 93-909 Alberta. Bilingual 39 pp. ISBN 0-660-51095-2 \$5.50
- **93-910 British Columbia.** Bilingual 53 pp. ISBN 0-660-51096-0 \$5.50
- 93-911 Yukon. Bilingual 13 pp. ISBN 0-660-51097-9 \$4.00
- 93-912 Northwest Territories. Bilingual 15 pp. ISBN 0-660-51098-7 \$4.00

#### CENSUS DEPARTMENTAL PUBLICATIONS

Presents selected characteristics for Census Division and Subdivisions for population, occupied private dwellings, private households, and Census families in private households.

- **93-X-913 Newfoundland. E-559.** Bilingual 140 pp. ISBN 0-660-51650-0 \$7.00
- **93-X-914 Prince Edward Island. E-560.** Bilingual 40 pp. ISBN 0-660-51651-9 \$5.00
- **93-X-915 Nova Scotia. E-561.** Bilingual 44 pp. ISBN 0-660-51652-7 \$6.00
- **93-X-916 New Brunswick. E-562.** Bilingual 104 pp. ISBN 0-660-51653-5 \$6.00
- 93-X-917 Quebec. E-563. Bilingual 568 pp. ISBN 0-660-51654-3

- 93-X-918 Ontario. E-564. Bilingual 332 pp. ISBN 0-660-51655-1 \$10.00
- 93-X-919 Manitoba. E-565. Bilingual 104 pp. ISBN 0-660-51656-X \$6,00
- **93-X-920 Saskatchewan. E-566.** Bilingual 304 pp. ISBN 0-660-51657-8 \$8.00
- **93-X-921 Alberta. E-567.** Bilingual 144 pp. ISBN 0-660-51658-6 \$7.00
- **93-X-922 British Columbia. E-568.** Bilingual 204 pp. ISBN 0-660-51659-4 \$6.00
- 93-X-923 Yukon. E-569. Bilingual 4 pp. ISBN 0-660-51660-8
- **93-X-924 Northwest Teritories. E-570.** Bilingual 28 pp. ISBN 0-660-51661-1 \$3.50

## Volume 3 — Profile Series A

#### 3.1 Bulletins Based on 100% Data

This series is based on the same concept as the Census Tract series in 1971 and 1976. A range of population, housing and socio-economic data is presented for specific geographic areas which, for 1981, will be expanded to cover Census Divisions. Previous geographic areas for this series in 1976 included Federal Electoral Districts, Census Metropolitan Areas. Census Agglomerations, and Census Subdivisions of 5,000 population and over.

POPULATION, OCCUPIED PRIVATE DWELLINGS, PRIVATE HOUSEHOLDS. CENSUS FAMILIES IN HOUSEHOLDS SELECTED CHARACTERISTICS

- **95-901 Federal Electoral Districts.** Bilingual 108 pp. ISBN 0-660-51159-2 \$8.50
- **95-902** Census Divisions. Bilingual 105 pp. ISBN 0-660-51160-6 \$8.50
- 95-903 Census Metropolitan Areas and Census Agglomerations with Components, Bilingual 327 pp. ISBN 0-660-51161-4 \$9.50
- **95-904 Census Subdivisions of 5,000 Population and Over.**Bilingual 233 pp. ISBN 0-660-51162-2 \$8.50
- 95-905 Census Tracts: Brantford. Bilingual 9 pp. ISBN 0-660-51163-0 \$4.00
- **95-906 Census Tracts: Caigary.** Bilingual 42 pp. ISBN 0-660-51164-9 \$5.50

- **95-907 Census Tracts: Chicoutimi-Jonquiere.** Bilingual 13 pp. ISBN 0-660-51165-7 \$4.00
- **95-908** Census Tracts: Edmonton. Bilingual 54 pp. ISBN 0-660-51166-5 \$5.50
- **95-909 Census Tracts: Guelph.** Bilingual 9 pp. ISBN 0-660-51167-3 \$4.00
- 95-910 Census Tracts: Halifax. Bilingual 25 pp. ISBN 0-660-51168-1 \$4.00
- **95-911 Census Tracts: Hamilton.** Bilingual 54 pp. ISBN 0-660-51169-X \$5.50
- **95-912 Census Tracts: Kamloops.** Bilingual 9 pp. ISBN 0-660-51170-3 \$4.00
- **95-913 Census Tracts: Kelowna.** Bilingual 13 pp. ISBN 0-660-51171-1 \$4.00
- **95-914 Census Tracts: Kingston.** Bilingual 13 pp. ISBN 0-660-51172-X \$4.00
- **95-915 Census Tracts: Kitchener.** Bilingual 25 pp. ISBN 0-660-51173-8 \$5.50
- **95-916 Census Tracts: London.** Bilingual 25 pp. ISBN 0-660-51174-6 \$5.50
- **95-917 Census Tracts: Moncton.** Bilingual 9 pp. ISBN 0-660-51175-4 \$4.00
- **95-918 Census Tracts: Montreal.** Bilingual 231 pp. ISBN 0-660-51176-2 \$8.50
- 95-919 Census Tracts: North Bay. Bilingual 9 pp. ISBN 0-660-51177-0 \$4.00
- 95-920 Census Tracts: Oshawa. Bilingual 13 pp. ISBN 0-660-51178-9 \$4.00
- **95-921 Census Tracts: Ottawa-Hull.** Bilingual 62 pp. ISBN 0-660-51179-7 \$5.50
- **95-922 Census Tracts: Peterborough.** Bilingual 9 pp. ISBN 0-660-51180-0 \$4.00
- 95-923 Census Tracts: Prince George. Bilingual 9 pp. ISBN 0-660-51181-9 \$4.00
- **95-924 Census Tracts: Quebec.** Bilingual 46 pp. ISBN 0-660-51182-7 \$5.50
- 95-925 Census Tracts: Regina. Bilingual 17 pp. ISBN 0-660-51183-5 \$4.00

- **95-926 Census Tracts: St. Catharines-Niagara.** Bilingual 29 pp. ISBN 0-660-51184-2 \$5.50
- **95-927 Census Tracts: St. John's.** Bilingual 13 pp. ISBN 0-660-51185-1 \$4.00
- **95-928 Census Tracts: Saint John.** Bilingual 17 pp. ISBN 0-660-51186-X \$4.00
- 95-929 Census Tracts: Sarnia. Bilingual 9 pp. ISBN 0-660-51187-8 \$4.00
- **95-930 Census Tracts: Saskatoon.** Bilingual 13 pp. ISBN 0-660-51188-6 \$4.00
- **95-931 Census Tracts: Sault Ste. Marie.** Bilingual 9 pp. ISBN 0-660-51189-4 \$4.00
- 95-932 Census Tracts: Sherbrooke. Bilingual 13 pp. ISBN 0-660-51190-8 \$4.00
- **95-933 Census Tracts: Sudbury.** Bilingual 17 pp. ISBN 0-660-51191-6 \$4,00
- 95-934 Census Tracts: Thunder Bay. Bilingual 13 pp. ISBN 0-660-51192-4 \$4.00
- 95-935 Census Tracts: Trois-Rivieres. Bilingual 13 pp. ISBN 0-660-51193-2 \$4.00
- **95-936 Census Tracts: Toronto.** Bilingual **211** pp. ISBN 0-660-51194-0 \$8.50
- **95-937 Census Tracts: Vancouver.** Bilingual 87 pp. ISBN 0-660-51195-9 \$7.50
- 95-938 Census Tracts: Victoria. Bilingual 21 pp. ISBN 0-660-51196-7 \$4.00
- **95-939 Census Tracts: Windsor.** Bilingual 21 pp. ISBN 0-660-51197-5 \$4.00
- **95-940 Census Tracts: Winnipeg.** Bilingual 50 pp. ISBN 0-660-51198-3 \$5.50

## CENSUS DEPARTMENTAL PUBLICATIONS

95-X-902 Population and Dwelling Counts: Enumeration Areas by Federal Electoral District and Province, E-486. Billingual 602 pp. ISBN 0-660-51564-4 \$17.00

This document lists all census enumeration areas by federal electoral district and by province, with the 1981 population and dwelling counts for thee areas. (Also available on microfiche.)

95-X-903 Final Population Counts, 1976 and 1981: Census Metropolitan Areas and Census Agglomerations and Components. E-523. Bilingual 22 pp. ISBN 0-660-51611-X \$3.50

This document shows 1976 and 1981 population counts based on the 1981 area, as well as the 1976-1981 percentage change in population, for census metropolitan areas, and census agglomerations and components. (Also available on microfiche and tape.)

95-X-904 Census Subdivisions in Decreasing Population Order. E-485. Bilingual 173 pp. ISBN 0-660-51563-6 \$5.00

This document consists of two tables. The first table presents 1981 population counts for all census subdivisions in Canada in decreasing population order. The second table presents the same counts for all census subdivisions in alphabetical order. Both tables show the national population rank order of each census subdivision. (Also available on microfiche.)

FINAL POPULATION COUNTS, 1976 AND 1981: CENSUS TRACTS

These documents show 1976 and 1981 population counts for census tracts, based on the 1981 area, as well as the 1976-1981 population percentage change. The population counts for census tracts are accompanied by reference maps showing the boundaries of the 1981 Census tracts, for each of the following census metropolitan areas and census agglomerations:

- **95-X-905 Brantford. E-487.** Bilingual 2 pp. ISBN 0-660-51565-2 \$3.50
- **95-X-906 Calgary. E-488.** Bilingual 3 pp. ISBN 0-660-51566-0 \$3.50
- **95-X-907 Chicoutimi-Jonquiere. E-489.** Bilingual 2 pp. ISBN 0-660-51567-9 \$3.50
- **95-X-908 Edmonton. E-490**, Bilingual 3 pp. ISBN 0-660-51568-7 \$3,50
- **95-X-909 Guelph. E-491.** Bilingual 2 pp. ISBN 0-660-51569-5 \$3.50
- **95-X-910 Halifax. E-492.** Bilingual 2 pp. ISBN 0-660-51570-9 \$3.50
- **95-X-911 Hamilton. E-493.** Bilingual 3 pp. ISBN 0-660-51571-7 \$3.50
- **95-X-912 Kamloops. E-494.** Bilingual 2 pp. ISBN 0-660-51572-5 \$3.50
- **95-X-913 Kelowna. E-495.** Bilingual 2 pp. ISBN 0-660-51573-3
- **95-X-914 Kingston. E-496.** Bilingual 2 pp. ISBN 0-660-51574-1

#### 1981 Census of Canada

- **95-X-915 Kitchener. E-497.** Bilingual 2 pp. ISBN 0-660-51575-X \$3.50
- **95-X-916 London. E-498.** Bilingual 2 pp. ISBN 0-660-51576-8 \$3,50
- **95-X-917 Moncton. E-499.** Bilingual 2 pp. ISBN 0-660-51577-6 \$3.50
- **95-X-918 Montreal. E-500.** Bilingual 9 pp. ISBN 0-660-51578-4 \$3.50
- **95-X-919 North Bay. E-501.** Bilingual 2 pp. ISBN 0-660-51579-2 \$3.50
- 95-X-920 Oshawa. E-502. Bilingual 2 pp. ISBN 0-660-51580-6 \$3.50
- **95-X-921 Ottawa-Hull. E-503.** Bilingual 3 pp. ISBN 0-660-51581-4 \$3.50
- **95-X-922 Peerborough. E-504.** Bilingual 2 pp. ISBN 0-660-51582-2 \$3.50
- 95-X-923 Prince George. E-505. Bilingual 3 pp. ISBN 0-660-51583-0 \$3.50
- **95-X-924 Quebec. E-506.** Bilingual 3 pp. ISBN 0-660-51584-9 \$3.50
- **95-X-925 Regina. E-507.** Bilingual 2 pp. ISBN 0-660-51585-7 \$3.50
- **95-X-926 St. Catharines-Niagara. E-508.** Bilingual 2 pp. ISBN 0-660-51586-5 \$3.50
- 95-X-927 St. John's. E-509. Bilingual 2 pp. ISBN 0-660-51587-3
- **95-X-928 Saint John. E-510.** Bilingual 2 pp. ISBN 0-660-51588-1 \$3.50
- **95-X-929 Sarnia, E-511,** Bilingual 2 pp. ISBN 0-660-51589-X \$3.50
- **95-X-930 Saskatoon. E-512.** Bilingual 2 pp. ISBN 0-660-51590-3 \$3.50
- **95-X-931 Sault St. Marie. E-513.** Bilingual 2 pp. ISBN 0-660-51591-1 \$3.50
- **95-X-932 Sherbrooke. E-514.** Bilingual 1 pp. ISBN 0-660-51592-X \$3.50
- **95-X-933 Sudbury. E-515.** Bilingual 2 pp. ISBN 0-660-51593-8 \$3.50

- **95-X-934 Thunder Bay. E-518.** Bilingual 2 pp. ISBN 0-660-51594-6 \$3.50
- **95-X-935 Toronto. E-517.** Bilingual 7 pp. ISBN 0-660-51595-4 \$3.50
- 95-X-936 Trois-Rivieres. E-518. Bilingual 2 pp. ISBN 0-660-51596-2 \$3.50
- **95-X-937 Vancouver. E-519.** Bilingual 4 pp. ISBN 0-660-51597-0 \$3.50
- 95-X-938 Victoria. E-520. Bilingual 2 pp. ISBN 0-660-51598-9 \$3.50
- **95-X-939 Windsor. E-521.** Bilingual 2 pp. ISBN 0-660-51599-7 \$3.50
- **95-X-940 Winnipeg. E-522.** Bilingual 3 pp. ISBN 0-660-51610-1

#### Census of Agriculture

These next 11 reports contain tables of comparable data from previous censuses, tables that provide current data for provinces or census divisions, and summary data, cross-classifed by such factors as size, sales class and type of farm.

- 96-901 Agriculture: Canada. Bilingual 120 pp. ISBN 0-660-51292-0 \$9.50
- 96-902 Agriculture: Newfoundland. Bilingual 116 pp. ISBN 0-660-51293-9 \$9.50
- **96-903 Agriculture: Prince Edward Island.** Bilingual 104 pp. ISBN 0-660-51294-7 \$9.50
- **96-904** Agriculture: Nova scotia. Bilingual 148 pp. ISBN 0-660-51295-5 \$12.00
- **96-905 Agriculture: New Brunswick.** Bilingual 144 pp. ISBN 0-660-51296-3 \$12.00
- 96-906 Agriculture: Quebec, Bilingual 221 pp. ISBN 0-660-51297-1 \$18.00
- 96-907 Agriculture: Ontario. Bilingual 224 pp. ISBN 0-660-51298-X \$18.00
- **96-908 Agriculture: Manitoba.** Bilingual 172 pp. ISBN 0-660-51299-8 \$12.00
- **96-909 Agriculture: Saskatchewan.** Bilingual 168 pp. ISBN 0-660-51300-5 \$12.00

#### 1981 Census of Canada

- **96-910 Agriculture: Alberta.** Bilingual 144 pp. ISBN 0-660-51301-3 \$12.00
- **96-911 Agriculture: British Columbia.** Bilingual 170 pp. ISBN 0-660-51302-1 \$12.00
- **96-912 Agriculture: Field Crops.** Bilingual 149 pp. ISBN 0-660-51303-X \$7.50

Shows the comparison of 1981 data to previous censuses, at the provincial level; compares the area and farms reporting, by acreage category for selected crops between 1976 and 1981 censuses, at the provincial level; and shows the geographical breakdown of areas and farms reporting, by province, agricultural region and census division for all field crops in 1981.

**96-913 Agriculture: Horticultural Crops.** Bilingual 129 pp. ISBN 0-660-51304-8 \$7.50

Shows the comparison of 1981 data to previous censuses at the provincial level, and shows the geographical breakdown of areas and farms reporting, by province, agricultural region and census division for horticultural crops in 1981.

**96-914 Agriculture: Livestock and Poultry.** Bilingual 93 pp. ISBN 0-660-51305-6 \$7.50

Shows the historical comparisons of data to the censuses of 1961, 1971 and 1976 at the provincial level: compares the numbers and farms reporting by herd or flock size between 1976 and 1981, at the provincial level, and shows the geographical breakdown of numbers and farms reporting, by province, agricultural region and census division.

**96-915** Agriculture: Machinery and Equipment. Bilingual 66 pp. ISBN 0-660-51306-4 \$7.50

Shows the number of machines and farms reporting for the censuses of 1961, 1971, 1976 and 1981 at the provincial level, and the number of machines, farms reporting and total value of farm machinery broken down geographically by province, agricultural region and census division.

**96-916 Agriculture: Land Use.** Bilingual **71** pp. ISBN 0-660-51307-2 \$7.50

Shows the historical comparisons with the censuses of 1951, 1961, 1971 and 1976 at the provincial level; and the geographical breakdown, by province agricultural region and census division.

# Census — Analytical and Reference Products

**99-901 1981 Census Dictionary.** Bilingual 312 pp. ISBN 0-660-51240-8 \$12.00

This document contains definitions of variables and terms used in 1981 Census data products (publications, tapes and microfiche). The dictionary indicates the previous censuses for which data on

a particular variable are available, the variable universe, the responses on the 1981 Census data base and any explanatory remarks that may be helpful. (Also available on microfiche.)

99-906 Reference Maps: Census Metropolitan Areas and Census Agglomerations. Bilingual 132 maps ISBN 0-660-51245-9 s9.50

This bulletin contains a series of maps which show the components of census metropolitan areas and census agglomerations.

99-907 Reference Maps: Census Divisions and Subdivisions.
Bilingual 34 maps ISBN 0-660-51246-7 \$7.50

This bulletin contains a series of maps which show the boundaries of census divisions and subdivisions.

99-908 Population Counts, 1976 and 1981: Federal Electoral Districts. Bilingual 55 pp. ISBN 0-660-51247-5 \$8.50

This bulletin contains: the final population counts of the 1981 Census for each of the 282 federal electoral districts established under the Representation Order of 1976; 1981 population counts, and comparative population counts from the 1976 Census, by federal electoral district; and 1981 counts by census subdivision (or parts of subdivisions) within each federal electoral district. (Also available on microfiche.)

Each of the bulletins listed below shows linkages between the basic unit of data collection, the enumeration area, and the various standard geographic areas of data presentation (i.e., census geostatistical area). The relationship between the census geostatistical areas is also shown. (Also available on microfiche.)

- 99-909 Enumeration Area Reference List: Census Divisions and Subdivisions, Urban and Rural, Atlantic Provinces. Bilingual 54 pp. ISBN 0-660-51248-3 \$7.50
- 99-910 Enumeration Area Reference List: Census Divisions and Subdivisions, Urban and Rural, Quebec. Bilingual 83 pp. ISBN 0-660-51249-1 \$8.50
- 99-911 Enumeration Area Reference List: Census Divisions and Subdivisions, Urban and Rural, Ontario. Bilingual 57 pp. ISBN 0-660-51250-5 \$7.50
- 99-912 Enumeration Area Reference List: Census Divisions and Subdivisions, Urban and rural, Western Provinces and the Territories. Bilingual 106 pp. ISBN 0-660-51251-3 \$8.50
- 99-913 Enumeration Area Reference List: Census Tracts.
  Bilingual 151 pp. ISBN 0-660-51252-1 \$9.50
- 99-914 Enumeration Area Reference List: Census Provincial Census Tracts, Atlantic Provinces. Billingual 66 pp. ISBN 0-660-51253-X \$7.50

#### 1981 Census of Canada

- 99-915 Enumeration Area Reference List: Provincial Census Tracts, Quebec. Bilingual 96 pp. ISBN 0-660-51254-8 \$8.50
- 99-916 Enumeration Area Reference List: Provincial Census Tracts, Ontario. Billingual 71 pp. ISBN 0-660-51255-6 \$7.50
- 99-917 Enumeration Area Reference List: Provincial Census Tracts, Western Provinces and the Territories. Bilingual 139 pp. ISBN 0-660-51256-4 \$9.50
- 99-918 Enumeration Area Reference List: Census Metropolitan Areas and Census Agglomerations, Components.
  Bilingual 91 pp. ISBN 0-660-51257-2 \$7.50

CENSUS DEPARTMENTAL PUBLICATION

99-X-903 Equivalent 1981 and 1976 Enumeration Areas. E-481. Bilingual 129 pp. ISBN 0-660-51559-8 \$17.00

This document shows geographically equivalent enumeration areas for 1981 and 1976 by province. (Also available on microfiche and tape.)

Titles of Authors of Primary Secondary publications publications \_\_\_ subject entries subject entries -Title, Subject and Commodity Index Beer, See also Ale, Malt, Porter elderly expenditure, 13:675 industry selling price index 62:011.62:543 per capital consumption, 32:229:32:230 production shipments and stocks, 32:205 sales, 32:205 63:202 Beet pulp dried shipments, 32:222 Beets. See also Sugar Beets acreage production and farm value, 22:003 canned, shipments, 32:218 canned and frozen, stocks, 32:011 Bellinger, R. 81:573 Belli Canada, employment, finances, telephones operated and calls reported, 56:202 Bells Binders loose-leaf and other paper 36-203 36-206 Bindery plants 36-203 Binding (of printed matter) 36-203 Binding (of printed matter) 36-203 Biological products shipments 46-209 Birch Birch consumption and stocks 35-001 plywood and veneer 35-001 35-206 price, production and stocks 35-002 shipments 35-001 35-204 Bird feeds snipments 32-214 Birds 11-03-38-001 84-204 91-520 Biscuit Manufacturers 32-202 Relanger, R. 81:573.
Bell Canada employment, inances, telephones operated and calls reported. 56:202.
Bells men's and youth's, shipments. 34:216.
rubber shipments. 33:206.
safety (automobile). shipments. 34:222.
shipments. 34:218.
Beneficiaries, unemployment insurance, by sex, age. 73:001.
Benefit periods and payment, Unemployment Insurance. 73:201.
Benefit periods and payment, Unemployment Insurance. 73:201.
Benefit periods Established and Terminated under the Unemployment Insurance Act. 73:201.
Benefit distributed by size. 13:561.
Benzane shipments. 45:205.
Benzane spirits. See also Alcohol.
control sales imports exports and production. 63:202.
sales shipments and production. 32:206.
Beverage spirits. See also Alcohol.
control sales imports exports and production. 63:203.
Beverages, See also Cocoa. Cofee. Tea. etc.
carbonated, production. 32:206.
Beverage vending machines number and sales. 63:213.
Beverages, See also Cocoa. Cofee. Tea. etc.
carbonated, shipments. 32:208.
consumer price index. 62:011.62:543.
non-alcoholic, urban family expenditure, 62:548.
non-carbonated, shipments. 32:208.
per capita consumption. 32:209.
pe Biscuit Manufacturers 32-202
Biscuits
industry selling price index 62-011.62-543
production 32-026
shipments 32-202-32-203
Bismuth production 26-201.26-202.41-214
Bits shipments 41-208
Blackberries canned shipments 32-218
Blackberries canned shipments 32-218
Blackberries canned shipments 32-218
Blackberries Land Shipments 32-208
Blackberries Land Shipments 46-214
Blenders, household
production shipments and stocks 43-003
shipments 43-203
Blind persons Blinds
venetian shipments 47-205
window shipments 34-210
Blocks construction shipments 44-205-44-215.44-211
Blood pudoing shipments 32-221
Blouses, women's and children's shipments, 34-217. See also T-shirts
Blower's arso T-shirts
Blowers
for domestic furnaces, shipments, 42:214
snow, shipments, 42:214
Slueberries
canned and frozen, shipments, 32:218
canned and frozen, slocks, 32:011
in cold storage, 32:217
production fermivalue and sales, 22:003
stocks, 32:010
Blueprints, shipments, 36:203
Boards 

federal government expenditure, 68-211 ARIMA. See Autoregressive Integrated Moving Average, 12-564 finance information, 21-X-503E Abortion committees in hospitals, 82-215 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 Abortions, therapeutic, number and rate, 82-211,82-215 index of production, 21-203 Abrasive Manufacturers, 44-202 local government expenditure, 68-203,68-204 Abrasive products. See also Grindstone provincial government expenditure, 68-205,68-207 industry selling price index, 62-011.62-543 shipments, 44-202 wages and salaries, 72-005 Air Canada Academic degrees, See Degrees financial statements, 51-206 Accidents. See also Deaths, accidental international charter operations, 51-003,51-207 operating statistics, 51-002 causes of absence from work and compensation, 71-X-503 Air Carrier Financial Statements, 51-206 railway, 52-207 Air Carrier Operations in Canada, 51-002 snowmobile, 53-006 Air Carrier Traffic at Canadian Airports, (annual), 51-203 Accommodation Air Carrier Traffic at Canadian Airports, costs, at universities, 81-219 (quarterly), 51-005 family expenditure, 62-551 overnight, 87-401 Air carriers. See also names of individual carriers, e.g., services industry, employment, earnings and hours Air Canada, Allegheny, BOAC, etc. operating statistics, 51-002,51-004,51-206 of labour, 72-602 revenues and expenditures, 51-002.51-206 travel, 87-002,87-504 types of, 87-401 Air charter operations, 51-003,51-207 Accommodation Food and Recreational Services: Employment, Air compressors, shipments, 42-214 Air conditioners Earnings and Hours of Work, 72-602 Accounting machines, shipments, 42-216 in households, 64-202 shipments, 42-215 Acetylene Air conditioning contractors production, 46-002 principal statistics, 64-204 shipments, 46-219 summary statistics, 64-210 hydrochloric, production, 46-002 Air France, international charter operations, 51-207 Air Jamaica, international charter operations, 51-003,51-207 phosphoric, production, 46-002 Air New England, international charter sulphuric, exports and imports, 46-219 sulphuric, production, 46-219 operations, 51-003,51-207 Air Passenger Origin and Destination Canada/United States Actors and actresses by age, experience, training, Report, 51-205 employment, income, region of residence and by part-time Air Passenger Origin and Destination: Domestic or full-time status, 87-505 Report, 51-204 Adams, O.B., 82-539E,83-521.84-536 Air traffic, passengers and freight, 51-005,51-203 Adding machines, shipments, 42-216. See also Calculating Air transport, guide to data, 12-566 machines Addressing machines, shipments, 42-216 Aircraft accessories, plastic, shipments, 47-208 Adhesives rubber, shipments, 33-206,46-216 instruments, shipments, 47-206 shipments, 46-210 movements, 51-004 parts, shipments, 42-207 Adults, interprovincial migration, 91-208 Advance Statistics of Education, 81-220 parts, value, 42-203 Aircraft and Aircraft Parts Manufacturers, 42-203 Advertising newspaper and other printed, revenue, 36-203 Airplane, means of transportation in Canada, 87-002.87-401. printed, revenue from, 36-203 See also Plane fares radio and television, 56-204 Airports arrivals, departures, etc., 51-005,51-203 Aero Dyne Corp., international charter operations, 51-207 cargo traffic, 51-005,51-203 Aged persons. See Elderly mail traffic, 51-005,51-203 Agents, wholesale, 63-602 passenger traffic. 51-005,51-203 Agricultural equipment. See also names of particular equipment, e.g., Harrows, Plows farm price index. 62-004 top fifty Canadian, 51-005,51-203 value of construction work performed, 64-201 Alarms, fire, shipments, 43-206 price indexes, 62-552 Alaska Airlines, international charter operations, 51-003 Agricultural Implement Industry, 42-202 Alberta. See also Census of Canada, Alberta Agricultural implements, shipments, 42-202. See also Alberta, education, 81-557 names of particular implements, e.g., Harrows, Plows Agricultural products, prices, 62-003. See also Farm Alberta Government Telephones, employment, finances, telephones operated and calls reported, 56-202 products. Field crops Alcohol. See also Beverage spirits; Beverages, alcoholic; Agricultural statistics, 21-514,21-516 Agriculture, 11-003,11-402E.21-518 See also Cattle; Liquor consumer price index, 62-001,62-010 Census of Canada,: Farm buildings; Farm elderly expenditure, 13-575 products: Farmers: Fertilizers; Field crops: Forestry; Fruit, Grain, Irrigation, Livestock, Vegetables family expenditure, 13-575,62-551 sales, 63-202 capital and repair expenditures, 61-205,61-206 taxes, consolidated government revenue, 68-202 consolidated government expenditure, 68-202 taxes, federal government revenue, 68-211 corporation financial statistics, 61-207 use. 82-538

Alcohol, ethyl industrial. See Ethyl alcohol, industrial shipments, 46-215 Alcoholics Antibiotics, shipments, 46-209, See also Penicillin, special care facilities, 83-X-201 Streptomycin Alder, red, shipments, 35-204 Antifreeze preparations, shipments, 46-216 Ale. See also Beer, Malt, Porter Antimony, production, 26-201, 26-202, 41-214 inventories, 32-205 Antiseptics, shipments, 46-209. See also Disinfectants per capita consumption, 32-229,32-230 Apartments production, 32-205 building permits issued. 64-001.64-203 sales, 32-205 construction duration by size of structure, 64-003 shipments, 32-205 construction starts and completions, 64-002 Algoma Central Railway value of construction work performed, 64-201 equipment and track statistics, 52-209 Apparel, See Clothing financial statistics, 52-208 Apparent Domestic Availability of Selected Manufactured freight traffic, 52-211 Products, 1977, 31-529 operating statistics, 52-210 Apparent Per Capita Food Consumption in Canada Alitalia, international charter operations, 51-003,51-207 part I, 32-229 Alkyd, shipments, 46-211 part II, 32-230 Alkylate, shipments, 45-205 Apple juice, See also Cider Allegheny, international charter operations, 51-003,51-207 consumer price index, 62-010 Almanacs, shipments, 36-203. See also Calendars, Yearbooks shipments, 32-218 Alumina, crude fused, shipments, 44-202 per capita consumption, 32-230 Aluminum. See also Foil, aluminum stocks, 32-011 production, 41-214 Apple sauce scrap, shipments, 41-204 consumer price index, 62-010 shipments, 41-215,41-228 industry selling price index, 62-011 structural shapes, shipments, 41-204 shipments, 32-218 Aluminum Rolling, Casting and Extruding, 41-204 stocks, 32-011 American Airlines, international charter Apples. See also Crabapples operations, 51-003,51-207 canned, shipments, 32-218 American Cyamid Co., international charter canned, stocks, 32-011 operations, 51-207 consumer price index, 62-010 Ammonia, anhydrous, production, 46-002 frozen, stocks, 32-011 Ammonium nitrate, production, 46-002 in cold storage, 32-217 Ammonium nitrate phosphate, production, 46-002 per capita consumption, 32-230 Ammonium phosphate, production, 46-002 production and farm value, 22-003 Ammonium sulphate sales. 22-003 production, 46-002 stocks. 32-010 shipments, 46-219, 46-220 urban family food expenditure, 62-548 Ammunition, shipments, 31-211 Appliance stores Amplifiers (sound), shipments, 43-206 chain, 63-210 Amusement taxes retail trade, 63-005 consolidated government revenue, 68-202 Appliances. See also names of specific appliances, e.g., provincial government revenue, 68-207 Stoves Analysis of Hospital Expenditures in Canada, 1976, 83-522E consumer price index, 62-010 Animal feeds, shipments, 31-211.32-004,32-214,32-221,32-228 department store sales and stocks. 63-002 Animal products. See also domestic electrical, production, shipments and Dairy products. Meat: names of particular products, e.g., stocks, 43-003 Hides; Wool, etc. domestic electrical, shipments, 43-203 inedible products shipments, 31-211 elderly expenditure, 13-575 production, disposition and disappearance, 21-X-501 electrical, direct sales, 63-218 homes equipped with dishwashers, dryers, freezers, stuffed (toys), shipments, 47-204 refrigerators, vacuum cleaners and washing Angus, D.E., 83-522E machines, 64-X-501 Announcements, printed, shipments, 36-203 household, family expenditure, 62-551 Annual Report of the Minister of Supply and Services Canada industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 under the Corportions and Labour Unions Returns Act major, shipments, 43-204 part II. Labour Unions, 71-202 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 part II, Labour Unions, Supplement, 71-202S wholesale merchants, 63-601 Annual Report of the President of the Treasury Board wholesale trade, 63-008 under the Corporations and Labour Unions Returns Act, Apricots part I, Corporations, 61-210 canned, shipments, 32-218 Annual reports, federal sources other than Statistics canned. stocks, 32-011 Canada, 11-513E frozen, stocks, 32-011 Annual Review of Science Statistics, 13-212 Aprons, shipments, 34-202,34-217 Antenna equipment, shipments, 43-206 Arch supports, shipments, 47-206 Anti-perspirants Architects' offices, personnel, revenue and expenditures. sales. 46-221 fees, projects, 63-534 Architectural and ornamental metal industry, 41-221

Architectural projects, value and classification, 63-534 attendance, staff, operating expenditures, etc., 87-656 days open, attendance, staff, etc., 87-655 Arenas, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Armouries, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Arsenious oxide, production, 26-201, 26-202 Art galleries attendance, staff, etc., 87-655,87-656 operating expenditures and income, 87-656 Art work, shipments, 36-203 Artistic personnel, number by discipline, remuneration, 87-610 Artists' supplies, shipments, 31-211 Arts and culture actors and actresses in Canada, employment and income, 87-505 Asbestos mines, 26-224 Asbestos, production, 26-201, 26-202 Ash (hardwood) shipments, 35-204 veneer, 35-206 Asparagus acreage, production, and farm value, 22-003 canned and frozen, shipments, 32-218 canned and frozen, stocks, 32-011 in cold storage, 32-217 stocks, 32-010 Aspen consumption and stocks, 35-001 plywood and veneer, 35-001,35-206 shipments, 35-001, 35-204 Aspen Airways Inc., international charter operations, 51-207 Asphalt paving contractors, summary statistics, 64-210 shipments, 45-205 supply and disposition, 45-004 Asphalt Roofing, 45-001 Asphalt Roofing Manufacturers, 36-205 Assaying services, 63-537 Assets and debts of families. See Families, assets and debts of unattached individuals. See Unattached individuals assets and debts Associations individuals, assets and debts industrial, financial statistics, 61-515 professional, financial statistics, 61-515 trade, financial statistics, 61-515 Asylums, list of, 83-201 Atlanta Skylarks, international charter operations, 51-207 Atlantic Provinces. See also Census of Canada, Atlantic Provinces, and Individual province names Atlases, sales, revenue from, 36-203 Audio-visual materials, holdings in libraries, 87-652 Auto lifts, shipments, 42-214 Automobile batteries. See Batteries, automobile Automobile Fabric Accessories Industry, 34-222 Automobile parts and accessories. See also names of specific items, e.g., Axles (motor vehicle). Brake parts (motor vehicle), etc. fabric, shipments, 34-222 plastic, shipments, 47-208 retail trade, 63-538 rubber, shipments, 33-206 shipments, 42-210 stores, chain, 63-210 stores, retail trade, 63-005

wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 wholesale trade, 63-008 Automobile industry, economic analysis, 13-004 Automobiles. See also Buses, Mopeds; Motorcycles: Trucks: Vehicles and garages per household, 64-X-501 chain dealers, 63-210 consumer price index, 62-010 elderly expenditure. 13-575 family expenditure, 62-551 farm price index, 62-004 in households, 13-567,64-202 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 means of transportation in Canada, 87-002.87-401 registrations, 53-219 sales of new, 63-007 shipments, 42-209 sizes driven to work, 87-503 Autoregressive Integrated Moving Average, 12-564 foundations and new options, 12-564 seasonally adjusted series, 12-564 users' manual, computer package, 12-564 Availability, domestic, of selected manufactured products, 31-529 Aviation Statistics Centre, 51-004 Awards, Canadian, 11-402E Awnings aluminum and canvas, direct sales, 63-218 metal, shipments, 41-221,41-227 shipments, 34-202 Axles (motor vehicle), shipments, 42-210 Azaleas greenhouse grown, 22-202 nursery sales, 22-203

BOAC, international charter operations, 51-003,51-207 Babbit metal, shipments, 41-215 Baby Bonus. See Family Allowance Baby foods consumer price index, 62-010 shipments, 32-218 urban family expenditure, 62-548 Baby products sales, 46-221 shipments, 46-215 consumer price index, 62-010 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 shipments, 32-221 Badger, number and value of pelts, 23-207 Badges, shipments, 34-210,47-205,47-211 all types, shipments, 36-207 babies' bunting, shipments, 34-217 burlap, jute and cotton, shipments, 34-202 garment, shipments, 34-210 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 leather, shipments, 33-205 paper and plastic, shipments, 36-206 paper grocery, shipments, 11-001 plastic, shipments, 47-208 sleeping, shipments, 34-202,34-210 sports, leather, shipments, 33-205 Bakeries, 32-203

Bakery products. See also specific baked products, e.g., Basic Facts on Therapeutic Abortions, Canada, 82-215 Bread, Cakes, Cookies, etc. Basket bottoms, wooden, shipments, 35-209 chain stores, 63-210 Baskets, shipments, 35-209,41-216 consumer price index, 62-010 Basswood direct sales, 63-218 shipments, 35-204 frozen, shipments, 32-218 veneer, 35-206 shipments, 32-015.32-203.32-224 Bath and toilet facilities, in urban family expenditure, 62-548 households, 13-567.64-202.64-X-501 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 Bathrobes, women's and children's, shipments, 34-217 wholesale merchants, 63-601 Batteries Baking powder, shipments, 32-218,32-224 sales, 43-005 Balance of international shipments, 43-208 payments, 11-003,13-004,67-001,67-201,67-506E Batteries, automobile Balers consumer price index, 62-010 farm price index, 62-004 sales, 43-005 hay, shipments, 42-202 shipments, 43-208 Balloons Battery Manufacturers, 43-208 rubber, shipments, 33-206 Batting, shipments, 34-219 shipments 47-204 Batts, insulating, shipments, 34-219,44-210 Ballots, shipments, 36-203 Beams, wooden, shipments, 35-205 Balls, shipments, 47-204 Beans Balsam acreage, production, and farm value, 22-003 plywood, 35-206 baked, consumer price index, 62-010 plywood and veneer, consumption, production, dry. 22-002 shipments and stocks, 35-001 dry, acreage, production and value, 21-516 Balsam fir frozen, shipments, 32-218 production and stocks, 35-002 frozen, stocks, 32-011 shipments 35-204 green, acreage, production, and farm value, 22-003 Bananas green, per capita consumption, 32-230 consumer price index, 62-010 in cold storage, 32-217 per capita consumption, 32-230 per capita consumption, 32-229 urban family expenditure, 62-548 stocks, 32-010 Bandages, shipments, 34-210 urban family expenditure, 62-548 Bank deposits, 13-002.13-562.13-563 wax, acreage, production, and farm value, 22-003 Bank of Canada, financial flow wax. per capita consumption, 32-230 accounts, 13-002,13-562,13-563 Beans, canned Banking statistics, 11-402E,61-001 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 Banknotes, printed, shipments, 36-203 shipments, 32-218 Banks. See also Foreign exchange stocks, 32-011 chartered, financial flow accounts, 13-002,13-562 Bear, number and value of pelts, 23-207 chartered, financial statistics, 61-006 Bearings, ball and roller, shipments, 42-214 Bar tops, shipments, 35-205,35-211 Beauty preparations Barges, shipments, 42-206 sales, 46-221 Barite, production, 26-201, 26-202 shipments, 46-215 Barley, 22-002 Beaver, number and value of pelts, 23-207 Bed chesterfields, shipments, 35-211 acreage, production and value, 21-516 acreage, yield and production, 22-201 Bedding. See also Blankets. Pillow cases: Pillows. Sheets. consumption, 32-214 industry selling price index, 62-011 export clearances by final destination, 22-007 shipments, 34-210 exports, 22-201 Beds, shipments, 35-211,35-213 farm cash receipts. 21-001 Bedspreads, shipments, 34-210 farm supply and disposition, Prairie Provinces, 22-007 Bee colonies, number, 23-007 monthly average cash quotations, 22-007 Beech, shipments, 35-204 per capita consumption, 32-229 Beef. See also Livestock prices, 22-201 all kinds, shipments, 32-221 producers' deliveries. Prairie Provinces, 22-007 cows, number on farms, 23-008 shipments, 22-201,32-228 consumer price index, 62-010 supply and disposition, 22-007,22-201 exports and imports, 23-203 Barracks, value of construction work performed, 64-201 frozen, stocks, 23-203 Barrels, steel, shipments, 41-227 frozen, stocks in cold storage, 32-012 Bars in cold storage, 32-217 aluminum, shipments, 41-204 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 brass and bronze, shipments, 41-224 per capita consumption, 21-514,32-229 concrete reinforcing, shipments, 41-207,41-221,41-228 prices, 23-203 steel, all types, production, sales and shipments, 41-203 production and domestic disappearance, 21-514 taverns, etc., industry survey, 63-536 urban family expenditure, 62-548 Baseball equipment and supplies, shipments, 47-204 Beekeepers, number, 23-007 Baseballs, shipments, 47-204 Bases, stone, shipments, 44-213

Bills, electricity, 57-203

#### Title, Subject and Commodity Index

Beer, See also Ale Malt Porter Binders, loose-leaf and other, paper, 36-203,36-206 elderly expenditure, 13-575 Bindery plants, 36-203 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 Binding (of printed matter), 36-203 per capita consumption, 32-229,32-230 Bins, metal, shipments, 41-223 production shipments and stocks, 32-205 Biological products, shipments, 46-209 sales. 32-205.63-202 Beet pulp, dried, shipments, 32-222 consumption, and stocks, 35-001 Beets. See also Sugar Beets plywood and veneer, 35-001,35-206 acreage, production, and farm value, 22-003 price, production and stocks, 35-002 canned, shipments, 32-218 shipments, 35-001,35-204 canned and frozen, stocks, 32-011 Bird feeds, shipments, 32-214 Bélanger, R., 81-573 Births, 11-003,84-001,84-204,91-520 Bell Canada, employment, finances, telephones operated Biscuit Manufacturers, 32-202 and calls reported, 56-202 Bisquits industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 men's and youth's, shipments, 34-216 production, 32-026 rubber, shipments, 33-206 shipments, 32-202,32-203 safety (automobile), shipments, 34-222 Bismuth, production, 26-201, 26-202, 41-214 shipments, 34-218 Bits, shipments, 41-208 Beneficiaries, unemployment insurance, by sex, age, 73-001 Blackberries, canned, shipments, 32-218 Benefit periods and payment, Unemployment Insurance, 73-201 Blankets, shipments, 33-206.34-205,34-208,34-209,43-203 Benefit Periods Established and Terminated under the Blast furnaces, 41-203 Unemployment Insurance Act, 73-201 Bleaches, liquid and granular, shipments, 46-214 Benefits distributed, by size, 13-561 Blenders, household Benzene, shipments, 45-205 production, shipments and stocks, 43-003 Benzol, production, 46-002 shipments, 43-203 Berries, urban family expenditure, 62-548 Blind persons Beverage rooms, total net sales and receipts, 63-213 assistance programs, 86-510 Beverage spirits. See also Alcohol, schools and enrolment, 81-210,81-220 control, sales imports, exports and production, 63-202 sales, shipments and production, 32-206 venetian, shipments, 47-205 Beverage vending machines, number and sales, 63-213 window, shipments, 34-210 Beverages. See also Cocoa. Coffee; Tea, etc. Blocks, construction, shipments, 44-205,44-215,44-211 carbonated, production, 32-001 Blood pudding, shipments, 32-221 carbonated, shipments, 32-208 Blouses, women's and children's, shipments, 34-217. See consumer price index, 62-010 also T-shirts industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 Blowers non-alcoholic, urban family expenditure, 62-548 for domestic furnaces, shipments, 42-214 non-carbonated, shipments, 32-208 snow, shipments, 42-214 per capita consumption, 32-229,32-230 Blueherries per capita nutrient disappearance, 32-230 canned and frozen, shipments, 32-218 shipments, 31-211 canned and frozen, stocks, 32-011 Beverages, alcoholic. See also Beer, Beverage spirits: in cold storage, 32-217 Cocktails; Liquor: Wine production, farm value and sales, 22-003 control and sales, 63-202 stocks, 32-010 elderly expenditure, 13-575 Blueprints, shipments, 36-203 family expenditure. 62-550,62-X-501 Boards imports and exports, 63-202 asphalted sheathing, production, 36-204 production, 32-205, 63-202 asphalted sheathing, shipments, 36-002, 36-204 clay coated and enamelled, shipments, 36-206 shipments, 32-206, 32-207 stocks, 32-205 decorative, production, 36-204 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 decorative, shipments, 36-002,36-204 wholesale merchants, 63-601 industry selling price index, 62-011.62-543 Beverages, alcoholic, taxes rigid insulating, production and shipments, 36-002 consolidated government revenue, 68-202 roof insulating, production, 36-204 federal government revenue, 63-202,68-211 roof insulating, shipments, 36-002,36-204 provincial government revenue, 63-202 Board paid, e.g. room and board, dollar expenditure, 62-548 Bibs, infants', shipments, 34-217 Boards of education. See School boards Bibliography of Federal Data Sources, Excluding Boars, number on farms, 23-008 Statistics Canada, 11-513E Boat accessories, shipments, 34-202,42-205 Bicycles, in households, 64-202,64-X-501, See also Mopeds. Boatbuilding and Repair, 42-205 registration. Motorcycles Boats. See also Canoes. Dories: Houseboats: Lifeboats: Billboards, shipments, 47-209 Rowboats: Sailboats: Scows: Ships, Skiffs: Tugs; Yachts Billfolds, leather, shipments, 33-205 and outboard motors per household, 64-X-501 Billheads, shipments, 36-203 direct sales, 63-218 Billiard equipment and supplies, shipments, 47-204 fishing, shipments, 42-206 Billings, fee income and expenses, engineering and means of transportation, 87-002,87-401 scientific services, 63-537

motor, shipments, 42-205

shipments, 31-211

Bobbins wooden shipments, 35-208 exports, 22-201 Boiler and Plate Works, 41-223 shipments, 32-228 Boilers Brandy, sales, 32-206,63-202 Braniff international charter operations, 51-207 coverings, asbestos, shipments, 44-210 Brassieres, shipments, 34-212 parts and equipment, shipments, 41-207,41-223 various types, shipments, 41-223,41-225 Bread. See also Flour Boleros, fur. shipments, 34-213 consumer price index, 62-010 industry selling price index, 62-011.62-543 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 shipments, 32-015,32-203 Bread and Other Bakery Products, 32-015 shipments, 32-221 Bolts, production, 25-201 Breakwaters, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Bonds, 13-002,13-562,13-563. See also Debentures; Stocks Breeches, men's and youth's, shipments, 34-216 international transactions, 67-002 Brewed products. See Ale, Beer, Liquor, Malt. Porter Bonuses, Christmas, year-end, etc., payments in, Breweries, 32-205 education, libraries and museums, 72-616 Brewers' retail stores, chain, 63-210 Bricks. See also Clay products; Firebrick finance, insurance and real estate, 72-610 manufacturing, 72-612 clay, shipments, 44-215 mines, quarries and oil wells, 72-613 concrete, shipments, 44-205,44-211 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 services to business management. 72-617 trade (retail and wholesale), 77-615 Bridge scores, shipments, 36-203 transportation, communication and other utilities, 72-611 Bridges. See also Culverts. Viaducts Book publishing, 87-001,87-601,87-602,87-603 contracting industry, 64-206 financial analysis of industry, 87-604 metal, shipments, 41-207 royalties, 87-604 toll, fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-568 Book stores value of construction work performed, 64-201 campus, 63-219 Bridles, leather, shipments, 33-205 Brief cases, leather, shipments, 33-205 chain, 63-210 retail trade, 63-538 British Caledonian Airways, international charter operations, 51-003,51-207 Books all types, shipments, 36-203,36-206 British Columbia. See also Census of Canada, authorship of new titles, 87-602 British Columbia education, 81-557 average retail prices of new titles, 87-602 campus book store sales, 63-219 British Columbia Railway Canadian, 11-402E equipment and track statistics, 52-209 direct sales, 63-218.87-604 financial statistics, 52-208 in libraries, holdings, 87-652 freight traffic, 52-211 sales, 87-601,87-602 operating statistics, 52-210 British Columbia Telephone Co., employment, finances, sales, revenue from, 36-203 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 telephones operated and calls reported, 56-202 wholesale merchants, 63-601 British West Indian Airways, international charter Boots operations, 51-003,51-207 all types, shipments, 33-203 Broadcasting industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-568 production, 33-002 radio and television, 56-001,56-204,87-630 rubber, shipments, 33-206 Broadsides, printed, shipments, 36-203 Borrowing, financial flow accounts, 13-002,13-562,13-563 Broccoli Bottle caps, shipments, 36-206.41-227.47-208 acreage, production, and farm value, 22-003 Bottles, plastic, shipments, 47-208 frozen, shipments, 32-218 Bowling equipment and supplies, shipments, 47-204 frozen, stocks, 32-011 in cold storage, 32-217 Box shooks, shipments, 35-209 Boxes. See also Cartons. Crates stocks. 32-010 urban family expenditure, 62-548 all types, shipments, 35-209 corrugated, shipments, 36-004,36-213 Brokers, wholesale, 63-602 Brooms folding and set-up, shipments, 36-203,36-214 industry selling price index. 62-011.62-543 direct sales, 63-218 shipments, 47-205 jewellery, shipments, 47-205 paper, shipments, 36-214 Brushes carbon, shipments, 43-210 plastic, shipments, 47-208 wooden, shipments, 35-208 direct sales, 63-218 shipments, 47-205 Bracelets, watch, shipments, 47-211 Braces, orthopaedic, shipments, 47-206 Brussel sprouts acreage, production, and farm value, 21-516,22-003 Braids, shipments, 34-210 frozen, shipments, 32-218 fluids, shipments, 46-216 frozen, stocks, 32-011 linings, asbestos, 44-210 in cold storage, 32-217 parts (motor vehicle), shipments, 42-210 stocks, 32-010 Buckles, shipments, 47-205

Buckwheat, 22-002 acreage, production and value, 21-516 consumption, 32-214 exports, 22-201 flour, shipments, 32-228 flour, per capita consumption, 32-229 Building materials. See also Asbestos: Bricks, Cement: Concrete: Flooring, Shingles; Steel, structural; Stone; Tile: Wallboard plastic, shipments, 47-208 Building Permits, (annual), 64-203 Building Permits, (monthly), 64-001 Buildings, See also Farm buildings, Houses, prefabricated amusement and recreational, value of construction work performed, 64-201 metal, prefabricated, shipments, 41-207,41-227 mine, value of construction work performed, 64-201 office, value of construction work performed, 64-201 railway, value of construction work performed, 64-201 wood-frame, prefabricated, shipments, 35-205 Bulbs electric, shipments, 43-210 nursery sales, 22-203 photoflash, shipments, 43-210 Bullion, federal government revenue, 68-211 Bulls, number on farms, 23-008 Bumpers. (motor vehicle), shipments, 42-210 Bunkhouses, value of construction work performed, 64-201 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 shipments, 32-203 Bunting, shipments, 34-202 Burners, furnace, goas and oil, shipments, 41-225 Bus bodies, shipments, 42-217 Bus companies, revenues and expenditures, 53-215 Bus fares, consumer price index, 62-010 Bus service, passengers, revenue and mileage, 11-001,53-003,53-215 Bus traffic, 53-215 means of transportation, 87-002 new, sales, 63-007 owned or leased, 53-215 registrations, 53-219 shipments, 42-209 Business development costs, firms, 63-537 machinery and equipment, price indexes, 62-552 machines, shipments, 42-216 management, services to, labour costs, 72-617 taxes, consolidated government revenue, 68-202 taxes, local government revenue, 68-203,68-204 unincorporated, financial flow accounts, 13-002, 13-562, 13-563 and mixes, supply and disposition, 45-004 production, 26-006 shipments, 45-205 Butter. See also Dairy Products: Margarine and cheese, stocks and data collection methods, 21-X-501 and whey, in cold storage, 32-217 consumer price index, 62-010 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 per capita consumption, 21-515,32-230 production, 21-515,23-001 shipments, 32-209 urban family expenditure, 62-548 supply and disposition, 21-515,23-001 whey, production, by province, 23-001

Buttermilk powder, in cold storage, 32-217 shipments, 32-209 Button covering, 34-210 Buttonholes, 34-210 Buttons, shipments, 47-205

CALURA reports, 61-210,71-202 CANSIM Interactive System User's Manual, 12-553E Summary Reference Index, 12-202E CEGEPs, enrolment, 81-222 CNR. See Canadian National Railways CP Air. See Canadian Pacific Air Lines Limited CPI. See Consumer Price Index CPR. See Canadian Pacific Railways Limited Cabana sets, men's, shipments, 34-216 Cabbage. See also Broccoli, Brussel Sprouts, Cauliflower; Sauerkraut acreage, production, and farm value, 22-003 consumer price index, 62-010 in cold storage, 32-217 per capita consumption, 32-230 stocks, 32-010 urban family expenditure, 62-548 Cabinets kitchen, shipments, 35-205, 35-211, 35-213 phonograph, radio and television, shipments, 35-211 sewing machine, 35-211 sewing machine, shipments, 35-213 wooden, shipments, 35-205 Cabins, tourist, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Cable Television, 56-205 Cable television, 56-001 companies, operating and financial statistics, 56-201 in households, 64-202 number of subscribers, 56-205 operating and financial statistics, 56-205 Cablegrams transmitted, 56-201 Cables, electric, all types, shipments, 43-209 Cadmium, production, 26-201, 26-202, 41-214 Cafeteria equipment, shipments, 41-227 Cafeterias, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Cages, animal and pet, shipments, 41-216 Caisses populaires. See also Credit unions financial flow accounts, 13-002.13-562.13-563 operating and financial statistics, 61-209 Cake mixes consumer price index, 62-010 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 shipments, 32-224,32-228 Cakes, shipments, 32-203. See also Cookies; Doughnuts. **Pastries** Calcium production, 26-201,26-202 Calculating machines, shipments, 42-216 Calendars, shipments, 36-203. See also Almanacs Calf feeds, shipments, 32-004,32-214 Calf skins, shipments, 32-221 Calves farm cash receipts, 21-001

number on farms, 23-008, 23-203

slaughterings, by province, 21-514

slaughterings, 23-203.32-221

shipments prices, marketing and disposition, 23-203

Canadian population by labour force status, aged 65

Camp beds, shipments, 34-202 to 69, 83-521 Camper bodies, shipments, 42-217 Campgrounds countries, 66-001 66-201 attendance and use, 87-401 tent and trailer principal statistics, 63-204 States, 66-001,66-201 Camping equipment, 87-401 in households, 64-X-501 Campus Book Stores, 63-219 Camshafts, (motor vehicle), shipments, 42-210 Section I. 11-206 Can-air, international charter operations, 51-003 Can openers, electric, shipments, 43-203 Canada Assistance Plan, 86-510 Centres, 1970-72, 84-530 Canada, physical setting, 11-402E Canada Handbook, 11-403E Canada, 87-002,87-504 Canada Health Survey report, 82-538 Canada Pension Plan payments Canadian Wheat Board education, libraries and museums, 72-616 cash advance repayments, 21-001 finance, insurance and real estate, 72-610 cash advances, 21-001 manufacturing, 72-612 mines, quarries and oil wells, 72-613 services to business management, 72-617 trade (retail and wholesale), 72-615 Cancer in Canada, 82-207 transportation, communication and other utilities, 72-611 Canada Southern Railways by sex. 84-535 equipment and track statistics, 52-209 Cancer Mortality by Sub-provincial financial statistics, 52-208 freight traffic, 52-211 operating statistics, 52-210 Candy. See also Confectionery Canada Year Book, 11-402E and nut chain stores, 63-210 Canada's international investment position, 67-202 urban family expenditure, 62-548 Canada's Mineral Production Preliminary Estimate, 26-202 Canadian Balance of International Payments and International Candy bars, shipments, 32-027 Investment Position: A Description of Sources and Methods, 67-506E Canadian Broadcasting Corporation, operating and financial statistics, 56-204 Canoes, shipments, 42-205 Canadian enterprises, 13-574 Cans, shipments, 41-227 Canadian Forestry Statistics, (annual), 25-202 Canthooks, shipments, 41-208 Canadian Forestry Statistics Revised, 1974, 25-505 Canadian Imports by Domestic and Foreign Controlled Enterprises, 1978, 67-509 Canadian International Trade Classification Reference Manual, 65-502E Manufacturing, 31-003 Canadian Milk Supply Management Committee Capes, fur, shipments, 34-213 (CMSMC), 21-X-501 Capital Canadian labour force statistics, 72-512 Canadian National Railways employment, 52-212 equipment and track statistics, 52-209 financial statistics, 52-208,52-213 control, 11-001 freight traffic. 52-211 operating statistics, 52-003.52-210,52-213 expenditure, 13-211,13-568 Canadian National Railways and Canadian Pacific by industry, 61-518 Limited, 52-213 Canadian National Telecommunications, operating and financial statistics, 56-201 Canadian Pacific Air Lines Limited financial statements, 51-206 international charter operations, 51-003,51-207 operating statistics, 51-002 Canadian Pacific Limited, operating and financial Forestry, 61-215 statistics, 56-201 operations, 51-003.51-207 Canadian Pacific Railways Limited employment, 52-212 fur, shipments, 34-213 equipment and track statistics, 52-209 financial statistics. 52-208,52-213 paper, shipments, 36-203 freight traffic. 52-211 shipments, 34-218

Camera and photographic supply stores, chain, 63-210

operating statistics, 52-003,52-210,52-213

Canadian residents returning from overseas Canadian residents returning from the United Canadian Socio-Economic System. See CANSIM Canadian Statistical Review, 11-003E Canadian Statistical Review Annual Supplement to Canadian Statistical Review: Weekly Supplement, 11-004 Canadian Suicide Ratios by Local Areas and by Urban Canadian Travel Survey: Canadians Travelling in Canadian Travel Survey, results, 87-003 payments for barley, oats and wheat, 21-001 prices paid to producers for grain, 22-201 Canals, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Cancer mortality, by major site, by province and Areas, 1960-62, 1965-67, 1970-72, 84-535 Candles, all types, shipments, 47-205 vending machines, number and sales, 63-213 Cane and Beet Sugar Processors, 32-222 Canned and Frozen Fruits and Vegetables, 32-011 Canneries, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Canvas Products and Cotton and Jule Bags Industries, 34-202 Canvassing, sales made through, 63-218 Capacitors, shipments, 43-206, 43-207 Capacity Utilization Rates in Canadian acquisitions, fixed formation, etc., 13-002,13-562,13-563 and repair expenditures, 61-205,61-206 and repair expenditures, forestry, mining and manufacturing, by country of control, 61-215 employed in non-financial industries, ownership and expenditures, construction machinery and equipment finance accounts, 13-001,13-201,13-531,13-533 flows and stocks, fixed, 13-211,13-568 movements, 67-001,67-201,67-506E output ratios, manufacturing industries, 31-003 Capital Expenditures of Domestic and Foreign Controlled Establishments, in Manufacturing, Mining and Capitol International Airways, international charter

Carbonated drinks, urban family expenditure, 62-548 Cat food, shipments, 32-214,32-221 Cardigans Catalogue of publications, historical, 11-512E knitted, shipments, 34-215 Catalogues, printed, shipments, 36-203 shipments, 34-216 Caterers industry survey, 63-536 Cards Catsup, tomato. See Ketchup, tomato Cattle. See also Livestock; Milk cows; Steers filing index, place, playing, and printed, business shipments. 36-206 disposition, 23-203 greeting, shipments, 36-203, 36-206 exports and imports, 23-203 Cargo handled by air carriers farm cash receipts, 21-001 on international charter flights, 51-003,51-207 farm value, 21-514,23-203 Cargo loaded and unloaded, 54-003 feeds, shipments, 32-004,32-214 at airports, 51-005,51-203 hides, shipments, 32-221 coastwise shipping, 54-005,54-210 marketings, 23-203 international shipping, 54-209 number on farms, 21-514,21-518,23-008,23-203 number on farms, by class and by province, 21-514 Cargo origin and destination, 54-210 coastwise shipping, 54-005 prices, 23-203 international shipping, 54-209 shipments, 23-203 Carnations, greenhouse grown, 22-202 slaughterings, 23-203,32-221 Carpentry contractors, summary statistics, 64-210 slaughterings, by province, 21-514 Carpet, Mat and Rug Industry, 34-221 Cauliflower Carpets acreage, production, and farm value, 22-003 automobile, shipments, 34-221 frozen, shipments, 32-218 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 frozen, stocks, 32-011 shipments, 34-221 in cold storage, 32-217 wall-to-wall, in households, 64-X-501 stocks, 32-010 Carriages. doll, snipments. 47-204 urban family expenditure, 62-548 Caulking compounds, shipments, 46-216 acreage, production, and farm value, 22-003 Causes of Death, Provinces by Sex and Canada by Sex and Age, canned and frozen, shipments, 32-218 Detailed Categories of the International Classification canned and frozen, stocks, 32-011 of Diseases, ICD, 84-203 consumer price index, 62-010 Caustic soda, production, imports and exports, 46-209 in cold storage, 32-217 per capita consumption, 32-230 exports, 35-003 stocks, 32-010 price, 35-002,35-003 urban family expenditure, 62-548 production, 35-003 Cars. See Automobiles. Motor vehicles shipments, 35-003,5-204 stocks, 35-003 folding, shipments, 36-203, 36-214 Celery paperboard egg and milk, shipments, 36-214 acreage, production, and farm value, 22-003 consumer price index. 62-010 farm, shipments, 42-202 per capita consumption, 32-230 wire shopping, shipments, 41-216 urban family expenditure, 62-548 Casein, production, supply and disposition, 21-515 Cement, 44-001 Cement. See also Concrete cigarette, leather, shipments, 33-205 consumption, 44-204 leather, shipments, 33-205 linoleum, shipments, 46-216 plastic, shipments, 47-208 mix, shipments, 44-210 refrigerated display, shipments, 42-215 production, 26-201, 26-202, 44-001 soft drink and beverage, shipments, 35-209 products, shipments, 44-204 Cash registers, shipments, 42-216 refractory, shipments, 44-214 Caskets, shipments, 35-210 roof, shipments, 36-205 Cast iron products, shipments, 41-226 sales, 44-001 Casters, shipments, 41-208 shipments, 44-001,44-204 stocks, 44-001 aluminum, shipments, 41-204,41-215,41-224,41-226 Cement Manufacturers, 44-204 brass and bronze, shipments, 41-204,41-224,41-226 Cemented Tungsten Carbide Blanks and Tools, 41-013 copper. shipments, 41-224,41-226 Census agglomerations iron, shipments, 41-226,41-228 data, 63-224 lead, zinc and metal shipments, 41-215 geographical classification, 12-567,12-568 magnesium, shipments, 41-204 Census divisions nickel, shipments, 41-224 geographical classification, 12-567,12-568 non-ferrous, shipments, 41-228 income estimates, 13-576 Castings, steel Census families, income, 13-208 disposition, 41-001 Census methods, error evaluation, 13-564 production, 41-001,41-203 Census metropolitan areas, geographiCal sales, 41-203 classification, 12-567,12-568 shipments, 41-001 Census of Canada — See separate index at the back p. 134 Casualty insurance companies, financial statistics, 61-006

Census of Manufactures and The Labour Force stocks, 32-010,32-011 urban family expenditure, 62-548 Survey Some Experimental Approaches to Comparing Establishment and Household Survey Data, 31-X-501 Chesapeake and Ohio Railways Census of Manufacturers, concepts and definitions, 31-528 equipment and track statistics, 52-209 Census subdivisions financial statistics, 52-208 alphabetical listing, 12-568 freight traffic, 52-211 geographical classification, 12-567,12-568 operating statistics, 52-210 Chesterfields, shipments, 32-213,35-211 Census value added, 61-202 Cereal Chests, cedar, shipments, 35-211 consumer price index. 62-010 Chewing gum grains, shipments, 31-211 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 products, urban family expenditure, 62-548. See also shipments, 32-027,32-213 Flour Chicken Cereals consumer price index, 62-010 breakfast, industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 breakfast, shipments, 32-214,32-224,32-228 farm value, by province, 23-202 in cold storage, 32-217 per capita consumption, 32-229,32-230 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 per capita consumption, 32-230 Chains, shipments, 41-228 production, by province, 23-202 shipments, 32-227 Chainsaws, parts, shipments, 42-207 Chairs supply and disposition, 23-202 folding and stacking, shipments, 35-211,35-213 Children. See also Census of Canada, Children; office, shipments, 35-006,35-211,35-212,35-213 upholstered living room, shipments, 35-211,35-213 Family Allowance: Kindergartens Chalices, shipments, 47-211 characteristics of the family and the labour force, 71-X-501 Chamois lining, shipments, 33-205 Changes to Municipal Boundaries, Status and Names, 12-201 care and costs, impact on Canada's fertility level, Charcoal, shipments, 46-216 71-X-504 child care arrangements, hours per week, cost and Charities, donations and grants to registered organizations, 61-519 reasons for choice, Canada and regions, 86-X-501 Cheese child tax credit, 86-508 interprovincial migration, 91-208 consumer price index, 62-010 special care facilities for the emotionally cottage, production, by province, 23-001 in cold storage, 32-217 disturbed, 83-X-201 per capita consumption, 21-515,32-230 China, department store sales and stocks, 63-002 production. 21-515,23-001.32-024 Processed, industries, 31-203,31-209 Chinese food, urban family expenditure, 62-548 Chips, potato, shipments, 32-224 Chlorine production, 46-002 shipments, 32-209 supply and disposition, 21-515,23-001 imports and exports. 46-219 Chocolate. See also Cocoa urban family expenditure, 62-548 confectionery, shipments, 32-027, 32-213, 32-224 Chemical industries, fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 shipments, 32-213 Chemical industry machinery, shipments, 42-214 Chemical products Chocolate bars, consumer price index, 62-010 Chocolate drink, shipments, 32-027,32-209 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 shipments, 31-211, 46-216 Chocolates, boxed, shipments, 32-213 Cholette, P.A., 16-501 Chemical products, industries, 31-203,31-209 Chrysanthemums, greenhouse grown, 22-202 by control, 67-507 Church goods, shipments, 47-211 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 Chemicals. See also individual chemical substances, e.g., fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 Acid. Antimony: etc. value of construction work performed, 64-201 automobile, shipments, 46-216 Cider, shipments, 32-207, 32-218. See also Apple juice boiler, shipments, 46-216 consumption, 46-210 Cigarette vending machines, number and sales, 63-213 Cigarettes industrial, shipments, 46-219 consumer price index, 62-010 inventories, 32-024 medicinal, shipments, 46-209 disposition, 32-022 organic and inorganic, shipments, 46-219 elderly expenditure, 13-575 family expenditure, 62-549 shipments, 31-211 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 production, 32-022 wholesale merchants, 63-601 shipments, 32-225 Cheques Cashed, 61-001 Cigarillos, shipments, 32-225 Cheroots, shipments, 32-225 Cherries disposition and production, 32-022 frozen, stocks, 32-011 in cold storage, 32-217 shipments, 32-225 Circuit breakers, shipments, 43-207 industry selling price index, 62-011 maraschino, shipments, 32-218,32-224 Circulars, shipments, 36-203 production, sales and farm values, 22-003

shipments, 32-218

supply and disposition, 45-002

Citrus fruit. See also Grapefruit, Oranges wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 in cold storage, 32-217 wholesale merchants, 63-601 stocks, 32-010 wholesale trade, 63-008 Clark, W., 81-572 Coal and Coke Statistics, 45-002 Clay products, 26-201,26-202. See also Bricks: Fireclay Clay Products Manufacturers. From Domestic Clays, 44-215 Coal Mines, 26-206 Coal products industries, 31-203,31-209 Clay Products Manufacturers. From Imported Clays, 44-216 by control, 67-507 Cleaning products. See also Detergents. Soap fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 consumer price index, 62-010 Coastwise Shipping Statistics, 54-005,54-210 shipments. 46-214,46-216 Clinics fur, shipments, 34-213 value of construction work performed, 64-201 men's and youth's, shipments, 34-216 visits to. 83-232 women's and children's, shipments, 34-217 Clips, paper, shipments, 41-216 Cobalt, production, 26-201, 26-202, 41-214 Clock systems, interior, shipments, 43-206 Cocktail mixes, shipments, 32-207 Clocks, all types, shipments, 47-206 Cocktails, sales, 32-206 Closed-end funds, financial statistics, 61-006 Cocoa. See also Chocolate beans, stocks and grindings, 32-025 abrasive, shipments, 44-202 per capita consumption, 32-229,32-230 wire, shipments, 41-216 powder, shipments, 32-213 Clothes dryers. See Dryers, clothes shipments, 31-211 Clothes pins, shipments, 35-208 Coconut, prepared, shipments, 32-224 Clothing. See also Aprons. Belts: Blouses and other Cod. industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 articles of clothing Coding errors, methods of evaluation, 13-564 all kinds, shipments, 34-202 babies', children's and women's, shipments, 34-217 consumer price index, 62-010 boys', men's and youth's, shipments, 34-216,34-217 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 consumer price index, 62-001,62-010 instant, shipments, 32-224 department store sales and stocks, 63-002 makers, electric, production, shipments and stocks, 43-003 direct sales, 63-218 makers, electric, shipments, 43-203 elderly expenditure, 13-575 per capita consumption, 32-229,32-230 family expenditure, 62-549,62-551,62-X-501 production and stocks. 32-025 fur. shipments. 34-213 roasted, shipments, 32-224 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 shipments, 31-211 medical and surgical, shipments, 34-216,34-217 urban family expenditure, 62-548 origin and destination of shipments, 63-540 vending machines, number and sales, 63-213 plastic, shipments, 47-208 Coffin and Casket Industry, 35-210 retail trade, 63-538 rubber, shipments, 33-206 industry selling price index, 62-011 safety, shipments, 34-218 shipments, 35-210 shipments, 31-211 Coin purses, leather, 33-205 sports, shipments, 34-216,34-217 Coke. See also Coal wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 consumption, 26-206,57-208,57-506 wholesale merchants, 63-601,63-540 exports and imports, 26-206 wholesale trade, 63-008 industrial consumption, 45-002 Clothing industries, 31-203,31-209 production, 26-206 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 oven products, production and shipments, 41-203 stocks, 26-206, 45-002 miscellaneous, 34-218 Clothing stores supply and demand, 57-003 chain. 63-210 supply and disposition, 45-002, 45-004 family retail, 63-212 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 retail trade, 63-005 wholesale merchants, 63-601 women's retail, 63-611 wholesale trade, 63-008 Clubs, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Clutch assemblies, (motor vehicle), shipments, 42-210 animal, shipments, 33-205 Coaches cervical, shipments, 47-206 new, sales, 63-007 fur, shipments, 34-213 shipments, 42-209 Colleges. See also Higher education; Universities enrolment, 81-204,81-220 Coal. See also Coke consumption, 26-206,57-208,57-506 araduates, employment outcome, 81-572 disposition, 26-206 labour costs, 72-616 exports and imports, 26-206.45-002 salaries of teaching staff, 81-258 industrial consumption, 45-002 Colognes mines, principal statistics, 26-206 sales, 46-221 production, 26-201,26-202,26-206,45-002 products, shipments, 31-211 shipments, 46-215 Colours, dried, shipments, 46-219 stocks, 26-206,45-002 Columbium, production, 26-201,26-202 supply and demand, 26-206,57-003

Combines farm price index, 62-004 shipments, 42-202 Combs, plastic, shipments, 47-208 Comforters, shipments, 34-210 Commerce, fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211. See also Foreign exchange, Retail trade; Shipping; Wholesale trade Commercial Refrigeration and Air Conditioning Equipment Manufacturers, 42-215 Commercial refrigeration contractors, summary statistics, 64-210 Commercial services capital and repair expenditures, 61-205,61-206 fixed capital flows and stocks. 13-568 estimates of employees, 72-516 Commercials, production, 63-206 Commissions of inquiry, 11-402E Commodities loaded and unloaded, coastwise shipping, origin and destination, 54-210 Commodity accounts (input-output tables), 15-201,15-202 Commodity codes, 65-502 Communication Equipment Manufacturers, 43-206 Communications, 56-001 Communications, 11-402E,11-403E consolidated government expenditure, 68-202 employment, earnings and hours, 72-517 estimates of employees, 72-008,72-516 federal government expenditure, 68-211 guide to data, 12-566 industry, fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211 labour costs, 72-611 local government expenditure, 68-203,68-204 provincial government expenditure, 68-205,68-207 wages and salaries, 72-005 Community antenna television. See Cable television Community colleges educational staff, 81-254 enrolment, 81-222 Community organizations receiving charitable donations, 61-519 Community services, business and personal, estimates of employees, 72-516 Commuters by age and sex, 87-503 by distance travelled, 87-502 method of transportation, 87-001,87-401 socio-economic characteristics, 87-502 Compendium of Methods of Error Evaluation in Censuses and Surveys, 13-564E Compendium of Selected Health Manpower Statistics, 83-231 Compensation criminal injuries, 86-502 employee, all industries, 72-619 paid for work absence due to illness, accident or pregnancy, 71-X-503 workers'/workmen's, 86-501 Compressor units, shipments, 42-215 Computer Service Industry, 63-222 Computer services companies, operating statistics, 63-222 Concentration, industrial. See Industrial concentration Concepts and Definitions of the Census of Manufactures, 31-528 Concrete. See also Asphalt. Cement, Sand, lime products: Stone, artificial industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 pouring and finishing contractors, summary statistics, 64-210 precast, price index, 62-007 shipments, 44-205,44-211 Concrete Products Manufacturers, 44-205

Condensing equipment (refrigeration), shipments, 42-215 Conduit and accessories, shipments, 43-210 Cones, textile winding, shipments, 36-206 Confectionery, 32-027 Confectionery, See also Candy: Ice-cream; Snack foods chain stores, 63-210 manufacturers, principal statistics, 32-213 shipments, 32-027,32-213,32-224 sugar, shipments, 32-027 vending machines, number and sales, 63-213 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 wholesale merchants, 63-601 wholesale trade, 63-008 Confectionery Manufacturers, 32-213 Consolidated enterprises by province and control, 13-574 Consolidated Government Finance, 68-202 Constitution, Canadian, 11-402E Construction, 11-003,11-402E,64-003 building permits issued, 64-001,64-203 corporation financial statistics, 61-207 employment, earnings and hours, 72-517 estimated value of, 64-001 guide to data, 12-566 machinery and equipment, price index, 62-007,62-552 materials, price index, 62-007 price index, 62-007 residential starts and completions, 64-002 residential and type of dwelling, 63-224 supplies, wholesale trade, 63-008 value of work performed, new and repair, 64-201, 64-204,64-205,64-206,64-207,64-208,64-209,64-210 value of work performed, travel, tourism and recreation, 87-401 value per capita in metropolitan areas, 64-003 wages, index, 62-007 Construction equipment. See also Machinery, excavating. Machinery, hoisting wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 wholesale merchants, 63-601 Construction in Canada, 64-201 Construction industry capital and repair expenditures, 61-205,61-206 estimates of employees, 72-008,72-516 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 wages and salaries, 72-005 Construction Price Statistics, 62-007 Construction Statistics, 64-003 Construction Type Plywood, 35-001 Consumer credit, financial flow accounts, 13-002.13-562.13-563. See also Loans Consumer goods, wholesale trade, 63-008 Consumer loan companies financial flow accounts, 13-002,13-562,13-563 financial statistics, 61-006 Consumer Price Index, 62-001 Consumer price index. 13-004,62-001,62-010,62-546 expenditure weights, 1978, 62-X-501 guide to data, 12-566 history, coverage, description, technical information and formulae, 62-553 Consumer Price Index: Concepts and Procedures, Revision Based on 1974 Expenditures, 62-546 Consumer Price Index References Paper: Concepts and Procedures, Updating Based on 1978 Expenditures, 62-553 Consumer Prices and Price Indexes, 62-010 Consumption of Containers and Other Packaging Supplies by the Manufacturing Industries, 31-212

Consumption of Purchased Fuel and Electricity by the urban family expenditure, 62-548 Manufacturing, Mining, Logging and Electric Power Corner bead, lath, shipments, 41-227 Industries, 57-208 Corporation Financial Statistics, 61-207 Consumption of Purchased Fuel and Electricity by the Corporation Financial Statistics Preliminary Data on Manufacturing, Mining and Electric Power Matched Corporations, 61-207P Industries, 1962-74, 57-506 Corporation Taxation Statistics, 61-208 Consumption, Production and Inventories of Rubber, 33-003 Corporations Containers. See also Bags; Barrels; Baskets; Boxes, assets, equity and sales 61-207P Crates: Packaging supplies financial flow accounts, 13-002,13-562,13-563 consumption by manufacturing industries, 31-212 foreign control, 61-210 paperboard, shipments, 36-214 index, 61-517 ownership. 61-210.61-517 profits, 13-001.13-201.13-531 plastic, shipments, 47-208 shipments, 31-211 wooden, shipments, 35-208,35-209 Corporations, industrial Contracting industry assets and liabilities, 61-003,61-207 heavy engineering, summary statistics, 64-209 financial statistics, 61-003,61-207,61-210 non-residential general, operating statistics, 64-207 income taxes, 61-208P residential general, operating statistics, 64-208 profits, 61-003 special trades, summary statistics, 64-210 taxation, 61-208 Contractors Corporations, taxation electrical, principal statistics, 64-205 consolidated government revenue, 68-202 mechanical, principal statistics, 64-204 federal government revenue, 68-211 Control and Sale of Alcoholic Beverages in Canada, 63-202 local government revenue, 68-203,68-204 Control panels, industrial, shipments, 43-206 provincial government revenue, 68-205,68-207 Converter equipment, industrial, shipments, 43-207 Corporations and Labour Unions Act, guide to data, 12-566 Conveyors, shipments, 42-207, 42-214. See also Machinery. Correctional institutions, government facilities hoisting. Machinery, mining administration, admissions by age, sex and racial Cookies, shipments, 32-203 origin, capacity, expenditures, operating cost, programs Cooking and costs, 85-211E equipment in the home, type and fuel used. 64-X-501 Correctional services plates, electric, shipments, 43-203 consolidated government expenditure, 68-202 Coolers, floor- and wall-mounted, shipments, 42-215 federal government expenditure, 68-211 Cooperage, wooden, 35-208 Correctional Services in Canada, 85-211E Copper Corrugated Box Manufacturers, 36-213 average annual prices, 26-201,41-214 Corrugated Boxes and Wrappers, 36-004 industry selling price index. 62-011,62-543 Corselettes, shipments, 34-212 production, 26-201, 26-202, 41-214 Corsets Copper and Copper Alloy Rolling, Casting and orthopaedic, shipments, 47-206 Extruding, 41-224 shipments, 34-212 Copper mines, 26-223 Cosmetics. See also Hair preparations. Make-up Cordage and Twine Industry, 34-203 preparations. Perfume. Toilet preparations, and individual Cordials, sales, 32-206. See also Liqueurs products, e.g., Lipstick, Mascara, etc department store sales and stocks, 63-002 Cords, shipments, 34-210 Cores, paper, for rolls, shipments, 36-206 direct sales, 63-218 sales, 46-221 acreage, production, and farm value, 22-003 shipments, 46-215 consumer price index, 62-010 Cots, metal, shipments, 35-211,35-213 consumption, 32-214 exports, 22-201 building permits issued, 64-001, 64-203 farm cash receipts, 21-001 prefabricated, shipments, 35-205 flour, per capita consumption, 32-229 Cotton Yarn and Cloth Mills, 34-205 flour, shipments, 32-228 Cottonwood fodder, 22-002 consumption and stocks, 35-001 fodder, acreage, production and value, 21-516 plywood and veneer. 35-001.35-206 for grain, acreage, production and value, 21-516 shipments, 35-001,35-204 frozen, shipments, 32-218 Cougar, number and value of pelts, 23-207 frozen, stocks, 32-011 Counter tops, shipments, 35-205,35-211 in cold storage, 32-217 Covers, furniture, shipments, 34-210 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 Coyote, number and value of pelts, 23-207 meal, per capita consumption, 32-229 Crabapples, canned, shipments, 32-218 monthly average cash quotations, 22-007 Crackers, consumer price index, 62-010 per capita consumption, 32-230 Cranberries prices, 22-201 canned, shipments, 32-218 shipments, 32-218 production, sales and farm value, 22-003 starch, shipments, 32-224 Cranes, shipments, 42-214 stocks, 32-010,32-011 Crankshafts, shipments, 42-210 supply and disposition, 22-007 Crates, shipments, 35-209 syrup, shipments, 32-224

Cream. See also Milk farm cash receipts and sales, by province, 23-001 industry selling price index. 62-011.62-543 per capita consumption, 32-230 separators, shipments, 42-202 urban family expenditure, 62-548 Cream of tartar, shipments, 32-224 Creams (toilet preparations) sales, 46-221 shipments, 46-215 Credit Unions, 61-209 Credit unions. See also Caisses populaires financial flow accounts, 13-002,13-562,13-563 financial statistics, 61-006 operating and financial statistics, 61-209 Crests, shipments, 34-210,47-205 Crime, See also Juvenile delinquency, Police, Prisons by offence, 85-205 correctional services for offenders, 85-211E guide to data, 12-566 rate in selected metropolitan areas, 85-205 Crime and Traffic Enforcement Statistics, 85-205 Criminal acts, compensation, 86-502 Criminal Injuries Compensation Social Security, Provincial, Programs, 1980, 86-502 Crops. See also Agriculture; Census of Canada, Agriculture, Farms farm operating expenses, 21-X-503E field, production and estimates Cross-arms, wooden, shipments, 35-208 Crude Petroleum and Natural Gas Industry. 26-213 Crude Petroleum and Natural Gas Production, 26-006 Cruisers, shipments, 42-205 Crystal Shamrock Inc., international charter operations, 51-003.51-207 acreage, production, and farm value, 22-003 per capita consumption, 32-230 urban family expenditure, 62-548 Cuffs, fur, shipments, 34-213 Cultivators, field, shipments, 42-202 Cultural activities, 11-402E Culture, 11-403E government expenditure, 68-202.68-203,68-204,68.205, 68-207.68-211.87-680 guide to data, 12-566 survey standardization, 12-560 Culture Statistics, Canada's Professional Actors and Actresses Employment and Income, 87-505 Culture Statistics. (service bulletin) 87-001 Cultural Statistics Book Publishing A Cultural Analysis, 87-602 Book Publishing A Financial Analysis, 87-604 Book Publishing An Industry Analysis, 87-601 Book Publishing Textbooks. 87-603 Centralized School Libraries in Canada, 87-650 Film Industry, 87-620 Government Expenditures on Culture in Canada. 87-680 Museums, Art Galleries and Related Institutions, 87-655 Museums, Art Galleries and Related Institutions: Large Institutions, 87-656 Newspapers and Periodicals, 87-625 Performing Arts, 87-610 Public Libraries in Canada, 87-651 Radio and Television, 87-630 Recording Industry, 87-615 Recreational Activities, 1976, 87-501 University and College Libraries in Canada, 87-652 Culverts, value of construction work performed, 64-201

paper, shipments, 36-206 plastic, shipments, 47-208 Currants, shipments. 32-218,32-224 Current Economic Analysis, 13-004E Curtains, department store sales and stocks, 63-002 Cushions, shipments, 34-202, 34-210, 34-213. See also Pillows Custard powder, shipments, 32-218,32-224 consolidated government revenue, 68-202 federal government revenue, 68-211 Cut-outs, electrical industrial, shipments, 43-207 shipments, 43-210 Cutlery. See also Knives manufacturers, 41-208 plastic, shipments, 47-208 shipments, 47-211 steel, shipments, 41-208 Cutters, milling, shipments, 41-208 Cuttings, rooted, greenhouse grown, 22-202 Cylinder parts (motor vehicle), shipments, 42-210 Cylinders, air and hydraulic, shipments, 42-214 Cypress, yellow, shipments, 35-204

Cups

Daffodils, greenhouse grown, 22-202 Dagum, E.B., 12-564 Dairy Commission. Canadian (CDC) control over the manufacturing sector and quotas, 21-X-501 Dairy products. See also individual products, e.g., Butter; Milk, etc. chain stores, 63-210 consumer price index, 62-010 direct sales, 63-218 domestic disappearance, 21-515 farm cash receipts. 21-001.21-515 farm cash receipts, by province, 21-515 farm net income, 21-202 farm value, 21-515 in cold storage, 32-217 industry background by province, 21-X-501 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 per capita consumption, 21-515,32-230 per capita nutrient disappearance, 32-230 shipments, 31-211,32-209 supply and disposition, 23-001 urban family expenditure, 62-548 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 wholesale merchants, 63-601 wholesale trade, 63-008 Dairy Products Industry, 32-209 Dairy Review, 23-001 Dairies commercial sales of fluid milk, 21-X-501 equipment, shipments, 42-202 farming operations, supplementary payments, 21-001 production, 21-515,23-001,32-209 Dams, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Dan-air, international charter operations, 51-207 Data Collection and Estimating Procedures of the Animal Products Unit, 21-X-501 Data bases, 12-202 Data capture errors, methods of evaluation, 13-564 Data collection, Statistics Canada questionnaires, 12-205 Data guide, non-census, 12-566

Data sources, federal departments and agencies other Diatomite, production, 26-201, 26-202 than Statistics Canada, 11-513E Dictionaries, sales, revenue from, 36-203 Dates, shipments, 32-218,32-224 Die castings, shipments, 41-215 Day-care. See also Kindergarten average weekly cost. 86-X-501 plastic, shipments, 47-208 Deaf, schools for, enrolment, 81-210,81-220 shipments, 41-208,42-207,47-205 Deaths, 11-003,82-539E,84-001,84-206. See also Homicide Diesel oil, net sales, 53-218 Mortality: Vital statistics Dinners, frozen, shipments, 32-218 accidental, 52-207,84-203 Dinnerware cancer, 84-535 direct sales, 63-218 causes of, 84-203 plastic, shipments, 47-208 homicidal, 85-209,85-505 Diplomatic and consular representation, 11-402E in mental institutions, 83-204 Direct Selling in Canada, 63-218 rate of. 84-206.91-516,91-520 Directories, telephone and city, shipments, 36-203 Debentures, international transactions, 67-002 Disabled persons, assistance programs, 86-510 Debt Diseases federal government, 68-202,68-211 antibody levels and immunity levels, 82-538 local governments, 68-202,68-203,68-204 hospital expenditure, 83-522E provincial governments, 68-202,68-205,68-207 Dishwashers, automatic, in households, 64-202 Decorations, Christmas, shipments, 47-205 Disinfectants, shipments, 46-209, 46-214, 46-216 Defence, 11-402E Displays consolidated government expenditure, 68-202 advertising, shipments, 47-209 federal government expenditure, 68-211 paperboard advertising, shipments, 36-206,36-214 Distilled spirits, per capita consumption, 32-229 Defrosters, (motor vehicle), shipments, 42-210 Degrees Distilleries, 32-206 academic, 81-220 Distribution of Income and Wealth in Canada, 1977, 13-570 Distribution of 1978 Consumer Price Index Expenditures. Ph.D. graduates leaving Canada, annual income by field Canada and 15 Urban Centres, 62-X-501 of study, annual income by kind of business, 81-259 Delta Airlines, international charter Distributional Effects of Health and Education Benefits, Canada, 1974, 13-561 operations, 51-003,51-207 Ditches, drainage, value of construction work Delinquents special care facilities, 83-X-201 performed, 64-201 Divorces, 84-205 correctional services, 85-211 Demand indicators, 13-004 table analysis, 84-536 Demographic concepts, survey standardization, 12-560 Docks, value of construction work performed, 64-201. See Demographic Trends and their Impact on the Canadian also Wharves Labour Market, 71-X-504
Demography, 11-402E. See also Fertility. Mortality. Documentaries, production, 63-206 Dog food, shipments, 32-214,32-221 Population: Vital statistics Doilies, shipments, 34-210 Dental hygienists, socio-economic and demographic characteristics, 83-231 Canadian holdings, 67-506E Canadian, U.S. holdings, 67-001,67-201 Dental instruments, shipments, 47-206 current and constant estimates, 63-538 Dentifrices Dolls and dolls' furnishings, shipments, 47-204 sales, 46-221 Domestic and foreign controlled enterprises, shipments, 46-215 paste and powder, shipments, 46-214 employment, 1975, 13-573 Domestic and Foreign Control of Manufacturing, Mining and Deodorants Logging Establishments in Canada. 31-401 sales. 46-221 shipments, 46-214,46-215,46-216 Domestic Refrigerators and Freezers, 43-001 Domestic travel. See Travel Department Store Sales and Stocks, 63-002 Department Store Sales by Regions 63-004 Domestic Washing Machines and Clothes Dryers, 43-002 Donations, charitable. See Charities Department stores. See also Stores, chain, Variety stores retail trade, 63-005,63-538 stocks, 63-014 aluminum, direct sales, 63-218 Depilatories garage, electric operators, 41-221 sales, 46-221 garage, shipments, 41-221 shipments, 46-215 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 Design services, 63-537 metal, all types, shipments, 41-221,41-227 wooden, shipments, 35-205 Desks, office, shipments, 35-006,35-211,35-212,35-213 Dories, shipments, 42-205 Desserts, frozen, shipments, 32-218. See also Ice cream Destination, airline passengers Dormitories, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Doughnuts, shipments, 32-203 domestic reports, 51-204 international charter flights, 51-003,51-207 Douglas fir consumption, 35-001 exports, 35-003 transborder report, 51-205 Destination of Shipments of Manufacturers, 1974, 31-522 Detention centres. See Correctional Institutions plywood and veneer, 35-001,35-206 Detergents, shipments, 46-214,46-216 price, 35-002,35-003 production and stocks, 35-001,35-003 Diapers, shipments, 34-217

shipments, 35-001,35-003,35-204

Dowels, wooden, shipments, 35-208 Draperies, department store sales and stocks, 63-002 Drapes consumer price index, 62-010 shipments, 34-210,35-211 Draughting services, 63-537 Drawers (underwear), knitted, shipments, 34-215 Dredges, shipments, 42-206 Dredging, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Dresses knitted, shipments, 34-215 shipments, 34-217 Dressings, (salad) per capita consumption, 32-229 Dressings, (surgical) shipments, 34-210 Drill halls, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Drills, grain, shipments, 42-202 Drills, taps, bits, etc., shipments, 41-208 Drink vending machines, number and sales, 63-213 Drive-ins financial statistics, 87-620 geographic distribution, 87-620 number of paid admissions and screenings, 87-620 Drive shafts, (motor vehicle), shipments, 42-210 Drug addicts special care facilities, 83-X-201 Drug stores chain, 63-210,63-607 operating results of incorporated and unincorporated, 63-607 retail trade, 63-005,63-538,63-607 Druggists' sundries, rubber, shipments, 33-206 department store sales and stocks, 63-002 pharmaceutical, origin and destination of shipments, 63-540 shipments, 46-209 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 wholesale merchants, 63-601 wholesale trade, 63-008 fibre, shipments, 36-206 steel, shipments, 41-227 Dry cleaning establishments, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Dry Goods. See Clothing Dry heating contractors, summary statistics, 64-210 Dryers, clothes consumer price index, 62-010 domestic, production and sales, 43-002 in households, 13-567,64-202 shipments, 43-204 Dryers, hair production, shipments and stocks, 43-003 shipments, 43-203 Duck meat farm value and production, by province, 23-202 in cold storage, 32-217 shipments, 32-227 supply and disposition, 23-202 Dump bodies, for trucks, shipments, 42-217 Duplicating machines, shipments, 42-216 Dust-collecting equipment, shipments, 42-214 Dusters, women's, shipments, 34-217 Dusting equipment (farm), shipments, 42-202. See also Pesticides Dwellings. See also Apartments: Census of Canada, Dwellings, Households, Cottages, Homes, Houses, Housing building permits issued, 64-001,64-203 completed and demolished, 64-003

construction starts and completions, 64-002 family expenditure, 62-551 size, rooms, bedrooms, tenure, etc., 13-567,64-202 type by tenure and number of rooms, 64-X-501 value of construction work performed, 64-201 Dykes, value of construction work performed, 64-201

Earnings. See also Census of Canada, 1971, Earnings. accommodation, food and recreational services, 72-602 by country of control, 13-574 by industry, 13-574,72-005 by province, 13-574 federal government employees, 72-004,72-205 finance, insurance and real estate industries, 72-603 hourly, by industry, 72-002,72-517 labour statistics, 72-512 local government employees, 72-009 provincial government employees, 72-007 teachers; 81-202 weekly, by industry, 72-002,72-517 Eastern Airlines, international charter operations, 51-003,51-207 Eastern Provincial Airways Limited financial statements, 51-206 international charter operations, 51-003,51-207 operating statistics, 51-002 Economic activity, analysis, 13-004 Economic activity and health, comparison, 82-539E Economic data produced by federal departments and agencies other than Statistics Canada, 11-513E Economic indicators, 11-002,11-003,11-004,11-206,11-402E, 11-403E.63-224 Economic variables, survey standardization, 12-560 Editing and imputation errors, methods of evaluation, 13-564 Edmonton Telephones, operations and calls reported, 56-202 Education, 11-402E.11-403E.11-511. See also Colleges. Community colleges: Educators, Graduates, Higher education, Schools, Secondary education, Secondary schools: Students Teachers, Universities, Vocational training advance statistics, 81-220 community colleges, 81-222 community colleges and trade school staff, 81-254 consolidated government expenditure, 68-202 donations to teaching institutions, 61-519 elderly expenditure, 13-575 elementary and secondary, 81-568 elementary school enrolment, 81-210,81-220 employment outcome for postsecondary graduates, 81-572 enrolment in deaf and blind schools, 81-210 enrolment in elementary-secondary schools, 81-210,81-229,81-568 enrolment in universities and colleges, 81-204,81-229,81-568 enrolment plans, working graduates, 81-572 expenditures on, 81-208.81-220,81-229,81-568 family expenditure, 62-551 federal government expenditure, 68-211 financial statistics, 81-208 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 historical statistics, 81-568 labour costs, 72-616 level of attainment and employment by family characteristics, 71-X-501 local government expenditure, 68-203,68-204,81-208 part-time, graduate and undergraduate, 81-573 postgraduation plans, of Ph.D graduates by field of

study, 81-259

postsecondary, 81-568 price index, 81-002 provincial government expenditure, 68-205,68-207,81-208 provincial government expenditure, Western Provinces, 81-557 salaries and qualifications of teachers, 81-202 university tuition and accommodation costs, 81-219 wages and salaries, 72-005,81-241 Western Provinces, 81-557 Education in Canada, A Statistical Review, 81-229 Education in the Western Provinces, 1971-72, 81-557 Education Statistics, 81-002 Educational Profile of University Graduates, 1973, 81-566 Educational services, utilization of, 13-561 Educational Staff of Community Colleges and Vocational Schools, 81-254 Educators, number, salaries, qualifications, etc., 81-202 Egg nog. shipments, 32-209 Eggs consumer price index, 62-010 data collection methods, 21-X-501 disposition, by province, 23-003 farm cash receipts, 21-001 farm net income, 21-202 frozen, in cold storage, 32-217 imports and exports by category, 21-X-501 per capita consumption, 23-202,32-230 prices, 23-003,23-202 production, by province, 21-X-501,23-003,23-202 shipments, 31-211,32-224 stocks, 21-X-501,23-003 supply and disposition, 23-202 urban family expenditure, 62-548 value by type of block, 21-X-501 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 wholesale merchants, 63-601 Elderly. See also Census of Canada, 1976, Elderly expenditures, 13-575 special care facilities, 83-X-201 Electric generating equipment, inventory of, 57-206 Electric Lamp and Shade Manufacturers, 35-214 Electric Lamps 43-009 Electric power industry, consumption of fuel and electricity, 57-208 Electric power plants, value of construction work performed, 64-201. See also Hydro plants Electric Power Statistics, (monthly) 57-001 Electric Power Statistics vol. 1. Annual Electric Power Survey of Capability and Load. 57-204 vol. II, Annual Statistics, 57-202 vol. III. Inventory of Prime Mover and Electric Generating Equipment, 57-206 Electrical accessories, plastic, shipments, 47-208 Electrical Contracting Industry, 64-205 Electrical contractors, summary statistics, 64-210 Electrical products industries, 31-203,31-209 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 Electrical equipment industrial, shipments, 43-207 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 (motor vehicle), shipments, 42-210 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 wholesale merchants, 63-601 Electricity consumer price index, 62-010 consumption, 57-208,57-506

cost. 57-203 elderly expenditure, 13-575 exports and imports, 57-202 farm price index, 62-004 net generation, 57-001,57-202,57-204 plants and stations, net generating capability, 57-204 supply and demand, 57-003 supply and disposition, 57-001,57-202 Electricity Bills: For Domestic, Commercial and Small Power Service, Examples of the Appliance of Rates, 57-203 Electronic equipment, shipments, 43-206 Electrotyping, 36-203 Elementary education. See Education, elementary Elementary/Secondary School Enrolment, 81-210 grain primary, terminal, process and transfer, 21-X-505E passenger, freight, etc., shipments, 42-214 Elm shipments, 35-204 veneer, 35-206 Emblems, shipments, 34-210,47-205,47-211 Embossing, 36-203 Embroidery, 34-210 Emergency unit visits, hospitals, 83-232 Emigrants, number from Canada, 91-208 Emotionally disturbed children. See Children Employee benefits labour statistics, 72-512 Employees, estimates by province and industry, 72-008,72-516 Employment, 11-402E,71-001,71-201,72-002. See also Labour absences from work, causes and compensation, 71-X-503 accommodation, food and recreational services, 72-602 agriculture and non-agriculture, 71-001,71-201 agriculture and non-agriculture, annual averages, 71-529 annual averages, 71-529 by family characteristics, sex and educational attainment, 71-X-501 by province, industry, occupation, etc., 71-001 (Annual averages, 71-529) by type of ownership, foreign or domestic, 13-574 consolidated government expenditure, 68-202 expense, farm, 21-517 finance, insurance and real estate industries, 72-603 guide to data, 12-566 income, farm, 21-517 indexes. 11-003 indexes, by industry, 72-517 job search activities of the unemployed, 71-X-502 labour statistics, 72-512 local government, 72-009 part-time, annual averages, 71-529 past-year and full-year, by age, sex and province, 71-531 Ph.D. graduates, migration by province of graduation and place of expected employment, 81-259 population ratio, annual averages, 71-529 postsecondary graduates, 81-572 provincial government expenditure, 68-205,68-207 provincial governments, 72-007 railway companies, 52-212 seasonality, 16-501 status of actors and actresses in Canada, 87-505 Employment by Domestic and Foreign Controlled Enterprises in Canada: A Provincial Analysis, 1975, 13-574 Employment by Domestic and Foreign Controlled Enterprises in Canada, 1975, 13-573 Employment, Earnings and Hours, 72-002 Employment, Earnings and Hours, 1978, 72-517

Employment, federal government, 72-004 by metropolitan areas, 72-205 expenditure, 68-211 Enamels, shipments, 46-210 Encyclopedia, sales, revenue from, 36-203 Energy, 11-402E. See also Electricity guide to data, 12-566 supply and demand, 57-003 End products industrial commodity classification, 12-X-503 Engine parts (motor vehicle), shipments, 42-210 shipments, 42-214 Engineering and scientific services, nature of business, principal statistics and class of customer (private and public sectors, 63-537 instruments, shipments, 47-206 value of construction work performed, 64-201,64-204,64-205,64-206 Engineering and Scientific Services, 1978, 63-537 Engines. See also Motors: Pistons and parts, Turbines aircraft, servicing, 42-203 gasoline (motor vehicle), shipments, 42-210 gasoline, shipments, 42-214 rebuilt, 42-207 Engraving, 36-203 Enrolment. See Education Enrolment in Community Colleges, 81-222 Enterprises domestic and foreign controlled, by province, 13-574 employment by domestic and foreign controlled, 1975, 13-573 new, manufacturing and mining, 67-507 private and public, capital and repair expenditures. 61-205.61-206 Enumeration Area Reference List. See Census of Canada, 1976 and 1981, Enumeration Area Reference List Envelopes, shipments, 36-203,36-206 Environment, 11-403E consolidated government expenditure, 68-202 data on, stress-response framework for, 11-510 federal government expenditure. 68-211 information, need for, 11-510 local government expenditure, 68-203,68-204 provincial government expenditure, 68-205,68-207 Environmental controls contractors, principal statistics, 64-204 Environmental information systems, design of, 11-510 Equipment, all kinds, shipments, 31-211 Equipment price indexes, by industry, 62-552 Equipment rental establishments, locations, revenues, expenses, 63-533 Ermine, number and value of pelts, 23-207 Error evaluation, methodology, 13-564 Essences, flavouring, shipments, 32-218 Estate taxes, government revenue, 68-202.68-205.68-207,68-211 Estimated Population of the Census Metropolitan Areas of Canada, 91-207 Estimates of Employees by Province and Industry, 72-008 Estimates of Employees by Province and Industry, 1961-76, 72-516 Estimates of Families for Canada and the Provinces, 91-204 Estimates of Labour Income, 72-005 Estimates of population by marital status, sex and age groups, 91-519 by sex and years of age. 91-518 census divisions, 91-521

Estimates of Population by Marital Status, Age and Sex,

Canada and Provinces, 91-203 Estimates of Population by Sex and Age for Canada and the Provinces, 91-202 Estimates of Population for Canada and the Provinces, 91-201 Estimates of Population for the Census Metropolitan Areas of Canada, 91-207 Ethyl alcohol, industrial, production, sales and shipments, 32-206 Ethylene, production, 46-002 Evergreens, nursery sales, 22-203 Excavating contractors, summary statistics, 64-210 Exchangers, heat, shipments, 41-207.41-225.42-214 Excise tax, consolidated government revenue, 68-202 Executive Air Fleet Corp., international charter operations, 51-003,51-207 Exercise activities, participation in, 87-501 Exhaust equipment, shipments, 42-214 Expenditure capital and repair, 61-205,61-206 family, 62-551 government, 13-213,68-202,68-204,68-205,68-207,68-211 personal, 13-001,13-201,13-531,13-533 urban family food, 62-548 Expenditure Patterns and Income Adequacy for the Elderly, 1969-76, 13-575 Exports, 65-501 by commodity and country, 11-003,65-001,65-003. 65-004.65-202 by mode of transport. 65-202 commodity analysis and customs basis trading partner analysis, 11-001 detailed annual tables, 65-202 price and volume indexes, 65-001 summary and total value, 65-001 Exports by Commodities, 65-004 Exports by Countries, 65-003 Exports Merchandise Trade, 65-202 External relations, 11-402E External trade, 13-004.65-001.65-003.65-004.65-006.65-007, 65-203,65-207,65-501,67-509 Extinguishers, fire, shipments, 41-228 Extracts, flavouring, shipments, 32-218,32-224 Eyeglasses, shipments, 47-206

Fabric softeners, shipments, 46-214 Fabricated Structural Metal Industry, 41-207 Fabrics, shipments, 31-211,34-205,34-208,34-209. 34-215,47-205 bonding and laminating, 34-210 dyeing and finishing, 34-210 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 mercerizing, 34-210 printing, painting, bleaching, etc., 34-210 rubberizing and waterproofing, 34-210 Factories, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Factory Sales of Electric Storage Batteries, 43-005 Factory Shipments of High Pressure Decorative Laminate Sheet. 47-005 Families. See also Census of Canada, 1976, Families. Children Divorces, Families, Husbands, Marriages, Wives assets and debts, 13-570,13-572 by age and sex, 91-522 characteristics and number of mothers, and fathers by child care arrangements, 86-X-501 estimated number by age of head, 91-204 estimated number by number and age of children, 91-204 estimated number by persons per family, 91-204

expenditures, C.P.I. 1978, 62-X-501 Fasteners, shipments, 41-216,47-205 financial characteristics, 13-570,13-572 Fats food expenditure, urban, 62-548 all kinds, 32-006 homeownership, 13-572 per capita consumption, 32-230 households, 91-522 urban family food expenditure, 62-548 income, 13-208,13-570,13-572. See also Income, family Faucets, shipments, 41-228 interprovincial miration, 91-208 Federal data sources, excluding Statistics labour force characteristics of persons in families by Canada, 11-513E family responsibility, age and sex, 71-X-501 Federal government. See also Inter-governmental transfer net worth, 13-572 one-parent, by age and sex, 91-522 activities in the natural and social sciences, 13-003 wealth, 13-570 assets and liabilities, 68-211 Family Allowance recipients, family income, contributors, capital and repair expenditures, 61-205,61-206 dollars paid, 86-508 employment and payroll, 72-004,72-205 Family Characteristics and Labour Force Activity, 71-X-501 finance, 68-211 Family Expenditure in Canada, vol. III. All Canada financial flow accounts, 13-002,13-562,13-563 Urban and Rural, 1978, 62-551 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 Family Incomes Census Families, 13-208. See also Income. revenue and expenditure, 11-003,68-202,68-211 family services, 11-403E Fan belts, shipments, 33-206 Federal Government Employment, 72-004 Fanning mills, shipments, 42-202 Federal Government Employment in Metropolitain Areas, 72-205 electric, shipments, 43-203 Federal Government Enterprise Finance: Income and exhaust and ventilating, shipments, 41-227 Expenditure, Assets, Liabilities and Net Worth, 61-203 Farm buildings. See also Censuses of Canada, Farms Federal Government Finance. Revenue and Expenditure, Assets prefabricated, shipments, 35-205 and Liabilities, 68-211 price index, 62-004 Federal legislation, 11-402E value of construction work performed, 64-201 Feed Farm Cash Receipts, 21-001 and seed grain stocks on farms, data sources, 21-X-505E Farm cash receipts, 21-202,21-518 farm price index, 62-004 Farm depreciation charges, by province, 21-202,21-518 industry, principal statistics, 32-214 Farm employment expense, 21-517 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 Farm equipment. See also Agricultural implements ingredients, consumption, 32-214 Census of Canada, 1976, Farm equipment, Machinery supplements, shipments, 46-209 price index, 62-004,62-552 Feed Industry, 32-214 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 Feeder regulators, shipments, 43-207 wholesale merchants, 63-601 Fees, engineering and scientific services, 63-537 Farm implements, shipments, 42-202 Feldspar, production, 26-201, 26-202 Farm income, 21-517,21-518 Farm Input Price Index, 62-004 automotive, industrial, etc., shipments, 34-219 Farm labour, wages, 21-002 crest, pennant, etc., shipments, 34-219 Farm Net Income, 21-202 for footwear, shipments, 34-219 Farm Net Income: Preliminary, 21-202P insulating, shipments, 34-219 Farm Operating Expenses and Depreciation Charges: Data punched and pressed, shipments, 34-219 Sources, Concepts and Methods, 21-X-503E Felt and Fibre Processing Mills, 34-219 Farm operations cash receipts, 21-001 industry selling price index, 62-011 expenses, 21-518 papermakers, shipments, 34-209,47-003 expenses by provinces, 21-202 tar and asphalt, production and shipments, 45-001 net income. 21-202 Fence posts, steel, shipments, 41-216 Farm prices, index. 62-003 Fences. See also Gates Farm production, index. 21-203 metal, shipments, 41-221,41-227 Farm products, See also Agricultural products: Field crops value of construction work performed, 64-201 excluding grain, origin and destination of shipments, 63-540 Fencina wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 rustic, shipments, 35-208 wholesale merchants, 63-601 snow, shipments, 35-208 Farm salaries, 21-517 steel, shipments, 41-216 Farm storage for grain stocks, 21-X-505E wire, production, 41-006 Farm taxes, 21-517 wire, shipments, 41-006,41-216 Farm taxfiler, 21-517 Ferries, shipments, 42-206 Farm wages, 21-517 Ferro-alloys by province, 21-002 production, 41-001 index. 62-004 shipments, 41-001,41-203 per day, hour and month, 21-002 Ferrosilicon, shipments, 44-202 Farm Wages in Canada, 21-002 Fertility, 91-522. See also Census of Canada, 1976, Farmers geographic mobility, 21-517 influence of social, economic and psychological factors Farms, census, See Censuses of Canada, Farms on the rate, 71-X-504

projections, 91-516 Finnair, international charter operations, 51-003,51-207 rate, 84-204.91-516.91-520 Fire fighting equipment, shipments, 42-214 Fertilizer. See also Gypsum; Lime; Oilcake Fire hoses, shipments, 34-210 farm price index, 62-004 Fire protection, government mixed, industry selling price index. 62-011,62-543 expenditure, 68-203,68-204,68-207,68-211 Fertilizers Firearms, shipments, 31-211 sales by nurseries, 22-203 Firebrick, shipments, 44-214,44-215 shipments 46-219 Fireclay, shipments, 44-215 Fertilizers, mixed Fireplaces, shipments, 25-002 manufacturers, 46-220 production, 46-002 canned, 32-216 sales, 46-220 consumer price index, 62-010 shipments, 46-219 direct sales, 63-218 Fibre products, shipments, 31-211 feed, shipments, 32-214 Fibres, man-made, 34-208,34-209 fillets and frozen, 32-216 Field Crop Reporting Series, 22-002 industry selling price index, 62-011.62-543 Field Crop Statistics: Data Sources and Estimating per capita consumption, 32-230 Procedures, 21-X-505E
Field crops, 22-002. See also Census of Canada, 1976, per capita nutrient disappearance, 32-230 shipments, 31-211 Field crops, Census of Canada, 1981, Agriculture urban family expenditure, 62-548 acreage, production and value, by province, 21-516 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 farm cash receipts, 21-001 wholesale merchants, 63-601 production, Newfoundland, 21-518 Fish Products Industry, 32-216 Field roots, acreage, production and value, 21-516 Fisher, number and value of pelts, 23-207 Files, shipments, 41-208 Fishing industry Filing supplies, shipments, 36-203,36-206 capital and repair expenditures, 61-205,61-206 corporation financial statistics, 61-207 cellulose, shipments, 36-206 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 distributors, principal statistics, 63-207 income, 21-517 plastic, shipments, 47-208 machinery and equipment, price indexes, 62-552 Fishing tackle, shipments, 47-204 Fishing, wages and salaries, 72-005 Film industry distribution of motion picture products, 87-620 production of motion pictures, 87-620 Fitness, level of, by age, sex, occupation, 82-538 theatrical film market, 87-620 Fixed Capital Flows and Stocks. (annual), 13-211 Fixed Capital Flows and Stocks, 1926-78, 13-568 educational, production, 63-206 Fixtures new, type, size and language, 63-207 hotel, shipments, 35-212,35-213 television, production, 63-206 industries, 31-203,31-209 theatrical, production, 63-206 industries, fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 Filmstrips, production, 63-206 lighting, shipments, 35-214,43-211,47-209 Filters, (motor vehicle), shipments, 42-210 office, shipments, 35-212,35-213 Finance, 11-003. See also Banks, Bonds, Capital, Commerce, restaurant, shipments, 35-212,35-213 Foreign exchange, Income; Insurance; Loans; Savings; store, shipments, 35-205,35-212,35-213 wooden, shipments, 35-205 Securities companies, capital and repair expenditures, 61-205,61-206 Flags, shipments, 34-202 companies, financial flow accounts, 13-002,13-562,13-563 Flatware, shipments. 47-211 company paper, international transactions, 67-002 Flaxseed, 22-002 corporation industrial statistics, 61-207 acreage, production and value, 21-516 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 acreage, yield and production and exports, 22-201 guide to data, 12-566 crushings, 22-201,32-006 export clearances by final destination, 22-007 farm cash receipts, 21-001 leasing corporations, financial statistics, 61-006 of foreign projects, 63-537 Finance industry farm supply and disposition, Prairie Provinces, 22-007 employment, earnings and hours of labour, 72-517,72-603 monthly average cash quotations, 22-007 estimates of employees, 72-008,72-516 prices and shipments, 22-201 producers' deliveries. Prairie Provinces, 22-007 labour costs, 72-610 wages and salaries, 72-005 supply and disposition, 22-007, 22-201 Finance, Insurance and Real Estate: Employment, Earnings Fletcher, S., 86-503 and Hours of Work. 72-603 Floodlights, shipments, 43-211 Financial flow accounts, 13-002,13-562,13-563 Floor coverings. See also Carpets, Rugs Financial indicators, 13-004 consumer price index, 62-010 Financial institutions, 11-402E. See also Banks, Finance department store sales and stocks, 63-002 companies: Insurance companies: Sales finance companies wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 assets and liabilities, 61-006 wholesale merchants, 63-601 private and public, financial flow accounts, 13-002,13-562.13-563 Floor-polishers, household, shipments, 43-203 Financial Institutions, Financial Statistics, 61-006 Flooring Financial Statistics of Education, 81-208 contractors, summary statistics, 64-210 Fines, government revenue, 68-203,68-204,68-211 hardwood, industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543

hardwood, shipments, 35-205 Food stores open steel, shipments, 41-221,41-227 chain, 63-210 Floriculture, farm cash receipts, 21-001. See also Flowers retail trade, 63-005 Foolscap, shipments, 36-206 chain, 63-210 Football equipment and supplies, shipments, 47-204 operating results, 63-608 Footwear. See also Boots: Sandals, Shoes retail trade, 63-005,63-538 consumer price index, 62-010 Flour, See also Barley, Frain; Oats, Wheat department store sales and stocks, 63-002 consumer price index, 62-010 elderly expenditure, 13-575 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 mixes, shipments, 32-224.32-228 production, 33-002 per capita consumption, 32-229 shipments. 31-211,33-203,33-206 shipments, 32-214,32-224,32-228 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 wholesale merchants, 63-601 wholesale merchants, 63-601 wholesale trade, 63-008 Flour and Breakfast Cereal Products Industry, 32-228 Footwear Statistics, 33-002 Flow level instruments, shipments, 47-206 For-hire Trucking Survey, 53-224 Flowers. See also Census of Canada, 1976. Greenhouses, Foreign affairs, consolidated government expenditure, 68-202 Floriculture Foreign controlled enterprises in Canada, 13-573,13-574 artificial and dried, shipments, 47-205 Foreign exchange, 67-001,67-201. See also Balance of greenhouse grown, sales, by provinces, 22-002,22-202 international payments Flue linings, clay, shipments, 44-215 holdings, 13-002,13-562,13-563 Fluorspar, production, 26-201, 26-202 holdings, deposit liabilities, etc., 67-001,67-201 Foam, plastic, shipments, 47-208. See also Plastic products Foreign projects, source of financing, 63-537 Foreign trade, 65-001,65-003,65-004,65-006,65-007,65-202. Fodder, shipments, 31-211 Foil, aluminum, shipments, 36-206 65-203,65-501 Folders, shipments, 36-203, 36-206 Forest products. See also Lumber, Timber, Wood Folding Carton and Set-up Box Manufacturers, 36-214 exports and imports, 25-202 Food, 11-003. See also Beverages: Essences, flavouring: farm cash receipts, 21-001 Farm products: Fruit; Grain: Meat. Nuts; Vegetables; and farm net income, 21-202 particular foods and beverages, e.g., Bread. Milk Forestry. See also Hardwood; Logging; Lumber: Timber; Wood colours, shipments, 32-224 capital and repair expenditures, 61-205,61-206 consumer price index, 62-001,62-010 capital and repair expenditures, by country of dietary, shipments, 32-224 control, 61-215 drink preparations, shipments, 32-224 corporation financial statistics, 61-207 elderly expenditure, 13-575 depletion of resources, 25-202,25-505 expenditure away from home, 62-548 employment, earnings and hours, 72-517 family expenditure, 62-X-501,62-551 estimates of employees, 72-008.72-516 fast food sales, 63-524 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 industry, by control, 32-230 land area and tenure, 25-202, 25-505 industry, franchise operations, 63-524 machinery and equipment, price index, 62-007,62-552 infant and junior, shipments, 32-218 production, 25-202, 25-505 mixers, household, production, shipments and stocks, 43-003 production by province, 25-201 mixers, household, shipments, 43-203 wages and salaries, 72-005 origin and destination of shipments, 63-540 Forgings, steel, 41-203 powders, shipments, 32-218,32-224 shipments, 41-228 per capita consumption, 32-229,32-230 Formaldehyde, production, 46-002 services industry, employment, earnings and hours of Forms labour, 72-602 continuous, shipments, 36-203 shipments, 31-211 printed, various types, shipments, 36-203 stocks in cold storage, 32-217 register, shipments, 36-203 trays, shipments, 36-206 Foundation Garment Industry, 34-212 urban family expenditure, 62-548 Foundation (make-up) vending machines, number and sales, 63-213 sales, 46-221 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 shipments, 46-215 wholesale merchants, 63-601 Foundries, iron, 41-226 Food and beverage industries. 31-203,31-209. See also Farm Foundry equipment, shipments, 42-214 products: Snack foods Fowl meat fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 farm value, by province, 23-202 Food, frozen. See also Apples: Bakery products: Desserts. production, by province, 23-202 Eggs: Fish; Freezers, domestic; Fruit; Juices, Meat; shipments, 32-227 Vegetables supply and disposition, 23-202 direct sales, 63-218 in cold storage, 32-217 feeds, shipments, 32-004,32-214 per capita consumption, 32-230 number and value of pelts, 23-207, 23-208 shipments, 32-224 supply, disposition and number on fur farms, 23-208 stocks of meat products, 21-X-501 Fragrance preparations, 46-221 urban family expenditure. 62-548 sales, 46-221 shipments, 46-215

Frames consumption, urban transit, 53-003 door and window, metal, shipments, 41-221,41-227 diesel, shipments, 45-205 furniture, shipments, 35-211 elderly expenditure, 13-575 picture and mirror, shipments, 35-213 heating and cooking, used in Franchise fees, 63-524 households, 13-567,64-202,64-X-501 Franchises, government revenue, 68-203,68-204,68-207 motive, government revenues, 53-006 Franchising in Canada's Food Serving Industry, 1973, 63-524 motive, net sales, 53-006 Frankfurters, shipments, 32-221 Fuel, aviation turbo Fraternal benefit societies, financial flow shipments, 45-205 accounts, 13-002,13-562,13-563 supply and demand, 57-003 Freezers supply and disposition, 45-004 consumer price index, 62-010 Fuel oil domestic, production, sales and stocks, 43-001 consumer price index, 62-010 domestic, shipments, 43-204 consumption, 57-208,57-506 in households. 13-567,64-202 shipments, 45-205 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 supply and demand, 57-003 supply and disposition, 45-004 carried by air carriers, 51-002 Fuel taxes, government revenue, 68-202,68-205,68-207,68-211 carried by motor carriers, 53-006 Fuelwood, production, 25-201 carried by railways, 52-001,52-205,52-207,52-210,52-211 Fumigants. See Disinfectants carried by trucks, 53-224 Funeral Directors, 63-532 containerized, 54-003 motor carriers, operating and financial statistics, 53-222 average cost, establishments, historical data, prepaid rates on grain, rail and lake, 22-201 and funds in trust, service receipts, 63-532 French immersion programmes, enrolment and percentage of Fur Goods Industry, 34-213 school week, 81-257 Fur Production, 23-207 Fruit. See also Citrus fruit. Fruit juices, Furnaces. See also Heating equipment Fruit drinks, particular fruits, e.g., Apples, Cherries parts and attachments. 41-225 annual pack, 32-023 warm air, shipments, 41-225,43-204 bars, production, 32-026 wood or coal, shipments, 25-002 cocktail, canned, shipments, 32-218 Furnishings, household, shipments, 34-210 consumer price index, 62-010 Furniture. See also Beds: Chairs. Chesterfields: Chests. crystallized and glazed, shipments, 32-218,32-224 Fixtures, store, Mirrors, Upholstery farm cash receipts, 21-001 all types, 35-211 farm net income, 21-202 auditorium, shipments, 35-211,35-212,35-213 fountain, shipments, 32-224 bedroom, shipments, 35-211,35-213 frozen, urban family expenditure, 62-548 in cold storage, 32-217 camp, shipments, 34-202,35-211 church, shipments, 35-205,35-211,35-213 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 consumer price index, 62-010 peel, candied, shipments, 32-218 department store sales and stocks, 63-002 per capita consumption, 32-230 dining room, shipments, 35-211,35-213 per capita nutrient disappearance, 32-230 direct sales, 63-218 production, sales and farm value, by province, 22-003 elderly expenditure. 13-575 shipments, 31-211,32-218 family expenditure, 62-551 stocks, 32-010,32-011,32-217 hospital, shipments, 35-211,35-212,35-213 urban family expenditure, 62-548 hotel, shipments, 35-205, 35-211, 35-212, 35-213 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 household, shipments, 35-211,35-212,35-213,35-214 wholesale merchants, 63-601 household, origin and destination of shipments, 63-540 wholesale trade, 63-008 industries, 31-203.31-209 Fruit and Vegetable Preservation, 32-023 industries, fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 Fruit and Vegetable Processing Industries, 32-218 industry selling price index. 62-011.62-543 laboratory, shipments. 35-211.35-212.35-213 Fruit and Vegetable Production, 22-003 Fruit drink powders, shipments, 32-218,32-224 living room, shipments, 35-211,35-213 Fruit drinks metal, shipments, 35-211,35-212,35-213 non-carbonated, shipments, 32-218 pads, shipments, 34-202 Shipments, 32-209 plastic, shipments, 47-208 Fruit juices. See also Apple juice: Grape juice: restaurant, shipments, 35-205,35-212,35-213 Grapefruit juice. Orange juice school, shipments. 35-205,35-211,35-212,35-213 per capita consumption, 32-230 theatre, shipments, 35-211.35-212.35-213 shipments. 32-218,32-224 upholstered, shipments, 35-211,35-213 Fruits and vegetables verandah, shipments, 35-211 stocks, data collection methods, 21-X-501 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 Fryers, deep fat household wholesale merchants, 63-601 production, shipments and stocks, 43-003 wooden, shipments. 35-205.35-208.35-211,35-212,35-213 shipments, 43-203 Furniture, office. See also Desks, office Fuel. See also Charcoal, Coal. Coke, Energy, Gasoline manufacturers, 35-212 consumer price index, 62-010 steel, shipments, 41-227 wooden and metal, shipments, 35-006,35-211,35-212,35-213

Furniture stores

## Title, Subject and Commodity Index

chain, 63-210 retail trade, 63-005,63-538 shipments, 35-205,35-211,35-212,35-213 Furriers, chain, 63-210 Furs. See also Hides and skins; Skins department store sales and stock, 63-002 direct sales, 63-218 dressed, shipments, 31-211 dressing and dyeing, 47-205 estimates of production, methodology for data collection, 21-X-501 exports and imports, 23-208 farms reports, 23-208 pelts, number of produced and value, 23-207 stores, chain, 63-210 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 wholesale merchants, 63-601 Fuses, electrical industrial, shipments, 43-207 shipments, 43-210 Future of National Justice Statistics and Information in Canada, 1981, vol. I and vol. II, 85-506E GNP See Gross national product Gages, canned, shipments, 32-218 Galvanized ware, shipments, 41-227 Games, shipments, 36-203,47-204,47-208 Garage equipment, shipments, 42-214 Garages (building) building permits issued, 64-001,64-203 in households, 13-567,64-202 prefabricated, shipments, 35-205 value of construction work performed, 64-201 Garages (establishment) licences, number, 53-219 retail trade, 63-005.63-538 Garbage collection, local government expenditure. 68-203,68-204 Garment shields, shipments, 34-218 Garments academic, church, etc., shipments, 34-218 foundation, 34-212.62-011. See also Brassieres Corselettes, Corsets Gas. See also Petroleum coke oven, supply and demand, 57-003 consumer price index, 62-010 elderly expenditure, 13-575 liquified petroleum, shipments, 45-205 piping contractors, summary statistics, 64-210 still, supply and disposition, 45-004 turbine equipment, inventory of, 57-206 urban family expenditure, 62-547 Gas mains, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Gas, natural. See also Petroleum gases, liquified by-products, production, 26-201,26-202 consumption, 57-208,57-506 exports and imports, 55-002 production, 26-006.26-201,26-202,26-213 receipts and disposition, 55-002,57-205 Gloves sales, 55-002.57-205 supply and demand, 57-003,57-205 supply and disposition, 26-006, 26-213 Gas Utilities, 55-002

Gas Utilities Transport and Distribution Systems, 57-205

Gas wells, value of construction work performed, 64-201. See also Oil wells Gaskets leather, shipments, 33-205,35-211,35-212,35-213 shipments, 47-205 Gasoline consumer price index, 62-010 consumption, 57-208,57-506 gross sales, 53-218,87-401 net sales, 53-218 Gasoline, aviation shipments. 45-205 supply and demand, 57-003 supply and disposition, 45-004 Gasoline, motor shipments, 45-205 supply and disposition, 45-004 Gasoline, retail, outlets, number, 53-218 metal, shipments, 41-221, 41-227 wire, shipments, 41-216 Gateway Aviation Inc., international charter operations, 51-207 Gauntlets, shipments, 34-218 Gauze, surgical, shipments, 34-210 Geese, shipments, 32-227 Gelatine, shipments, 32-224 Gemstone, production, 26-201,26-202 Gendreau, Nicole, 71-523 General Review of the Mineral Industries: Mines. Quarries and Oil Wells, 26-201 General stores chain, 63-210 retail trade, 63-005,63-538 Generators and parts, electric, shipments, 43-207 Geographic analysis of the municipal unit, 92-X-501 Geographic areas, classification, 12-567,12-568 Geological Services, 63-537 Geophysical instruments, shipments, 47-206 Geography analysis of the municipal unit, 92-X-501 concepts, delineation and analysis, collection maps Census Master File, 12-X-501,92-X-502 Geraniums, greenhouse grown, 22-202 Gift shops, chain, 63-210 Gift taxes, government revenue, 68-202,68-205,68-207 elderly expenditure, 13-575 family expenditure, 62-551 urban family expenditure, 62-547 Gilts, number on farms, 23-008 Gin, sales, 32-206,63-202 Girdles, shipments, 34-212 Gladioli, greenhouse grown, 22-202 Glass(ware) and glazing contractors, summary statistics, 64-210 department store sales and stocks, 63-002 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 shipments, 44-207 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 wholesale merchants, 63-601 Glass and Glass Products Manufacturers, 44-207 baseball, hockey, etc., shipments, 47-204 knitted, shipments, 34-215 leather, industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 leather, shipments, 34-218

manufacturers, 34-218

rubber, shipments, 33-206,34-218 shipments, 34-218 Glucose, shipments, 32-224 Glue, shipments, 46-216. See also Adhesives Gluten, shipments, 32-224 Glycerine, shipments, 46-214 Gold. See also Jewellery average annual prices, 26-201,41-214 Canadian holdings, 67-001,67-201 holdings, 13-002,13-562,13-563 production, 26-201, 26-202, 41-214 shipments, 47-211 Gold quartz mines, 26-223 Golf equipment, shipments, 47-204 Goose meat farm value, by province, 23-202 in cold storage, 32-217 production, by province, 23-202 supply and disposition, 23-202 Government, See also Federal government, Local government. Provincial government business enterprises, finance, 13-001, 13-201, 13-531, 13-533 business enterprises, financial flow accounts, 13-002,13-562,13-563 enterprises, financial statistics, 61-203,61-204 enterprises listed, 61-203 grants and subsidies to charitable organizations, 61-519 liquor authorities, assets and liabilities, 63-202 Government administration, expenditure on, 68-202 federal, 11-502E.68-211 local, 11-402E,61-204,68-203 provincial, 11-402E,68-205,68-207 territorial, 11-402E Government departments and agencies, data sources, 11-513E Government finance, federal, provincial and local, 11-402E Government revenue and expenditure, 13-001.13-201.13-531,13-533,68-202 methodology, 13-549 surplus or deficit (by level of government), 13-213 Grading contractors, summary statistics, 64-210 Graduates doctoral, employment rate, occupation, income, etc., 81-571 interprovincial movement, 81-572 number, sex, field of specialization, 81-229 Ph.D by age, sex and family status, by citizenship and place of birth, and by field of study and employment sought, 81-259 postsecondary employment outcome, 81-572 university, educational profile, 81-566 Graham wafers, production, 32-026 Grain. See also Cereal, products acreage, yield and production, 22-201 and fertilizer drills (combination), shipments, 42-202 cereal and corn production, estimates, 21-X-505E carryover in Canada and United States, 22-201 cleaners, shipments, 42-202 inspected, by grades, 22-201 monthly average cash quotations, 22-007 prices, 22-201 producers' deliveries, Prairie Provinces, 22-007 shipments, 22-201, 32-228 wholesale, agents and brokers, 63-602 wholesale, merchants, 63-601 wholesale trade, 63-008 Grain elevators fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 primary net receipts and shipments, 22-201

storage capacity, 22-201

value of construction work performed, 64-201 Grain Trade of Canada, 22-201 Grains and Oilseeds Review, 22-007 Grains, distillers', sales, 32-206 Grains, mixed, 22-002 acreage, production and value, 21-516 consumption, 32-214 Granite, shipments, 44-213 Grants and subsidies, charitable, 61-519 Grape juice, shipments, 32-207,32-218 Grapefruit consumer price index, 62-010 urban family expenditure, 62-548 Grapefruit juice, shipments, 32-218 per capita consumption, 32-230 production and farm value, 22-003 sales, 22-003 urban family expenditure, 62-548 0PF+Gravel pits, 26-224 Gravel, production, 26-201, 26-202 Gravy, shipments, 32-218,32-227 lubricating, shipments, 45-205 lubricating, supply and disposition, 45-004 shipments, 46-216 Great Lakes Airlines, international charter operations, 51-003,51-207 Greenhouse Industry, 22-202. See also Census of Canada, 1976, Greenhouses, Flowers Greenlandair, international charter operations, 51-207 electric, shipments, 43-203,43-204 hot air heating, shipments, 41-225 Grinders, grain, shipments, 42-202 Grindstone, production, 26-201, 26-202 Groceries, wholesale trade, 63-008 Grocery stores chain, 63-210 retail trade, 63-005 Gross domestic product, provincial, 13-213 Gross national expenditure. 11-003.13-001,13-004,13-201,13-531,13-533 Gross national product, 11-003,13-001,13-201,13-531,13-533. See also Income Gross provincial expenditure, 13-213 Groundwood pulp production, 36-204 shipments, 36-204 Guardrails highway, shipments, 41-227 value of construction work performed, 64-201 Guide to Federal Government Labour Statistics, 1979, 72-512 Guide to Sub-provincial Data: Excluding Census Data, 1979, 12-566 Guides, printed, shipments, 36-203 Gum, chewing, urban family expenditure, 62-548 Gymnasium equipment and supplies, shipments, 47-204 Gypsum mines, 26-224 Gypsum, production, 26-201, 26-202 Gypsum Products, 44-003

Haddock, industry selling price index, 62-011 Hair dryers. See Dryers, hair

Hair preparations (dyes, rinses, etc.) industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 sales, 46-221 plywood and veneer, 35-001 shipments, 46-215 plywood and veneer, shipments, 35-206 Hairdressing accessories production, 35-001, 35-002, 35-204 plastic, shipments, 47-208 shipments. 35-001,35-002,35-204 shipments, 47-205 stocks. 35-001.35-002 Halibut, industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 Harnesses, animal, shipments, 33-205 Halium, production, 26-201 Harrison, B.R., 98-811 Halters, leather, shipments, 33-205 Harrison Airways, international charter operations, 51-207 Harrows, shipments, 42-202 consumer price index, 62-010 Harvests. See Crops frozen, stocks in cold storage, 32-012 Hassocks, shipments, 35-211 in cold storage, 32-217 Hats. See also Millinery industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 manufacturers, 34-218 shipments, 32-221 shipments, 34-213,34-215,34-218 Hamburger Hay, tame, 22-002 consumer price index, 62-010 acreage, production and value, 21-516 industry selling price index, 62-011 Headboards, shipments, 35-211 Hammermills, shipments, 42-202 Health, 11-402E Hammocks, shipments, 34-202 and personal care expenditures, 62-X-501 Handbags and retirement, 83-521 industry selling price index, 62-011 guide to data, 12-566 leather, shipments, 33-205 impact of illness, 82-538 Handbook, market research, 63-224 preventive maintenance, 82-538 Handbook of Agricultural Statistics, problems, by age, sex, type of problem, income, 82-538 part I. Field Crops, 1921-74, 21-516 risk exposure, 83-538 part VI, Livestock and Animal Products, 1871-1973, 21-514 status, 82-538 part VII. Dairy Statistics, 1920-73, 21-515 Health and Economic Activity. A Time-Series Analysis of Handicapped Canadian Mortality and Unemployment physically and mentally, special care facilities, 83-X-201 Rates, 1950-77, 82-539E Health care, 11-511. See also Health insurance Handicapped, assistance programs, growth rate by province, 86-510 plans, Hospital care, Medicare plans, Medicines Handkerchiefs analysis, 83-522E paper, shipments, 36-206 consolidated government expenditure, 68-202 shipments, 34-216 consumer price index, 62-001,62-010 Handles, shipments, 35-208,47-208 elderly expenditure, 13-575 Hangars (airplane), value of construction family expenditure, 62-551 work performed, 64-201 federal government expenditure, 68-211 Hangers (garment), shipments, 35-208.41-216,47-208 local government expenditure, 68-203,68-204 Hardboard, 36-001 provincial government expenditure, 68-205,68-207 Hardboard. See also Particle board urban family expenditure, 62-547 exports and imports, 36-001 Health concepts, survey standardization, 12-560 production and shipments, 36-001,36-204 Health insurance plans, payments in. See also Health care: Hardware. See also Cutlery. Files: Knives, Nails. Nuts and Medicare plans, Workmen's compensation bolts, Saws Screws Tools: Washers education, libraries and museums, 72-616 appliance, shipments, 41-208 finance, insurance and real estate, 72-610 automobile, shipments, 41-208,42-210 manufacturing, 72-612 builders' and shelf, shipments, 41-208,41-221 mines, quarries and oil wells, 72-613 department store sales and stocks, 63-002 services to business management, 72-617 drapery, shipments, 35-213 trade (retail and wholesale), 72-615 furniture and cabinet, shipments, 41-208 transportation, communication and other utilities, 72-611 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 Health insurance premiums, provincial government manufacturers, 41-208 revenue, 68-205,68-207 marine and rigging, shipments, 41-208 Health manpower, socio-economic characteristics, 83-231 plumbing and heating equipment, origin and destination Health of Canadians: A Report of the Canada Health of shipments, 63-540 Survey. 82-538E pole line, shipments, 41-208,43-207 Health organizations, donations received, 61-519 shipments, 41-227, 41-228 Health services, utilization of, 13-561 trunk and suitcase, shipments, 41-208 Heat transfer coils, shipments, 42-215 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 Heaters wholesale merchants, 63-601 motor vehicle, shipments, 42-210 wholesale trade, 63-008 space, production, shipments and stocks, 43-003 Hardware stores space, shipments, 43-203,43-204 chain, 63-210 water tank domestic, shipments, 41-225, 43-203 operating results, 63-610 Heating contractors, principal statistics, 64-204 retail trade, 63-610.63-538 Heating controls, shipments, 47-206 Hardware, Tool and Cutlery Manufacturers, 41-208 Heating equipment Hardwood in households, 13-567,64-202,64-X-501 consumption, 35-001

shipments 41 225,41-227 41 228 Hollow-ware, various types, shipments, 47-211 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 Homeownership, families and unattached wholesale merchants, 63-601 individuals, 13-572. See also Housing Heating Equipment Manufacturers, 41-225 Heating pads, electric, shipments, 43-203 mobile and motor, shipments, 42-217 Heavy Engineering Contracting Industry, 64-209 prefabricated, 25-205 Hedges, nursery sales, 22-203 vacation, 64-X-501 Heels, shipments, 33-203,33-206 Homicide in Canada A Statistical Synopsis, 1976, 85-505E Heifers, dairy and beef, number on farms, 23-008 Homicide Statistics, 85-209 Homicides, 85-209.85-505E. See also Deaths. Murder Helicopter operators, 51-004 operating statistics, 51-002,51-206 Suicides revenues and expenditures, 51-206 Honey. See also Bee colonies: Beekeepers Helium, production, 26-202 consumer price index, 62-010 Helmets farm net income, 21-202 per capita consumption, 32-229 safety, shipments, 47-208 shipments, 34-218 production, by province, 23-007 Hemlock shipments, 31-211 consumption, 35-001 stocks, 32-011 exports, 35-003 urban family expenditure, 62-548 plywood, 35-206 Honey Production, 23-007 Hoppers, metal, shipments, 41-223 plywood and veneer, 35-001 price. 35-002,35-003 Hormones, shipments, 46-209 production and stocks, 35-001,35-003 Horseradish, prepared, shipments, 32-218 shipments. 35-001,35-003,35-204 Hemstitching, 34-210 exports and imports, 23-203 Hens, number on farms, 23-202 farm value, by province, 21-514 Herbicides, shipments, 46-216 feeds shipments, 32-004,32-214 Herring, industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 hides and meat, shipments, 32-221 number on farms, by province, 21-514 cattle, industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 Hoses shipments, 32-221 plastic, shipments, 47-208 Hides and skins. See also Fur Leather rubber, industry selling price index, 62-011 exports and imports, 23-203 prices and sales, 23-203 rubber, shipments, 33-206 Hosiery all types, shipments, 34-215 Higginson, J., 16-501 High pressure decorative laminate sheet, factory chain stores, 63-210 shipments, 47-005 consumer price index, 62-010 Higher education. See Colleges, Degrees; department store sales and stocks, 63-002 Education Universities dyeing and finishing, 34-210 Highway, Road, Street and Bridge Contracting industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 Industry, 64-206 mills, 34-215 Hospital Annual Statistics, 83-232 Highways Hospital Morbidity, 82-206 construction price index, 62-007 contracting industry, 64-206 Hospital Morbidity. Canadian Diagnostic List, 82-209 tolls, fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-568 Hospital Statistics: Preliminary Annual Report, 83-217 value of construction work performed, 64-201 Hospitalization Hip boots, rubber, shipments, 33-206 taxes, consolidated government revenue, 68-202 Hired help on farms, wages, 21-002. See also Census of twenty leading causes, 82-206,82-209 Hospitals. See also Clinics. Nurses Canada, 1976, Hired help Historical Catalogue of Statistics Canada abortion committees in, 82-215 Publications, 1918-80, 11-512E bed complement, 83-232 Historical Compendium of Education Statistics: From effects of population change on need for space, 83-520 Confederation to 1975, 81-568 emergency unit visits, 83-232 Historical Labour Force Statistics Actual Data, Seasonal expenditures, 83-232 Factors, Seasonally Adjusted Data, 71-201 expenditures, by age and sex, 83-522E Hockey equipment, shipments, 47-204 facilities, utilization and personnel, 83-217 Hogs. See Pigs finances, 83-217 financial flow accounts, 13-002,13-562,13-563 Hoists fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 hydraulic, shipments, 42-217 government expenditures, hospital care, 68-211 mine, shipments, 42-214 Holiday pay in grants, 83-232 income, 83-232 education, libraries and museums, 72-616 finance, insurance and real estate, 72-610 laboratories, units done, 83-232 manufacturing, 72-612 list of, 83-201 number, by type, 83-232 operation, 83-232 mines, quarries and oil wells, 72-613 services to business management, 72-617 ownership, 83-232 trade (retail and wholesale), 72-615 transportation, communication and other utilities, 72-611 patient days/year/unit, 83-232

patient movement, 83-232 separations and days per stay, 82-206,82-209 staff employed, 83-232 surgical procedures and treatments, 82-208 teaching, 83-232 value of construction work performed, 64-201 Hotels. See also Motels, Restaurants, Tourist cabins principal statistics, 63-204 value of construction work performed, 64-201 Hours flown, by air carriers, 51-002 Hours of work. See also Overtime accommodation, food and recreational services, 72-602 annual averages, 71-529 by industry, 72-002,72-517 finance, insurance and real estate industries, 72-603 labour statistics, 72-512 Houseboats, shipments, 42-205 Housecoats, shipments, 34-217 Household and Family Projections: Canada Provinces and Territories, 1976-2001, 91-522 Household equipment, 13-563,63-224,64-202. See also Appliances: and names of specific appliances department store sales and stocks, 63-002 family expenditure, 62-551 plastic, shipments, 47-208 urban family expenditure, 62-547 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 wholesale merchants, 63-601 Household facilities, 13-567,64-202 Household Facilities and Equipment, 64-202 Household Facilities and Equipment, 1977-1981, (Revised Estimates), 64-X-501 Household Facilities by Income and Other Characteristics: Feature, Household Facilities of the Low Income Population, 1978, 13-567 Household Furniture Manufacturers, 35-211 Household goods movers, operating statistics, 53-222 Household heads, by age, sex and marital status, 91-522 Households. See also Census of Canada, 1976, Dwellings Households, Population and Housing, Census of Canada, 1981, **Dwellings** average size, 91-522 characteristics, 13-567 male and female heads, labour force characteristics, 71-X-501 non-family, 91-522 Houses, prefabricated, shipments, 35-205 Housing, 11-402E. See also Homeownership, Homes, mobile: Rent building permits issued, 64-001,64-203 capital and repair expenditures, 61-205,61-206 capital expenditures, 64-003 consolidated government expenditure, 68-202 construction starts and completions, 64-002 demolition permits issued, 64-203 elderly expenditure, 13-575 family expenditure, 62-X-501 federal government expenditure, 68-211 investment in. 64-003 local government expenditure, 68-203,68-204 price index, 62-001,62-007,62-010 provincial government expenditure, 68-205,68-207 starts, 13-004 survey standardization, 12-560 urban family expenditure, 62-547 value of construction work performed, 64-201,64-204,64-205 Housing Starts and Completions, 64-002 Hughes Air West Airlines, international charter

operations, 51-003,51-207
Humidifiers
portable, in households, 64-202
shipments, 41-225 **Huot, G.**, 16-501
Hydrants, shipments, 41-226,41-228
Hydro plants, list of, 57-206
Hydro-electric equipment, inventory of, 57-206

Ice, artificial, shipments, 47-205 Ice cream. See also Confectionery cones, production, 32-026 cones, shipments, 32-202 consumer price index, 62-010 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 mix, production, 23-001 mix, shipments, 32-209,32-224 per capita consumption, 32-230 production, 23-001 shipments, 32-209,32-213 urban family expenditure, 62-548 vending machines, number and sales, 63-213 Ice milk, shipments, 32-209 Ice wafers (biscuits), production, 32-026 Icings, shipments, 32-224 Ignition coils, shipments, 42-210 Illness causing absence from work and compensation, 71-X-503 Immigration, 11-003 government expenditure, 68-202,68-205,68-207,68-211 number of immigrants, Canada and provinces, 91-208 provincial government expenditure, Imports, 65-501 by commodity, 65-001,65-006,65-007,65-203,67-509 by commodity and country, 11-003,65-207 by country, 65-001,65-006,65-007,65-203,67-509 classification, 65-502 commodity analysis and customs basis trading partner analysis, 11-001 detailed annual tables, 65-203 price and volume indexes, 65-001 summary, 65-001 total value, 65-001 Imports by Commodities, 65-007 Imports by Countries, 65-006 Imports: Merchandise Trade, 65-203 Imports: Merchandise Trade, Commodity Detail, 65-207 Incinerators, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Income, 11-402E,11-511,63-224. See also Gross national product, Old age Security, Salaries, Social Security actors and actresses employed in Canada, 87-505 after taxes, individual and by region, 13-210 agricultural, 21-001,21-202 and expenditure, personal, 63-224 and wealth, distribution in Canada, 13-570 before and after taxes, estimates by geographical area, 13-576 by combined census divisions, 13-576 corporate, taxation, 61-208 estimates. Census divisions, subdivisions and counties, 13-576 family, 13-570 farm, 21-001,21-202,21-517 farm, by province, 21-202 fishing, 21-517 guaranteed, supplement-monthly rates, 86-509

labour 72-005	industrial
low, 13-206,13-207,13-208,13-567	accounts (input-output tables), 15-201,15-202
national, 11-003,13-001,13-004,13-201,13-531,13-533	concentration and organization, 31-402
per capita, by province, 13-576	consolidated government expenditure. 68-202
personal, 11-003,13-001,13-201,13-531,13-533,63-224	domestic and foreign controlled, 13-573
personal, estimates by geographical area, 13-576	employment by domestic and foreign
provincial, 13-213	controlled, 13-573
quintiles, 13-567	federal government expenditure, 68-211
sources of charitable organizations and expenses, 61-519	input and output, 15-201.15-202
unattached individuals, 13-570,13-572	local government expenditure, 68-203.68-204
ncome After Tax: Distributions by Size in Canada, 13-210	provincial government expenditure, 68-205,68-207
ncome distribution	seasonality of employment, 16-501
by province, 13-208	Industry Price Indexes, 62-011
by region, 13-206,13-207,13-208,13-210	Industry selling price index, 13-004,62-543
by sex. 13-207	Industry Selling Price Indexes:
census families, 13-208	Manufacturing, 1971=100, 1956-76, 62-543
effect of benefits on, 13-561	Infant foods, shipments, 32-218,32-224
family, 13-206,13-207	Infomat, 11-002E
individual, 13-206,13-207,13-208,13-210	Information systems, 12-202
low, 13-206,13-207	Ingots, steel
ncome Distributions by Size in Canada, 13-207	disposition, 41-001
ncome Distributions by Size in Canada: Preliminary	production, 11-001,41-001,41-002,41-203
Estimates, 13-206	sales. 41-203
ncome Estimates for Subprovincial Areas, 1978, 13-576	shipments, 41-001
ncome taxes	Initial Results from the 1981 Survey of Child Care
consolidated government revenue, 68-202	Arrangements, 86-X-501
farm taxfilers, 21-517	Ink, printing and writing, shipments, 46-216
federal government revenue, 68-211	Inmates, prison
industrial corporations, 61-208P	age, sex, number, racial origin, escapes, deaths, 85-211
provincial government revenue, 68-205,68-207	length of stay, offence, 85-211
ncomes, Assets and Indebtedness of Families in	Input-output tables, 15-201,15-202. See also Inter-industry
Canada, 1977, 13-572	economics
ndebtedness, international, 67-001,67-201,67-202	Insecticides
ndependent stores, retail trade, 63-538	sales, by nurseries, 22-203
ndex Numbers of Farm Prices of Agricultural	shipments, 46-209,46-216
Products, 1971=100, 62-003	Institutions, capital and repair expenditures, 61-205,61-206
ndex of Farm Production, 21-203	Institutions, correctional, See Correctional
ndex to Statistics Canada Questionnaires, 12-205	Instruments
ndexes	industry selling price index, 62-011
agricultural production, 21-203	scientific and professional, shipments, 47-206
consumer prices, 62-001,62-010	Insulation contractors, summary statistics, 64-210
consumer prices, revision concepts and procedures, 62-546	Insulation, roof, shipments, 36-002
farm input prices, 62-004	Insurance, 11-402E
industrial production, 61-005,61-213	companies, capital and repair expenditures, 61-205,61-206
industry selling prices, 62-011,62-543	companies, financial flow accounts, 13-002,13-562,13-563
printed, shipments, 36-203	compensation for absence from work, 71-X-503
real domestic product, 61-005,61-213	consumer price index, 62-010
selling price index, 13-004	elderly expenditure, 13-575
idian reserves and settlements, geographic	property and casualty companies, financial
distribution, 92-X-501	statistics, 61-006
ndian schools, enrolment, 81-220	taxes, consolidated government revenue, 68-202
ndians and Metis of Canada, 11-511	urban family expenditure, 62-547
ndium, production, 26-201,26-202	Insurance industry
idustrial accessories, plastic, shipments, 47-208	employment, earnings and hours of labour, 72-517,72-603
idustrial classes, 12-501	estimates of employees, 72-008,72-516
idustrial control equipment, shipments, 43-207, 43-210	fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-568
ndustrial Corporations: Financial Statistics, 61-003	labour costs, 72-610
ndustrial Corporations: Financial Statistics,	
	wages and salaries, 72-005
Preliminary Data, 61-003P	Inter-censal estimates, population
ndustrial equipment	by marital status, sex and age group, 91-519
industry selling price index, 62-011.62-543	by sex and years of age, 91-518
wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602	census divisions. 91-521
wholesale merchants, 63-601	Inter-Corporate Ownership, 1979-80, 61-517
wholesale trade, 63-008	Interest rates, index, 62-007
ndustrial Organization and Concentration in the	Inter-governmental transfer
Manufacturing and Logging Industries, 31-402	payments, 68-202,68-203,68-204,68-205,68-207,68-211
industrial production, index. 61-005,61-213	Inter-industry economics, 15-201,15-202
idustry. See also Inter-industry economics: Research,	Internal combustion equipment, inventory of, 57-206

International Air Charter Statistics. (quarterly), 51-003 International Air Charter Statistics, (annual), 51-207 International and Interprovincial Migration in Canada, 91-208 International Jet Air Limited, international charter operations, 51-003.52-207 International Travel: Advance Information, 66-002 International Vessel Traffic Statistics, 54-004,54-209 Inventories, Shipments and Orders in Manufacturing Industries, 31-001 Inventory average number of weeks supply of, 31-524 value of, manufacturing industries, 31-001 Investment Statistics: Manufacturing Sub-industries, Canada, 1960-77, 61-518 Investments. See also Mutual funds dealers, financial flow accounts, 13-002,13-562,13-563 dealers, financial statistics, 61-006 direct, in Canada and abroad. 67-001,67-201,67-202 expenditures on, 13-211,13-568 foreign, 13-002, 13-562, 13-563 foreign, in Canada, 31-401,67-001,67-002,67-201,67-202 funds, financial statistics, 61-006 in mutual and pension funds, 74-201 international, 67-506E private and public, 61-205,61-206 Inventory Accounting Methods in Manufacturing Industries, 1975, 31-524 Investment Statistics Manufacturing Sub-Industries and Selected Energy Related Industries, Outlook, 61-214 Invitations, printed, shipments, 36-203 Invoices, printed, shipments, 36-203 Irises, greenhouse grown, 22-202 Irish International Airlines, international charter operations, 51-207 Iron. See also Ironwork; Steel industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 oxide, production, 26-201, 26-202 production, 26-201, 26-202, 41-001 products, rolled, shipments, 41-203 remelt. 26-201.26-202.41-214 shipments, 31-211 wholesale, agents and brokers, 63-602 wholesale, merchants, 63-601 Iron and Steel Mills, 41-203 Iron Foundries, 41-226 Iron mines, 26-223 Iron ore. See Pyrite. Pyrrhotite Iron, pig production, 41-001,41-002,41-203 sales, 41-203 shipments, 41-001 Iron, scrap consumption, 41-212 exports and imports, 41-212 trade, 63-008 Irons, household production, shipments and stocks, 43-003 shipments, 43-203 Ironwork, ornamental and architectural, shipments, 41-221,41-228 Irrigation, value of construction work performed, 64-201. See also Dams; Reservoirs Island Telephone Co. Limited, employment, finances, telephones operated and calls reported, 56-202

Jackets, shipments, 34-213.34-216,34-217 Jails. See Correctional Institutions Jam consumer price index. 62-010 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 per capita consumption, 32-230 shipments, 32-218, 32-224 Japan Air Lines, international charter operations, 51-207 Jeans, shipments, 34-216,34-217 per capita consumption, 32-230 shipments, 32-218,32-224 Jelly powder consumer price index, 62-010 shipments, 32-218,32-224 Jewellers' findings, shipments, 47-211 all types, shipments, 47-211 department store sales and stocks, 63-002 direct sales, 63-218 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 shipments, 31-211 wholesale agent and brokers, 63-602 wholesale merchants, 63-601 Jewellery and Silverware Industry, 47-211 Jewellery stores chain, 63-210 retail trade, 63-005,63-538,63-609 plastic, shipments, 47-208 shipments, 41-208, 42-207 Job holders, multiple, annual averages, 71-529 Job Market Reality for Postsecondary Graduates. Employment Outcome by 1978, Two Years After Graduation, 81-572E Job satisfaction, by field of study, 81-572E Johnson Flying Service, international charter operations, 51-003,51-207 Juicers, domestic, electric, shipments, 43-203 canned, industry selling price index, 62-011 fruit and vegetable, urban family expenditure, 62-548 frozen, urban family expenditure, 62-548 per capita consumption, 32-230 Juristat, 85-002 Justice, legal aid, 85-507 Justice statistics analysis, historical background, privacy impact, needs, recommendations, resource expenditure and systems development, 85-506 report of the National Project on Research Coordination (NPRC), 85-506

KLM, international charter operations, 51-003,51-207 **Kalbach, W.E.**, 99-761

Kegs, shipments, 36-206,41-227

Kerosene
consumption, 57-208,57-506
shipments, 45-205
supply and demand, 57-003
supply and disposition, 45-004

Ketchup, tomato
consumer price index, 62-010
shipments, 32-218,32-224

Kettles, electric
production and stocks, 43-003

industry selling price index, 62-011 Key Economic Series, release dates, 11-001 Kimonos, women's and children's, shipments, 34-217 Kindergartens enrolment, 81-220 utilization of facility by working parents, 86-X-501 Kitchen accessories, shipments, 31-211 Kitchen equipment. See also names of specific appliances, utensils, etc. for restaurants, shipments, 41-227 urban family expenditure, 62-547 Kitchenware direct sales, 63-218 plastic, shipments, 47-208 shipments, 41-227 Kits, all types, shipments, 47-204,47-208 Knitting Mills, 34-215 Knitting mills, 31-203,31-209 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-568 electric, shipments, 43-203 shipments, 41-208 Knobs, plastic, shipments, 47-208

shipments, 43-003,43-203

LTV Jet Fleet Corp., international charter operations, 51-207 Label companies, recording industry, 87-615 Labels, shipments, 34-210,36-203,36-206 Laboratories dental, 47-206 hospital, 83-232 value of construction work performed, 64-201 Laboratory Services, 63-537 Labour. See also Hours of work compensation of persons employed, 14-201 compensation per man-hour worked of persons employed, 14-201 compensation per person employed, 14-201 consolidated government expenditures, 68-202 federal government expenditure, 68-211 income, estimates, 72-005 provincial government expenditure, 68-205,68-207 Labour Costs in Canada Education, Libraries and Museums, 72-616 Labour Costs in Canada: Finance, Insurance and Real Estate, 72-610 Labour Costs in Canada Manufacturing, 72-612 Labour Costs in Canada Mines, Quarries and Oil

Labour Costs in Canada Services to Business
Management. 72-617
Labour Costs in Canada Trade, 72-615
Labour Costs in Canada Transportation, Communication and
Other Utilities, 72-611

Other Utilities, 72-611
Labour Force, 71-001
Labour force, 11-003.13-004,71-001,71-201,71-523. See

Labour force, 11-003.13-004,71-001,71-201,71-523. See also Census of Canada, 1976, Labour force, Manpower supply. Unemployed by province, industry, sex, etc., 71-001 by province, industry, sex, etc., annual averages, 71-529

employment and unemployment, 71-531 female participation and the effect on Canada's level of

female participation and the effect on Canada's level of fertility, 71-X-504 guide to data, 12-566

numbers by age, sex and province, 71-531

Wells, 72-613

persons not in the Labour force who want work and are available, 71-X-502 seasonality, 16-501 status of parent and child care, 86-X-501 survey, methodology, 71-526 survey data comparisons of paid workers, 31-X-501 Labour Force Annual Averages, 1975-78, 71-529 Labour market, 13-004 Labour market activity families and family members and unattached individuals, 71-X-501 Labour unions director, 71-202

director, 71-202 financial statistics, 71-202 membership statistics, 71-202 Lace, all kinds, shipments, 34-210 Laces, shoe, shipments, 34-210 Lacquers, shipments, 46-210,46-216. See also Varnish Ladders, wooden, shipments, 35-208

Ladders, wooden, shipments, 35-208 Laker Airways, international charter operations, 51-003,51-207

Lambs. See also Mutton exports and imports, 23-203 farm cash receipts, 21-001 farm value, by province, 21-514 frozen, stocks in cold storage, 23-203,32-012,32-217 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 marketings, 23-203 number on farms, 21-514,21-518,23-008,23-203

prices, 21-514,23-203 production and disappearance, 21-514 shipments, 23-203,32-221 slaughterings, 21-514,23-203,32-221 Lamp shades (all types), shipments, 35-214 Lamps

electric, manufacturers' sales, 43-009 shipments, 35-208,35-214,43-210 and

farm price index, 62-004 in agriculture, Newfoundland, 21-518 use (maps), 96-871 Landscape contracts, revenue from, 22-203

Landscaping, value of work performed, 64-201. See also Hedges, Parks; Perennials; Shrubs; Trees Language

education, minority, by province, level, grade, 81-257 minority, relevant provincial legislation, 81-257 minority, taught as a second language, 81-257

Lapierre-Adamcyk, E., 99-757 Larch, shipments, 35-204 Lard

exports and imports, 23-203 industry selling price index. 62-011.62-543 per capita consumption, 21-514.32-230

production and domestic disappearance, 21-514.23-203 shipments, 31-211

Latex compounds, shipments, 33-206 Lath

gypsum, production; shipments and stocks, 44-003 gypsum, shipments, 44-210

metal, shipments, 41-227
Lathing, plastering and stucco contractors, summary statistics, 64-210

Laths, wooden, shipments, 35-204
Laundries, value of construction work performed, 64-201
Laundry equipment (washers, dryers), shipments, 43-204
Laundry, urban family expenditure, 62-547
Lavatories shipments, 44-216

Load	Lift trucks, 42-214
Lead average annual prices, 26-201,41-214	Light standards, shipments, 41-227
production, 26-201,26-202,41-214	Lighters, cigarette, shipments, 47-205
products, shipments, 41-215	Lighting equipment, shipments, 43-211
unalloyed, shipments, 41-215	Lightning arresters, shipments, 43-207
Leading indicators, 13-004	Lignite, consumption, 57-208
Leather. See also Hides and skins	Lilies, greenhouse grown, 22-202
all kinds, shipments, 33-202	Limbs, artificial, shipments, 47-206
dressings and finishes, shipments, 46-216	Lime. See also Cement
gloves, shipments, 33-202	industry selling price index, 62-011
industries, 31-203,31-209	production, 26-201,26-202
industries, fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568	shipments, 44-209
industry selling price index, 62-011.62-543	Lime Manufacturers, 44-209
products, shipments, 33-205	Limestone, shipments, 44-213
shipments, 31-211	Linens. See also Bedding
sole, shipments, 33-202 Leather Tanneries, 33-202	consumer price index, 62-010 department store sales and stocks, 63-002
Leather tanneries, principal statistics, 33-202	Lines, fishing, shipments, 34-203
Lecithin, shipments, 32-223	Lingerie
Ledgers, printed, shipments, 36-203	chain stores, 63-210
Lefebvre, L.A., 83-521,83-522E	children's, shipments, 34-217
Legal Aid 85-507	consumer price index, 62-010
Legal aid	department store sales and stocks, 63-002
case characteristics, 85-507	ladies', shipments, 34-212
expenditures, 85-507	Lipstick
federal contributions, 85-507	sales, 46-221
grounds for possible demand of, 85-507	shipments, 46-215
legislation, 85-507	Liqueurs, sales, 32-206.63-202 Liquor, <i>See also</i> Liqueurs
Legal System, 11-402E	elderly expenditure, 13-575
Legislation	per capita consumption, 32-229
criminal injuries compensation, 86-502	sales, 32-206,63-202
workmen's compensation, 86-501	stores, chain, 63-210
Legs, wooden, shipments, 35-208	urban family expenditure, 62-547
Leisure activities, participation in, 11-402E.87-501,87-620	List of Canadian Hospitals and Special Care
Lemons, urban family expenditure, 62-548	Facilities, 83-201
Lenses, shipments, 47-206	Listing of Supplementary Documents, 11-207
Leotards, shipments, 34-215	Lithia, production, 26-201,26-202
Letterheads, printed, shipments, 36-203	Lithographing, 36-203
Lettuce	Liver, consumer price index, 62-010 Livestock. <i>See also</i> Cattle; Census of Canada, 1976
acreage, production, and farm value, 22-003 consumer price index, 62-010	Farms; Milk cows; Pigs; Sheep. Census of
per capita consumption, 32-230	Canada, 1981, Farms
urban family expenditure, 62-548	farm cash receipts, 21-001
Libraries	farm operating expenses, 21-X-503E
college and university, holdings, staff, etc., 87-652	number (maps), 96-871
historical statistics, 81-568	prices, 21-514
labour costs. 72-616	products, farm cash receipts, 21-001
public, holdings, income, circulation, etc., 87-651	wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602
school, size, staff, expenditures, holdings, 87-650	wholesale merchants, 63-601
Licences automobile, 87-401	Livestock and Animal Products Statistics, 23-203 Living Arrangements of Canada's Older Women, 86-503
government revenue, 68-202,68-203,68-204,68-205,	Loaders, front-end and self-propelled, shipments, 42-214
68-207,68-211	Loaders, tailgate, shipments, 42-217
drivers' and chauffeurs', 53-219	Loans, 13-002.13-562,13-563,61-209. See also Consumer credit;
drivers' and chauffeurs', revenues, 53-006	Interest rates, Investments
hunting and fishing, 87-401	Lobster, industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543
Life expectancy, 84-206,91-516,91-520	Local government
Life insurance plans, payments in	assets and liabilities, 68-204
education, libraries and museums, 72-616	capital and repair expenditures, 61-205,61-206
finance, insurance and real estate, 72-610	employment and payroll, 72-009
manufacturing, 72-612	finance, 68-203.68-204 financial flow accounts, 13-002,13-562,13-563
mines, quarries and oil wells, 72-613 services to business management, 72-617	per capita revenue and expenditure, 68-204
trade (retail and wholesale), 72-615	revenue and expenditure, 68-202.68-203.68-204
transportation, communication and other utilities, 72-611	Local Government Employment, 72-009
Life tables, male and female, 91-516	Local Government Finance: Preliminary Estimates, 68-203
Lifeboats, shipments, 42-205	Local Government Finance: Revenue and Expenditure, Assets and Liabilities, Actual, 68-204

sub-industries, capital and repair expenditures, 61-214

Lockers, shipments. 35-211.35-212.35-213.41-227 shipments, 42-202 Locomotives wholesale trade, 62-008 owned or leased, 52-209 Machinery and Equipment Price Indexes by Industry of Purchase, 1971-79, 62-552 shipments, 42-211 Logging, 25-201 MacKenzie, international charter operations, 51-207 Mackerel, industry selling price index, 62-011 Logging booms, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Macro-economic conditions, monthly description, 13-004 industry, 31-402 Maersk Air, international charter operations, 51-207 Magazines. See also Newspapers: Periodicals industry, consumption of fuel and electricity, 57-208 industry, principal statistics, 25-201,25-202 direct sales, 63-218 elderly expenditure, 13-575 Logs, production, 25-201 Lot Polish Airlines, international charter shipments, 36-203 subscriptions, revenue from, 36-203 operations, 51-003,51-207 Lotions, face, body and hand Magnesitic dolomite and brucite, production, 26-201, 26-202 Magnesium sales. 46-221 production, 26-201, 26-202 shipments, 46-215 shipments, 41-214 Loudspeakers, shipments, 43-206 Mahogany, plywood and veneer, 35-206 Low income. See Income, low Mail Lufthansa, international charter operations, 51-003,51-207 handled by air carriers, 51-002 loaded and unloaded, at airports, 51-005,51-203 industry selling price index, 62-011 order sales, 63-218 leather hand, shipments, 33-205 stores, chain, 63-210 Mailing machines, shipments, 42-216 Make-up preparations Lumber. See also Hardwood: Planing mills. Sawmills. Timber sales, 46-221 and building materials, origin and destination of shipments, 46-215 shipments, 63-540 Mallows (biscuits), production, 32-026 exports. 25-202.25-505.35-003 industry, principal statistics, 25-505 and malt products, shipments, 32-224 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 customs exports by selected destinations, 22-007 price, 35-002 exports, 22-201 production, 25-202,25-505,35-002,35-003,35-204 Malted milk mix, shipments, 32-209 sawn, purchases, 35-002 Man-hours worked of persons employed, 14-201,34-208 sawn, shipments, 35-003 Manicuring preparations shipments, 25-202,25-505,35-002,35-003,35-204,35-205, sales, 46-221 35-208 35-209 shipments, 46-215 stocks, 35-002,35-003 Manitoba wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 education, 81-557 wholesale merchants, 63-601 Manitoba Telephone System, employment, finances, telephones Lynd, D., 81-573 operated and calls reported, 56-202 Lynx, number and value of pelts, 23-207 Man-made Fibre. Yarn and Cloth Mills, 34-208 Mannequins, shipments, 47-209 Manslaughter. See Homicides. Murder Manufactured products, shipments, imports, exports and Macaroni apparent domestic availability, 31-529 canned, shipments, 32-218 Manufacturers of Electric Wire and Cable, 43-209 consumer price index. 62-010 Manufacturers of Electrical Industrial Equipment, 43-207 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 Manufacturers of Household Radio and Television shipments, 32-224 Receivers, 43-205 (with meat), shipments, 32-221 Manufacturers of Industrial Chemicals, 46-219 Macedoine, shipments, 32-218 Manufacturers of Lighting Fixtures, 43-211 Manufacturers of Major Appliances: Electric and Machine Shops, 42-207 Machinery, shipments, 31-211,41-226,42-202,42-207,42-214, Non-electric, 43-204 42-216. See also Combines: Conveyors: Cranes: Dredges Manufacturers of Miscellaneous Electrical Products, 43-210 Elevators, Machinery, mining, Mowers Manufacturers of Mixed Fertilizers, 46-220 electrical, origin and destination of shipments, 63-540 Manufacturers of Pharmaceuticals and Medicines, 46-209 Manufacturers of Plastics and Synthetic Resins, 46-211 equipment products industries, by control, 67-507 fabricated metals industries, by control, 67-507 Manufacturers of Small Electrical Appliances, 43-203 industries, 31-203 Manufacturers of Soap and Cleaning Compounds, 46-214 Manufacturers of Toilet Preparations, 46-215 industries, fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 Manufactures, Census of, concepts and definitions, 31-528 laundry, 43-002. See also Dryers, clothes, Washing machines Manufacturing, 11-003 rental establishments, locations, revenues, expenses, 63-533 capital and repair expenditures, 61-205,61-206 Machinery, farm. See also Agricultural implements: Census of Canada, 1976. Machinery, farm. capital and repair expenditures, by country of control, 61-215 Cultivators: Fanning mills, Farm equipment: Harrows: corporation financial statistics, 61-207 Mowers. Plows. Spraying equipment, Transplanters employment, earnings and hours, 72-517 and equipment, origin and destination of shipments, 63-540 machinery and equipment, price indexes, 62-552

```
Manufacturing industries, 11-402E.31-402
                                                                      Maritime Telegraph and Telephone Co. Ltd., employment,
  analysis, by control, 67-507
                                                                           finances, telephones operated and calls reported, 56-202
  by province, 31-203
                                                                      Marital status, life tables, analysis, 84-536
  by small areas, 31-209
                                                                      Markers, stone, shipments, 44-213
  capacity utilization rates, 31-003
                                                                      Market Research Handbook, 63-224
  census regional data comparisons, 31-X-501
                                                                      Marmalades
  consumption of fuel and electricity, 57-208,57-506
                                                                         per capita consumption, 32-230
  cost of fuel and electricity, 31-203,31-209
                                                                         shipments, 32-218,32-224
  cost of materials and supplies, 31-203,31-209
                                                                      Marriage, Divorce and Mortality A Life Table Analysis for
  domestic control, 31-401
                                                                           Canada, 1975-77, 84-536
  employment and payroll, 31-203,31-209 estimates of employees, 72-008,72-516
                                                                      Marriages, 11-003,84-001,84-205. See also Census
                                                                           of Canada, 1976, Marriages: Divorces: Families
  fixed capital flows and stocks. 13-211.13-568
                                                                         by age and sex, 91-522
  foreign control, 31-401
                                                                        life table analysis, 84-536
  guide to data, 12-566
                                                                        rate of. 84-205
  index of potential output, 31-003
                                                                      Marshmallows, shipments, 32-213
  inventory accounting methods, 31-524
                                                                      Marten, number and value of pelts, 23-207
  labour costs, 72-612
                                                                      Martinair Holland, international charter
  miscellaneous, 47-205
                                                                          operations, 51-003,51-207
  value added, 31-203.31-209
                                                                      Mascara
  value of inventory, 31-001
                                                                        sales, 46-221
  value of orders, 31-001
                                                                        shipments, 46-215
  value of shipments, 31-001,31-203,31-209
                                                                      Masonry contractors, summary statistics, 64-210
  wages and salaries, 72-005
                                                                      Matches, in books, shipments, 46-216
Manufacturing Industries of Canada National and Provincial
    Areas, 31-203
                                                                        bath, 34-205
Manufacturing Industries of Canada Sub-provincial
                                                                        bath, shipments, 34-210,34-221
    Areas. 31-209
                                                                        place, shipments, 36-206
Manufacturing sub-industries, investment
                                                                        rubber, shipments, 33-206
    statistics, 61-518
                                                                        shipments, 34-221
Manure spreaders, shipments, 42-202
                                                                      Mattress covers, shipments, 34-210
Maple
                                                                      Mattresses, shipments, 34-202,35-211,35-213
  hard, price, 35-002
                                                                      Mayonnaise, shipments, 32-218,32-224
  plywood and veneer, 35-206
                                                                      McCulloch International, international charter
  production, 35-002
                                                                          operations, 51-207
  products, 22-204
                                                                      McIlveen, N., 71-527
  products, farm cash receipts, 21-001
                                                                      McVey, J.S., 67-507
  products, farm net income, 21-202
                                                                      Meals, ready-to-serve, shipments, 32-218,32-221,32-227
  shipments, 35-204
                                                                      Meat. See also Bacon, Beef, Ham, Hamburger, Lamb, Mutton
  stocks, 35-002
                                                                          Offal, Pork, Rabbit meat, Tongue; Veal
Maple butter, shipments, 32-224
                                                                        all kinds, shipments, 32-221
Maple sugar
                                                                        canned, per capita disappearance, 21-514
                                                                        canned, production and domestic disappearance, 21-514
  per capita consumption, 32-229
  production, 22-204
                                                                        canned, shipments, 32-218,32-221
  shipments, 32-224
                                                                        consumer price index, 62-010
  value. 22-204
                                                                        cooked, shipments, 32-221
Maple syrup
                                                                        cured, shipments, 32-221
  production, 22-204
                                                                        direct sales, 63-218
  shipments, 32-224
                                                                        dry-salted, shipments, 32-221
  value 22-204
                                                                        extracts, shipments, 32-224
Maple taffy
                                                                        farm net income, 21-202
  production, 22-204
                                                                        fresh, shipments, 32-221
  value, 22-204
                                                                        frozen, shipments, 32-221
Maps. See also Atlases; Censuses of Canada, Reference
                                                                        frozen, stocks in cold storage, 32-012
    Maps. Maps
                                                                        frozen, urban family expenditure, 62-548
  shipments, 36-203
                                                                        industry selling price index. 62-011,62-543
Marble, shipments, 44-213
                                                                        loaves, shipments, 32-221
Margarine
                                                                        packing plants, 32-221
  consumer price index. 62-010
                                                                        pastes, shipments, 32-221
  domestic consumption, 21-515
                                                                        per capita consumption, 21-514,23-202,23-203,32-229,32-230
  industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543
                                                                        pickled, shipments, 32-221
  per capita consmption, 21-515,32-230
                                                                        pies, consumer price index, 62-010
  production, 21-515
                                                                        pies, shipments, 32-203,32-218,32-221
  sales. 32-006
                                                                        processors. 32-221
  shipments, 31-211.32-221.32-224
                                                                        production and domestic disappearance, 23-203
Marine accessories, plastic, shipments, 47-208
                                                                        shipments, 31-211
Marine products, shipments, 31-211
                                                                        slicing machines, shipments, 42-216
```

smoked, shipments, 32-221

stores chain, 63-210 fabricating industries, 31-203,31-209 stores, retail trade, 63-005 fabricating industries, fixed capital flows and urban family expenditure, 62-548 stocks, 13-211,13-568 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 Metal Mines, 26-223 wholesale merchants, 63-601 Metal Rolling, Casting and Extruding, 41-215 wholesale trade, 63-008 Metal Stamping, Pressing and Coating Industry, 41-227 Meat products. See also Bologna, Frankfurters, Salami, Metal products. Sausage: Wieners architectural and structural, shipments, 41-221,41-227 frozen, in cold storage, 32-217 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 shipments, 31-211,32-221 origin and destination of shipments, 63-540 Mechanical Contracting Industry, 64-204 shipments, 31-211,41-207 Medals, shipments, 47-211 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 Medical care wholesale merchants, 63-601 elderly expenditure, 13-575 Metallurgical services, 63-537 family expenditure, 62-551 Metals, non-ferrous. See Non-ferrous metals Medical instruments, shipments, 47-206 Metalwork, ornamental and architectural, Medical preparations, shipments, 32-224 shipments, 41-221,41-227,41-228. See also Ironwork Medical Services and Associated Diagnoses, Saskatchewan, 1972, 82-536 electrical, industrial, shipments, 43-207 Medical services, by type. Saskatchewan, 82-536 gas, shipments, 41-228 Medical staff, in mental institutions, 83-205 Methodology of the Canadian Labour Force Medical sundries Survey. 1976. 71-526 plastic, shipments, 47-208 Metis of Canada, 11-511 rubber, shipments, 33-206 Metric system, conversion tables, 11-403 Medical supplies, shipments, 31-211 Metropolitan area data, 63-224,92-X-502 Mica, production, 26-201, 26-202. See also Vermiculite Medicare plans, provincial, payments in all industries, 72-619 Microform materials, holdings in libraries, 87-650,87-652 education, libraries and museums, 72-616 Migration, 91-522. See also Census of Canada, 1971, finance, insurance and real estate, 72-610 Migration, Census of Canada, 1976, Migration manufacturing, 72-612 international and interprovincial, 91-208,91-520 mines, quarries and oil wells, 72-613 international and interprovincial, projections, 91-516 services to business management, 72-617 of children, guide to data on, 12-566 trade (retail and wholesale), 72-615 statistical coverage and quality, 71-X-504 transportation, communication and other utilities, 72-611 Miles flown, by air carriers, 51-002 Medicinal preparations, shipments, 46-215 Milk. See also Butter, Cheese, Cream, Dairy products classification and prices, 21-X-501 condensed, in cold storage, 32-217 direct sales, 63-218 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 condensed, shipments, 32-209 manufacturers, 46-209 consumer price index, 62-010 shipments, 31-211,46-209 cows, farm value, 23-202 urban family expenditure, 62-547 cows, number on farms, 23-008,23-203 veterinary shipments. 46-209 cows, number on farms, by province, 21-515 farm cash receipts, by province, 23-001 Melons per capita consumption, 32-230 farm value, 21-515 urban family expenditure, 62-548 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 Memorials, printed, shipments, 36-203 monthly requirements, 21-X-501 Men's Clothing Industries, 34-216 per capita consumption. 32-230 Mental Health Statistics powder, shipments, 32-209 vol. I. Institutional Admissions and Separations, 83-204 production, by province, 21-515,23-001 production, farm value, by province, 21-515 vol. III. Institutional Facilities. Services and Finances, 83-205 production, Newfoundland, 21-518 Mental institutions products and by-products by province, 21-X-501 admissions and separations, 83-204 products, in cold storage, 32-217 facilities, services and finances, 83-205 sales, by province, 23-001 shipments, 32-209 Merchandise trade surplus, 13-004 Merchandising, 63-224.63-601,63-602 subsidy payments, 23-001 Merchandising establishments, 63-540 urban family expenditure, 62-548 Merchandising and trade, 11-402E utilization, by province, 21-515,23-001 Merchandising Businesses Survey Agents and Brokers, 63-602 vending machines, number and sales, 63-213 Merchandising Businesses Survey: Wholesale Merchants, 63-601 Milk, concentrated by-products, shipments, 32-209 Merchandising Inventories, 63-014 Mercury, production, 26-201, 26-202 in cold storage, 32-217 Mergers. Plant Openings and Closings of Large Transnational products, production, 23-001 and Other Enterprises An Analysis of Canadian Manufacturing products, supply and disposition, 23-001 and Mining by Country of Control, 1970-76, 67-507 Milk, evaporated Metal in cold storage, 32-217 per capita consumption, 21-515,32-230 alloys, shipments, 41-215 fabricated, shipments, 41-228 production, 21-515

shipments, 32-209 Miscellaneous Manufacturing Industries, 47-205 supply and disposition, 21-515 Miscellaneous Metal Fabricating Industries, 41-228 Milk Marketing Boards Miscellaneous Non-metallic Mineral Products provincial responsibilities, 21-X-501 Industries, 44-210 Milk skim Miscellaneous Paper Converters, 36-206 in cold storage, 32-217 Miscellaneous Petroleum and Coal Products inventories, 32-024 Industries, 45-207 per capita consumption, 21-515,32-230 Miscellaneous Textile Industries, 34-210. production, 21-515,32-024 Miscellaneous Vehicle Manufacturers, 42-212 sales, 23-001 Miscellaneous Wood Industries, 35-208 shipments, 32-209 Mittens, knitted, shipments, 34-215 supply and disposition, 21-515 Mitts, baseball, hockey, etc., shipments, 47-204 Milkshake mix, shipments, 32-209 Mixes, prepared (cake, doughnut, etc.), shipments, 32-224 Millardair, international charter operations, 51-207 Moccasins, shipments, 33-203 Millinery, department store sales and stocks, 63-002. See Model kits (toys), shipments, 47-204 Models for Time Series, 12-548E also Hats Millwork plants, 35-205 Models, shipments, 47-205 Mincemeat, shipments, 32-218,32-221,32-224 Molasses, shipments, 32-222 Mine shafts, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Molybdenum Mine timbers, shipments, 35-204 concentrates, shipments, 41-214 Mineral industries, principal statistics, 26-201 production, 26-201, 26-202 Mineral wool Monetary assets and liabilities, international, 67-001,67-201 production, 44-004 Money market indicators, 13-004 shipments, 44-004,44-210 Money transfers through telegraph and cable companies, 56-201 Mineral Wool: Including Fibrous Glass Insulation, 44-004 Monthly Production of Soft Drinks, 32-001 Minerals, 11-402E Monuments, stone, shipments, 44-213 production by province, 26-201,26-202 Mopeds, registrations, 53-219 value of production, by province, 26-201 Mops Mines, (Mining), 11-402E direct sales, 63-218 asbestos, 26-224 shipments, 47-205 capital and repair expenditures, 61-205,61-206 Morbidity, hospital, 82-206,82-209 capital and repair expenditures, by country of Morry, M., 16-501 control, 61-215 Mortality coal. 26-206 and retirement, 83-521 consumption of metal, 26-223 and unemployment, comparison, 82-539E consumption of non-metal, 26-224 from cancer, 84-535 corporation financial statistics, 61-207 levels affecting population changes, 71-X-504E life table analysis, 84-536 employees and earnings, 26-223, 26-224 employment, earnings and hours, 72-517 projections, 91-520 estimates of employees, 72-008,72-516 trends and projections, 91-516 labour costs. 72-613 Mortars, refractory, shipments, 44-214 machinery and equipment, price indexes, 62-552 Mortgage loan companies ore removed, 26-223, 26-224 financial flow accounts, 13-002,13-562,13-563 principal statistics, 26-223,26-224 financial statistics, 61-006 production, 26-201, 26-223, 26-224 Mortgages, 13-002,13-562,13-563 shipments, 26-223, 26-224 household, 64-X-501 wages and salaries, 72-005 Morticians, equipment and supplies, 35-210 Mining industry, 31-402 Motels, principal statistics, 63-204 analysis by control, 67-507 Mothers. See also Families consumption of fuel and electricity, 57-208,57-506 Unmarried, special care facilities, 83-X-201 Motion Picture Production, 63-206 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 Motion Picture Theatres and Film Distributors, 63-207 feeds, shipments, 32-004,32-214 Motor Carriers: Freight and Household Goods Movers, 53-222 Motor carriers, operating statistics, 53-222 Motor robes, shipments, 34-209 number and value of petts. 23-207 number and value of pelts, by province, 23-208 number on fur farms, by province, 23-208 Motor Vehicle Equipment and Machinery Rentals, 1976, 63-533 supply and disposition, by province, 23-208 Motor Vehicle Manufacturers, 42-209 Minority and Second Language Education Elementary and Motor Vehicle Parts and Accessories Manufacturers, 42-210 Motor Vehicle Thefts in Canada, September and Secondary Levels, 81-257 Mirrors October, 1974, 85-504 framed, shipments, 35-213 Motor vehicles. See Automobiles. Mopeds. shipments, 44-207 Motorcycles, Vehicles, commercial Miscellaneous Chemical Industries, 46-216 Motorcycles. See also Mopeds: Vehicles Miscellaneous Clothing Industries, 34-218 in households, 64-202 Miscellaneous Food Processors, 32-224 registrations, 53-219 Miscellaneous Furniture and Fixture Manufacturers, 35-213 Motors Miscellaneous Leather Products Manufacturers, 33-205 a.c. and d.c., shipments, 43-207 Miscellaneous Machinery and Equipment Manufacturers, 42-214 electric, shipments, 43-207 outboard, shipments, 42-205

Mouelhi, M., 81-573	NHA See National Housing Act
Moulding	NPRC See National Project on Resource Coordination for
metal, shipments, 41-221	Justice Statistics and Information
picture and mirror, shipments, 35-213	Nagnur, D.N., 84-536
wooden, shipments, 35-204,35-205	Nails
Moulds, shipments, 42-207,47-205	steel, shipments, 41-216
Viouthwashes	wire, production, 41-006
sales, 46-221	wire, shipments, 41-006
shipments, 46-215	Naphtha
Movement of goods, interprovincial, 63-540	shipments, 45-205
Mowers. See also Machinery, harvesting	supply and disposition, 45-004
farm, shipments, 42-202	Napkins, paper, shipments, 36-204,36-206
lawn, shipments, 42-214	Narcissus, greenhouse grown, 22-202
Mufflers, men's and boys', shipments, 34-216	National accounts, income and expenditure, See National
Mufflers (motor vehicle), shipments, 42-210	income and expenditure accounts
Multiplex equipment, shipments, 43-206	National Film Board, birth and role, 87-620
Municipal government, fixed capital flows and	National income and expenditure accounts, 11-003. See Gros
stocks, 13-211,13-568	national product: Income, national
Municipal Structure in Canada. Problems it Creates for	annual estimates, 13-531
the Users of Statistics, 92-X-501	methodology, 13-549
Municipalities. See also Census of Canada, 1976,	quarterly estimates, 13-001,13-533
Municipalities	National Project on Resource Coordination for Justice
basic and statistical units, 92-X-501	Statistics and Information (NPRC), 85-506
boundaries, data guide, 12-566	Natural gas, See Gas, natural
census metropolitan areas data, 92-X-502	Natural resources. See also Forestry: Mines
changes to, 12-201	consolidated government revenue and expenditure, 68-202
structure in Canada, 12-X-501.92-X-501	federal government revenue and expenditure, 68-211
Aurders. See also Homicides	local government expenditure, 68-203,68-204
persons charged with, legal proceedings and court	provincial government revenue and
dispositions. 85-209,85-505	expenditure, 68-205,68-207
rate, 85-209	Navigational equipment, shipments, 43-206
suspects and victims, characteristics,	Neckties, shipments, 34-216
incidents and methods, 85-209,85-505	Neckwear, fur, shipments, 34-213
Auriate of potash, shipments, 46-220	Negligees, shipments, 34-217
Museums =	Neoplasms, malignant, new primary sites, 82-207. See also
	Cancer
attendance, operating expenditure, 81-568	Nepheline syenite, production, 26-201,26-202
attendance, staff, etc., 87-655,87-656	Netting, wire, shipments, 41-216
labour costs, 72-616	New Brunswick Telephone Co. Ltd., employment, finances,
operating expenditures and income, 87-656	telephones operated and calls reported, 56-202
Mushrooms	New Motor Vehicle Sales, (monthly), 63-007
acreage, production, and farm value, 22-003	New Surveys: Notes on Statistical Survey Activity within
canned, industry selling price index, 62-011	the Federal Government, 11-006
canned, shipments, 32-218	Newfoundland
canned, stocks. 32-011	
per capita consumption, 32-230	agriculture, 21-518
urban family expenditure, 62-548	Newfoundland Agricultural Statistics, 21-518  Newfoundland Telephone Co., Ltd., employment, finances,
flusic, sheet, shipments, 36-203. See also Recording	
industry	telephones operated and calls reported, 56-202
fusical instruments	Newspapers. See also Advertising, newspaper; Magazines; Periodicals
shipments, 31-211,47-205	
wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602	advertising and sales revenue, 87-625
wholesale merchants, 63-601	births and deaths, 87-625
luskrat, number and value of pelts, 23-207	circulation, 87-625
fustard	direct sales, 63-218
prepared, shipments, 32-218,32-224	elderly expenditure, 13-575
seed, acreage, production and value, 21-516	holdings in libraries, 87-651
seed, exports, 22-201	shipments, 36-203
futton. See also Lamb	subscriptions, revenue from, 36-203
exports and imports, 23-203	urban family expenditure, 62-547
frozen, stocks, 23-203	Newsprint
frozen, stocks in cold storage, 32-012	industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543
in cold storage. 32-217	production, 36-204
industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543	shipments, 36-204
per capita consumption, 32-229	wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602
production and domestic disappearance, 21-514	wholesale merchants, 63-601
shipments, 32-221	wholesale trade, 63-008
lutual funds, financial flow accounts, 13-002,13-562,13-563	Nickel-copper mines, 26-223
	Nickel, production, 26-201,26-202,41-214
	Nightgowns, shipments, 34-217

1976 University and College Graduates: Doctoral Degree	Oak
Recipients, 81-571	plywood and veneer, 35-206
1976, 1981 Censuses. See also Census of Canada.	shipments, 35-204
1981 Census Dictionary, 99-901	Oars, shipments, 42-205
Nitrogen, production, 26-201,26-202	Oatmeal
Nitrogen solution, shipments, 46-220	per capita consumption, 32-229
Non-ferrous metals, shipments, 31-211	shipments, 32-228
Non-institutional Special Care Facilities and	Oats, 22-002
Programs, 1971-72, 83-519	consumption, 32-214
Non-metal Mines. 26-224	export clearances by final destination, 22-007
	exports, 22-201
Non-metallic mineral products	farm cash receipts, 21-001
industries, 31-203,31-209	
fixed capital flows and stocks, industries, 13-211,13-568	farm supply and disposition, Prairie Provinces, 22-007
miscellaneous, industries, 44-210	for grain, acreage, production and value, 21-516
shipments, 31-211	for grain, acreage, yield and production, 22-201
Non-metallic minerals, shipments, 31-211	monthly average cash quotations, 22-007
Non-residential General Building Contracting	prices, 22-201
Industry, 64-207	producers' deliveries, Prairie Provinces, 22-007
Noodles, dry, shipments, 32-224	shipments, 22-201
Norcanair, international charter operations, 51-207	supply and disposition, 22-007,22-201
Nordair	Obstetrical services, hospital, 83-232
financial statements, 51-206	Occupational classification manual, 12-565
international charter operations, 51-003,51-207	Occupational training, expenditures, 81-208
operating statistics, 51-002	Occupations
North Central Airlines, international charter	major groups, 12-565
operations, 51-003,51-207	prior to unemployment, 71-X-502
Northern Alberta Railways Company	Offal
equipment and track statistics, 52-209	per capita consumption, 32-229
	per capita disappearance, 21-514
financial statistics, 52-208	production and domestic disappearance, 21-514
freight traffic, 52-211	shipments, 32-227,33-202
operating statistics, 52-210	Office and Store Machinery Manufacturers, 42-216
Northern Telephone Ltd., employment, finances, telephones	Office filing equipment, shipments, 35-006,35-212
operated and calls reported, 56-202	Office Furniture Manufacturers, 35-212
Northwest Orient Airlines, international charter	Office supplies, shipments, 31-211
operations, 51-003.51-207	Offices of Architects, 1977, 63-534
Notices, printed, shipments, 36-203	Oil. See also Petroleum
Notions	castor, shipments, 32-223
department store sales and stocks, 63-002	coconut. 32-006
wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602	condensate, refinery receipts, 45-004
wholesale merchants, 63-601	corn, 32-006
Novelties	corn, shipments, 32-224
plastic, shipments, 47-208	cottonseed, shipments, 32-223
printed, shipments, 36-203	
shipments, 47-205	creosote, shipments, 46-216
Nursery schools. See also Kindergartens	export taxes, consolidated government revenue, 68-202
number of children enrolled, and family	export taxes, federal government revenue, 68-211
characteristics, 86-X-501	linseed, exports, 22-201
Nursery stock	linseed, shipments, 32-223
direct sales, 63-218	lubricating, shipments, 45-205
sales, 22-203	lubricating, supply and disposition, 45-004
Nursery trade operations, farm cash receipts, 21-001	marine, shipments, 32-223
Nursery trades industry.	palm, 32-006
principal statistics, 22-203	peanut, 32-006
sales of stocks, 22-203	rapeseed, 32-006
	rapeseed, shipments, 32-223
Survey, 22-203	soybean, 32-006
Nurses. See also Hospitals	soybean, shipments, 32-223
education, employment, salaries, etc., 83-231	sunflower seed, 32-006
employed in mental health institutions, 83-205	sunflower seed, shipments, 32-223
socio-economic characteristics, 83-231	urban family food expenditure, 62-548
Nursing schools, enrolment, 81-222	Oil, crude
Nursing staff, employed, hospitals, 83-232	production, 26-006
Nutrients in food, per capita consumption, 32-230	receipts and disposition, 55-201
Nuts	refinery receipts, 45-004
per capita consumption, 32-229,32-230	supply and demand, 57-003
roasted and salted, industry selling price index, 62-011	supply and disposition, 26-006,26-213
shipments, 31-211,32-213,32-218,32-224	transport through pipe lines, 55-001,55-201
Nuts and bolts, shipments, 41-216,41-228. See also Washers	

Oil diesel Men's Retail Clothing Stores, 63-603 consumption, 52-207,57-208,57-506 net sales 53-218 supply and demand, 57-003 supply and disposition, 45-004 Oil Pipeline Transport, (annual), 55-201 Oil Pipeline Transport, (monthly), 55-001 Oil refineries, 45-205 value of construction work performed, 64-201 Oil stoves, supply and disposition, 45-004 Oil wells. See also Gas wells sale, 46-221 capital and repair expenditures, 61-205,61-206 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-568 Orange juice labour costs, 72-613 production, 26-201 value of construction work performed, 64-201 Oranges wages and salaries, 72-005 Oilcake linseed, shipments, 32-223 rapeseed, shipments, 32-223 soybean, industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 soybean, shipments, 32-223 sunflower, shipments, 32-223 all kinds, 32-223 all kinds, consumer price index, 62-010 all kinds, production, purchases and sales, 32-006 all kinds, shipments, 32-224,45-205 animal, production and purchases, 32-006 animal, shipments, 32-221 cooking, shipments, 32-213 crude (vegetable), shipments, 32-223 Output deodorized, production, purchases and sales, 32-006 marine, production and purchases, 32-006 per capita consumption, 32-230 per capita nutrient disappearance, 32-230 raw, shipments, 32-223 refined (vegetable), shipments, 32-223 salad, purchases and sales, 32-006 salad, shipments, 32-213 shipments, 31-211 sulphonated, shipments, 46-216 vegetable, production and stocks, 32-006 vegetable, shipments, 32-223 Overtime pay in Oils and Fats, 32-006 Oilseeds, crushings, 22-201,32-006 Okanagan Telephone Co., employment, finances, telephones operated, and calls reported, 56-202 Old Age Security. See also Pensions assistance and income, 86-510 benefit rates, annual payments and recipients by province, 86-509 Olives, bottled, shipments, 32-218 Oxygen acreage, production, and farm value, 22-003 canned, shipments, 32-218 consumer price index, 62-010 in cold storage, 32-217 per capita consumption, 32-230 stocks. 32-010 urban family expenditure, 62-548 Ontario Northland Railways equipment and track statistics, 52-209 financial statistics, 52-208 freight traffic, 52-211 operating statistics, 52-210 Operating Results, Hardware Stores, 63-610

Independent Retail Jewellery Stores, 63-609

Retail Drug Stores, 63-607 Retail Family Clothing Stores, 63-612 Retail Florists, 63-608 Retail Shoe Stores, 63-606 Women's Retail Clothing Stores, 63-611 Ophthalmic goods, shipments, 47-206 Optical instruments, shipments, 47-206. See also Mirrors Opticians, chain, 63-210. See also Lenses Oral hygiene products shipments, 46-215 consumer price index, 62-010 shipments, 32-218 consumer price index, 62-010 urban family expenditure, 62-548 Orders, value of, manufacturing industries, 31-001 Organization, industrial. See Industrial organization Origin and destination, airline passengers, 51-004 domestic reports, 51-204 international charter flights, 51-003,51-207 transborder report, 51-205 Origin and Destination of Goods of Merchandising Establishments, 63-540 Origin and destination, travel in Canada, 87-002 Ornamental and Architectural Metal Industry, 41-221 Orthopaedic apparatus, shipments, 47-206 Otter, number and value of pelts, 23-207 Outerwear, knitted, shipments, 34-215 per man-hour worked of persons employed, 14-201 per person employed, 14-201 Ovens, household, shipments, 43-204 Overalls. See also Jeans men's and youth's, shipments, 34-216 shipments, 34-217 Overcoats, men's and youth's, shipments, 34-216 Overpasses, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Overseas National, international charter operations, 51-003,51-207 Overshoes, shipments, 33-206 education, libraries and museums, 72-616 finance, insurance and real estate, 72-610 manufacturing, 72-612 mines, quarries and oil wells, 72-613 services to business management, 72-617 trade (retail and wholesale), 72-615 transportation, communication and other utilities, 72-611 Overview of Volunteer Workers in Canada, 1980, 71-530 Ownership, corporate, 61-210,61-517 gas and liquid, production, 46-002 shipments, 46-219 Ozark Air Lines, international charter operations. 51-003.51-207

Pacific Western Air Lines Ltd., financial statements, 51-206 international charter operations, 51-003,51-207 operating statistics, 51-002 Packaging supplies, consumption by manufacturing industries, 31-212

Padding, shipments, 34-219 production, 25-202, 25-505, 36-204 Paddles, shipments, 42-205 shipments, 25-202, 25-505, 31-211, 36-204, 36-206 Papermakers' and Other Felts, 47-003 shipments, 34-210,35-213 Papers, working and technical, 11-207 shoulder, shipments, 34-218 Parchment, vegetable, shipments, 36-206 writing, shipments, 36-203, 36-206 Parents. See also Families. Households Pails out working and child care arrangements, 86-X-501 all kinds, shipments, 41-227 Parishes, geographic distribution, 92-X-501 paper, shipments, 36-214 Parking lots, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Parks, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Paint. See also Pigments, Primers all types, shipments, 46-210 Parole, annual counts, reports by type, services and chain stores, 63-210 supervision, 85-211E department store sales and stocks, 63-002 Parsnips, acreage, production, and farm value, 22-003 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 Part-time Degree Students. Tomorrow's Majority? 81-573 manufacturers, 46-210 Particleboard roof, shipments, 36-205 exports, 36-003 shipments, 46-216 industry selling price index, 62-011 production, 36-003 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 wholesale merchants, 63-601 shipments, 35-208,36-003 Paint and Varnish Maufacturers, 46-210 stocks, 36-003 Painting, 34-210 Particleboard, Waferboard and Hardboard 36-003 Painting and decorating contractors, summary Partitions, shipments, 35-211.35-212.35-213.41-221,41-227 Passenger bus carriers, revenue, passengers carried, mileage, statistics, 64-210 Pallets, wooden, shipments, 35-205,35-208,35-209 fuel consumed, 11-001 Pamphlets, shipments, 36-203 Passenger Bus and Urban Transit Statistics, 53-215 Pan American, international charter operations, 51-207 Passenger terminals, bus, boat or air, value of construction Panel boards, distribution, lighting and work performed, 64-201 residential shipments, 43-207 Passengers airline, 51-002.87-401 building board, production, 36-204 airline, origin and destination, 51-204,51-205 building board, shipments, 36-204 automobile, 87-401 ceiling, production, 36-002 bus. 53-215 ceiling, shipments, 36-002 hardboard ceiling, 36-001 carried by air carriers, 51-003,51-207 international charter flights, origin and prefabricated exterior metal, shipments, 41-221 destination, 51-003,51-207 wooden, 35-205 railway, 52-210 Pans, frying, electric traffic, at airports, 51-005,51-203 production and stocks, 43-003 Passport applications, 87-401 shipments, 43-003,43-203 per capita consumption, 32-229 knitted, shipments, 34-215 Paste, shipments, 46-216. See also Adhesives waterproof, children's, shipments, 34-217 Pastries, shipments, 32-203. See also Cakes; Doughnuts; women's, shipments, 34-217 Pastry vending machines, number and sales, 63-213 men's and youth's, shipments, 34-216 Patching materials (for walls and floors), shipments, 46-210 ski, men's and youth's shipments, 34-216 ski, shipments, 34-217 hospital expenditure, 83-522E Paper. See also Cartons: Stationery in and out of mental institutions, 83-204 production, 25-202,25-505,36-204 in mental institutions, 83-205 shipments, 25-202, 25-505, 31-211, 36-204, 36-206, 36-213 number treated, services, and amount paid per 36-214,44-202 patient, 82-536 and paper products, origin and destination of Patterns, shipments, 47-205 shipments, 63-540 Patterns of Full- and Part-Year Employment and Unemployment Results of the Annual Work Patterns exports. 25-202.25-505 industry selling price index, 62-011.62-543 Surveys, 1977 to 1980, 71-531 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 Paving mixtures, asphalt, shipments, 45-207 wholesale merchants, 63-601 Pay, for overtime, holidays, shifts, sick leave, etc., in, wholesale trade, 63-008 education, libraries and museums, 72-616 Paper and Plastic Bag Manufacturers, 36-207 finance, insurance and real estate, 72-610 Paper mills, principal statistics, 36-204. See also manufacturing, 72-612 Pulp and Paper mills mines, quarries and oil wells, 72-613 Paper industries. 31-203.31-209 services to business management, 72-617 by control, 67-507 trade (retail and wholesale). 72-615 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 transportation, communication and other utilities, 72-611 principal statistics, 25-202 Pay television, financial implications, 87-401 Paper products industries, by control, 67-507 Payroll Paperboard. See also Cartons, Wallboard federal government, 72-004,72-205 exports, 25-505 local government, 72-009

provincial government, 72-007 consolidated government revenue and expenditure, 68-202 taxes, consolidated government revenue, 68-202 federal government revenue and expenditure, 68-211 taxes, provincial government revenue, 68-207 provincial government revenue, 68-205 provincial government revenue and expenditure, 68-207 production and farm value, 22-003 Pension Plans in Canada, 74-401 per capita consumption, 32-230 Pensions. See also Income; Old age security. Social sales, 22-003 Security: Spouses allowance urban family expenditure, 62-548 elderly expenditure, 13-575 Peaches, canned workmen's compensation, 86-501 consumer price index, 62-010 Pentanes shipments, 32-218 plus, transport through pipe lines, 55-001,55-201 stocks, 32-011 production, 26-006 Peanut butter refinery receipts, 45-004 consumer price index, 62-010 Peonies, greenhouse grown, 22-202 per capita consumption, 32-229 Peppers, urban family expenditure, 62-548 shipments, 32-213.32-218.32-224 Perennials, nursery shipments, 22-203 Peanuts Performing arts industry selling price index, 62-543 number of performances, attendance, grants, etc., 87-610 per capita consumption, 32-229 organizations, performances, expenses, revenues, 87-001 Pearls, artificial and cultured, shipments, 47-211 bases, shipments, 32-224 consumer price index, 62-010 compounds, shipments, 32-224 in cold storage, 32-217 sales, 46-221 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 shipments, 46-215 per capita consumption, 32-230 Periodicals. See also Magazines: Newspapers production and farm value, 22-003 advertising and sales revenue, 87-625 sales, 22-003 births and deaths, 87-625 shipments, 32-218 circulation, 87-625 stocks, 32-010.32-011 shipments, 36-203 urban family expenditure, 62-548 Perlite, expanded, shipments, 44-210 acreage, production, and farm value, 22-003 consolidated government revenue, 68-202 consumer price index, 62-010 federal government revenue, 68-211 dry, 22-002 local government revenue, 68-203,68-204 dry, acreage production and value, 21-516 motor vehicle dealers', 53-219 frozen, shipments, 32-218 provincial government revenue, 68-205,68-207 frozen, stocks, 32-011 Personal care in cold storage, 32-217 consumer price index, 62-001,62-010 industry selling price index, 62-011.62-543 family expenditure, 62-551 per capita consumption, 32-229,32-230 urban family expenditure, 62-547 shipments, 32-218, 32-228 Personal income. See Income, personal stocks, 32-010,32-011 Personal income tax. See Income taxes urban family expenditure, 62-548 Personal loans, See Loans Peat industry, 26-224 Persons employed, 14-201 Peat moss, production, 26-201, 26-202 Persons Not in the Labour Force: Job Search Activities Peavies, shipments, 41-208 and the Desire for Employment 1982, 71-X-502 Pectin, fruit, shipments, 32-224 Insecticides: Rodenticides Pekan, number and value of pelts, 23-207 Pet food. shipments, 32-214,32-221,32-224,32-228 Pencils, shipments, 47-205 Pet shops, chain, 63-210 Penicillin, 46-209 Petro-chemical feed stocks Penitentiaries. See Correctional Institutions shipments, 45-205 Pennants, shipments, 34-202,34-210 supply and disposition, 45-004 Pens, shipments, 47-205 Petroleum Pension funds and coal products, 45-207 assets, 74-001,74-201 coke, shipments, 45-205 coverage, eligibility, contributions etc., 74-401 coke, supply and demand, 57-003 financial flow accounts, 13-002,13-562,13-563 crude and condensate, production, 26-201 financial statistics, 74-201 crude, production, 26-202, 26-213 income and expenditure, 74-001,74-201 guide to data, 12-566 Pension plan payments in industries, fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-568 education, libraries and museums, 72-616 refineries, 45-205 finance, insurance and real estate, 72-610 Petroleum field equipment, shipments, 42-207 manufacturing, 72-612 Petroleum gases mines, quarries and oil wells, 72-613 consumption, 57-208,57-506 services to business management, 72-617 liquified, receipts and disposition, 55-002 trade (retail and wholesale), 72-615 liquified, sales and revenue, 55-002 transportation, communication and other utilities, 72-611

Pension plans, 74-401

Petroleum products. See also names of individual products, e.g., Gasoline, Naphtha exports and imports, 45-004	number on farms, 21-514,21-518,23-008,23-203 prices, 23-203,21-514 shipments, 23-203,32-004,32-214
farm price index. 62-004	slaughterings. 21-514.23-203,32-221
industries, 31-203,31-209	Pikepoles, shipments, 41-208
industries, by control, 67-507	Pillow cases, shipments, 34-205,34-210
industries, fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568	Pillows, shipments, 34-210,35-211,35-213. See also
industry selling price index. 62-011,62-543	Cushions
origin and destination of shipments. 63-540	Pine
refined, sales, 45-004 refined, shipments, 45-205	consumption, 35-001
shipments, 31-211	price, production and stocks, 35-002
supply and demand, 57-003	shipments, 35-204 plywood and veneer, 35-001,35-206
supply and disposition, 45-004	production, shipments and stocks, 35-001
transport through pipe lines, 55-001.55-201	Pineapples
wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602	canned, shipments, 32-218
wholesale merchants, 63-601	urban family expenditure, 62-548
Petroleum Refineries, 45-205	Pipe. See also Tubes
Pets. See Pet food. Pet shops	shipments, 41-224,41-22641-227,44-205,44-210,44-211,
Pharmaceuticals	47-208
direct sales, 63-218	steel. production, 41-001,41-011
industry selling price index, 62-011.62-543	steel, shipments, 41-001,41-011,41-220,41-223
shipments, 31-211,32-224,46-209,46-215	Pipe fittings
Pharmacies, retail trade, 63-005. See also Drug stores Phenol-formaldehyde, shipments, 46-211	cast iron, shipments, 41-226
Phosphate rock. See Superphosphate	shipments, 41-228
Photo-engraving, 36-203	steel, production, 41-001,41-011
Photo-mounts, shipments, 36-206	steel, shipment, 41-001,41-011,41-220 Pipelines
Photographic equipment and supplies. See also Bulbs.	fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211.13-568
photoflash: Camera. Photographic supply stores	inventories, operating statistics, 55-001
department store sales and stocks, 63-002	mileage and capacity, 55-201.57-205
shipments, 47-206	movements of oil and gas, 55-001,55-201
wholesale merchants, 63-601,63-602	movements of petroleum and products, 55-001,55-201
Photography, commercial, 36-203	transport industry, financial statistics, 55-201
Physiotherapists	value of construction work performed, 64-201
education, employment, etc., 83-231	Pipes
socio-economic characteristics, 83-231	exhaust and tail (motor vehicle), shipments. 42-210
Physiotherapy, hospitals visits for, 83-232 Pianos	rubber lined, shipments, 33-206
in households, 64-202	smokers', shipments, 47-205
shipments, 47-205	Piping contractors, principal statistics, 64-204 Pistons and parts, shipments, 42-210
Pickerel, industry selling price index, 62-011	Pitch
Pickets, fence, shipments, 35-204	(roofing), shipments, 45-001
Pickles	shipments, 46-216
consumer price index, 62-010	Pizza
per capita consumption, 32-229	shipments, 32-203,32-224
shipments, 32-218.32-224	urban family expenditure, 62-548
urban family expenditure, 62-548	Plane fares, consumer price index, 62-010
Pictures, framed, shipments, 35-213 Pie filling	Planes. See Airplane
canned, shipments, 32-218	Planing mills
powder, shipments, 32-218,32-224	principal statistics, 25-202 products, 35-208
shipments, 32-224	Plants. See also Field crops: Flowers; Shrubs; Trees
Piece goods	greenhouse grown, sales, by province, 22-202
department store sales and stocks, 63-002	potted, greenhouse grown, 22-202
wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602	Plants, (building), manufacturing industry,
wholesale merchants. 63-601	births, deaths, and mergers, 67-507
Piers, value of construction work performed, 64-201. See	value of construction work performed, 64-201
also Wharves	Plants, (building), mining industry,
Pies	births, deaths, and mergers, 67-507
frozen, shipments, 32-218	Plasters, gypsum, production, shipments and stocks, 44-003
shipments, 32-203	Plastic, shapes and forms, shipments, 47-208
rigments. See also Paint consumption, 46-210	Plastic products. See Film, plastic. Pipe, plastic.
shipments, 46-219	Polyester, Resins, synthetic, Rubber, synthetic
Pigs. See also Livestock, Pork	industries, 31-203,31-209 industries, fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-568
farm cash receipts, 21-001	industry by control.67-507
farm value, 23-203,21-514	industry selling price index. 62-011
feeds. 32-004.32-214	shipments, 31-211,33-206,47-208
marketings, 23-203	

shipments, 35-001,35-204 **Plastics** stocks, 35-001 manufacutrers, 46-211 refractory, shipments, 44-214 Population, 11-403,11-511,63-224, See also Census of Plastics Fabricating Industry, 47-208 Canada, 1976 and 1981, Population Plate by province, 11-003 brass and bronze, shipments, 41-224 by sex and age group, 84-206 copper, shipments, 41-224 change, components of, for census divisions, 91-206,91-521 steel, production, 41-203 comparison between census population counts and post steel, sales, 41-203 censal estimates, 91-201 distribution, 91-518,91-519,91-520 steel, shipments, 41-203,41-207,41-223 effects of change on the need for hospital space, 83-520 elderly, by age, sex, living arrangements paper, shipments, 36-206 shipments, 34-213 and marital status, 86-503 estimated, census divisions, 91-206,91-521 Platinum production 26-201.26-202 estimated, census metropolitan areas, 91-207 shipments, 41-214 growth, 91-520 Playground equipment, shipments, 47-204 prison, by age, sex, racial origin, 85-211E projections, methodology, 91-516 Playsuits, costume, shipments, 34-217 Pleating, 34-210 sex ratio by age group, 91-518 sex ratio by age group and marital status, 91-519 farm price index, 62-004 working age by sex and marital status, 71-X-502 farm, shipments, 42-202 Population, Canada and provinces, 91-201 snow, shipments, 42-214 estimated, 91-001 Plugs, wooden, shipments, 35-208 estimated by age and sex, 91-202,91-518 Plumbers' supplies, brass, shipments, 41-228 projections, by age and sex, 91-520 projections, territories, 91-522 Plumbing Population Estimates by Marital Status, Age and Sex, Canada contractors, principal statistics, 64-204 contractors, summary statistics, 64-210 and Provinces, 91-203 equipment, wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 Population Estimates for Census Divisions, 91-206 Population Projections for Canada and the equipment, wholesale merchants, 63-601 Provinces, 1976-2001, 91-520 canned, shipments, 32-218 Population: Revised Annual Estimates, by Sex and Age for canned and frozen, stocks, 32-011 Canada and the Provinces, 1971-76, 91-518 in cold storage, 32-217 Porcelains, electrical, shipments, 44-216 production and farm value, 22-003 Pork. See also Bacon: Ham: Sausage sales, 22-003 all kinds, shipments, 32-221 stocks, 32-010 consumer price index, 62-010 urban family expenditure, 62-548 exports and imports, 23-203 Plywood. See also Veneer frozen, stocks, 23-203 exports, 25-202, 25-505 frozen, stocks in cold storage, 32-012 exports and imports, 35-001 in cold storage, 32-217 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 industry selling price index, 62-011.62-543 mills, 35-206 per capita consumption, 32-229 mills, principal statistics, 25-202,25-505 per capita disappearance, 21-514 production, 35-001 prices, 23-203 products, shipments, 35-206 production and domestic disappearance, 21-514 shipments, 25-202, 25-505, 35-001 urban family expenditure, 62-548 Porter stocks, 35-001 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 inventories, 32-205 production, 32-205 wholesale merchants, 63-601 sales. 32-205 Poinsettias, greenhouse grown, 22-202 shipments, 32-205 Poletrailers, shipments, 42-217 Portfolio cases, leather, shipments, 33-205 Ports, list of Canadian, 54-210 Police, administration statistics, 85-002 Police protection Ports of Call Travel Club, international charter federal government expenditure, 68-211 local government expenditure, 68-203,68-204 operations, 51-207 provincial government expenditure, 68-207 Postage, consumer price index, 62-010 **Polishes** Postal service auto, furniture, silver, etc., shipments, 46-216 consolidated government revenue and expenditure, 68-202 floor, shipments, 46-214,46-216 federal government revenue and expenditure, 68-211 Postcards, shipments, 36-203 Polyester, unsaturated, shipments, 46-211 Postgraduation Plans of 1981 Ph.D. Graduates, 81-259 Polyethylene, shipments, 46-211,47-208 Polystyrene, shipments, 46-211,47-208 Pot holders, shipments, 34-210 Potash mines, 26-224 Polyvinyl chloride, shipments, 46-211,47-208 Popcorn, shipments, 32-213.32-027,32-224 Potash production, 26-201, 26-202 Poplar Potato products, shipments, 32-224 consumption, 35-001 Potatoes, 22-002 acreage, production and value, 21-516,22-003 plywood and veneer, 35-001,35-206

shipments, 32-218 canned, stocks, 32-011 consumer price index, 62-010 farm cash receipts, 21-001 in cold storage, 32-217 per capita consumption, 32-230 stocks, 32-010 urban family expenditure, 62-548 Pottery, clay, shipments, 44-215,44-216 Pouches (tobacco), leather, shipments, 33-205 Poultry. See also Geese: Hens consumer price index. 62-010 farm cash receipts, 21-001 feeds, shipments, 32-004,32-214 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 monthly survey description, numbers, rates of lay and prices for all provinces, 21-X-501 number (maps), 96-871 on Newfoundland farms, 21-518 per capita consumption, 32-230 per capita nutrient disappearance, 32-230 processors, 32-227 products, in cold storage, 32-217 urban family expenditure, 62-548 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 wholesale merchants, 63-601 Poultry meat. See also Chicken; Duck meat; Fowl meat Goose meat; Turkey meat direct sales, 63-218 exports and imports, 21-X-501 farm net income, 21-202 farm value, by province, 23-202 shipments, 32-221.32-227 pies, frozen, shipments, 32-218 production, and value by type, 21-X-501,23-202 shipments. 32-227 stocks, 23-003 supply and disposition, 23-202 Poultry Processors, 32-227 Powder face and body, sales, 46-221 face and body, shipments, 46-215 food drink, shipments, 32-213 Prairie wolf, number and value of pelts, 23-207 Preliminary Data on Corporation Income Taxes and the Provincial Allocation of Taxable Income, 61-208P Preliminary Unemployment Insurance Statistics, 73-001P Presses, metal, shipments, 42-214 Pressure measuring instruments, shipments, 47-206 Price indexes, 11-003,13-001,13-004,13-201,13-531,13-533 consumer, 62-001.62-010 consumer, revision, concepts and procedures, 62-546 education, 81-002 industry selling, 62-011,62-543 machinery and equipment, by industry, 62-552 travel, 87-001 Price lists, printed, shipments, 36-203 Primary Iron and Steel, 41-001 Primary metal products industry, by control, 67-507 Primary metals industries, 31-203,31-209 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 Primary non-metallic mineral products industry, by control, 67-507 Primers, shipments, 46-210 Principals, public elementary and secondary schools, salaries and qualifications, 81-202 Printed matter, shipments, 31-211

Printing industries, 31-203,31-209

by control, 67-507 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 Printing plates, offset or lithographing, 36-203 Printing. Publishing and Allied Industries. 36-203 Prisons. See Correctional institutions Private and Public Investment in Canada: Mid-year Review, 61-206 Private and Public Investment in Canada: Outlook, 61-205 Processing Municipal Updates at Statistics Canada, 12-X-501 Product, gross national. See Gross national product Production and Disposition of Tobacco Products, 32-022 Production and Inventories of Process Cheese and Instant Skim Milk Powder, 32-024 Production and Sales of Phonograph Records and Pre-recorded Tapes in Canada, 47-004 Production and Shipments of Blow-Moulded Plastic Bottles, 47-006 Production and Shipments of Floor Tiles, 47-001 Production and Shipments of Steel Pipe. Tubing and Fittings, 41-011 Production and Stocks of Eggs and Poultry, 23-003 Production and Stocks of Tea, Coffee and Cocoa, 32-025 Production of Maple Products and Value of Maple Products, 22-204 Production indexes, 31-003 Production of Poultry and Eggs, 23-202 Production of Selected Biscuits, 32-026 Production, Shipments and Stocks on Hand of Sawmills East of the Rockies: Excluding Newfoundland and Prince Edward Island, 35-002 Production, Shipments and Stocks on Hand of Sawmills in British Columbia, 35-003 Productivity indexes agriculture, 14-201 commercial goods-producing industries, 14-201 commercial industries, 14-201 commercial non-agricultural goods-producing industries, 14-201 commercial non-agricultural industries, 14-201 commercial service-producing industries, 14-201 manufacturing, 14-201 Products Shipped by Canadian Manufacturers, 31-211 Professors number and salaries, 81-241 salaries at universities and colleges, 81-258 Prognosis for Hospitals The Effects of Population Change on the Need for Hospital Space, 1967-2031, 83-520E Programs, printed, shipments, 36-203 Propane and mixes, supply and disposition, 45-004 production, 26-006 shipments, 45-205 Property insurance companies, financial statistics, 61-006 Property taxes. See also Real property taxes consolidated government revenue, 68-202 consumer price index, 62-010 local government revenue, 68-203,68-204 provincial government revenue, 68-207 Provincial Government Employment, 72-007 Provincial Government Enterprise Finance: Income and Expenditure, Assets, Liabilities and Net Worth, 61-204 Provincial Government Finance Assets, Liabilities, Sources and Application of Funds, 68-209 Provincial Government Finance Revenue and Expenditure, 68-207 Provincial Government Finance: Revenue and Expenditure,

Estimates, 68-205

Provincial governments assets and liabilities, 68-209 capital and repair expenditures, 61-205,61-206 economic accounts, 13-213 employment and payroll, 72-007 finance, 68-205, 68-207, 68-209 financial flow accounts, 13-002,13-562,13-563 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 revenue and expenditure, 68-202,68-205,68-207 Provinces and territories, census geographical legal entities, 92-X-502 Prunes production and farm value, 22-003 sales, 22-003 Psychiatric facilities, in mental institutions, 83-205 Public address systems, shipments, 43-206 Public administration. See also Federal government; Local government Provincial government estimates of employees, 72-008,72-516 wages and salaries. 72-005 Public schools. See Schools Public transportation, availability and use, 87-401,87-503 Public works, local government expenditure, 68-203,68-204 **Publications** historical catalogue, 11-512E new, Statistics Canada, 11-001,11-002 religious, shipments, 36-203 sales, revenue from, 36-203 uncatalogued, listing of, 11-207 Publishers, number by income group and language, 87-601 Publishing industries, 31-203,31-209,36-203,87-604 See also Book publishing by control, 67-507 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 Pudding powder, shipments, 32-218,32-224 Pulleys, shipments, 42-214 Pullovers knitted, shipments, 34-215 shipments, 34-216 Pulp and paper mill machinery, shipments, 42-214 Pulp and Paper Mills, 36-204 Pulp and paper mills, principal statistics, 25-202, 25-505, 36-204. See also Paper mills Pulp chips, shipments, 25-201, 35-204 Pulpwood. See also Wood pulp consumption, 25-001 exports. 25-202,25-505 exports and imports, 25-001 inventories, 25-001 production, 25-201, 25-202, 25-505 production, by province, 25-001 shipments, 25-201,25-202,25-505,31-211,35-204 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 wholesale merchants, 63-601 Pulpwood and Wood Residue Statistics, 25-001 Pulses and nuts, per capita consumption, 32-230 Pumping stations, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Pumpkin canned, shipments, 32-218 canned, stocks, 32-011 frozen, stocks, 32-011 all kinds, shipments, 42-214 motor vehicle, (fuel, water and oil), shipments, 42-210 Putty, shipments, 46-210 Puzzles (toys), shipments, 47-204

Pyjamas

knitted, shipments, 34-215 men's and youth's, shipments, 34-216 women's and children's, shipments, 34-217 Pyrite, production, 26-201, 26-202 Pyrometers, shipments, 47-206 Pyrophyllite, production, 26-201, 26-202 Pyrrhotite, production, 26-201, 26-202

Qantas, international charter operations, 51-207 Qualifications, public, elementary and secondary school teachers, 81-202 Quarries capital and repair expenditures, 61-205,61-206 consumption, 26-225 employees, earnings, 26-225 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-568 labour costs, 72-613 principal statistics, 26-225 production, 26-201, 26-225 shipments, 26-225 wages and salaries, 72-005 Quarries and Sand Pits, 26-225 Quarterly Estimates of Population for Canada and the Provinces, 91-001 Quarterly Estimates of Trusteed Pension Funds, 74-001 Quarterly Report on Energy Supply/Demand in Canada, 57-003 Quarterly Shipments of Office Furniture Products, 35-006 Quartz production, 26-201.26-202 savings banks, financial flow accounts, 13-002,13-562,13-563 Quebec North Shore and Labrador Railways equipment and track statistics, 52-209 financial statistics, 52-208 freight traffic, 52-211 operating statistics, 52-210 Quebec Pension Plan payments education, libraries and museums, 72-616 finance, insurance and real estate, 72-610 manufacturing, 72-612 mines, quarries and oil wells, 72-613 services to business management, 72-617 trade (retail and wholesale), 72-615 transportation, communication and other utilities, 72-611 Quebec Telephone, employment, finances, telephones operated and calls reported, 56-202 Quebecair financial statements, 51-206 international charter operations, 51-003,51-207 operating statistics, 51-002 Questionnaires, Statistics Canada, 12-205

Rabbits

feed for, shipments, 32-004,32-214 meat of, shipments, 32-221 number and value of pelts, 23-207 Raccoons, number and value of pelts, 23-207 Race sets (toys), electric, shipments, 47-204 Radar equipment, shipments, 43-206 Radiators heating, shipments, 41-225 motor vehicle, shipments, 42-210

Quicklime, shipments, 44-209

Quilts, shipments, 34-210

Ransome Aviation, international charter operations, 51-207 Radio. See also Television broadcasting industry and phonograph combinations, shipments, 43-205 Rapeseed, 22-002 and television, 87-630 acreage, production and value, 21-516 broadcasting industry, operating and financial acreage, yield and production, 22-201 statistics, 56-204 crushings, 22-201,32-006 communication equipment, shipments, 43-206 export clearances by final destinations, 22-007 Radio and Television Broadcasting, 56-204 exports, 22-201 Radio Broadcasting, 56-003 farm cash receipts, 21-001 Radio stations farm supply and disposition, Prairie Provinces, 22-007 commercial, time sales, 56-003 monthly average cash quotations, 22-007 marine, messages handled, 56-201 prices, 22-201 operating and financial statistics, 56-204 processed products, 22-007 Radiological technicians producers' deliveries. Prairie Provinces, 22-007 education, employment, etc., 83-231 shipments, 22-201 socio-economic characteristics, 83-231 supply and disposition, 22-007,22-201 Radiology, examinations, diagnostic, 83-232 Raspberries Radios shipments, 32-218 automobile, shipments, 43-205 stocks, 32-011 in households, 64-202 in cold storage, 32-217 in households and automobiles, 64-X-501 production and farm value, 22-003 Radishes, urban family expenditure, 62-548 sales, 22-003 Rafters, wooden, shipments, 35-205 stocks, 32-010 Rags, shipments, 34-210 Razors Rail fastenings, shipments, 42-211 electric, shipments, 43-203 Railroad Rolling Stock Industry, 42-211 safety, shipments, 41-208 Rails, steel production, 41-203 elderly expenditure, 13-575 sales. 41-203 family expenditure, 62-551 shipments, 41-203 urban family expenditure, 62-547 Railway Carloadings, 52-001 Ready-Mix Concrete Manufacturers, 44-211 Railway cars, 52-207,52-209 Real domestic product, 13-004 shipments, 42-211 by industry, 61-213 Railway equipment, 52-207,52-209 index, 61-005,61-213 Railway Freight Traffic, (annual), 52-205 Real estate companies, capital and repair expenditures, 61-205,61-206 Railway fuel, origin and consumption, 52-209 Railway Operating Statistics, (monthly), 52-003 Real estate industry Railway track, mileage, 52-207,52-209 employment, earnings and hours of labour, 72-517,72-603 Railway tracks, value of construction work performed, 64-201 estimates of employees, 72-008,72-516 Railway Transport, 52-004 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-568 Railway Transport labour costs, 72-610 part I, Comparative Summary Statistics, 52-207 wages and salaries, 72-005 part II, Financial Statistics, 52-208 Real property taxes part III, Equipment, Track and Fuel Statistics, 52-209 consolidated government revenue, 68-202 part IV. Operating and Traffic Statistics, 52-210 local government revenue, 68-203,68-204 part V. Freight Carried by Principal Commodity Record players Classes, 52-211 in households, 13-567,64-202 shipments, 43-205 part VI, Employment Statistics, 52-212 Railway Transport Railway Commodity Origin Record stores, chain, 63-210 and Destination Statistics, 52-214 Recording industry Railways Canadian content, 87-615 carloadings, 11-001.52-001.52-004 costs, revenue and technology, 87-615 employment, 52-212 Recording instruments, shipments, 47-206 operating and financial Records, phonograph statistics, 52-003,52-004,52-207,52-208 direct sales, 63-218 revenues and expenditures, 52-003.52-207,52-208 exports and imports. 87-615 traffic, 52-003,52-210,52-211 listening time and sales, 87-615 Rainwear production and sales, 47-004 men's and youth's, shipments, 34-216 shipments, 47-205.87-615 wholesale price, 87-615 rubber, shipments, 33-206 women's and children's, shipments, 34-217 activities, participation in, 87-501 consolidated government expenditure, 68-202 consumer price index, 62-010 consumer price index, 62-001,62-010 shipments, 32-218,32-224 urban family expenditure, 62-548 elderly expenditure, 13-575 Rakes, side, shipments, 42-202 family expenditure, 62-X-501 Ranges facilities, value of construction work performed, 64-201 consumer price index, 62-010 family expenditure, 62-551 electric, shipments, 43-203,43-204 federal government expenditure, 68-211 gas. shipments, 41-225, 43-204

local government expenditure, 68-203,68-204 See also Irrigation Residential General Building Contracting Industry, 64-208 provincial government expenditure, 68-205,68-207 Resins, synthetic. See also Polyester statistical digest, 87-401 manufacturers, 46-211 urban family expenditure, 62-547 shipments, 46-002,46-210,46-211,46-219 Recreational equipment household record playing machines and tape Resistors, electronic, shipments, 43-206 recorders, 64-X-501 Resonators (motor vehicle), shipments, 42-210 Response errors, methods of evaluation, 13-564 price indexes, 87-401 Recreational services industry, employment, earnings and Restaurant, Caterer and Tavern Statistics, 63-011 Restaurants. See also Hotels hours of labour, 72-602 chain and independent, estimated receipts, 63-011 Rectifiers, shipments, 43-207 franchised, 63-524 Redfish, industry selling price index, 62-011 Reducers, paint, shipments, 46-210 value of construction work performed, 64-201 Reels, wooden for wire cable, shipments, 35-209 Restaurants, Caterers and Taverns Industry Reeve Aleutian Airways, international charter Survey, 1978, 63-536 operations, 51-207 Restorations, historic attendance, staff, operating expenditures, Reference maps. See also Census of Canada, 1981, etc., 87-656 Reference maps geographical classification, 12-567,12-568 days open, attendance, staff, etc., 87-655 Refills, binder, notebook, etc., shipments, 36-206 Results from the Absence from Work Surveys, 1978 Refined Petroleum Products, 45-004 to 1981, 71-X-503 Refractories Manufacturers, 44-214 Retail Chain and Department Stores, 63-210 Retail drug stores, 63-607 Refrigeration Retail price indexes, 62-001,62-010 accessories, plastic, shipments, 47-208 contractors, principal statistics, 64-204 Retail sales, 13-004,63-538 equipment, commercial, shipments, 42-215 Retail stores, chain and independent, stocks, 63-014. See also Department stores. Drug stores. Fixtures, store. Refrigerators. See also Storage, cold Storage. refrigerated Hardware stores: consumer price index, 62-010 Stores, chain Retail Trade, 63-005 domestic, production, sales and stocks, 43-001 Retail trade, 11-003,63-005,63-224,63-603,63-604,63-610 domestic, shipments, 43-204 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 63-606,63-608,63-609,63-611,63-612. See also Department in households, 64-202 stores: General stores. Gift ships. Hardware stores; Retail Regional development stores. Stores, chain, Variety stores, Vending machines, consolidated government expenditure, 68-202 Wholesale trade by trade group, 63-538 federal government expenditure, 68-211 provincial government expenditure, 68-205,68-207 Canada, provinces and territories, 63-538 Registers, hot air, shipments, 41-225 capital and repair expenditures, 61-205,61-206 Registrations, motor vehicle, 53-006,53-219 corporation financial statistics, 61-207 revenues, 53-006 employment, earnings and hours, 72-517 guide to data. 12-566 Regulators, shipments, 47-206 Retail Trade Historical Statistics 1972-79, 63-538 Religious organizations, donations and source, 61-519 Retirement and health, 83-521 industry selling price index, 62-011.62-543 Retirement and Mortality An Examination of Mortality in a per capita consumption, 32-229 Group of Retired Canadians, 83-521E Revenue shipments, 32-218,32-224 federal government, 68-211 Remarriage, life table analysis, 84-536 government, 68-202 Removers, paint, shipments, 46-210 Renewable resources, 11-402E government, by level of government, 13-213 local government, 68-203,68-204 provincial government, 68-205,68-207 consumer price index, 62-010 Review of Foreign Trade, 1966-72, 65-501 elderly expenditure, 13-575 Revised Annual Estimates of Population by Marital Status, Age family expenditure, 62-551 and Sex for Canada and the Provinces, 1971-76, 91-519 farm net income, 21-202 Revised Annual Estimates of Population by Sex and Age for farm price index, 62-004 Canada and the Provinces. 1971-76, 91-518 urban family expenditure, 62-547 Revised Annual Estimates of Population for Census Repair expenditures, construction machinery and Divisions, 1971-76, 91-521 equipment by industry, 61-518 Report on Fur Farms, 23-208 Rhododendrons, nursery sales, 22-203 Ribbons, shipments, 34-210 Report on Livestock Surveys, 23-008 Reports, printed, shipments, 36-203 industry selling price index. 62-011 Research per capita consumption, 32-229 and development, 13-003,13-212 shipments, 32-224, 32-228 Research establishments urban family expenditure, 62-548 consolidated government expenditure, 68-202 Richmond, A.H., 99-761 federal government expenditure, 68-211 Ricour-Singh, F., 99-754 provincial government expenditure, 68-205,68-207 Rigid Insulating Board Wood Fibre and Mineral Reservoirs, value of construction work performed, 64-201.

Products, 36-002

Rinses, hair sales, 46-221 shipments, 46-215 Rivets, shipments, 41-216,41-228 Road Motor Vehicles. Fuel Sales, 53-218 Road Motor Vehicles: Registrations, 53-219 Road Transport, 53-006 Road Transport, guide to data, 12-566 Roads. See also Highways, Streets contracting industry, 64-206 value of construction work performed, 64-201 Robes, men's and youth's, shipments, 34-216 Rod weeders, shipments, 42-202 Rodenticides, shipments, 46-216 aluminum, shipments, 41-204 welding, shipments, 41-216.43-207 wire, production, sales and shipments, 41-203 Rolled oats, per capita consumption, 32-229 paint, shipments, 47-205 printers' shipments, 46-216 adding machine, cash register, etc., 36-206 plain (bakery products), industry selling price index. 62-011,62-543 plain (bakery products), shipments, 32-203 rubber covered, shipments, 33-206 Rompers, children's, shipments, 34-217 Roof coatings, liquid, shipments, 36-205 drainage equipment, shipments, 41-221,41-227 trusses, wooden, shipments, 35-205 Roofing. See also Shakes. Shingles aluminum and steel, shipments, 41-227 asphalt, industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 asphalt, shipments, 36-205,45-001 contractors, summary statistics, 64-210 Rooms, number per dwelling, 64-202 all kinds, shipments, 34-203 steel wire, shipments, 41-216 greenhouse grown, 22-202 nursery sales, 22-203 Rouge sales, 46-221 shipments, 46-215 Roundwood, shipments, 25-202,25-505 Rowboats, shipments, 42-205 Royalties, book publishing, 87-604 Rubber imports, 33-003 industries, fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 synthetic, consumption, inventories and production, 33-003 synthetic, shipments, 46-219 tires, shipments, 31-211 Rubber products industries, 31-203,31-209 industries by control, 67-507 shipments, 31-211,33-206 Rubber Products Industries, 33-206 Rugs, shipments, 34-221. See also Carpets Rum. sales. 32-206.63-202 Runways, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Rust preventatives, shipments, 46-216 Rutabagas

acreage, production and farm value, 22-003 per capita consumption, 32-230 Rye (beverage), sales, 32-206 Rve (grain), 22-002 acreage, production and value, 21-516 acreage, vield and production, 22-201 consumption, 32-214 export clearances by final destination, 22-007 exports, 22-201 fall, 22-002 fall, acreage, production and value, 21-516 farm cash receipts, 21-001 farm supply and disposition, Prairie Provinces, 22-007 flour, per capita consumption, 32-229 monthly average cash quotations, 22-007 prices. 22-201 producers' deliveries. Prairie Provinces, 22-007 shipments, 22-201 spring, 22-002 spring, acreage, production and value, 21-516 supply and disposition, 22-007,22-201

SAS Scandinavian Airlines, international charter operations, 51-207 SGC. See Standard Geographical Classification Sabena, international charter operations, 51-207 Sachets sales, 46-221 shipments, 46-215 Sacks, checkstand, shipments, 11-001 Saddles, shipments, 33-205 Sailboats, shipments, 42-205 canvas, direct sales, 63-218 shipments, 34-202 Salad dressing consumer price index, 62-010 shipments, 32-218,32-224 Salad oils, per capita consumption, 32-230 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 shipments, 32-221 Salaries by industry, 72-005 colleges, teachers, 81-258 community colleges, teachers, 81-254 farm. 21-517 hospital nursing personnel, 83-231 public elementary and secondary school teachers, 81-202 public health nurses, 83-231 public trade schools, 81-254 teachers, 81-258 university graduates, by field of study, 81-572 university teachers, 81-241,81-258 Salaries and Qualifications of Teachers in Public, Elementary and Secondary Schools, 81-202 Salaries and Salary Scales of Full-time Teaching Staff at Canadian Universities, 81-258 Salaries and Salary Scales of Full-time Teaching Staff at Canadian Universities, 81-258P Salaries and Salary Scales of Full-time Teaching Staff at Canadian Universities, 81-258S

Sales
department store, 63-002,63-004
direct, mail-order, etc., 63-218

operating and capital expenditures, 81-568

accounts 13-002 13-562 13-563 Schooling, youth allowance. See Family Allowance Schools. See also Census of Canada, 1971, Immigrants, finance companies, financial statistics, 61-006 School attendance; Colleges, Community colleges; of books, 87-604 Education, Elementary schools, Kindergartens, Universities retail drug stores, 63-607 Sales of Toilet Preparations in Canada, 46-221 attendance regulations, provincial, 81-210 buildings, prefabricated, shipments, 35-205 finances, 81-208 consolidated government revenue, 68-202 federal government revenue, 68-211 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-568 guide to data, 12-566 provincial government revenue, 68-205.68-207 historical statistics, 81-568 consumer price index, 62-010 labour costs, 72-616 private and public, enrolment, 81-220 industry selling price index, 62-011.62-543 private, enrolment, 81-210 Salt mines. 26-224 Salt. production, 26-201, 26-202 public, enrolment, 81-210 Sampling and estimation errors, methods of revenues and expenditures, 81-208 value of construction work performed, 64-201 evaluation, 13-564 Western Provinces, 81-557 Sanatoria, tuberculosis capacity, patients, personnel, 82-212 Science, 11-403E financial statistics, 82-212 activities in, 13-212 and technology, 11-402E list of, 83-201 Science Statistics, 13-003 Sanatoria, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Sand, lime products, shipments, 44-205 Scientific and Professional Equipment Industries, 47-206 Scientific equipment, wholesale trade, 63-008 Sand pits, 26-225 Scientific Services. See Engineering Sand, production, 26-201, 26-202 and Scientific Services Sandals, shipments, 33-203 Sandstone, shipments, 44-213 Scissors, shipments, 41-208 Sandwich spreads, 32-218,32-224 Scooters, children's, shipments, 47-204 shipments, 41-227,41-228 Scows, shipments, 42-206 Sanitaryware, shipments, 41-227,41-228,44-216 Scrap Iron and Steel, 41-212 Sanitation, local government expenditure, 68-203,68-204 Scrap and waste material, origin and destination of shipments, 63-540 Sardines, industry selling price index, 62-011 Sash, Door and Other Millwork Plants. 35-205 aluminum, direct sales, 63-218 Sash, wooden, shipments, 35-213 Saskatchewan window, metal. shipments, 41-221 Screws, shipments, 41-216,41-228. See also Washers education, 81-557 medical services performed, 82-536 Scribblers, shipments, 36-203,36-206 Sealers, paint, shipments, 46-210 Saskatchewan Telecommunications, employment, finances, telephones operated and calls reported, 56-202 Seals, (animal), number and value of pelts, 23-207 Seals, (printed), shipments, 36-203 Saucepans, domestic, electric, shipments, 43-203 Seasonal Variations in the Canadian Economy: Employment Sauces, all kinds per capita consumption, 32-229 and Unemployment, 16-501 shipments, 32-218, 32-224 Seasonings urban family expenditure, 62-548 shipments, 32-224 urban family expenditure, 62-548 Sauerkraut, canned, shipments, 32-218 Seatbelts, use of, 82-538 Sauger, industry selling price index, 62-011 Seat covers, automobile, shipments, 34-222 Sausage all kinds, shipments, 32-221 Seats, theatre, shipments, 35-211 casings, shipments, 32-221 Secondary education, Western Provinces, 81-557 Secondary schools, enrolment, 81-210,81-220 consumer price index, 62-010 Securities. See also Bonds; Investment, foreign, Mortgages; industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 Mutual funds: Stocks manufacturers, 32-221 Canadian and foreign, 67-001,67-201 family expenditure, 62-551 Savings gross. 11-003.13-001.13-533 personal, 13-001, 13-201, 13-531, 13-533 price index, 62-011 Security Sawdust, shipments, 35-204,35-205,35-208 Sawmills and Planing Mills and Shingle Mills, 35-204 elderly expenditure, 13-575 transactions, 67-001,67-002,67-201,67-506E Sawmills, principal statistics, 25-202,25-505 Security Transactions with Non-residents, 67-002 Saws, all types, shipments, 41-208,42-214 Seed Scales, shipments, 42-216 farm price index, 62-004 garden, sales by nurseries, 22-203 dresser, shipments, 34-210 Selected Farm Tax-filer Statistics, Canada, 1967-76, 21-517 fur, shipments, 34-213 Selected Financial Statistics of Associations, 1974, 61-515 men's and youth's, shipments, 34-216 Selected Financial Statistics of Chartable School bags, leather, shipments, 33-205 School boards Organizations, 61-519 Selected Tables from Annual Return of Special Care financial statistics, 81-208 Facilities, 1977-78, 83-X-201 list of. 81-210

finance companies, financial flow

Selenium, production, 26-201, 26-202, 41-214 shipments, 35-211,35-212,35-213,41-221,41-227 Self-employed Sherbets, shipments, 32-209 unpaid workers in the manufacturing Shift work pay in industries, 31-X-501 education, libraries and museums, 72-616 Separation pay in finance, insurance and real estate, 72-610 education, libraries and museums, 72-616 manufacturing, 72-612 finance, insurance and real estate, 72-610 mines, quarries and oil wells, 72-613 manufacturing, 72-612 services to business management, 72-617 mines, quarries and oil wells, 72-613 trade (retail and wholesale), 72-615 services to business management, 72-617 transportation, communication and other utilities, 72-611 trade (retail and wholesale), 72-615 Shingle mills, principal statistics, 25-202,25-505 transportation, communication and other utilities, 72-611 Shingles Service stations asphalt, production, 45-001 chain, 63-210 asphalt, shipments, 36-205,45-001 equipment for, shipments, 42-214 exports, 25-202, 25-505 retail trade, 63-005,63-538 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 value of construction work performed, 64-201 shipments, 25-202, 25-505 Service trades, 63-224 wooden, shipments, 35-204 corporation financial statistics, 61-207 Shipbuilding and Repair, 42-206 employment, earnings and hours, 72-517 Shipbuilding, value of, 42-206 Sewage systems, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Shipments Sewage treatment equipment, shipments, 42-214 by manufacturers, 31-211.31-522 Sewing machines, in households, 64-202 by manufacturers, by provinces, 31-211 Shades, window, shipments, 34-210 destination, 31-522 value of, manufacturing industries, 31-001 exports, 25-505 Shipments of Animal and Poultry Feeds, 32-004 shipments, 25-505, 35-204 Shipments of Solid Fuel Burning Heating Products, 25-002 Shampoo, hair sales, 46-221 arrivals and departures of cargo, coastwise, 54-210 shipments, 46-215 cargo loaded and unloaded, 54-210 Shaving preparations coastwise, 54-005 sales, 46-221 international, 54-209 international and domestic, 54-004 shipments, 46-215 Sheathing origin and destination, 54-210 gypsum, production, shipments and stocks, 44-003 Ships. See also Boats; Scows, Vessels, Whaleboats; Yachts tar and asphalt, production and shipments, 45-001 machinery and fittings, shipments, 42-214 Sheep. See also Lambs: Mutton number, size, type, 54-205 exports, 23-203 passenger, shipments, 42-206 farm cash receipts, 21-001 farm value, 21-514,23-203 shipments, 31-211,42-206 Shirts. See also T-shirts farm value, by province, 21-514 men's and youth's, shipments, 34-216 feeds, shipments, 32-214,32-221 (underwear), knitted, shipments, 34-215 imports, 23-203 marketings, 23-203 Shoe Factories and Boot and Shoe Findings Manufacturers, 33-203 number on farms, 21-514,21-518,23-008,23-203 Shoe findings, shipments, 33-203 number on farms, by province, 21-514 Shoe stores prices, 23-203 chain, 63-210 shipments, 23-203 operating results, 63-606 shorn. 23-204 retail trade, 63-005,63-538 slaughterings, 23-203,32-221 Shoes. See also Boots, Moccasions, Sandals slaughterings, by province, 21-514 all types, shipments, 33-203 Sheet metal work contractors industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 principal statistics, 64-204 orthopaedic, shipments, 47-206 summary statistics, 64-210 production, 33-002 Sheets Shopping centres. See Retail stores: Retail trade bed. shipments. 34-205,34-210 Shorn Wool Production, 23-204 corrugated, shipments, 36-213 Short-term Variations in Student and Non-student Labour plastic, shipments, 47-208 Force Participation Rates, 1966-73, 71-523 rubber, shipments, 33-206 Shortening steel, production, 41-203 consumer price index, 62-010 Shellac, shipments, 46-210 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 Shelter per capita consumption, 32-230 consumer price index. 62-001.62-010 sales. 32-006 elderly expenditure, 13-575 shipments, 31-211,32-221,32-224 family expenditure, 62-551 urban family expenditure, 62-547 men's and youth's, shipments, 34-216 Shelves, wire, shipments, 41-216 (underwear), knitted, shipments, 34-215 Shelving, metal women's and children's, shipments, 34-217

Shrubs, nursery sales, 22-203 Snow removal contracts, revenue from, 22-203 Shuttles, wooden, shipments, 35-208 Snowmobiles accessories, plastic, shipments, 47-208 Sick leave pay in education, libraries and museums, 72-616 registrations, 53-219 finance, insurance and real estate, 72-610 in households, 64-202 manufacturing, 72-612 shipments, 42-212 Snowshoes, shipments, 47-204 mines, quarries and oil wells, 72-613 services to business management, 72-617 Snowsuits, children's, shipments, 34-217 trade (retail and wholesale), 72-615 Snuff, shipments, 32-225 transportation communication and other utilities, 72-611 Soap. See also Cleaning products: Detergents: Toilet Sidewalks, value of construction work performed, 64-201 preparations household, direct sales, 63-218 Siding industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 aluminum and steel, shipments, 41-221, 41-227 asphalt, production and shipments, 45-001 shipments, 46-214.46-215,46-216 Soapstone production, 26-201,26-202 contractors, summary statistics, 64-210 Social Concepts Directory: A Guide Towards felt, shipments, 36-205 shingle type, shipments, 36-205 Standardization in Statistical Surveys, 12-560 Signs, See also Billboards Social Data, produced by federal departments and electric, shipments, 47-209 agencies other than Statistics Canada, 11-513E metal, shipments, 41-221,41-227,47-209 plastic, shipments, 47-208,47-209 Social indicators, 11-511 Social insurance. See also Health insurance plans. Signs and Displays Industry, 47-209 Unemployment insurance: Workmen's compensation Silicon carbide, crude, shipments, 44-202 Silver. See also Jewellery insurance, levies, provincial and consolidated average annual prices, 26-201,41-214 government revenue, 68-202, 68-205, 68-207 production, 26-201, 26-202, 41-214 security, 11-402E sterling, shipments, 47-211 security funds, financial flow accounts, 13-002,13-562,13-563 Silver-lead zinc mines, 26-223 Silverware. See also Knives services, legal aid, 85-507 Social Security. National Programs, vol. IV, Family Allowances and Related Programs, 1982, 86-508 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 shipments, 47-211 Social Security, National Programs, vol. V. Old Age Security, Quaranteed Income Supplement and Spouse's Sims, H., 71-527 Single persons. See Unattached individuals Allowance, 1982, 86-509 Skates, ice Social Security, National Programs, vol. VI, Social production, 33-002 Allowances and Services, 1982, 86-510 shipments, 47-204 Skiffs, shipments, 42-205 consolidated government expenditure, 68-202 dressed, shipments, 34-213 federal government expenditure, 68-211 local government expenditure, 68-203,68-204 shipments, 32-221 provincial government expenditure, 68-205,68-207 Skirts, women's and children's, shipments, 34-217 Socio-economic concepts, survey standardization, 12-560 Skis in households, 64-X-501 snow and water, shipments, 47-204 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 Skunk, number and value of pelts, 23-207 men's, shipments, 34-215 Skydomes, plastic, shipments, 47-208 Soda biscuits, production, 32-026 Sodium chlorate, production, 46-002 men's and youth's, shipments, 34-216 Sodium hydroxide, production, 46-002 Sodium sulphate, production, 26-201, 26-202 women's and children's, shipments, 34-216 Slaughtering and Meat Processors, 32-221 Sofas, shipments, 35-211,35-213 Soft Drink Manufacturers, 32-208 Sleepers, infants', shipments, 34-217 Soft drink vending machines, number and sales, 63-213 children's, shipments, 47-204 Soft drinks farm, shipments, 42-202 carbonated, shipments, 32-208 consumer price index, 62-010 Slims, women's and children's, shipments, 34-217 Slip covers, shipments, 35-211 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 Slippers, shipments, 33-203 per capita consumption, 32-229,32-230 production, 32-001 Slips, women's and children's, shipments, 34-217 wholesale trade, 63-008 Smelting and Refining, 41-214 Smelts, industry selling price index, 62-011 Softballs, shipments, 47-204 Softboard, insulating Smocks, shipments, 34-216 Smokestacks, shipments, 41-223 production, 36-204 shipments, 36-204 Smoking sets, shipments, 35-214 Snack food Software, rental income, 63-222 Softwood shipments. 32-224.32-228 urban family expenditure, 62-548 consumption, 35-001 vending machines, number and sales, 63-213 industry selling price index, 62-011.62-543

plywood and veneer, 35-001

Snapdragons, greenhouse grown, 22-202

plywood and veneer, shipments, 35-206 production, 35-001,35-002,35-204 shipments, 35-001, 35-002, 35-204 stocks. 35-001,35-002 Soil packers, shipments, 42-202 Soil pulverizers, shipments, 42-202 Solders, all kinds, shipments, 41-215 Sonar equipment, shipments, 43-206 Sound equipment, electronic, shipments, 43-206 Soup canned, industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 canned, shipments, 32-218,32-224 consumer price index, 62-010 mixed, shipments, 32-224 per capita consumption, 32-229 urban family expenditure, 62-548 Southern Air Transport, international charter operations, 51-207 Southern Airways, international charter operations, 51-003.51-207 Souvenir shops, chain, 63-210 Sows, number on farms and number farrowed, 23-008 Soya sauce, shipments, 32-224 Soybeans, 22-002 acreage, production and value, 21-516 crushings, 22-201,32-006 exports, 22-201 farm cash receipts, 21-001 monthly average cash quotations, 22-007 prices. 22-201 processed products, 22-007 Spaghetti canned, shipments, 32-218 dry, shipments, 32-224 (with meat), shipments, 32-221 Spark plugs, shipments, 42-210 Special care facilities. non-institutional list, 83-519 residential, annual expenditures and income by size and type of ownership and care and characteristics of the residents, 83-X-201 Special Labour Force Studies, series A, no. 11. The Flow Components of Unemployment in Canada, 1978, 71-527E Special Labour Force Studies, series B, no. 6, Short-term Variations in Student and Non-student Labour Force Participation Rates. 1966-73, 71-523E Special Trades Contracting Industry, 64-210 Specified Chemicals, 46-002 Specified Domestic Electrical Appliances, 43-003 Spices consumer price index, 62-010 industry selling price index. 62-011,62-543 shipments, 31-211,32-224 acreage, production, and farm value, 22-003 canned, shipments, 32-218 in cold storage, 32-217 stocks, 32-010,32-011 Spools, wooden, shipments, 35-208 Spoolwood, shipments, 35-204 Sport, participation in, 87-501 Sporting equipment, shipments, 34-202,47-204 Sporting goods. See also Balls department store sales and stocks, 63-002 plastic, shipments, 47-208 sales, 87-401 stores, chain, 63-210 stores, retail trade, 63-005,63-538

wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 wholesale merchants, 63-601 Sporting Goods and Toy Industries, 47-204 Spouses. See also Families. Wives labour force characteristics by sex and family characteristics, 71-X-501 allowance, social security, 86-509 Spraying equipment, farm, shipments, 42-202. See also Pesticides Spreads, sweet, shipments, 32-224 Springs bed, shipments, 35-211,35-213 box, shipments, 35-211.35-213 coil, leaf and flat, shipments, 42-210 wire, shipments, 41-216 Sprinkler system contractors, principal statistics, 64-204 Spruce consumption, 35-001 exports, 35-003 plywood and veneer, 35-001,35-206 price, 35-002,35-003 production, 35-001,35-002,35-003 shipments, 35-001,35-003,35-204 stocks. 35-001,35-002,35-003 Squash canned, stocks, 32-011 frozen, stocks, 32-011 in cold storage, 32-217 stocks, 32-010 Squirrels, number and value of pelts, 23-207 Stackers, industrial, shipments, 42-214 Stains, shipments, 46-210. See also Varnish Stair treads, rubber, shipments, 33-206 Stairs, wooden, shipments, 35-205 Stampings metal, shipments, 41-221,41-227,42-210 steel, shipments, 41-216 Stamps, postage, revenue, etc., shipments, 36-203 Standard Geographical Classification vol. I, The Classification, 1981, 12-567 vol. IA. Reference Maps, 1981, 12-567 vol. II. The Index, 1981, 12-568 Standard Industrial Classification, 1980, 12-501E Standard Occupational Classification, 1980, 12-565E Standard of living. See Consumer Price Index Stands, wire advertising display, shipments, 41-216 shipments, 41-216 wire, production, 41-006 wire, shipments, 41-006 Starch, shipments, 32-224 Statements, printed, shipments, 36-203 Stationery. See also Envelopes; Letterheads; Paper campus book store sales, 63-219 department store sales and stocks, 63-002 printed, shipments, 36-203 shipments, 36-206 stores, retail trade, 63-538 supplies, shipments, 31-211,47-205 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 wholesale merchants, 63-601 Stations broadcasting, radio and television, value of construction work performed, 64-201 electric, net generating capability, 57-204 electric, value of construction work performed, 64-201 railway, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Statistical Report on the Operation of the Unemployment

Insurance Act, 73-001

Statistics Canada Annual Report, 11-201 Stoves Statistics Canada Daily, 11-001E cooking, shipments, 25-002 Statues and statuettes, shipments, 47-205 electric, shipments, 43-203,43-204 Steam equipment, inventory of, 57-206 fuel oil, shipments, 43-204 Steel gas, shipments, 41-225,43-204 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 heating, shipments, 25-002 production, 41-001,41-203 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 products, rolled, disposition, 41-001 Strapping, steel, shipments, 41-227 products, rolled, shipments, 41-203 Straps, leather, shipments, 33-205 scrap, consumption, 41-212 Strawberries scrap, exports and imports, 41-212 canned, shipments, 32-218 shipments, 31-211 frozen, shipments, 32-218 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 in cold storage, 32-217 production and farm value, 22-003 wholesale merchants, 63-601 sales, 22-003 wholesale trade, 63-008 Steel Ingots and Pig Iron, 41-002 stocks, 32-010,32-011 Steel Pipe and Tube Mills, 41-220 Straws, paper, shipments, 36-206 Steel, structural, 41-001. See also Plate, steel Street lighting price index, 62-007 equipment, shipments, 43-211 production, 41-203 value of construction work performed, 64-201 sales, 41-203 Streetcars shipments, 41-203,41-207,41-221,41-223 owned or leased, 53-215 Steel Wire and Specified Wire Products, 41-006 passengers, revenue and mileage, 53-003 Steele, M., 99-763 Streets. See also Highways, Roads, Sidewalks Steers contracting industry, 64-206 number on farms, 23-008 value of construction work performed, 64-201 prices, 23-203 Streptomycin, 46-209 Stencilling, 34-210 Strohmenger, C., 83-522E Stereotyping, 36-203 Structural steel erection contractors, summary Stew, canned, shipments, 32-218 statistics, 64-210 Sticks (confectionery, surgical, etc.), shipments, 35-208 Students Stillbirths, 84-204,84-206 fine and applied arts, number, sex, citizenship, Stirrers, plastic, shipments, 47-208 etc., 81-568 Stock feeds, shipments, 32-004,32-214 foreign, tuition fees, 81-219 Stockings, shipments, 34-215 labour force participation, 71-523 Stocks. See also Bonds; Securities part-time, 81-573 common and preferred, international transactions, 67-002 Ph.D graduates by field of study and province and department store, 63-002 country of employment, 81-259 Stocks of Food Commodities in Cold Storage and Other postsecondary, financial assistance, 81-568 Warehouses, 32-217 seeking work, 71-X-502 Stocks of Frozen Meat Products, 32-012 Studio equipment, radio and television, shipments, 43-206 Studio lounges, shipments, 35-213 Stocks of Fruit and Vegetables, 32-010 Stoles, fur, shipments, 34-213 Subscriptions, revenue from, 36-203 Stone, L., 99-751,99-752 Subway cars, owned or leased, 53-215 Stone. See also Quarries artificial, shipments, 44-205, 44-211, 44-213. See also passengers, revenue and mileage, 53-003 Concrete value of construction work performed, 64-201 building, shipments, 44-213 Succession duties production, 26-201, 26-202 consolidated government revenue, 68-202 Stone Products Manufacturers, 44-213 provincial government revenue, 68-202,68-207 Stone quarries, 26-225 Sucrose, shipments, 32-222,32-224 Storage Sugar. See also Glucose: Maple sugar; Molasses; cold, 32-217 Syrups refrigerated, value of construction work cane, 32-222 performed, 64-201 consumer price index, 62-010 Storehouses, value of construction work performed, 64-201 confectionery, shipments, 32-027 Stores granulated, shipments, 32-222 men's clothing, operating results, 63-603 icing, shipments, 32-222 value of construction work performed, 64-201 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 Stores, chain. See also Department stores. Variety stores invert, shipments, 32-222 independent, retail trade, 63-005 per capita consumption, 32-229,32-230 principal statistics, 63-210 production, 32-013 refined, consumption, exports and imports, inventories, 32-205 production and stocks, 32-222 production, 32-205 shipments, 31-211,32-013 sales, 32-205 syrup, shipments, 32-222 shipments, 32-205 stocks, 32-013 Sugar beets, 22-002 acreage, production and value, 21-516

farm cash receipts, 21-001

Sugar Situation 32-013 Suicides, 84-203,84-530 Suits bathing, men's and youth's, shipments, 34-216 bathing. shipments. 34-215.34-217 knitted, shipments, 34-215 men's and youth's, shipments, 34-216 pram. shipments, 34-217 ski, shipments, 34-217 snowmobile, shipments, 34-216,34-217 women's and children's, shipments, 34-217 Sulphate, pulp production, 36-204 shipments, 36-204 Sulphite, pulp production, 36-204 shipments. 36-204 Sulphur, production, 26-201, 26-202 Summary of External Trade, 65-001 Summerfallow, acreage, 21-516,22-002 Sunflower seed acreage, production and value, 21-516 crushings, 22-201, 32-006 Sunscreen preparations sales, 46-221 shipments, 46-215 Superphosphate, shipments, 46-220 Surgical instruments, shipments, 47-206. See also Medical instruments: Orthopaedic apparatus, Trusses, surgical Surgical Procedures and Treatments A Report on Surgical Operations and Non-surgical Procedures Performed on In-patients in Canadian Hospitals, 82-208 Surgical suites, hospital visits, 83-232 Survey of Canadian Nursery Trades Industry, 22-203 Surveying services, 63-537 Surveys, 11-006. See also Sampling covered. labour statistics, 72-512 design, 12-560 guide toward standardization, 12-560 methods of error evaluation, 13-564 planning, 12-560 Statistics Canada, 12-205 Suspenders, shipments, 34-216,34-218 Swathers, shipments, 42-202 Sweat shirts knitted, shipments, 34-215 shipments, 34-216 Sweaters knitted, shipments, 34-215 shipments, 34-216 Sweetening agents, artificial and natural, shipments, 32-224 Swimming pools building permits issued, 64-001,64-203 plastic, shipments, 47-208 shipments, 47-204 value of construction work performed, 64-201 Swine. See Pigs Swissair, international charter operations, 51-207 Switches, shipments, 43-207 Switchgear equipment, shipments, 43-207, 43-210 industry selling price index, 62-011 per capita consumption, 32-230 shipments, 32-218,32-224 soft drink, shipments, 32-208 urban family expenditure, 62-548 System of National Accounts Aggregate Productivity

Measures, 14-201 System of National Accounts: Canada's International Investment Position, 67-202 System of National Accounts: Canadian Balance of International Payments, 67-201 System of National Accounts Gross Domestic Product by Industry, 61-005 System of National Accounts: Real Domestic Product by Industry, 61-213 System of National Accounts: Provincial Gross Domestic Product by Industry, 61-202 System of National Accounts: Financial Flow Accounts, (quarterly), 13-002 System of National Accounts: Financial Flow Accounts vol. I. Quarterly Flows. 1962-75, 13-562 vol. II, Annual Flows and Year-end Financial Assets and Liabilities, 1961-79, 13-563 System of National Accounts: Financial Flow Accounts: Preliminary Data, 13-002P System of National Accounts Input-output Structure of the Canadian Economy, 15-201E System of National Accounts Input-output Structure of the Canadian Economy in Constant Prices, 15-202E System of National Accounts National Income and Expenditure Accounts, (quarterly), 13-001 System of National Accounts National Income and Expenditure Accounts vol. I. The Annual Estimates, 1926-74, 13-531 vol. II, The Quarterly Estimates, 1947-74, 13-533 vol. III. A Guide to the National Income and Expenditure Accounts: Definitions, Concepts, Sources, Methods, 13-549E System of National Accounts: National Income and Expenditure Accounts: Annual estimates, (annual) 13-201 System of National Accounts: Provincial Economic Accounts: Experimental Data, 13-213 System of National Accounts: Quarterly Estimates of the Canadian Balance of International Payments, 67-001

TAP Portuguese Airways, international charter operations, 51-003,51-207 Table cloths, shipments, 34-210 Table tops shipments, 35-211 wooden, shipments, 35-205 drawing and writing, shipments, 36-203 writing, shipments, 36-206 Tableware, china and porcelain, shipments, 44-216 Tacks, shipments, 41-216 Tags, shipping and merchandise shipments, 36-203, 36-206, 36-214 Tailors' canvas fronts, shipments, 34-218 Talc production, 26-201, 26-202. See also Soapstone Tallow, shipments, 32-221,32-223 Tamarack, shipments, 35-204 Tamasi, S., 16-501 Tankers, shipments, 42-206 fuel, (motor vehicle), shipments, 42-210 fuel oil, shipments, 41-223 metal, shipments, 41-207,41-228 oil and gas storage, value of construction work performed, 64-201 pressure, storage, etc., shipments, 41-207,41-223,41-227

rubber lined shipments, 33-206 Telecommunication companies septic, shipments, 41-223 employment statistics, 56-201 operating and financial statistics, 56-201 water storage, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Tantalum, production, 26-201, 26-202 property statistics, 56-201 Telecommunications, 56-001. See also Multiplex equipment; Tane friction, shipments, 33-206 Radio: Telegraph lines: Telephone: Television gummed, shipments, 36-206 accessories, plastic, shipments, 47-208 plastic, shipments, 33-206 equipment, shipments, 43-205,43-206 pressure-sensitive, shipments, 33-206,34-210 Telecommunications Statistics, 56-201 rubber, shipments, 33-206 Teleglobe Canada, operating and financial statistics, 56-201 ticker, shipments, 36-206 Telegrams transmitted, 56-201 Tape-recorders, in households, 64-202 Telegraph lines, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Tapes Telephone calls listening time, 87-615 long-distance, number, 56-202,56-203 pre-recorded, production and sales, 47-004 per capita and per telephone, 56-203 pre-recorded, shipments, 47-205 Telephone companies, revenues and expenditure, 56-002,56-203 sales. 87-615 Telephone equipment, shipments, 43-206 shipments, 34-210,87-615 Telephone lines, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Tar, refined, shipments, 46-216 Telephone service, consumer price index, 62-010 Tarpaulins Telephone Statistics, (annual), 56-203 industry selling price index, 62-011 Telephone Statistics, (monthly), 56-002 Telephone Statistics: Preliminary Report on Large Telephone shipments, 34-202 Taverns, 63-536 Systems, 56-202 Tax levies, receipts Telephones federal, 68-202,68-211 business and residential, number, 56-002,56-202,56-203 local, 68-202,68-203,68-204 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-568 provincial, 68-202,68-205,68-207 in households, 13-567,64-202,64-X-501 Taxes, 13-001,13-201,13-531,13-533. See also Income taxes; statistics, 56-002,56-202,62-544 Property taxes, Revenue; Sales taxes Telesat Canada, financial statistics, 56-201 changes in. by province. 68-205 Televisions child tax credit, 86-508 and radio, 87-630 elderly expenditure, 13-575 distribution of products, by language, 87-620 in households, 64-X-501 farm, 21-517 federal government revenue, 68-211 pay, financial implications, 87-620 industrial corporations, 61-208P Television broadcasting industry, operating and financial government revenue from, 68-202 statistics, 56-204 local government revenue, 68-203,68-204 Television receivers personal, family expenditure, 62-551 in households, 13-567,64-202 provincial government revenue, 68-205,68-207 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 Taxi fares, consumer price index, 62-010 shipments, 43-205 Television series, production, 63-206 Television stations, operating and financial consumer price index, 62-010 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 statistics, 56-204 per capita consumption, 32-229,32-230 Tellurium, production, 26-201, 26-202, 41-214 production and stocks, 32-025 Temperature instruments, shipments, 47-206 shipments, 31-211,32-224 Tennis courts, value of construction work performed, 64-201 urban family expenditure, 62-548 Tents Teachers. See also Educators: Professors all kinds, shipments, 34-202 in community colleges, age, degrees, etc., 81-254 direct sales, 63-218 in community colleges, salaries, 81-254,81-258 Terminals, bus, boat and air, value of construction work performed, 64-201. See also Airports; Stations, railway number, sex, salaries, 81-229 public elementary and secondary schools, 81-568 Territories, unorganized entities at the municipal public elementary and secondary schools, salaries and level, 92-X-501 qualifications, 81-202 Textbooks public trade schools, age, degrees, salaries, etc., 81-254 average list price, sales, 87-603 campus book store sales, 63-219 university, 81-568 university, salaries, 81-241,81-258 shipments, 36-203 Teachers in Universities, 81-241 Textile industries, 31-203,31-209. See also Fabrics: Wool; Teaching staff salaries in Canadian universities and colleges, 81-258 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 Technical memoranda, listing of, 11-207 Textiles, 34-205,34-208,34-209,34-210,34-215 Technical papers, listing of, 11-207 leather products industry, by control, 67-507 Technical Report on Population Projections for Canada and products, industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 the Provinces, 1972-2001, 91-516 synthetic, 34-208 Technology, 11-403E. See also Science wearing apparel industry, by control, 67-507 Tedders, shipments, 42-202 Theatres Telebec Limitee, employment, finances, telephones operated drive-in, admissions, car capacity, etc., 63-207

value of construction work performed, 64-201

and calls reported, 56-202

Theatres, motion picture admissions, car capacity, etc., 63-207 financial control, 87-620 geographic distribution, 87-620 income and expenditure, 87-620 number of paid admissions, 87-620 number of screenings, 87-620 revenue size group of exhibitor, 87-620 Therapeutic Abortions, 82-211. See also Abortions, therapeutic consumption of fuel and electricity, 57-208,57-506 fuel used and energy generated, 57-202 Thermocouples, shipments, 47-206 Thermometers, shipments, 47-206 Thermostats, shipments, 47-206 Thinners, paint, shipments, 46-210 Thorium, production, 26-201, 26-202 Thread shipments, 34-210 Thumbtacks, shipments, 41-216 Thunder Bay Telephone System, employment, finances, telephones operated and calls reported, 56-202 printed, shipments, 36-203 raffle, shipments, 36-203 Ties, wooden, 35-003 shipments, 25-201, 25-202, 35-204 Tights, shipments, 34-215 acoustic, production, 36-002,36-204 acoustic. shipments, 36-002,36-204 culvert, concrete, shipments, 44-211 drain, clay, shipments, 44-215 floor, production, 47-001 floor, shipments, 47-001,47-205 glazed, shipments, 44-216 hardwood floor, shipments, 35-205 structural, shipments, 44-215 Tiling contractors, summary statistics, 64-210 Timber, merchantable, 25-202, 25-505. See also Forestry Lumber, Pulpwood, Wood Time series, 12-548 storage and retrieval, 12-202 Timetables, printed, shipments, 36-203 Tin, production, 26-201, 26-202, 41-214 Tire fabrics, shipments, 34-208 Tire tubes, all types, shipments, 33-206 Tires all types, shipments, 33-206 consumer price index, 62-010 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 pneumatic, shipments, 33-206 Tissue, facial, shipments, 36-206 Titanium dioxide. production, 26-201,26-202 Toasters, electric production, shipments and stocks, 43-003 shipments, 43-203 Tobacco. See also Cigarettes consumer price index, 62-001,62-010 disposition, 32-022 elderly expenditure, 13-575 family expenditure, 62-X-501, 62-551 farm cash receipts, 21-001 industries, fixed capital flows and stocks. 13-211.13-568 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 origin and destination of shipments, 63-540 production, 32-022 shipments, 31-211,32-225

Topcoats, men's and youth's, shipments, 34-216 Tourism. See also Travel consolidated government expenditure, 68-202 federal government expenditure, 68-211 local government expenditure, 68-203, 68-204 provincial government expenditure, 68-205,68-207 statistical digest, 87-401 Tourist attractions, index, 87-401 Tourist cabins, principal statistics, 63-204 Tourist regions, Canada, 87-401 Tourist trade, 66-001,66-002,66-201. See also Travel: Travellers Tourists, overseas and U.S., 87-401 Towards a Comprehensive Framework for Environmental Statistics A Stress-response Approach, 1979, 11-510 dish, shipments, 34-205 paper, shipments, 36-204,36-206 shipments, 34-210 terry, shipments, 34-205 Towers, transmission, shipments, 41-207 Toy shops, chain, 63-210 Toys. See also Dolls and doll furnishings. Games department store sales and stocks, 63-002 plastic, shipments, 47-208 rubber, shipments, 33-206 shipments, 47-204 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 wholesale merchants, 63-601 Tractors, farm price index, 62-004 Tractors, industrial, shipments, 42-214 estimates of employees, 72-008,72-516 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-568 preliminary statement, 11-001 retail. See Retail trade schools, public, educational staff, 81-254 wages and salaries, 72-005 wholesale. See Wholesale trade Trade of Canada, 65-501,65-001 Trade of Canada, exports by commodities, 65-004 by countries, 65-003 merchandise trade, 65-202 Trade of Canada, imports by commodities, 65-007 by countries, 65-006 merchandise trade, 65-203 merchandise trade, commodity detail, 65-207 Traffic enforcement, 85-205 shipping, coastwise, 54-005 shipping, international vessel, 54-004,54-209 Traffic signals, shipments, 43-206 Trailers, See also Homes, mobile all types, shipments, 42-217 auto camping, shipments, 34-202 boat, shipments, 42-205, 42-217 industrial, shipments, 42-214 registration, 53-219 tent, shipments, 34-202,42-217 Train fares, consumer price index, 62-010 Training schools. See Special care facilities Train, means of transportation, 87-002,87-401 Trans International Airlines, international charter operations, 51-003.51-207 Trans World Airlines, international charter operations, 51-003,51-207

Transair Ltd. Travellers financial statements, 51-206 characteristics of, 87-401 international charter operations, 51-003,51-207 expenditures in Canada, 66-201 operating statistics, 51-002 number entering Canada, 66-001,66-002,66-201 Trans-Canada Air Lines. See also Air Canada Trays, plastic, shipments, 47-208 Transcontinental and Regional Air Carrier Treasury bills, international transactions, 67-002 Operations, 51-001 Transfers, printed, shipments, 36-203 artificial Christmas, shipments, 47-205 Transformers and parts, shipments, 43-207 nursery sales, 22-203 Transit companies, 53-003,53-215 Trestles, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Transmission equipment, shipments, 42-214 **Trimmings** belting, rubber, shipments, 33-206 fur, shipments, 34-213 Transmissions, (motor vehicle), shipments, 42-210 shipments, 34-210 Transmitters, radio, television and telephone, Trolley coaches. See also Buses shipments, 43-206 owned or leased, 53-215 Transplanters, harvesting, shipments, 42-202 passengers, revenue and mileage, 53-003 Transportation, 11-003,11-402E. See Air traffic; Trophies, shipments, 47-211 Automobiles: Trout, industry selling price index, 62-011 Bridges, Canals, Ferries, Freight, Pipelines, Postal Truck Body and Trailer Manufacturers, 42-217 Service, Railway transport, Shipping, Train Trucking industry airplane, 87-401 origin and destination of shipments, 53-224 automobile, 87-401 revenue, tonnage and mileage, 53-224 bus, 87-401 consolidated government expenditure, 68-202 bodies, shipments, 42-217 consumer price index, 62-001,62-010 family expenditure, 62-551 elderly expenditure, 13-575 farm price index, 62-004 employment, earnings and hours, 72-517 industrial, shipments, 42-214 estimates of employees, 72-008,72-516 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 registrations, 53-219 federal government expenditure, 68-211 family expenditure, 62-X-501.62-551 shipments, 42-202,42-209 industries, fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 stolen and recovered, 85-504 labour costs, 72-611 Trusses, surgical, shipments, 47-206 local government expenditure, 68-203.68-204 Trust companies machinery and equipment, price indexes, 62-552 financial flow accounts, 13-002,13-562,13-563 means of, 87-503.87-504 financial statistics, 61-006 police vehicles, 85-002 Trusteed Pension Plans Financial Statistics, 74-201 provincial government expenditure. 68-205,68-207 Tube repair kits, shipments, 33-206 train, 87-401 T-shirts, knitted, shipments, 34-215 urban family expenditure, 62-547 Tuberculosis cases, deaths, 82-212 wages and salaries, 72-005 Tuberculosis Statistics: Morbidity and Mortality, 82-212 water, 54-003.54-205.54-210 Tubes. See also Pipe Transportation equipment construction, shipments, 36-206 industries, 31-203,31-209 electronic, shipments, 43-205 industries, fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 mailing, shipments, 36-206 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 metal, collapsible, shipments, 41-228 wholesale merchants, 63-601 plastic, shipments, 47-208 wholesale trade, 63-008 textile winding, shipments, 36-206 Trapping industry, corporation financial Statistics, 61-207. See also Fur brass, copper and bronze, shipments, 41-224 Trapping, wages and salaries, 72-005 plastic, shipments, 47-208 Travel. See also Air traffic. Railway transport; Tourist steel, production, 41-001,41-011 steel, shipments, 41-001,41-011,41-220 by educational level, household income and province, 87-504 Tubs, concrete, laundry, shipments, 44-205 by means of transportation, 87-002 expenditures, reason for, destination, etc., 87-504 departing from Canadian ports, 54-210 international, 87-504 shipments, 42-206 origin and destination, 87-002 Tuition and Living Accommodation Costs at Canadian price index, 87-001 Universities, 81-219 time spent by commuters, 87-503 Tuition fees, at universities, 81-219 to work, method of transportation, 87-001 Tulips, greenhouse grown, 22-202 Travel, Tourism and Outdoor Recreation: A Statistical Tuna, consumer price index, 62-010 Digest, 87-401 Tungsten Travel Between Canada and Other Countries, (annual), 66-201 carbide blanks and tools, value of domestic Travel Between Canada and Other Countries. shipments, 41-013 (quarterly), 66-001 carbide products, shipments, 41-208 Travel-Log, 87-003 production, 26-201, 26-202 Travel to Work, 1976-80, 87-503 Tunnels, value of construction work performed, 64-201. See Traveller Accommodation Statistics, 63-204 also Subways

Turbines, hydraulic and steam, shipments, 42-214 Turkey, consumer price index, 62-010 Turkey meat farm value, by province, 23-202 in cold storage, 32-217 industry selling price index, 62-011.62-543 per capita consumption, 32-230 production, by province, 23-202 shipments, 32-227 supply and disposition, 23-202 Turnips. See also Rutabagas consumer price index, 62-010 urban family expenditure, 62-548 Twine. shipments, 31-211,34-203 Typesetting, 36-203 Typewriters, shipments, 42-216

Unattached individuals by age and sex, 91-522 assets and debts, 13-570 financial characteristics, 13-572 homeownership, 13-572 income and wealth, 13-570 labour force characteristics by age, sex and education, 71-X-501 net worth, 13-572 Uncatalogued documents and publications, 11-207 Unconsolidated enterprises, by province of control, 13-574 Undercoats, shipments, 46-210 Undercoverage, census of population and housing, 13-574 Underground production bonuses, payments in mines, quarries and oil wells, 72-613 Underpads, shipments, 34-210 Underwear, 34-212. See also Brassieres, Corselets, Corsets; Garments, foundation, Lingerie; T-shirts consumer price index, 62-010 shipments, 34-215,34-216,34-217 Unemployed, 71-001,71-201,71-529. annual averages, 71-529 industry and occupation of last job. 71-X-502 Ph.D. graduates by field of study and type and location of employment sought, 81-259 Unemployment, 71-001,71-201 by family characteristics, sex and educational attainment, 71-X-501 by province, industry, duration, etc., annual averages, 71-529 flows into, annual averages, 71-529 labour statistics, 72-512 of young people influencing Canada's fertility, 71-X-504 part-year and full-year, by age, sex and province, 71-531 rates, flow components, 71-527 seasonality, 16-501 Unemployment assistance programs, 86-510 Unemployment and mortality, comparison, 82-539E Unemployment insurance benefit periods and payments, 73-201 fund, federal government revenue and expentiture, 68-211 paid for maternity leave, 71-X-503

Unemployment Insurance Act, report on operation, 73-001

by province, month, type of benefit, etc., 73-001

in education, libraries and museums, 72-616

in finance, insurance and real estate, 72-610

Unemployment insurance payments

in manufacturing industries, 72-612

in mines, quarries and oil wells, 72-613 in services to business management, 72-617 in trade (retail and wholesale), 72-615 in transportation, communication and other utilities, 72-611 Unemployment rate, 13-004 annual averages, 71-529 by educational level, 81-572 by industry, 71-529 by occupation, 71-529 by province, 71-529 Uniforms, shipments, 34-216,34-217 Unit labour cost, 14-201 United Airlines, international charter operations, 51-003,51-207 United Nations recommendations for immigration and emigration statistics, 71-X-504 Universities. See also Colleges; Degrees; Higher education; Professors: Students enrolment, 81-204,81-220,81-229 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-568 labour costs, 72-616 operating and capital expenditures, 81-568 operating income, 81-208 part-time enrolment, 81-573 teachers' salaries, 81-241 tuition fees and living accommodation costs, 81-219 Western Provinces, 81-557 Universities. Enrolment and Degrees, 81-204 University and college graduates, 1976, doctoral degree recipients, 81-571 University degrees. See Degrees University Education Growth, 1960-61 and 1971-72, 81-559 University graduates, employment outcomes, 81-572 University teachers and professors, salaries, 81-258 Upholstery. See Furniture: Slip covers Uranium mines, 26-223 Uranium, production, 26-201,26-202 Urban Family Expenditure, 1976, 62-547 Urban Family Food Expenditure, 1978, 62-548 Urban Transit, 53-003 Urea formaldehyde, shipments, 46-211 Urea, production, 46-002 Urinals, shipments, 44-216 capital and repair expenditures, 61-205,61-206 consumer price index, 62-010 corporation financial statistics, 61-207 elderly expenditure, 13-575 electric, number of customers, 57-202 electric, operating and financial statistics, 57-202 employment, earnings and hours, 72-517 family expenditure, 62-551 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-568 gas, operating and financial statistics, 57-205 labour costs, 72-611 natural gas, operating statistics, 55-002 urban family expenditure, 62-547 value of construction work performed, 64-201

Vacation pay in education, libraries and museums, 72-616 finance, insurance and real estate, 72-610 manufacturing, 72-612 mines, quarries and oil wells, 72-613

Utility industries, fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211

services to business management, 72-617 commercial, new, sales, 63-007 trade (retail and wholesale), 72-615 dealers, retail trade, 63-005,63-538 entering Canada, 66-002 transportation, communication and other utilities, 72-611 Vacations, 87-401 exports and imports, 11-001 Vaccines, shipments, 46-209 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 Vacuum cleaners licences and fees, consolidated government revenue, 68-202 consumer price index, 62-010 new, retail value, 63-007 in households, 64-202 new, sales, 63-007 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 motor, origin and destination of shipments production, shipments and stocks, 43-003 motor retail trade, dealers, 63-224 shipments, 43-203 recreational, exports and imports, 87-401 Valves, shipments, 41-226,41-228,47-206 rental establishments, locations, revenues, expenses, 63-533 Variety stores, retail trade, 63-005,64-538. See also shipments, 31-211,42-209 Department stores, Stores, chain stolen and recovered, 85-205,85-504 Varig Airlines, international charter traffic, Canada/United States, 66-001,66-201 operations, 51-003,51-207 wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 Varnish. See also Lacquers, Primers wholesale merchants, 63-601 manufacturers, 46-210 wholesale trade, 63-008 removers, shipments, 46-210 Vending Machine Operators, 63-213 shipments, 46-210,46-216 Vending machines Vaults, burial all types, number and sales, 63-213 concrete, shipments, 44-205 shipments, 42-214 metal, shipments, 35-210 Veneer sales, 63-532 exports, 25-202, 25-505 Veal industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 all kinds, shipments, 32-221 logs, shipments, 35-204 consumer price index, 62-010 frozen, stocks, 23-203 mills, 35-206 mills, principal statistics, 25-202,25-505 frozen, stocks in cold storage, 32-012 production, 35-001 in cold storage, 32-217 products, shipments, 35-206 industry selling price index, 62-011.62-543 shipments, 25-202, 25-505, 35-001 per capita consumption, 21-514,32-229 stocks, 35-001 Veneer and Plywood Mills, 35-206 prices. 23-203 production and domestic disappearance, 21-514 Ventilating controls, shipments, 47-206 Vegetable juices, shipments, 32-218 Ventilating equipment, shipments, 42-214 Vegetable Oil Mills, 32-223 Ventilators and ducts, shipments, 41-227 Vegetable oil mills, principal statistics, 32-223 Vermicelli, dry, shipments, 32-224 Vegetable preparations, shipments, 32-218 Vermiculite, expanded, shipments, 44-210 Vegetables. See also names of vegetables, e.g. Peas: Vessel traffic Potatoes coastwise, 54-005 international, 54-004,54-209 acreage, production, and farm value, by province, 22-003 annual pack, 32-023 consumer price index, 62-010 arrivals and departures, coastwise shipping, 54-210 farm cash receipts, 21-001 cargo, shipments, 42-206 farm net income, 21-202 commercial, shipments, 42-206 greenhouse grown, farm value, by province, 22-202 metal, shipments, 41-207 in cold storage, 32-217 number, size. type, 54-205 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 Vestments, church, shipments, 34-216 per capita consumption, 32-230 per capita nutrient disappearance, 32-230 shipments, 34-216 products of (inedible), shipments 31-211 underwear, knitted, shipments, 34-215 shipments, 31-211 Viaducts, value of construction work performed, 64-201. See stocks, 32-010 also Bridges urban family expenditure, 62-548 Videotape, production, 63-206 wholesale and brokers, 63-602 Vinegar wholesale merchants, 63-601 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 wholesale trade, 63-008 per capita consumption, 32-229 Vegetables, canned shipments, 32-218 per capita consumption, 32-230 Vines, nursery sales, 22-203 shipments, 32-218 Vital statistics, 84-001,84-203,84-204,84-205,84-206,84-530, See also Census of Canada, 1976, Death rate, Fertility stocks, 32-011 Vegetables, frozen Mortality, Population, Census of Canada, 1981, Population in cold storage, 32-217 guide to data, 12-566 shipments, 32-218 Vital Statistics. (quarterly), 84-001 stocks, 32-011 Vital Statistics urban family expenditure, 62-548 vol. I, Births and Deaths, 84-204 Vehicles. See also Automobiles. Buses. Motorcycles: Trucks vol. II, Marriages and Divorces, 84-205 children's, shipments, 47-204 vol. III, Mortality, Summary List of Causes, 84-206

Vocational training, expenditures, 81-208. See also Occupational training, Trade schools Vodka, sales, 32-206,63-202 Volunteer workers education, 71-530 health, 71-530 Voters' lists, printed, shipments, 36-203

Wadding, shipments, 34-219 Wages, 11-003,13-001,13-201,13-531,13-533. See also Bonuses by industry, 13-004 farm. 21-517 hourly, by industry, 72-002 lost, workmen's compensation, 86-501 weekly, by industry, 72-002 Wagons, farm, shipments, 42-202 Wallboard. See also Paperboard, Particleboard gypsum, production, shipments and stocks, 44-003 gypsum, shipments, 44-210 Wallets, leather, shipments, 33-205 Wallpaper wholesale agents and brokers, 63-602 wholesale merchants, 63-601 Walls, retaining, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Walnut, plywood and veneer, 35-206 Wardair, international charter operations, 51-003,51-207 Wardrobes, shipments, 35-211 Warehouses, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Warehousing, 53-006 fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 Wargon, S., 99-753,98-810 Washers, metal, shipments, 41-216,41-227. See also Gaskets Washing machines, domestic consumer price index, 62-010 in households, 13-567,64-202 production and sales, 43-002 shipments, 43-204 Watches, shipments, 47-206 mineral, natural and artificial, shipments, 32-208 supply and source for households, 64-202,64-X-501 well drilling establishments, summary statistics, 64-210 Water softeners, shipments, 42-214 Water Transport, 54-003 Water transport, 54-003,54-205,54-210 coastwise, 54-005

guide to data, 12-566 international, 54-209 Water Transportation, 54-205 Water treatment equipment, shipments, 42-214 Waterways, value of construction work performed, 64-201 Waterworks local government expenditure, 68-203,68-204 value of construction work performed, 64-201 floor, shipments, 46-216 shipments, 45-205 Weatherstripping, shipments, 33-206 Webbing, shipments, 34-210 Weed killers. See Herbicides Welding apparatus, electric, shipments, 43-207 facilities list, 83-519. See also Social Security organizations, donations received, 61-519 services, wages and salaries, 72-005

Western Airlines, international charter operations, 51-207 Wet heating contractors, summary statistics, 64-210 Whaleboats, shipments, 42-205 Wharves, value of construction work performed, 64-201. See also Docks, Piers Wheat, 22-002 acreage, production and value, 21-516 acreage, yield and production, 22-201 consumption, 32-214 data sources and estimates, 21-X-505E estimated supply and disposition, 22-007 export clearances by final destination, 22-007 exports, 22-201 farm cash receipts, 21-001 farm supply and disposition, Prairie Provinces, 22-007 millings, 22-201 monthly average cash quotations, 22-007 prices, 22-201 processed products, 22-007 producers' deliveries, Prairie Provinces, 22-007 shipments, 22-201 supply and disposition, 22-007, 22-201 Wheat, durum, 22-002 acreage, production and value, 21-516 customs exports by selected destinations, 22-007 exports, 22-201 Wheat flour exports, 22-201 per capita consumption, 32-229 shipments, 32-228 Wheat, spring, 22-002 acreage, production and value, 21-516 Wheat, winter, 22-002 acreage, production and value, 21-516 Wheels, abrasive, shipments, 44-202 Wheels, (motor vehicle), shipments, 42-210. See also Tires Whisky. See also Rye (beverage) industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 sales, 32-206,63-202 Whitefish, industry selling price index, 62-011 Wholesale merchants, origin and destination of goods, 63-540 Wholesale price index, 62-011 Wholesale Trade, 63-008 Wholesale trade, 63-008,63-601,63-602. See also Retail trade capital and repair expenditures, 61-205,61-206 corporation financial statistics, 61-207 employment, earnings and hours, 72-517 estimates of inventories and sales, 63-008 labour costs, 72-615 monthly inventories, 63-014 Wholesalers, principal statistics, 63-601.63-602 consumer price index, 62-010 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 shipments, 32-221 Wigs, shipments, 47-205 Wildcats, number and value of pelts, 23-207 Window units and parts, wooden, 35-205 multi-pane, shipments, 44-207 aluminum, direct sales, 63-218 aluminum, shipments, 41-221 metal. shipments, 41-221,41-227 Windrowers, shipments, 42-202

Wine

elderly expenditure, 13-575

industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543

per capita consumption, 32-229,32-230 production, 32-207 sales, 63-202 shipments, 32-207 stores, chain, 63-210 urban family expenditure, 62-547 Wineries, 32-207 Wipers, shipments, 34-210 Wire all kinds, shipments, 41-216 barbed, shipments, 41-216 cable, shipments, 41-216 electric, shipments, 43-209 galvanized, shipments, 41-006,41-216 industry selling price index. 62-011.62-543 mesh, shipments, 41-216 production and shipments, 41-006 Wire and Wire Products Manufacturers, 41-216 Wiring devices, shipments, 43-210 Wives, See Census of Canada, 1976, Wives Wolf, number and value of pelts, 23-207 Wolverine, number and value of pelts, 23-207 Women. See also Census of Canada, 1976, Famillies, Married women, Mothers, Wives, Census of Canada, 1981, Famillies elderly, living arrangements, 86-503 retail clothing stores, 63-611 Women's and Children's Clothing Industries, 34-217 Wood. See also Forestry, Hardwood, Lumber: Plywood, Pulpwood, Timber chips, exports, 25-202, 25-505 chips. shipments, 25-202, 25-505, 35-208 industries, 31-203,31-209 industries, fixed capital flows and stocks, 13-211,13-568 residue, 25-001 turnings, shipments, 35-208 Wood products industry by control, 67-507 industry selling price index. 62-011 shipments, 31-211,35-205,35-208,35-209 Wood pulp. See also Newsprint; Sulphate, pulp; Sulphite glug production, 36-204 shipments, 36-204 Wooden Box Factories, 35-209 Woodenware, kitchen, shipments, 35-208 Wool. See also Yarns domestic disappearance, 23-205 exports and imports, 23-203,23-205 farm net income, 21-202 farm value, 23-203, 23-205 prices, 23-203 production, 21-514,21-518,23-203 production and supply, 23-205 pulled, production, 23-205 yarn, 34-209 Wool Production and Supply, 23-205 Wool, shorn farm value, 21-514, 23-203 farm value, by province, 21-514 production, 21-514,23-203,23-204,23-205 Wool, Yarn and Cloth Mills, 34-209 Work. See also Employment; Unemployment absences, causes and compensation, 71-X-503 distance between residence and work, 99-754 injury, workmen's compensation, 86-501 sought and reasons for not looking, 71-X-502 travel to 87-503

Workers classes in the manufacturing industries labour force survey, 31-X-501 Working papers, listing of, 11-207 Workmen's compensation boards, names and addresses by province, 86-501 legislation, pensions, wages lost and work injury, 86-501 Workmen's compensation, payments in education, libraries and museums, 72-616 finance, insurance and real estate, 72-610 manufacturing, 72-612 mines, quarries and oil wells, 72-613 services to business management, 72-617 trade (retail and wholesale), 72-615 transportation and communication and other utilities, 72-611 Workmen's/Workers' Compensation, Social Security, Provincial Programs, 1980, 86-501 Workshops, value of construction work performed, 64-201 World Airways, international charter operations, 51-003,51-207 Wrap, aluminum, shipments, 36-206 Wrappers corrugated, shipments, 36-004,36-213 paper, shipments, 36-207 Wreaths, decorative and memorial, shipments, 47-205 Wright Air Lines, international charter operations, 51-003,51-207

X-11-ARIMA, description of seasonal adjustment method, 16-501 X-II-ARIMA Seasonal Adjustment Method, 12-564

dyeing and finishing, 34-210 industry selling price index, 62-011,62-543 man-made fibre, shipments, 34-208 shipments. 31-211,34-203,34-209 total spun, 34-205,34-208,34-209,34-215 Yearbooks, revenue from sales, 36-203, See also Almanacs: Calendars Yeast brewers, shipments, 32-205 shipments, 32-224 Yogurt per capita consumption, 32-230 production, 21-515 production, by province, 23-001 shipments, 32-209 urban family expenditure, 62-548 Youth allowance, 86-508. See also Family allowance Yttrium, production, 26-201, 26-202 Yugoslav Airlines, international charter operations, 51-003,51-207

Yachts, shipments, 42-205

all kinds, shipments, 34-205

Yarns. See also Wool

Zinc average annual prices, 26-201,41-214 industry selling price index, 62-011 production, 26-201,26-202,41-214 Zsigmond, Z., 81-572

**CENSUS OF CANADA, 1976** Canada's Families, 98-801E Administrative Report of the 1976 Census Canada's Female Labour Force, 98-804E part I, 99-850 Canada's Population, Demographic Perspectives, 98-802E part II, 99-851 Census agglomerations, 92-806,92-809 part III, 99-852 by age groups and sex, 92-823 Supplement of the 1976 Census, 99-853 by marital status and sex, 92-824 Agricultural data, evaluation of quality, 96-872 by mother tongue and sex, 92-821 Agricultural maps, 96-871 by sex, showing school attendance and level of Agricultural products, census farms schooling, 92-826 Atlantic Provinces, 96-859 by single years of age and sex, 92-832 Ontario, 96-801 components, enumeration area reference list, 99-819 Quebec, 96-860 Census divisions Western Provinces, 96-862 Atlantic provinces, 92-802 Agriculture, Data Directory, 96-870E by age groups and sex, 92-823,92-835 Agriculture, Evaluation of Data Quality, 99-872 by marital status and sex, 92-824 Agriculture, Graphic Presentation, 96-871 Agriculture, Special Series, by mother tongue and sex, 92-821 Ontario, 92-804 Census Farms by Size, Area and Use of Land, 96-854 Quebec, 92-803 Census Farms Classified by Economic Class and Farms with showing mobility status, 92-828 Sales of \$2,500 or More by Product Type, 96-855 urban and rural distribution by sex, 92-807 Crops on Census Farms. 96-851 Western Provinces and territories, 92-805 Livestock and Poultry on Census Farms, 96-852 by sex showing school Machinery and Equipment on Census Farms, 96-853 attendance and level of schooling, 92-826 Number and Area of Census Farms by Census Divisions, 96-857 Number and Area of Census Farms by Census families by number of children, 93-823 families by structure and type, 93-822 Sub-divisions, 96-858 households by characteristics of head, 93-808 Population, Tenure, Age and Residence of Operator, Type households by number of family and non-family persons, of Operator. Type of Organization, 96-856 Selected Data for Census Farms Classified by Economic Class: households by number of persons, 93-805 Atlantic Provinces, 96-859 households by type, 93-806 Selected Data for Census Farms Classified by Economic Class: Census metropolitan areas, 92-806,92-809 Ontario, 96-861 by marital status and age groups, showing labour force Quebec, 96-860 activity and sex. 94-805 Western Provinces, 96-862 by single years of age and sex, 92-832 Agriculture, vol. XI by age and sex, 92-823 Canada, 96-800 by marital status and sex, 92-824 New Brunswick, 96-804 components, enumeration area reference, 99-819 Newfoundland, 96-801 by age showing level of schooling, 92-827 Nova Scotia, 96-803 by age showing marital status. 92-825 Prince Edward Island, 96-802 by age showing mobility status and place of Agriculture, vol. XII residence, 92-828 Ontario, 96-806 by age showing mother tongue, 92-833 Quebec, 96-805 families by number of children, 93-823 Agriculture, vol. XIII families by structure and type, 93-822 Alberta, 96-809 households by characteristics of head, 93-808 British Columbia, 96-810 households by level of schooling and mother tongue of Manitoba, 96-807 head, 93-830 Saskatchewan, 96-808 households by marital status, age and sex of head, 93-809 Alberta, census of agriculture, 96-809 households by number of family and non-family Alberta, population by census divisions and persons, 93-807 households by number of persons, 93-805 sub-divisions, 92-805 Alberta, provincial census tracts, population, households, households by type, 93-806 family and labour force characteristics. 95-856 land area and density of population, 92-806 Atlantic Provinces, census of agriculture, 96-859 labour force by age groups and sex, 94-803 Atlantic Provinces, provincial census tracts labour force by level of schooling, school attendance, population, household, family and labour force sex and age, 94-834 characteristics, 95-850 labour force mobility by age groups and sex, 94-808 reference maps, 95-851 maps, 92-811 Brantford, Ont., population, household, family and population, household, family and labour force labour force characteristics, 95-800 characteristics, 93-809 British Columbia, population by census divisions and Census organization, planning, methods and sub-divisions, 92-805 procedures, etc., 99-850,99-851,99-852,99-853 British Columbia, provincial census tracts, population, Census sub-divisions, 92-801 household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-856 Atlantic provinces, 92-802 Calgary, Alta., population, household, family and labour by age group and sex, 92-835 force characteristics, 95-801 by specified mother tongue, 92-822 Canada's Cities, 98-803E Ontario, 92-804 Canada's Elderly, 98-800E Quebec, 92-803

Western Provinces and territories, 92-805

Census Tracts, vol. VI. Occupied Private Dwellings by Characteristics of Private Population and Housing Characteristics, Household Head, 93-804 Brantford, 95-800 Occupied Private Dwellings by Private Household Calgary, 95-801 Characteristics, 93-803 Occupied Private Dwellings by Structural Type and Chicoutimi-Jonquiere, 95-802 Edmonton, 95-803 Tenure, 93-802 Guelph. 95-804 Private Household Composition, 93-807 Halifax, 95-805 Private Households by Characteristics of the Head, 93-808 Hamilton, 95-806 Private Households by Marital Status, Sex and Age of Kingston, 95-807 Head. 93-809 Kitchener, 95-808 Private Households by Size, 93-805 Private Households by Type, 93-806 Edmonton, Alta., population, household, family and London, 95-809 Moncton, 95-810 Montreal, 95-811 labour force characteristics, 95-803 Oshawa, 95-812 Elderly, socio-economic characteristics, 98-800 Ottawa-Hull, 95-813 Enumeration Area Reference List, Census Subdivisions: Atlantic Provinces, 99-810 Peterborough, 95-814 Quebec, 95-815 Ontario, 98-812 Regina, 95-816 Quebec, 99-811 St. Catharines-Niagara, 95-817 Western Provinces and the Territories, 99-813 Saint John, 95-819 Census Tracts, 99-814 St. John's, 95-818 Components, Census Metropolitan Areas and Census Sarnia, 95-820 Agglomerations, 99-819 Saskatoon, 95-821 Enumeration Area Reference List, Provincial Census Tracts, Sault Ste. Marie, 95-822 Atlantic Provinces, 99-815 Sherbrooke, 95-823 Ontario 99-817 Sudbury, 95-824 Quebec, 99-816 Thunder Bay. 95-825 Western Provinces and the Territories, 99-818 Toronto, 95-826 Urban Areas by Census Division, 99-820 Trois-Rivieres, 95-827 Errors in 1976 Population and Housing, 99-840 Vancouver, 95-828 Families, vol. IV Victoria, 95-829 Characteristics of Husbands in Husband-wife Windsor, 95-830 Families, 93-824 Characteristics of Parents in Lone-parent Families, 93-825 Winnipeg, 95-831 Chicoutimi-Jonquiere, Que., population, household, family Families by Family Structure and Family Type, 93-822 and labour force characteristics, 95-802 Families by Number of Children, 93-823 Children in Canadian Families, 98-810 Families by Size, 93-821 Children, in families, 98-801,98-810 Introduction to Volume IV, 93-820 Children, number at home by sex, age and school Families attendance, 93-831 by age of children at home, 93-831 Crops, farm cash receipts, 21-001. See also Field Crops by number of children, 93-823 horticultural, area (maps), 96-871 by number of persons, 93-801,93-821 Data directory, Census of Agriculture, 96-870 by size, 93-821 Divorces, 98-801 by structure and type, 93-822 Dwellings, Canada and provinces census agglomerations, by number of persons, 93-821 by age, sex and marital status of household head, 93-804 census agglomerations, by structure and type, 93-822 by structural type and tenure, 93-802 census agglomerations, number, 93-801 census divisions, by number of persons, 93-821 census divisions, by structure and type, 93-822 by type of household and number of persons, 93-803 number, 93-801 Dwellings, census agglomerations, by type and census, methodology and definitions of terms used, 93-820 tenure, 93-802 census metropolitan areas, by number of persons, 93-821 Dwellings, census agglomerations, number, 93-801 census metropolitan areas, by structure and type, 93-822 Dwellings, census divisions, by structural type and census metropolitan areas, number, 93-801 tenure, 93-802 children in, 93-810 Dwellings, census metropolitan areas husband-wife, characteristics of husband, 93-824 by age, sex and marital status of household head, 93-804 husband-wife, characteristics of wife, 93-834 by structural type and tenure, 93-802 husband-wife, various characteristics, 93-832 by type of household and number of persons, 93-803 municipalities, by number of persons, 93-821 number, 93-801 municipalities, by structure and type, 93-822 Dwellings and households number, size, income and expenditures, 98-801 number, Canada, provinces and one-parent, characteristics of parent, 93-825 metropolitan areas, 93-801 one-parent, various characteristics, 93-833 occupied, municipalities, by structural Farm equipment on census-farms, 96-800,96-853 type and tenure, 93-802 Alberta, 96-809 Dwellings and Households, vol. III Atlantic Provinces, 96-859 Dwellings, private households and families, 93-801 British Columbia, 96-810 Household and Family Status of Individuals, 93-810 Manitoba, 96-807 Introduction to Volume III, 93-800 New Brunswick, 96-804

Newfoundland, 96-801 Nova Scotia, 96-803 Ontario, 96-806, 96-861 Prince Edward Island, 96-802 Quebec, 96-805, 96-860 Saskatchewan, 96-808 Western Provinces, 96-862 Farm operators, off-farm work, 96-800 Alberta, 96-809 British Columbia, 96-810 Manitoba, 96-807 New Brunswick, 96-804 Newfoundland, 96-801 Nova Scotia, 96-803 Ontario, 96-806 Prince Edward Island, 96-802 Quebec, 96-805 Saskatchewan, 96-808 Farm population, socio-economic characteristics, 96-871 Alberta, 96-809 area of crops, by census divisions, 96-851 Atlantic Provinces, 96-859 British Columbia, 96-810 by economic class, provinces and census divisions, 96-855 by operator and type of organization, provinces and census divisions, 96-856 by product type, provinces and census divisions, 96-855 by size, area and use of land, provinces and census divisions, 96-854 Manitoba, 96-807 New Brunswick, 96-804 Newfoundland, 96-801 Nova Scotia, 96-803 Ontario. 96-806.96-861 Prince Edward Island, 96-802 Quebec, 96-805,96-860 Saskatchewan, 96-808 Western Provinces, 96-862 Farms, number and area, census sub-divisions, 96-858 and area, provinces and census divisions, 96-857 and value of livestock and poultry, by census division, 96-852 economic class, size, etc. (maps), 96-871 number of buildings (maps), 96-871 value of buildings (maps), 96-871 Federal electoral districts, population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 92-808 Female labour force participation rates, 94-836 Fertility, 98-802 Field crops, area (maps), 96-871 Field crops, area on census farms, 96-800,96-851 Alberta, 96-809 Atlantic Provinces, 96-859 British Columbia, 96-810 Manitoba, 96-807 New Brunswick, 96-804 Newfoundland, 96-801 Nova Scotia, 96-803 Ontario, 96-806, 96-861 Prince Edward Island, 96-802 Quebec, 96-805,96-860 Saskatchewan, 96-808 Western Provinces, 96-862 Fruit, on census farms, 96-800,96-851 Alberta, 96-809 Atlantic Provinces, 96-859

British Columbia, 96-810 Manitoba, 96-807 New Brunswick, 96-804 Nova Scotia, 96-803 Ontario, 96-806,96-861 Prince Edward Island, 96-802 Quebec, 96-805, 96-860 Saskatchewan, 96-808 Western Provinces, 96-862 Greenhouses, on census farms, 96-800,96-851 Alberta, 96-809 British Columbia, 96-810 Manitoba, 96-807 New Brunswick, 96-804 Newfoundland, 96-801 Nova Scotia, 96-803 Ontario, 96-806 Prince Edward Island, 96-802 Quebec. 96-805 Saskatchewan, 96-808 Guelph Ont., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-804 Halifax, N.S., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-805 Hamilton, Ont., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-806 Hired help, on census farms, 96-800 Alberta, 96-809 Atlantic Provinces, 96-859 British Columbia, 96-810 Manitoba, 96-807 New Brunswick, 96-804 Newfoundland, 96-801 Nova Scotia, 96-803 Ontario, 96-806.96-861 Prince Edward Island, 96-802 Quebec, 96-805,96-860 Saskatchewan, 96-808 Western Provinces, 96-862 Households by age, sex and marital status of head, 93-809 census agglomerations, number, 93-801 census methodology and definitions of terms used, 93-800 census metropolitan areas, by age, sex and marital status of head, 93-809 census metropolitan areas, number, 93-801 composition, 93-807 number and average number of persons, 93-801,93-805 one-person, 98-811 private household characteristics, 93-830 private household composition, 93-807 Households by characteristics of head, 93-808 number of family and non-family persons, 93-807 number of persons, 93-805 type. 93-806 Hull, Que., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-813 Husbands, in husband-wife families, characteristics, 93-824 Kingston, Ont., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-807 Kitchener, Ont., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-808 activity by age, 94-806,94-833 activity by marital status, 94-805 activity by sex. 94-801,94-805,94-806,94-833

by age groups and sex, 94-802,94-832

by level of schooling and sex, 94-831

by marital status and sex. 94-830 land area and density of population, 92-831 maps. 92-811 methodology and definitions of terms used, 94-800 mobility by educational characteristics, 94-837 mobility, Canada and provinces, 94-807 mobility, census metropolitan areas, 94-808 participation, 94-802,94-803,94-804,94-830,94-831 94-832.94-835 population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 92-809 Labour Force Activity, vol. V Introduction to Volume V. 94-800 Labour Force Activity by Age, Sex and Educational Characteristics, 94-806 Labour Force Activity by Marital Status, Age and Sex. 94-805 Labour Force Activity by Sex. 94-801 Labour Force Mobility Canada, provinces, 94-807 Labour Force Mobility Census Metropolitan Areas, 94-808 Labour Force Participation Rates by Age and Sex and by Marital Status and Sex, 1971 and 1976, 94-804 Labour Force Participation Rates by Age and Sex: Canada, Provinces, Census Divisions, 94-802 Labour Force Participation Rates by Age and Sex: Census Agglomerations and Municipalities, 94-803 Life expectancy, 98-802 Livestock Alberta, 96-809 Atlantic Provinces, 96-859 British Columbia, 96-810 Manitoba, 96-807 New Brunswick, 96-804 Newfoundland, 96-801 Nova Scotia, 96-803 on census farms, 96-800,96-852 Ontario, 96-806, 96-861 Prince Edward Island, 96-802 Quebec. 96-805.96-860 Saskatchewan, 96-808 Living Alone in Canada Demographic and Economic Perspectives, 98-811 London, Ont., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-809 Western Provinces, 96-862 Machinery, farm Alberta, 96-809 Atlantic Provinces, 96-859 British Columbia, 96-810 Manitoba, 96-807 New Brunswick, 96-804 Newfoundland, 96-801 Nova Scotia, 96-803 number, value (maps), 96-871 on census farms, 96-800,96-853 Ontario, 96-806,96-861 Prince Edward Island, 96-802 Quebec, 96-805,96-860 Saskatchewan, 96-808 Western Provinces, 96-862 Manitoba. census of agriculture, 96-807 population by census divisions and sub-divisions, 92-805 provincial census tracts; population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-856 Maps, agricultural, 96-871 Marriages, 98-801

Married Women

by age and by number of children, 98-811 labour force participation, 94-804,94-835 Migration, 98-802 Moncton, N.B., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-810 Montreal, Que., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-811 Municipalities, population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 92-810 Mushrooms on census farms, 96-800,96-851 Alberta, 96-809 British Columbia, 96-810 Manitoba, 96-807 New Brunswick, 96-804 Newfoundland, 96-801 Nova Scotia, 96-803 Ontario, 96-806 Prince Edward Island, 96-802 Quebec, 96-805 Saskatchewan, 96-808 New Brunswick census of agriculture, 96-804 population by census divisions and sub-divisions, 92-802 provincial census tracts, population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-850 Newfoundland population by census divisions and sub-divisions, 92-802 provincial census tracts, population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-850 Niagara, Ont., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-817 Northwest Territories, population by census divisions and sub-divisions, 92-805 provincial census tracts, household, and labour force characteristics, 95-856 Nova Scotia census of agriculture, 96-803 population by census divisions and sub-divisions, 92-802 provincial census tracts, population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-850 Nursery products, on census farms, 96-800,96-851 Alberta, 96-809 British Columbia, 96-810 Manitoba, 96-807 New Brunswick, 96-804 Newfoundland, 96-801 Nova Scotia, 96-803 Ontario, 96-806 Prince Edward Island, 96-803 Quebec, 96-805 Saskatchewan, 96-808 census of agriculture, 96-806,96-861 population by census divisions and sub-divisions, 92-804 provincial census tracts, population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-854 provincial census tracts, reference maps, 95-855 Oshawa, Ont., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-812 Ottawa, Ont., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-813 Parents, one-parent families, characteristics, 93-825 Peterborough, Ont., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-814 Living Alone in Canada: Demographic and Economic Perspectives, 1951-76, 98-811 Population

and housing survey, errors, 99-840

composition, 98-802 age. 94-837 cross-classifications of characteristics, methodology one-parent families, by various characteristics, 93-833 and density urban and rural distribution by sex, 92-807 distribution, 98-802 Population, Demographic Characteristics, vol. II elderly, socio-economic characteristics, 98-800 Five-year Age Groups, 92-823 farm, socio-economic characteristics (maps), 96-871 Introduction to Volume II, 92-820 federal electoral districts, 92-801 92-808 Level of Schooling by Age Groups, 92-827 federal electoral districts, by specified mother Marital Status, 92-824 tonque, 92-822 Marital Status by Age Groups, 92-825 female, by age, marital status, labour force activity Mobility Status, 92-828 and level of schooling, 94-836 Mother Tongue, 92-821 geographic distribution, methodology and School Attendance and Level of Schooling, 92-826 Specified Mother Tongues, 92-822 definitions, 92-800 growth, 98-802 labour force by level of schooling, sex and age, 94-833 households by type, 93-806 Population, Geographic Distributions, Vol. 1 Census Divisions and Sub-divisions. Atlantic Labour force by schooling, sex and age, 94-833 married female, in the labour force, by age, census Provinces, 92-802 divisions and municipalities, 94-835 Census Divisions and Sub-divisions Ontario, 92-804 unincorporated places, 92-830 Census Divisions and Sub-divisions Quebec, 92-803 Population, municipalities, 92-806,92-810 Census Divisions and Sub-divisions Western Provinces by age groups and sex, 92-823 and the Territories, 92-805 by marital status and sex. 92-824 Census Metropolitan Areas and Census Agglomerations: by mother tongue and sex, 92-821 Population and Housing Characteristics, 92-809 by sex, showing school attendance and level of Federal Electoral Districts, 92-801 schooling, 92-826 Federal Electoral Districts Population and Housing families by number of children, 93-823 Characteristics, 92-808 families by structure and type, 93-822 Introduction to Volume I, 92-800 households by characteristics of head, 93-808 Municipalities, Census Metropolitan Areas and Census households by number of family and non-family Agglomerations, 92-806 persons, 93-807 Municipalities 5,000 and Over: Population and households by number of persons, 93-805 Housing Characteristics, 92-810 households by type, 93-806 Reference Maps, 92-811 labour force activity by sex, 94-801 Urban and Rural Distribution, 92-807 labour force by age groups and sex. 94-803,94-832 Provincial Census Tracts, vol. VII labour force by level of schooling and sex, 94-831 Population and Housing Characteristics Atlantic labour force by marital status and sex, 94-830 Provinces, 95-850 Population, Canada and provinces Population and Housing Characteristics: Ontario, 95-854 showing labour force activity by level of Population and Housing Characteristics: Quebec, 95-852 school attendance, 94-806 Population and Housing Characteristics. showing level of schooling, 92-827 Western Provinces and the Territories, 95-856 Reference Maps: Atlantic Provinces, 95-851 Reference Maps: Ontario, 95-855 showing marital status, 92-825 showing mobility status, 92-828 by age and sex, showing mobility status and level of Reference Maps Quebec, 95-853 Reference Maps Western Provinces and the schooling, 92-834 Territories, 95-857 showing mother tongue, 92-833 by age and marital status, showing labour force activity Poultry on census farms, 96-800,96-852 and sex. 92-824,94-805 Alberta, 96-809 Atlantic Provinces, 96-859 by age and marital status, 92-825 British Columbia, 96-810 by household and family status and age, showing sex and marital status, 93-810 Manitoba, 96-807 by mother tongue, and sex, 92-821 New Brunswick, 96-804 Newfoundland, 96-801 by single years of age and sex, 92-832 by specified mother tongue, 92-822 Nova Scotia, 96-803 Ontario, 96-806, 96-861 families by number of children, 93-823 families by structure and type, 93-822 Prince Edward Island, 96-802 Quebec, 96-805,96-860 households by characteristics of head, 93-808 Saskatchewan, 96-808 households by level of schooling and mother tongue of Western Provinces, 96-862 head, 93-830 households by marital status, age and sex of head, 93-809 Prince Edward Island households by number of family and non-family persons, 93census of agriculture, 96-802 population by census divisions and sub-divisions, 92-802 households by number of persons, 93-805 provincial census tracts, population, household, family husband-wife families, by various characteristics, 93-832 and labour force characteristics, 95-850 labour force activity by sex, 94-801 Quality of Data, series 1 labour force by age groups and sex. 94-802,94-804 Sources of Error Coverage, 99-840 labour force by marital status and sex, 94-804 Sources of Error Sampling and Weighting, 99-844 labour force mobility by age groups and sex, 94-807 labour force mobility by level of schooling, sex and census of agriculture, 96-805,96-860

population by census divisions and sub-divisions, 92-803 provincial census tracts, population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-852

provincial census tracts, reference maps, 95-853

Quebec, Que., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-815

Regina, Sask., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-816

Saint John, N.B., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-819

Sampling procedures, 99-844

Sarnia, Ont., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-820

Saskatchewan

census of agriculture, 96-808

population by census divisions and subdivisions, 92-805 provincial census tracts, population, household,

family and labour force characteristics, 95-856

Saskatoon, Sask., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-821

Sault Ste Marie, Ont., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-822

Sherbrooke, Que., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-823

St. Catharines, Ont., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-817

St.John's, Nfld., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-818

Sudbury, Ont., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-824

Supplementary Bulletins, Economic Characteristics, vol. X Female Labour Force Participation Rates by Level of Schooling, Age, Marital Status and Presence of Children, 94-836

Labour Force Activity by Age. School Attendance, Level of Schooling and Sex, 94-833

Labour Force Activity by Selected Educational Characteristics, 94-834

Labour Force Mobility by Educational Characteristics, 94-837

Labour Force Participation Rates by Age and Sex, 1971 and 1976, 94-832

Labour Force Participation Rates by Sex and Level of Schooling, 94-831

Labour Force Participation Rates by Sex and Marital Status, 94-830

Labour Force Participation Rates of Married Females by Age. 94-835

Supplementary Bulletins, Geographic and Demographic, vol. VIII

Mobility Status and General Population

Characteristics, 92-834

Mother Tongue by Age Groups, 92-833 Population, Land Area and Population Density, Census

Divisions and Sub-divisions, 92-831
Population of Unincorporated Places: Canada, 92-830

Single Years of Age, 92-832 Specified Age Groups, 92-835

Supplementary Bulletins, Housing and Families, vol. IX
Characteristics of Wives in Husband-wife Families, 93-834

Family Composition, 93-831 General Characteristics of Economic Families, 93-835

Husband-wife Families, 93-832 Lone Parent Families, 93-833

Private Household Characteristics by Level of Schooling and Mother Tongue of Head, 93-830

Thunder Bay, Ont., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-825

Toronto, Ont., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-826

Trois-Rivières, Que., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-827

Urban areas, by census divisions, enumeration area reference list, 99-820

Vancouver, B.C., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-828

Vegetables, on census farms, 96-800,96-851

Alberta, 96-809

Atlantic Provinces, 96-859

British Columbia, 96-810

Manitoba, 96-807

New Brunswick, 96-804

Newfoundland, 96-801

Nova Scotia, 96-803

Ontario, 96-806,96-861

Prince Edward Island, 96-802

Quebec, 96-805.96-860 Saskatchewan, 96-808

Western Provinces, 96-862

Victoria, B.C., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-829

Weighting procedures, census, 99-844

Western Provinces

census of agriculture, 96-862

provincial census tracts, population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-856 provincial census tracts, reference maps, 95-857

Widows, living arrangements, 98-811

Windsor, Ont., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-830

Winnipeg, Man., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-831

Wives

in husband-wife families, characteristics, 93-834 in the labour force, 98-801

Yukon, N.W.T., population, household, family and labour force characteristics, 95-856

#### CENSUS OF CANADA, 1981

Agriculture

Alberta, 96-910

British Columbia, 96-911

Canada, 96-901

Field Crops, 96-912

Horticultureal Crops, 96-913

Land Use, 96-916

Livestock and Poultry, 96-914

Machinery and Equipment, 96-915

Manitoba. 96-908

New Brunswick, 96-905

Newfoundland, 96-902

Nova Scotia. 96-904

Ontario, 96-907

Prince Edward Island, 96-903

Quebec, 96-906

Saskatchewan, 96-909

Census Divisions and Subdivisions: Population, Occupied Private Dwellings, Private Households, Census Families in Private Households, Selected Characteristics,

Alberta, 93-X-921

British Columbia, 93-X-922

Manitoba, 93-X-919

New Brunswick, 93-X-916

Newfoundland, 93-x-913 Northwest Territories, 93-X-924 Nova Scotia 93-X-915 Ontario, 93-X-918 Prince Edward Island, 93-x-914 Québec. 93-X-917 Saskatchewan, 93-X-920 Yukon, 93-X-923 Census Divisions Population, Occupied Private Dwellings, Private Households, Census Families in Private Households, Selected Characteristics, 95-902 Census Families in Private Households: Persons, Children at Home, Structure and Type, Living Arrangements, Canada, Provinces, Urban Size Groups, Rural Non-farm and Rural Farm, 92-905 Census Metropolitan Areas and Census Agglomerations with Components: Population, Occupied Private Dwellings, Private Households, Census Families in Private Households, Selected Characteristics, 95-903 Census Subdivisions in Decreasing Population Order, 95-X-904 Census Subdivisions of 5,000 Population and over: Population, Occupied Private Dwellings, Private Households, Census Families in Private Households, Selected Characteristics, 95-904 Census Tracts: Population, Occupied Private Dwellings, Private Households, Census Families in Private Households, Selected Characteristics, Brantford, 95-905 Calgary, 95-906 Chicoutimi-Jonquiere, 95-907 Edmonton, 95-908 Guelph, 95-909 Halitax, 95-910 Hamilton, 95-911 Kamloops, 95-912 Kelowna, 95-913 Kingston, 95-914 Kitchener, 95-915 London, 95-916 Moncton, 95-917 Montreal, 95-918 North Bay, 95-919 Oshawa, 95-920 Ottawa-Hull, 95-921 Peterborough, 95-922 Prince George, 95-923 Quebec, 95-924 Regina, 95-925 St. Catharines-Niagara, 95-926 Saint John, 95-928 St. John's, 95-927 Sarnia, 95-929 Saskatoon, 95-930 Sault Ste. Marie, 95-931 Sherbrooke, 95-932 Sudbury, 95-933 Thunder Bay, 95-934 Toronto, 95-936 Trois-Rivieres, 95-935 Vancouver, 95-937 Victoria, 95-938 Windsor. 95-939 Winnipeg, 95-940 Cities, listing for final population counts: Census tracts, 95-X-905 to 95-X-940 Dictionary, 1981 Census, 99-901

**Dwellings** Alberta, by census divisions and subdivisions, 93-909 British Columbia, by census divisions and subdivisions 93-910 collective and occupied, counts for enumeration areas. 95-X-903 dictionary definitions, 99-901 Manitoba, by census divisions and subdivisions, 93-907 New Brunswick, by census divisions and subdivisions, 93-904 Newfoundland, by census divisions and subdivisions, 93-901 Northwest Territories, by census divisions and subdivisions, 93-912 Nova Scotia, by census divisions and subdivisions, 93-903 Ontario, by census divisions and subdivisions, 93-906 Prince Edward Island, by census divisions and subdivisions, 93-902 Quebec, by census divisions and subdivisions, 93-905 Saskatchewan, by census divisions and subdivisions, 93-908 Yukon, by census divisions and subdivisions, 93-911 Enumeration areas by federal electoral district, 95-X-903 Enumeration Area Reference List: Census Divisions and Subdivisions, Urban and Rural, Atlantic Provinces, 99-909 Ontario, 99-911 Quebec, 99-910 Western Provinces and the Territories, 99-912 Enumeration Area Reference List Census Metropolitan Areas and Census Agglomerations, Components, 99-918 Enumeration Area Reference List: Census Tracts, 99-913 Enumeration Area Reference List: Provincial Census Tracts. Atlantic Provinces, 99-914 Ontario, 99-916 Quebec. 99-915 Western Provinces and the Territories, 99-917 Equivalent 1981 and 1976 enumeration areas, 99-X-903 Family, dictionary definitions, 99-901 Farms, census and areas. See also Agriculture field crops, 96-912 horticultural crops, 96-913 land size and use, 96-916 livestock and poultry, 96-914 machinery and equipment, 96-915 Federal Electoral Districts: Population, Occupied Private Dwellings, Private Households, Census Families in Private Households, Selected Characteristics, 95-901 Final Population Counts, 1976 and 1981 Census Metropolitan Areas and Census Agglomerations and Components, 95-X-903 Final Population Counts, 1976 and 1981. Census Tracts: Brantford, 95-X-905 Calgary, 95-X-906 Chicoutimi-Jonquière, 95-X-907 Edmonton, 95-X-908 Guelph, 95-X-909 Halifax, 95-X-910 Hamilton, 95-X-911 Kamloops. 95-X-912 Kelowna, 95-X-913 Kingston, 95-X-914 Kitchener, 95-X-915 London, 95-X-916 Moncton, 95-X-917 Montréal, 95-X-918 North Bay, 95-X-919 Oshawa, 95-X-920 Ottawa-Hull, 95-X-921

Peterborough, 95-X-922 Prince George, 95-X-923 Québec, 95-X-924 Regina, 95-X-925 St. Catherines-Niagara, 95-X-926 St. John's. 95-X-927 Saint John, 95-X-928 Sarnia, 95-X-929 Saskatoon, 95-X-930 Sault Ste Marie, 95-X-931 Sherbrooke, 93-X-932 (Sudbury, 95-X-933 Thunder Bay, 95-X-934 Toronto, 95-X-935 Trois-Rivières, 95-X-936 Vancouver, 95-X-937 Victoria, 95-X-938 Windsor, 95-X-939 Winnipeg, 95-X-940

Geography, dictionary definitions, 99-901
Geography and the 1981 Census of Canada, 92-X-502
Households, dictionary definitions, 99-901
Indian reserves, province and population, 95-X-904
Metropolitan Areas and Census Agglomerations, 99-918

Alberta, by census divisions, urban and rural, census metropolitan areas, census agglomerations, and census subdivisions, 93-909

British Columbia, by census divisions, urban and rural, census metropolitan areas, census agglomerations, and census subdivisions, 93-910

census subdivisions in alphabetical order, 95-X-904

cities, final population counts. Census tracts, 95-X-905 to 95-X-940

dictionary definitions, 99-901

Manitoba, by census divisions, urban and rural, census metropolitan areas, census agglomerations, and census subdivisions, 93-907

New Brunswick, by census divisions, urban and rural, census metropolitan areas, census agglomerations, and census subdivisions, 93-904

Newfoundland, by census divisions, urban and rural, census metropolitan areas, census agglomerations, and census subdivisions, 93-901

Northwest Territories, by census divisions, urban and rural and census subdivisions, 93-912

Nova Scotia, by census divisions, urban and rural, census metropolitan areas, census agglomerations, and census subdivisions, 93-903

Ontario, by census divisions, urban and rural, census metropolitan areas, census agglomerations, and census subdivisions, 93-906

Prince Edward Island, by census divisions, urban and rural, census metropolitan areas, census agglomerations, and census subdivisions, 93-903

Quebec, by census divisions, urban and rural, census metropolitan areas, census agglomerations, and census subdivisions, 93-905

Saskatchewan, by census divisions, urban and rural, census metropolitan areas, census agglomerations, and census subdivisions, 93-908

Yukon, by census divisions, urban and rural, and census subdivisions, 93-911

Population Age, Sex and Marital Status, Canada, Provinces, Urban Size Groups, Rural Non-farm and Rural Farm, 92-901

Population: Geographic Distributions Alberta, 93-909 British Columbia, 93-910 Manitoba, 93-907 New Brunswick, 93-904 Newfoundland, 93-901 Northwest Territories, 93-912 Nova Scotia, 93-903 Ontario, 93-906 Prince Edward Island, 93-902 Quebec, 93-905 Saskatchewan, 93-908 Yukon, 93-911

Population: Mother Tongue, Canada, Provinces, Urban Size Groups, Rural Non-farm and Rural Farm, 92-902 Population and Dwelling Counts: Enumeration Areas by Federal Electoral District and Province, 95-X-902

Federal Electoral District and Province. 95-X-902 Population Counts, 1976 and 1981: Federal Electoral Districts, 99-908

Private Households: Type, Number of Persons, Composition Canada, Provinces, Urban Size Groups, Rural Non-farm and Rural Farm, 92-904

Reference Maps
Census Divisions and Subdivisions, 99-907
Census Metropolitan Areas and Census

Agglomerations, 99-906

Reference maps

Alberta, by census divisions and subdivisions, 99-907 Alberta, by census metropolitan areas and census agglomerations, 99-906

British Columbia, by census divisions and subdivisions, 99-907

British Columbia, by census metropolitan areas and census agglomerations, 99-906

Manitoba, by census divisions and subdivisions, 99-907 Manitoba, by census metropolitan areas and census agglomerations, 99-906

New Brunswick, by census divisions and subdivisions, 99-907

New Brunswick, by census metropolitan areas and census agglomerations, 99-906

Newfoundland, by census divisions and subdivisions, 99-907 Newfoundland, by census metropolitan areas and census agglomerations, 99-906

Northwest Territories, by census divisions and subdivisions, 99-907

Nova Scotia, by census divisions and subdivisions, 99-907 Nova Scotia, by census metropolitan areas and census agglomerations, 99-906

Ontario, by census divisions and subdivisions, 99-907 Ontario, by census metropolitan areas and census agglomerations, 99-906

Prince Edward Island, by census divisions and subdivisions, 99-907

Quebec, by census divisions and subdivisions, 99-907 Quebec, by census metropolitan areas and census agglomerations, 99-906

Saskatchewan, by census divisions and subdivisions, 99-907 Saskatchewan, by census metropolitan areas and census agglomerations, 99-906

Yukon, by census divisions and subdivisions, 99-907

Selected characteristics, dwellings, families, households, population

nousenoids, population Alberta, 93-X-921 British Columbia, 93-X-922 Manitoba, 93-X-919 New Brunswick, 93-X-916 Newfoundland, 93-X-913 Northwest Territories, 93-X-924 Nova Scotia, 93-X-915

Ontario, 93-X-918 Prince Edward Island, 93-X-914 Québec, 93-X-917

Saskatchewan, 93-X-920 Yukon, 93-X-923

